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THURSDAY, JUNE 25, 1981

Housg oF REPRESENTATIVES, -
. * ENVIRONMENT, ENERGY,

AND NATURAL RESOURCES SUBCOMMITTEE ° ¢
orF THE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS,
o - - - WGShlngton’ D.C.-

The subcommittee met, pufsuant to notice, at 10:15 a.m., in room
.2247,.Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. Toby Moffett (chairman
of the subcommittee) presiding. " K e .

Present: \Represéntatives 'Igoby *Moffett, Floyd J. Fithiad, Joel

t- Deckard, and Jgh#t Hiler.

~

1y

‘Also.-present: Lester- Brown, special assistant; Barry Hager,
senior counsel; and Latherine Sands, minority professional staff,
Committee on Go':/ernment Operations. :

, ., - ' QPENING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN, MOFFETT

Mr. Morrert. The subcommittee will come to order. ° §
In the dark days of the Depression, when-unemployment rates
hit an all-time high in this country, President Franklin D. Robse-
velt ereaped one of the most successful Governmen{ employment
programs of all time. It was called the Civilian Conservation %orps.
.In the mid-1970’s, when youth unemployment reached 819 orri-.
_ ble level of 15 percent, the Congrgss created two youth conserva-
tiof i)rograms modeléd after that”Civilian Conservation Corps of
the 193(’s. One was called the You duit Conservation Corps—
YACC—and the other “one was called the Yauth Conservation
. Corps—YCC. = . . .- o e’ i
Like those in the Civilian Conservation Corps, YACC and YCG
participants have worked hard, mostly in highly labof-intensive

-

jobs, in an effort to protect-and énhance America’s national parks, .

forests, wilQlife refudes, rangelands and in some cases neighbor-

hoods. YCC%nd YACC enrollees have also.provided valuable assist-

ance to State park and land management agencies. : g
What s most ‘impressive ab

invested in these programs the taxpayer received in return over a
doMar in services. . ' a¥ oo
In my own State of Connecticut, Tor example, in fiscal 'year 1980,
. YACC enroljees accomplished $1.43 worth of \services for each
dollar expenged. . : . O
~ Particip in these youth programs have contributed a great
deal toward improving America s parks an: | natural resources. Last
year, those youths carried out conservatign work including ‘tree

s - ) A
. R I -
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planting, trail maintenance, construction, rangeland improvement,
and wildlife habitat improvement,’ valued at over $341 milli%n,
according to Government assessment. ) ’ Y

The cost to the Federal Treasury for these programs was sub-
stantially less, and the price for this waluable work was far lower
than what outside contractors would have charged the Federal
Government to do 'this kind of work. e -

At a time of budget cutting, we must take a hard look at these -
programs and make cuts wisely. Programs that have demonstrated
their cost-effectiveness: should be maintainéd. Unless the adminis-
tration can demonstrate a more cost-effective way of doing this
essential job, I think it should contjnue these programs. ° .

Ironically, Intefior Secretary ' Watt recently declared that a
major $557-million program should be undertaken to improve con-
ditians in the National Parks Interior has asked for an additional
$105 million in fiscal year 1982 for this purpose. :

No one ‘is 'better. qualified. to carry out-a nationwide effort to
restore our parks than Amerita’s youths. Indeed, this is pretisely
the type of work now being doge*by young people unden these very
programs. . . .

In - testimony before the House Appropriations Committee,
Interior Department witnesses stated that the Department would
make ‘“‘very heavy use of dutside Contractors” to restore the parks.
® Use of outside contractors would be very wasteful. Qur young

.people can./accomplish this work &t a lowergcost and in a shorter
® “period’ of time I thinde we should be expanding this program A0
assist_the National Park Service in this task, not eliminating(it.

MoFeovet, these programs should bé retained unless the gdminjs-
tration can offer a superior means of mak'xgg rewarding wo

experience available to youpg people. . LN

Last year, 90,000 young people were enrolled in these programs.

A large percentage of thesé youngsters come from minority groups.
More than half of ‘the-young people come from families with in-
comes of $15,000 per year or less. L Y
Unfortunately, bz/éalling for the total elimination of youth con-
+gervation program¥, the administration has made it clear that
meaningful,youth employment in the field of conservation {s not,
in its opinion, worthy of Federal support even if it returns more on
the dollar than it costs. . ' ,

1 deeply regret that view. Few programs are as worthy of support
as those which preserve,the beauty of our national environment
and develop the ‘skills of our young people at the same time.

There are many people—most people in the Nation probably—
who believe we are not providing enough opportunities for young
people There is considerable support for a national service plan
that would provide every young American with an opportunity to
serve in either civilian or military, service.-

There is a crying need to introduce the young to the wor%
work, to impart skills to them and the confidence and self-relian
that comes with being in the world of work. Cutting this important
and pfoduetive program is hardly 'a step in that direction.

".Today, we have with us some young people who have been in-
volved in these programs and some State conservationists amd
State officials who have worked with them. * -

Q
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< We will also hear:from a second panel which will include a
representative from the Forest Service, the National Council of La
Rara, and the Amerigan Forestry Association: . ’

It has come to the atténtion of the Chair that one of those
witnessestis orr a very-tough time schedule—that s, Mr. Peterson,
the Chief of the Forest Service at the Department of Agriculture

So the CHbir will call upon a few of our witnesses now, and then
we will break, have all of you take seats in the audience, and bring
up the Forest' Service representative for his testimony. Then we

- will bring the folks back from the first panel. . -

At this time, the Chair recognizes .the distinguished ranking
minority member, the gentleman from Indiana, Mr Deckard
42 Mr. DEckarDp.*Thank you, Mr. Chairmap. . .

I have to admit substantial agreement with your statements
regarding the cogt-effectiveness of these programs T
. We aré"as you know-and as the chairman has indicated,-in a
period of severe budget cutg’T do not doubt that this must be done
as part of an effective economic recovery "program, but careful
consideration must be given to these outs. We gain nothing—in

.-fact, we lose—when we eliminate programs that kave been shown
toproduce more than thex consume in cost. ,

That is why I am interested in finding alternative ways ,of
achievige these kinds of budget reductions without sacrificing-
worthwhile programs such &5 these that we are_discussing this

N morhing. I am interested in exploring these possibiljties with our
* witnesses this morning. "

Thank you, Mr. Chairman .

_ Mr MorserT. The-Chair thanks the gentleman from Indiana for

his statement and his cooperation on this matter. ° *

"At this time, we would like to hear from'Mr Richard Couch, the .
director of the youth® comservdtion programs in the State of Con-
necticut.at the départment of environmental protection

’ I would say to &ll of the witnesses that we are pleased to have

-you- here and I want to tBll you something about our procedure

under the rules of the committee. - Sr .

Any writtén statements you have will, without objection, be put
into the official record of these proceedings, and you may introduce
any material that youy desire to the committee as.part of your

. testimony » . o

* When you testify. however, you can summarize- yolr statement if ,

you do not want to read it, and your statement wil— be considered

as part of the record along with your remarks ;

The other 1mpur£xt matter is that-before witnfisses testify we’
swear all the »itne3®es 1n, the Secretary of Interiorgpr whether it is
young: people who  haw worked in Gover rentgsponspred
programs Without exception, we swear all of our itnesses in, so | .
wou};ii ask all of you to stand and raise your right hand, if you
would. ‘o 7 -
. Do you swear to tell the whole truth and.nothirg
so help.you God” ’ )

but t'h'e\truth,

[Whereupon, the panel of 10 witnesses said: "l do¥'] - ‘
Mr Morrert Thank you * ) ; P
Again, as chairman of the subcommittee, I want to welcome you, *

and I hope this will be a productive hearing. R .
. : R 5 e
Q ‘e .y
AruText p c - ") . ’ .
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VATION\PROGRAMS. ' DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL

PROTECTION. HARTRORD. CONN., ACCOMPANIED BY RAN-

DOLPH LEGO. RROGRAM PARTICIPANT, CLINTON. CONN.

EDWARD HALEY, PROGRAM PARTICIPANT: AND KIMBERLY
DD. RROGRAM PARTICIPANT, WATERBURY, CONN. »

"Mr Coucs Thank you, Mr: Chairman. Thank you for the oppor-
tunity to testify before the shbcommittee in support of the U.S.

——Youth Conservation Corps &nd the Young Adult Conservation

Corps , ..

I have prepared a more comprehensive statement_on both .
programs which has been submitted tu the subcomgittee staff, so I
would lIike tu keep my remarks here to a munimum in deference to
both the subcommittee’s time and to these enrollees, Kim, Randy,
and Tony, whose remarks dte related to their first-hand experi- |

.ences in the programs. :

Perhap$ the most succinct summary of my personal strong supr
port of YCC and YACC is evident along the 1-93 population corri-
.dor between Connecticut and Washington. Traveling that corridor,
one sees a coustant repetition of blight—not only physicat blight,
but 1n the young who-gather on corners and i1 vacant luts, obyiols-

".. ly not in scheol and obviously not at work.

rd

It is naive to suggest that either YCC or YACC can alone corgect
these prublems, however their contbired-emphasis upon employing
vouth and upon meaningful work in na{urali‘resource conservation
attacks the problem in two wayg' S :

First. the programs give young people jobs—in Connecticut, 2,145

" jobs since the programs began. Enrollees benefit frum the work

experience and the skills derived from it, and when a needed. piece
of work 1s accomplished and there .is astangible produét to luok &t
enrollees frain in the self-respect that comes from cuncrete achieve-
ment. and the work ethic is*fostered. . .

But not only do these programs sffer jobs, they encourage people
to get and keewgin unsubsidized employment In Connecticut,
for YACC the pos#five termination rate is 55 percent, and Connecti-
cut’s results are not uncommon. ®

Second, vur natural resvurces benefit from the work these enroll-
ees do Again, in Conpecticut, they have accomplished 6 million
dollars’ worthtof work on our lands, and we have just begun to.
scratch the surface. " )

. _Just now, we are beginning to marry a Variety of other funds— .
Pittman-Rubertson, Dingell-Johnsun, Land and Water Cunseryation
Fund. and the State’s’ minor capital improvement and deferred
maintenance programs—to the YCC/YACC labor base. ~

For the past 2 years, through these progrdms, we have embarked
upon a large-scale effort at improving access to our recreation and

.fishing areas for Connecticut’s handicapped citizens.

Natignwide, the Jpotentigl these_ programs have for improving

N\ areas of severe urpan blight has just begunto be recognized. Wit-

ness, for example, the South Bronx . proj&ct of the U.S. Fish-and
Wildlife Service in New York City., «

)
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There s enorm}(us untapped potential for both YCC and YACC
to serve thesyouth of our country, our rural parks, and, our urbap
neighborhoods. ! . '

In a small but very densely populated State like Connecticut, we
_do not have New Jersey's Pine Barrens, Arizona's Grand Canyon,
‘or California’s Big Sur Peninsula, but we do have a very wide

_variety of publicly owned natural resource areas which “are scat-
tered in small parcels that are easily accessible to our citizens. -

In Connecticut, we talk about the enhancement of the quality of
life or our «itizens that these resources, foster—providing, of

’ courfe, that they are appropriately developed and propérly main-
-taingy. . ‘ . - :

YOO and YACC have been of ‘enormous assistance .in helping us
to do both of these things better and more cost-effectively than we '
have done them before Natural resource management and our
service to the citizens of our State will take a giant step backward
without these two valuable programs. St

In purely economic terms, ‘regardless of.the Buman cost, the
abandonment of these programs does not make sense [f the work
done by YCC and YACC is needed—as indeed it is—if it is on
public lands—as 1ndeed it 1s—then the taxpayers will eventually
.foot the bill for 1t, and 1if, on the average, these programs return
more than 31 in work accomplished for each dollar invested—and
they do—then_where 1s the sense” 0 . L

Also, 1f, by encouraging,the work ethic in ‘our enrollees and-"
helping them avuid public assistance or worse, we can avoid future
coits for welfare or incarceration—which return nothing in tangi-
ble assets—ate not these programs much more than paying their

. awnway’ ' ‘ .

In addition, I would urge you to consider that one-tenth to one- |
fourth of the first yeat's expenditures for any of these programs
goes for start-up costs—tools, safety gear, and transportation, It is’
economically unsound to completely’ dismantle them so long as
there 1s even the shghtest chance of their being reinstituted

* * We need to bear in mind that the CCC concept on which YCC »
. and" YACC are based is a very popular one that is receiving in-
creasing national attention ’ . ’

Qur Nation’s natural resoyrces are important to our economy
and cry out for adequate conservation work The backlog of needed
work for the U.S Department of the Interior and the Forest

« Service alone is 820,000 man-years .

Our vouth and, yeding adults need jobs that are better than
“make work.” that provide a meaningful and realistic work experi-
ence, that have tangible products: and that teach basic skills and
encourage the work ethic. Both YCC and YACC serve both these
needs What better programs can we have? . - "

The value of YCC and YACC is most evident in the prgjects that
these young pevple have accomplished—bridges,. picnit shelters,
bvardwalks, fish hatcheries, reforestation—and the list goes on and
on There 1s nothing so impressive as a personal visit to a project
ur two, particularly when the enrollees are working and can talk
with you about their work. . : -

I would respectfully urge you, Mr. Chairman, and the other
members of the subcommittee to this a couple of hours to see

., . % <

.
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firsthand the contributions these programs make to your.home
States. I believe you will find it tinie well spent. ™~
Someone testified 1n a previous hearing befote one of the House

‘committees that these are programs that we can live without, and I |

suppose we can live without them, for a time. I suppose we could
live without the Army, fot a time. - o '

But the larger ques_tion‘als, I believe. How much are we wining\;o
mortgage our future generations” Again, the work is necessary and "
our youth need jobs, and the programs are cost-effective ia getting
work done . .

By not doing whats needs to be done now in "the most cost-
effective manner, we are indeed mortgaging future generations of
taxpayers to pay for our neglect. o

Mr Chairman, [ would respectfully urge this subcommittee to
seriously consider retention of basik funding levels—3$140 million
for YACC,and $40. millioh for YCC—in fiscal year 1982 to keep
these programs functioning until such time as their, true value is
fully-recognized by the administration and by the Congress. They
are important parts of what this Government does . A .

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. — =

Mr Morrerr Thank you very much, Mr Coueh. * coo

I.would like at this time to hear from some of the young people
who accompanied you from our State. Let me say, though, before I ..
recognize them that I think you have made an excellent statement,
and I could not agree more with what you have just said about our  _ .
mortgaging future generations to-pay for this neglect. R

It has been a theme that I have tried to emphasize throughout ’
these Reagan budget cuts—not that some of the cuts are not justi
fied but that there is simply net a scholarly, sober, dispassionate
analysis going on of what represents a wise, social investment by -
Government in the future and what does not Lo

You mentioned incarceration It seems to me we will be paying a
great deal of money for prisons—to keep inmateg in prisons; and so
forth, in many, many areas of this country—with the kind of
neglect we are guilty of now. . . . M

Let me call upon, if I might, Randolph Lego, Edward Haley, and
Kimberly Kidd, in that order.. . R

Randy, could we have you speak first? You are from Clinton, |
Conn , as I understand it. |

Mr. Leso. That is right:- - . .

Mr. MorrerT. How old are you? )

Mr. Lecgo. Twenty-four, . .

Mr Morgerr, Can you tell us something about your experience?

You were in the Young Adiilt Conservation Corps? ,

Mr. Leco. Yes—YACC. .

Mr. Morrert Would you tell us something about what you did,
first of all,.in that program? LN -

"Mr Leco I would say just about everything, from building

ing out forest stands, to building barns 4nd remod-
eling houses. . . ! '

Mr. MorreTT. How did you get involved in this program?

Mr Leco I went to a DEP station at Cockaponset State Forest
and asked them for a job. They did not have any openings through

-~
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the State, and the ranger suggested the YACC, so I contacted them
the same day and got a job. . : ‘
, Mr MOFFETT. So a ranger at the park suggested it? .
Mr LEGo. Yes. ‘ ’
* Mr. MorreTrT. What had you been doing up until that- point?
Mr LEGo. Different jobs. I was looking for something as a sort of
career, and I was not satisfied with anything I was doing 1 wanted
to get into the environmental department in Connetticut, and that
was a step in the door. R .
Mr MorreTT. Where had you been to school?
Mr LEco. Ihad not; I was looking for experience

Mt. MoFreTT. But you wept to school at one time—right”,

Mr ‘Leco. Oh, yes. L L
Mr Morrerr Where'did vou go to school” -
Mr. Leco. Yinal Regional Technical School.
Mr. Morrert Did you'graduate?
Mr Leco. No. e -
! Mr. MorreTT Did you drop out? "
Mr. Leco. Yes, but I got my GED when I got out
. Mr. Morrerr. QK, but you dropped out at one point How old
were you then? — -
Mr. LEGo. Sixteen or, seventeen. _—_ . -
Mr. MorrerT. So you dropped out. Then whathappened to you?
What did you do? . . -9
Mr. LEGo. I went to work for a heating place to make heating
units for Houses. - - )
Mr. MorreTT. Did youhave a skill? .
Mr. LEGo. No, but T pitked it up while I was there. - .
- Mr. MOFFETT. Are you saying that you received your high school
equivalency diploma? -~ )
Mr. LEGO. Yes. I went into the service in 1975, and I picked it up
before I went'in. | » ‘ . :
Mr. Morrert OK. So you went to°the park; the ranger told you
about this, and what did you have to do to get into the program?’
Mr. LEGo. He'let me call up Rob Rocks. He was running the
program for Region III then. He'let me call him right from the
ranger’s station. . ~ i
Mr. MorrETT. Where was this fellow that you were calling?”
Mr. LEco. He was at Camp Meshomasic, Portland.
*Mr. Marrgrt. In"Portland, Conn.? * ;
« Mr. LEGo. Yes. . o : .
*Mr: MorreTT, OK. So you were right there; the ranger said: “Call
this guy;” you alled; and what happened?
Mr. Leco. He gave me the number and let mé call Rob Rocks |
who wanted to héet-me. He was at Mériden, and I was in Haddam,
so we met ih Middletown. I did not want to take too much time
away frem him. I filled out an application, and he talked to me for /
a while. . ' ‘ i .
Mr. MorreTT. What was the application like? ¢ .
Mr. LEGo, It asked me pretty much what my home life wasslike
* and what kind of background I came from. - %
Mr. MorreTT. Was it hard to#ill out or not? ~
Mr LEco."No, it was not. .
Mr. MorreTT So there was not a lot of redtape here?

v
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Mr LEGo, Oh, no.
- Mr. MorreTT. So -you filled this out, had a meetmg w1th l;um and
» then what happenéd?
e Mr! LEGo, I went to work the next day. )
Mr. MorreTT. Thé next day? . X ’
Mr. LEGO. Yes. o N
Mr. MoFreTT..So there was not much waiting around. You heard
about the joj; you went dewn and mét this fellow; the ranger
helped you out, you had the meeting and filled out the application;
and you went to work the next day. What did you do at work?
Mr Leco. The first day, starting, they were clearcutting red pine
- up in the forest. We lrad to mdke a windwall with all the branches
that they had cut off trees for the animals dnd so it would not |
. destray what other trees were left there. ]
From that I went to working with one of the sawers—one of the
chain-saw operators—marking out lines of timber. The cooperatioh
from the State employees like the chain-saW operator—that helps a
lot, I believe You learn a lot from these guys who are 40 and 50
years old, and their being able to relate to young people like they
_dois really a help to the young people. They are not afraid tu help . -
them learn what they know. ’ )
Mr. MoOFFETT. Were there other young people working’with you?

Mr. LEGO. Oh, yes. .
. Mr. MOFFETT. Where were they from—all over?
¢ Mr LeEco Yes. There were people from Haddam, East Haddam,
?eep River, falling within a 15-mile radius’ of CockaponSet State
‘.rorest.

Mr. MorrerT. OK. So , as we,] gw your story, you are moving
now into this program; you begif wffr’rk with a chain-saw opera-
tor; then what happened from there?

What I am getting at is this: Were you getting skllls along the

- way?

Mr. Leco. Yes, I was getting qulte skilled in forestry mainte-
nance, and after that one pme stand was clearéd they got a grant
to remodel the unit manager’s house there, and that is where I
went to after that red pine stand.

That was quite an operation. I guasé(they had about eight or
nine kids there. None of them knew too much about the remodel-.
ing business, but they did have State employé’és there helping them
and teaching them.

-

-

¢ -~

Mr Morrert. What kind of skills were you learnmg—car.pentr;y

Mr Leco. I learned a lot through the DEP’ employees ! dld not
know too much about it before I went.

Mr. LEGo. 1978. %

" Mr. MorreTT. How-long*did it last? ’
went to work for a carpenter—a private contractor.

. Mr. MorreTT. Were you a full Carpenter at that p0mt7 L

-~ skills?
)‘ Mr. MoFreTT. How ohg ago was thls"
'‘Mr. LeGo. I would say until January of‘1980 and after that I
" Mr. Lego. Well, he hired me as.a helper. That was m February -

of 1980.
Mr. Mfarrm What has happened gince then? ) —
x . ' $
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Mr. Leco. I have been working for a carpenter since. I had my
own business. I got in with this other guy, and he is into bigger and
better j:hiﬁgs *now than the knowledge I had, and he said it is
working out great. I am working as a carpenter now, and he is just
taking care of the finances. - . . ’
Mr. MorrFETT. S0 you do remodeling?
« Mr. LEGo. ¥es—renovating.. .
Mr. MoFFETT. So you are really in your own business?
Mr. LeGo. Yes. ! R i
. Mr. Morrert. How much of the fact that you are now in your

v

‘A

own business would you say comes from the fact that-you walked

into.that park, and the ranger told you abéut YACC, and the
phone call was made, and you had the meeting and you filled out
the application, and you were hired and had that experience?

Mr. Leco. I would say of what I know—and I am learning more
and ‘more every day—>a0 percent I learned at the ranger station.

Mr. MorrETT. Let me ask it the other way: What if you had not
had the opportunity? What if that ranger had said: “Listen, the
funds have been cut, the programs are gone; it used to be here, and
it is not any more’’? Then what? -

You seem like you are pretfy ambitious and aggressive.” You
would have found a way perhaps, but let us go back and think
what would have happened if that had been the response—if that
was the response from the ranger—"Sorry, kid, no money’’?

, Mr. Leco. 1 would probably have ended up working in a tire
shop. There is not much there. . :

Mr. MorrerT. OK. Let me stop there and ask if we might "have
Ed Haley say something about his experience now.

_ Edward Haley, you are from Bristol, Conn.? ‘

Mr. HaLEy. Yes, I am.

\

Mr. MorFETT. And you are how old? ‘ ' G

Mr. HaLey. I am 22. "

Mr. MorrerT. OK. You are dlso in the Youhg Adult Conservation '

Corps—is'that right?
Mr. HaLEY. Yes, sir. 1
“ . Mr. Morrerr. Tell us about what your experience was—when
“ you found out.about the program, and so forth.
Mr. HaLey. 1 found out about the piogram accidentally. I
brought a friend up there. A »
v Mr. Morrert. Up where? o,
Mr. HaLey. Up to the camp. »
Mr. MorreTT. Where was that?
Mr. HaLey. Camp Meshomasic, Portland. .
Mr. Morrerr. OK. How did you find out about it? C
Mr. Hatey. I did not even know about it. [, was just bringing him
up for his job, and the director there asked if I wanted a job. -He.
said 1 looked like I could do some heavy work. Sp T took the job,
and it has been fun ever since. I am getting a-lot of experience. I
have been promoted twice so far, and I am now a"YCC assistant
coordinator. 4, -
Mr. Morrert. When did this start? v ”
Mr. HaLey. For me—po—6 months ago. - -
. Mr. MorreTT. Oh, OK: Whenydid yoy actually start in the Young
Adult Conservation Corps then—6 monthg 4go? ,

o . .. . )
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“Mr. HaLEY. January 3.
- Mr._ MoFFEerT. All right. What kind of trammg do you thmk you
have received that you would not have received otherwise?

Mr HaLEY I have had trammg in park maintenance, carpentry;
Ican bulld a picnic table in 15 minutes; I can put up a house, I can
do masonry work—everything that is conterned with State parks
and forests. -

Mr. MoFrFETT. All that in 6 months? :

Mr, HaLey. I am a fast, learner. [Laughter.)

* Mr MorFerTr All rrght Now tell us something about yourself
You are from Bristql? i

Mr. HALEY. Yes. A

.Mr. MorrETT: All your life? <t

‘Mr HaLey No, I: Just went to hlgh school there. I went.to
Eastern
.'Mr. MoFFETT. You went to Eastern Did you finish?

" Mr. HALEY Yes - .

Mr MorgerT. You gradyated? , -

Mr. HaLey. Right. . @ . N
"Mr. Morrert. OK. When did you gradua

"

e »

Mr Harky 1978 Then I went to Milford -Academy.for.a year, to -

play football: When I got out of that, I was trying to play" semipro,

but that was during the Summer months and I fieeded a job for the

winter months. I was unemployed for 6 months. That is when I

faund out about this job. Everythmg has turned out for the best so

o far. .
Mr. MOFFETT, What kind of other thmgs came from thlsiﬂb
. > What kind of peopledid you meet? :
"Mr .HaLEY People from all walks of hf'e—students urban people
people from all over—a wide range.
« ( Mr. MorrFeTT. Thank you. .

Kimberly Kidd, you are from Waterbury, .(’Jonn'.?

Ms. KIDD. Yes. s

Mr. MorrerT. And you are how old? TNy -

Ms.'KipD. Sixteen. ~ b %

Mr. MorrFerr. Tell us something about ‘how .you became involved.
You are in the Youth Conservatlon Corps"

Ms. Kipp. Yes. ‘

Mr Morrerr Would" you tell us somethmg about how you found
out about it?

Ms. Kipp. Last year in February, my guidance counselor aéked
me would I be needing a summer job, and she gave me a form to
ftil out, and I sent it into the State for an apphcatlon I got {he.

a_.apphcatlon ands% filléd jt out.
. Mr. Morrirr This wgs your guldance counselor—where" .
Ms. "KipD. At hig ool.

Mr. MorFrFeTT. Whi %h school" ¥ .
N Ms. Kipp. Crosby High School. .
: . Mr. Mo¥FefT. OK. . S
Ms. Kipp. out two or three months after I sent the application
[ { in, Igot a call Dolig Melillo, and. he asked me was I interested

in the’job."I vten for an interview, and he told me that I had the
job, and I started work in June of last 'year. It onty lasted through

, the summer. e\v

, . ey
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‘Mr. MorrerT. Then you went back to school? -

Ms. Kipp. Yes, I went back to school.

Mr. MorrerT. OK. - .

Ms. Kipp. We built handicapped ramps at & State park, and we
built a park shelter, and we did a lot of cleaning in parks where:
they had a lot of trash and stuff. That is really mostly all we did
last year. We did not’do too much really. The shelter took up quite
a long time. - . T

Mr. MorretT. Tell us something about pepple your age from your
area and ypur neighborhood. © ; :

Ms. Kjop. It.is hard for people my age to

Mr. MYFrETT. What do they do if they do n

Ms. Kibp. Usually nothin% during the summer.

Mr. MorrFeTT. What are* they doing right now? Are. they out of
school 'now? T .

Ms. Kipp. Yes. Most of the high scho8l kids-are out of school.

Mr. Morrert. What are high school kids'in your area doing if

"they do not have a job right now? N

Ms. Kipp, Really nothing—just hanging around.
_ Mr. MorreTt. Getting into trouble? . R
Ms. Kipp.. Not really—just hanging around. They, are not getting
into troublé~ o : : .
« Mr. MorFeTr. What if they thought they could get jobs in this
program? . - :
Ms. Kiop.-They would. Another girl from-my school worked with
me last year, and she liked it, and all the people that worked Fast
year seemed to like it. ‘
Mr. MorreTT. What kind of skills do you actually havé now that

_you would not have had otherwise?
Ms. Kiwop. | learned how to use different types of saws, the .

correct way to cut wood, and so on.
“Mr. MOFFETT. So you have these sills now. OK"

At this time, the. Chair would like to introduce Dr. Phillip Sum-
mers. from Indiana. He is president of a university there. But
before 1 do that, I would like to recognize the gentleman from
Indiana, Mr. Fithian. : ) T

Mr. Firarilii. Dr. Summers, we want to welcome you here today.
I want to add my welcome to Congressman Jeffords and to Pamala
also. o, : .

Mr. Chairman, we have had some really excellent programs in
Indiana. One Youth Conservation Corps program that I am person-
ally familiar with is up in the Dunes National Lakeshore Park
area. Like the rest of the panel, I am anxious to hear about Dr.
Summers' program and Pamala’s participation in it.

I just wanted to add my own-personal welcome to you. We are -

glad to have people of your position plugged into a program that
many of us believe is a tremendous boon to the development of
young people and their skills. We aré glad you would take time out
to come down here and testify. L

Mr. Morrerr. Dr. Summers, you are accompanied by Pamala
Foster who is a program participant?

Dr. SuMMERs. Yes, sir. .-

» .
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"be considered asipart of the record, without objec,t‘io\?, and you may, |

* YACC at Vincennés University that the three. Representatijves are

.-are with Indiaria people.

" it is unique.

.6f 1 percent of the national YACC effort. Indiana resident and

y » . h
o112, .

Mr Morrers. As you heard mé say earljer} your statement will

&

proceed with,your testimony. -

STATEMENT OF DR. PHILLIP SUMMERS, PRESIDEN:P,),VIN-

CENNES UNIVERSITY, VINCENNES,  IND. ACCOMPANIED BY

PAMALA FOSTER, PROGRAM PARTICIPANT® «
Dr Summers. I want to express our appreciation on behalf of the-

Y

v

here from Indiana on this subcommittee.

Mr Morrerr. This is a rather unique subcomimittee—Indiana-,
oriented, to say the least. Sometimes I feel Iike T am in the Indiana
legislature here. - ' . ’

Mr Hirer. We would be happy to have you in Indiana, Mr.
Chairman. . : ..

Mr. Morrert. I\am sure you would. [Laughter.] -
Dr. Summers? S - .
Dr SumMERS You can be sure you are in good company if you

*Mr. Morrert. Thank you. , , .

» Dr. SumMmEeRs. What 1 want to do is-speak directly to the Indiana
YACC project and then let Pamala tell you some things, too, and I
want to describe the Vincgnnes ‘University YACC program because

You have the “printed text—I Hope—that we hdve forwarded.

Mr MorrETT. Yes, and that will be considered as part' of the
record. ) :

Dr. SumMEgs. Indiana’s YACC's prograni represents sevén-tenths

nonresident YACC crews accomplished the following in 1979 and
1980: 90,000 hours of timber management, 197,000 hours of recrea- '
tion area development and maintenance, "58,000 hours of wildlife
management, 33,000 hours of soil, and water conservation work,
and an additional 314,416 hours in related rgsource management
activities Public "tax, doltars in Indigna’s programs during that
same period equal just over $3"million. ‘

You said it before, and I gertainly underline it again—the value
of the dollar returned for the dollar invested, particularly in Indi-
ana’s pfogram-was,‘in 1979, 114 percent and 133 percent in 1980:
Thi$ material is in what we have sent to you. . , "

Sixty percent of all the funds appropriated for “YACC in 1980
were spent on wages paid directly to the youths enrolled in the
program These wages, in addition to staff support and other over-
head costs, resulted in an average annual program cost of $10,352
per man-year. )

What make$ this figure most remarkable is the fact that it -
includes the cost of maintaining 25 percent of the YACC enrall-
ment in residential camps. . -

The above figures clearly show that the YACC program is accom-
plishing a significant amount of conservation work,’ is returning
more than a dollar in value for every dollar invested, and costs
considerably less to accomplish a year’s work of conservation work

than more traditional means, and you have mentioned that.
L3 A 4
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The vast majority of the work typically needed and done by land,
water, and resource“taunagement agencies is labor-intensive, does
not require highly skilled personnel, and can be quickly and easily
planned These characteristics make the concept of youth conserva-
tion employment programs ideally suited to effectively serve agen-

“cies such as the U.S. Departments of Agriculture and Interior,

State natural resources agencies, and local park and_ rggreation
departments.

t As the U.S. Government-enters a period of budget austgrity,
natural reseurce managementiagencies at all tevels may be lrfflgrdest
chit by funding reductions This situation only serves to reinforce
the need for programs which can efficiently complete natural re-

Source management work.. ', ’ ,

Not only are the agencjes able to efficiently reduce a growing list
of backlog of needed wgrk projects, but the youths employed are
able to engage 1n a job experience which meets them at their
expérience and skill leve )

Hence, the YACC enablés.the public agency to have crucial work
done with quality and low ekpense while at the same time provid-
ing positive and meanmingful work for young adults. This dual bene-
fit speakd to the heart of the value of ‘programs like the YACC

The Vincennes University: Young Adult Conservation Corps resi-
dential program 1s’ presently completing the third year of oper-

* ation. The residential camp 1s unique in that it is the only YACC -
residéntial ‘camp on the campus of a comprehensive community
college.. ,

Vincennes University serves over 5,000 students and has a com-
prehensive community service area. We -are accustomed to de'aling,\
with a great number of disadvantaged persons. In addition, ap-
proximately 2,000 students, including the enrollees, live in the four
campus residencs halls, and this is unique. | :

. The work component is the backbone of the Vincennes Universi- -
ty YACC program, with approximately 85 percent of all work being
conducted on State gnd local public properties. The remaining 1o
percent of the work dyrectly benefjts the campus as enrollées work
with the university's depaxtments/of maintenance, student services,

. campus planning, and horticulture.

* * The unwversity's Yesidential setting offers tremendous advantages
for the enrollees which include training, personal enrichment, and .
community service opporturmties ’ ’ .

I am personally aware that enrollees truly earn their salaries
and taxpayers receive their money's worth for the tax dollars spent

at the Vigcennes University YACC residential camp. -

I would like te descitbe just -a few éxamples of the work that has
been accumplished. In the printed ‘text which you have, there are
pictures at the end of the testimony which' illustrate what has been

accomplished - . ,
First, in October 1979, the university’s YACC began work 'on the
M Knobstone Trail and estabhisHed a spike camp located approximate-
. ly 200 miles from campus near New Albany, Ind.
This spike, or tent, camp I1s a unique part of 'YACC .as it offers o

* enrollees new experiences in outdoor living, nutrition, food prepa-
ration, and other activities in which they would otherwise not
participate. . *

. -
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Wh%n complete, the Knobstone Trail will be a 150-mile hiking

backpacking trail through southern Indiana. This project is a

LO peratne effort of YACC, the Indiana Division of Outdoor Recre-
ation, and the Indiana Division of Forestry. -

Second, much work has been accomplished in ﬁsh and wildlife

management at Pateka and Glendale State Fish and, Wildlife

Areas Over 9,000 hours of wildlife management and 21,000 hours

* of visitor-access improvements have been completed.

.

YACC-constructed fishin f trails at the Patoka site Kave opened
surface mine strip pits fdr fishing which have previously been
inaccessible to fishermen P\tsh attractors and a 110-unit boat dock
have been constructed by enrollees at the Glendale site:

Third. utilizing lumber cut in the State forest, a solar greenhouse
needed tu grow bedding plants was built at Martin State Forest by
YACC enrollees. The logs were sawed at the State's sawmmll in
Clark State Forest by nonresident enrollees from another YACC
project The-stone used in the construction-was native to the area
which enrollees obtained from local creek beds.

Finally, agrrcultural work has been completed cooperatively with
Purdue University at their Southwest Agriculture Research
Center Activities 1include, clearing overgrowth, erosion control,
planting experimental crops,.and assisting in installing an irriga-
tion system The work .accomplished to date is valued at $20,000.
The juint pruject 1s.an example of"the YACC and another universi-
ty cooperamng‘ko maximize public benefit.x

The few projects which have been mentioned as examples of the
needed work accomplished by the Vincennes University’s YACC
have greatly benefited the State’s public properties

" +Enrollee training 1s an\x)portant program objective, and I no-.

ticed the Chair was very Interested in the benefits that the enroll-
ees are receiving Vinctnnes University's enrollees have participat-

‘ed 1n workshops to strengthen their working and lving skills

TN

Presentations on first aid, tool safety, wildfire contrul and back

thjuries are representative of wo;z!(-related trammg activities
Bécause the YACC at Vihcennes University is residential, enroll-
ees need information about hedlth practices. group living. and use
of leisure time. Courses dealing with smoking and drug awareness,
vocativnal .exploration, rappelling, personal hygiene, and, personal
finuncial management have been presented to the enrollees.

s reading, conservation law enforcement, and cardio- pulmonary

/@i\)& Alsu. enrollees have becume 1jvulved in university ¢ourses such
r

.

esuscitation .Additionally, YACC relies up&g the university’s aflult
basic education program (o assist nonhigh sc ool graduates in com-
pleting their GED..

These in-service and educatmnal programs help to develop YACC

enroliges’into more productive and employable people. -

[ have attempted to briiefly ‘explain the cost-effectiveness of
YACC in Irdiana, to illustrate by examples some of the work.

which has been accumplished, and to provide information about
Vincennes Utiversity’s residential program.-

In addition. if the_ Chaic would allow, I would.hke to have
Pamala telt™of some of(her experiences

You will*notice in front of me there is an orange hardhat When
you look acruss our campus, you see that many of our YACC will

14 - ) -
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be- wearing that hardhat. You will also notice the flag here on the
table, That is presented in the building where they do their staging

'

_before they go out to do their'work. * . )

Pdamala has worked ofi some of the projécts which I have de-
‘scribed,\ and she can tell you what working and earning a salary °
really means. I point out that this is not a stand and watch prgiect; )
if‘i‘;a doing preject, a work project. * * - .

e.left yesterday 4o fly here for this testimony, and about 1 hour % |

Jbefore we left sheTwas still’ laying brick at o,nf.of the projects on

campus. . L . . > ) .
Mr. MOFFETT: Pamala, welcome to the subcommittee. Go right

" ahead with your statement.

Ms. Foster. Hello. My name is Pamala Foster. I come from a
family of seven and grew up in Muncie, Fnd. .ot

n May of 1978, I graduated from Muncie Central High School,
and unemployment is very high in that city. I first heard about the
Vincennes University YACC resident. camp from the Muncie
Employment Service Office in January 1979. My interview was

held in Muncie with two Vincennes University YACC staff people,

* and I was hired to work in September1980.

Since I have.been in the YACC for 8 months, I have met many
differert people and enjoy fhe sghool environment. I had never
been. away from my family before, and it was the first time I had

. evér had roommates other than my sisters. My dorm roommates

seem li%e family now, and T have learned,to love them the same as
family. * K .
Our work, projects are hard work most of the time. I have

" learned to use a posthole digger, chainsaw, lay paving bricks, paint,

and to build fishing ahd hiking trails. - ,

T like worRipg on the ¥nobstone Trail at spike camp. It is nice
change from the campus to the tent camp. At spike camp, I have
been the cook a few times ard got up at 5 &m. to fix breakfast for -
the other workers. I believe to accomplish something you have to
give a little before you receive. : .

The othér workers and I have been taught first aid and how tog
work safely with chemicals while-doing timber stand improvement

During ouioff-hours, many of us volunteered to sell lollipops at
local banks to"make donations for the local Heart Fund.

Two nights a week, I have been taking an English class after
work at Vincennes University, and I hope to go to Ball State | -
University in Muncie after I complete my 12 months in YACC. I .
have been saving half of my paycheck for college.-

I would hate to see the YACC program end. I'feel like we really
do the work. I wish the program lasted longer for me because I
would like to stay at the Vincennes University YACC resident
camp-longer than 12 months. I hope othér young people get the
same chance I did. , . ' w

Thank you. . .

Mr. MorrerT. Thank you vegy much. V .

We are going to have questions in a few minutes, but first I
would like to hear from Mr. Saunders aind his enrollee.

Mr. Saunders, would you introduce yourself for the record?

o
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STATEMENT OF JOHN SAUNDERS. “COORDINATOR,  YOUNG
ADULT CONSERVATION CORPS, WASHINGTON, De.. ACCOMPA-
NIED BY KEVIN JONES. ENROLLEE
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Mr SauUNDERS My name is John Saunders, and I am the coordi- -

nator for the District of Columbia State grant program, YACC.

‘With me 15 one of our enrpllees, Kevin Jones, who 19 currently
working on a project in SOutheast Washington in a very large
public housing complex known as Woodlawn Terrace.

Mr Morrert Do you have others’in the audience that you have
brought along”

Mr SaUNpers ‘We have several others in the audsence.

Mr  MOFFETT. Are they enrollees?.

Mr Saunpirrs All of the cnrollees—'would you raise ygur hands”

Mr. MOFFETT Would you stand up if you.are in the proglam’

[Whereupon. the enrollees in the audience stood up ]

Mr Morrerr Thank you

Mr SaunbperRs The District of Columbia has had the privilege of
running a YACC program since 1978 During that time, we have
had muny accomplishments. Some of them were planned, and
others were benefits that just happened. | would just like to men-
tion a few of those deeds.

One of the achievements has been to mduce prnde in our yeung
people and see in them somethjng that was missing before.

I am rot sure how individuals feel about work experiences, but If
you have ever nailed together some, boards, laid a few bricks, and
stood back and found out that you have a nice wall or a nice fence,

iy

-

have a sense of accomplishments. This is called pride. Pride us

something that had been taken away frpm young peoplé in Amer-
ica because we did not offer them the opportunity to do the kind of

. work they could stand back from and say.~'Hey, I helped to bujld

that That look: real good, and I am proud of it, and I would le(e to
do more of 1t " We helped build pride through -operating our non
residential Young Adult Conservation Corps-program,.

The District is extremely lucky. ahd some of it, of course, is due
to the fact that we are an inner-city program We are a nonresiden:
tia] program, and all of our projects take place in inner-city areas.

We have had a dollar return of approximately $2.31 for every
Federal dollar spent, To give you some idea of what that means.

" The, cost to keep a young persen in Lorton Youth Center, which is

the District's primary facility for .delinquents, approximately
$12,000 to $13,000 per year. Our YACC cost . per enrollee for a year is
below $3,900 : A

Mr. Morrert. Would you say that-again, please"

Mr Saunpers. Qur YACC cost per enrollee is below the $8,900

mark at present. It costs approximately $1 ,000 to $13,000. to incar-
cerate a young'person.and to keep him in Lorton Youth Center.

In addition, we have been able to eliminate some of what we call
street crime in the~District of Columbia. In. areas where yoke
robberies and purse snatchings and those kinds of things were
prevalenty wf have thinned areas out, thereby denying hiding
places to thoke would-be robbers and yoke artlsts who would bé
snatching peoble off the streets. ‘e
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/in the community; you are saying?
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We have been able to go into cornmunities, and we have been
able to talk to resident .of those people in the communities as to the
type of projects that can uplift the entire cBmmimril%' : L

We are now involved in an extensive project at oodlawn Ter-
race, as I mentioned before, and at this particular project we are
refurbishing old play equipment, and we are putting in new equip-
ment. . A N -

We have noticed that while we are working we have large num-
bers of résidents—ypung and old—coming out, coming up to the
supervisers, and conring up to the workers saying: “He¥; this is a

real good idea.” As such, they are beginning to help us.They come |

out, and they offer their help. They offer their advice, and some-
times they just stand around and have a friendly talk. But the

- ).

¢

enrollees get a chance to have ‘an exchange with the area residents,

and that also helps with the work. v

Wir. MOFFETT. So there is a ripple
Mr. SAunDERS. There is quite a positive ripple' effect in the

community. We are providing a worthwhile service, we are provid-

ing a cost-effective service, and we are getting many of what we
call nonquantifiable benefits.

It is very hard to put into numbers or put-on a sheet that a
young man laid a brick wall and was able to stand back and be
proyd of the fact that he had done that and that he is involved in
_sophething, perhaps for the first time, that is concrete—something
at he is going to be able to see and something that someone else

is going to bemefit from. He is going to be able to help himself—or

herself—and he is going to be‘able to help someone else.: = °

This'is the kind of thing that we-think would be terrible if| we
just cut it off..It weuld not maké senge. - | % . -

Mr. MorrEPT. Onke of the things\ we want to get at here is
whethet or not this is a sort-of free ride for the taxpayers if they
abandon these programs. You know, some of these cuts are sold by
the taxpayers by some advocates as. “Well, let’s cut this program,
let’s cut that program, and let’s cut this program over here in’
oxder to reduce spending.” .

One of the things you said is that you are, going to pay one way
or .the other; you are going to pay either here, or you will pay at
Lorton, or you will pay'at some other prison, or you will pay in
some other way.

Ma_\(be Kevin would like to say semething about this as well.<Tell
Us something about what it is like put on the street at the present,
time if you do not ha®e programislike this or.something that these
young people can latch onto. .

4 In-other words, just give us a
the" situation is Wwith .regard to unemployment, with regard to
heroih, with regard to crime, and people resorting to crime Could

- you tell us something about that? /
Mr. SAUNDERS. Briefly, I think evehi:bjdy here is familiar with

the scene in, the District of Colurhbia. .

Mr. MoreerT. Do not assume that. Educite. You are not only
talking to people here, but you are talking \to hundreds of thou-
sands of people all over the country—peopld wh¥ will read the
record, of this hearing and people will hear about.it in the

wa
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brief statement on what you think -
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news” Tell us what the situation s [ do not think most Americans

v~¢ know what the situation is out on the street in the inner city

E

A

Mr Saunpers The District. of Columbia is presently in its werst
econumic crisis ever. Of course, we have had formgal statements by
ourgmayer. We are brgke The city government is broke. .

We are tulking about reduced sumnier programs We are now
tgking about cutting out primary: programs Public service:
empluyment hias already been eliminated, cut out. ThHat is title VI
and“title ITD). What we are left with is an increase in the number
of tonstituents tu be served ard less money to do it with.

.On the streets, the District of Columbia has experienced a rise in
the use of heroin, which 1s being imported from the Golden Trian-
gle and from the other places nop , It my understanding frum the
street level that this heroin s a much, much better grade hervin
and it 1s cheaper, which means that 1t 1s more accessible 4

Statistics pruduced by the/{ﬁetropulitun Pulice Department will®
shuw cleatly, that thé intrease 1n the use of heroin s tied directly~
tu the increase 1n certain types of crime, particularly aggravated”,
dosaults, robberies, yuke robberies, house break-ins, and that kind
of thing ) . - . S

In addition to thgt, we have still many areas that are wvacant lot
areas as o result of the old civil disturbances in the late 1960's,
Yz\(‘(“ has made it vne of its targets to inprove with these vacant
spaces . . ’

As opﬁuscd tu hiving small children out on vacant lots playing
with.gass, throwing rocks, and climbing over old abandoned cars,
we were ablettu go intovah area in Northwest Washington, and we
took three vacaht lots and built a playground complete with bus-
ketball cuurts, tennis courts, handball walls, swings, slides, and
there is even a seniur citizens sitting area with comfértable tables
and chairs all built by YACC enroliees. . - . )

In terms of benefits, I will stand on our figures of $2.3¥ returned
forlzier_y dollar's worth of work done, and if that is not good<l do
hot know what to sdy. - 0

Mr Morrerr But that does ngt even count the positive ripple
effect that you talked about before "If somebody gets a job and gets

. a sense of selfgonfidence, if they are.in the world of work, if they

have some self-reliance and all those things that come from work-
ing and the kind of creativity you are talking about—attually
creating tangible things—they are less likely to get into trouble,

‘{et info serious drug problems, and get into crime.
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So $2.31 sounds great, but it could be a'tot more than that, could
it not# ~ ¢ - .o )
Mr SaUNbERs.-If we were able to put those kinds of things ‘into

dollars and tents, [ think it would be far in excess of that.

Mr. Morrert. Right. And that is the vproblem—‘—we cannot, can
we? o :

Mr. Saunpers. We cannot do that, we can only offer you other
kinds of proof, and we can only talk to you about what has hap-
pened. ' - ‘

I would like Kevin to tell you about his work.
. Mr. Morrert. Kevin, would you infroduce yourself, please?

Mr. JonEes. Yes. | have a written statement. [ will read it.

Mr. Morrert. Fing. Go ahead. N - -
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Mr-Jones My name is Kevin Jones. I am a 19-year-old student -
home for the summer.after attending college in New Orleans I am
employed under the Young Adult Conservation Corps, and I am
also a resident of the Woodlawn community where the Young
Adult Conservation Corps’ worksite is located.

I was asked by my fellow coworkers to represent them in ex-’

plaining to you the importance of this program. My fellow employ-
ees felt that I could explain the ippportance of saving this meaning-
ful program better than anyone else in the group since I work for
YACC apd also reside in the Woodlawn community where we are
trying to restore and beautify. . :

The advantages of the Young Adult Conservation Corps to the
. community cover a wide range of projects Residents of all ages in
the gommunity benefit from the work of YACC. Numerous fencing
and planting projects have af@ady been underway.

In the short time that I have been employed, many play areas

for children have been restored 4Tmost like new The chtildren who* -

had ‘hothing to do but throw rocks and broken glass at each other
_now™ake -advantage of. their new play.areas.

Recreation for young teenagers in Woodlawn housing prdject is
not tangible. In the housing project lies a large and abandoned
recréation center. 'Close to the recreation center there once stood
parks and basketball courts_that kept idle teenagers and-young
adults off the streets.. . ’

After years of wear®nd tear and"lack of support from the DC.
Deparfment of Recreation, the basketball courts slowly faded from
sight. * . ’ - )

Recreation is. mandatory in, this housing project The Young
Adult Conservation Corps expanded, restored, and refurnished the
recreation facilities that once ﬂouri§hed throughout the
community. -

Many of the ¢ommunity residents in the Woodlawn housing proj-
ect welcome us in the communijty and appreciate the kids.

Although the communities in which we work will benefit, nb one )

will gain more than individual YACC workers. The program offers
a wide #hriety of sRills and trades that will better assist the YACC
participants in the near future. Many of us have already learned
valuable skills such as_fencing, bricklaying, planting, carpentry,
and gardening skills. I myself depend on the honest wage$ | receive
from the job to support my finances for college this.fall. .

I come before you today to plead on behalf of the cqmfhunity.and
my fellow coworkers to keep this very positive program active and -
alive for future communities and young adults everywhere.

Mr. MorrerT. Thank you,Kevin. SR .

We have a couple of other “witnesses that we wjll hear from—Mr
O'Leary and Mr. Erling—but at this time the Chair would like to
recognize members for questions, and the Chair recognizes the
gentleman from Indiana, Mr. Deckard, for 5 minuges. :

Mr. DEekarD. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. N

Dr. Summers; first let me~congratulate you on your Statemext
and one of the most detailed, comprehensive, and professionally
prepared program-booklets that I have seen presented to this sub-
committee during my membership on it. / :
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[ was most impressed with the figure you gave us of the cost-
effectiveness of your program in 1980 of 133 percent.. ¢

As you may know. this subcommittee has jurisdiction over many
Federal agenues one of which is the Army Corps_of Engineers. I
feel safe in saying that the chairman of; the subcommittee and
pther members, teo, would agree with me that if the Army Corps of
Engineers came nhvuth a proposed project that had a cost-benefit
ratio of-1 33 1. I guarantee you. that project would be built. Howev-
er, it seems that this Congress su often places a greater priority on
concrete than it does on people.

With respect to vour program, does the YACC® program at Vin-
cennes afford the opportumity for enrollees to attend classes. at the
university who would not othervnse be able to obtain such an
education”

Dr SumMeks You are talking abogt the spin-off benefits, and
that definitely 1s one, of having it on the university campus.

Mr Deckarp. You have made reference to various courses avail-
able on puge ¥ of your stutement 1 wonder if you might elaborate
on some of those?for us

Dr StmMmirs You also heard Pamala say she is tdkmg English
composttion at night.

The university has endless courses avanldble Our class schedule

" runs from X | in the'morning to 10 at night

’

Q

But the first priority for them 1s work Thev have their stagmg
where they meet and get their tools at 730 in the morning. We
have our vans ready to go out to the worksites Then they get back
onty the campus af about 430 m the afternoun So they can take
courses beginning at 5 or 5:30. '

Much of 1t has to’do with the motivation that they have and the
goals that they set,but it is;there—it is available * .

- Mr ‘DeCkARD 1 vnll in a moment, pursue that line o% question-
ing and the various alternatyves or lack of alternatives that would
be avilable to your enrollees\without this program.»

Do you Have any idea- how many of your enrollees pursue a
Lollege education or a jub in an area in which they have recened
some training in the program" 2

Dr. SummEers That 1s difficult to say—the experience that the
havé received For many of them, this is the first job experience
that they have had &

Pamala and I were talking about what she intends to do. She
wantd to gu to Ball State and get a degree and become a consumer
‘advucate 1 think maybe that, seeing the world of work has helped
her in that regard -

Right néw, [ think out of our past year maybe we have 8 or 10
enrollees who aréhdw 1n follege full time. | -

Mr Drcxarp Approxiymately how many of your enrollees say in
19%0, were nonhigh school graduates, and how many were able to
obthin a high school equwalency diploma? .

Dr Summprs [ believe that may be found at the back of the
materials Me sent I hope it 15" in here. You know, we are in a
phaseout. Situation now I think it was a small number—maybe
four or five Itﬁ:s a relatively small number. When we first started
the prugram, it was larger than that because we received referrals
frum the emgloyment security division andee would go through;

t
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out the State and interview those people. We are the only residen- *
tial camp. . S
Mr DEeckarp. | would like to pursue one 3rea now that I know
will be most difficult for you to answer, and perhaps some of the
enrollees may be able to provide us with some insight into this
That 15, what wou)d these people be doing without this program’
Let me preface this question by saying this Just recently,’ in
Evans\ille which, as you know, is the largest city in the eighth
district, it was announced that 100-CETA emplojeés were being
laid off because of budget cutbacks The question occurred to us as
to what would happen to thoge 100 people once they did leave the
program. . '
We have made contact with the variogs officials who ceuld pfo-
vide us with that information, and the preliminary information we
are getting 15 that nearly all of them are going on some form of
welfare. . . ’
So what we have here is a situation of removing a person from a
productive job for which they are receiviffg. training Many of them
' .go 1nto private erterprise after recerving that training They are
paying taxes on the salary that they receive while they are in the
program, but because of budget considerations they are removed
from that situation and placed directly on welfare where, gf course,
taxes are not being paid and ‘where job training is not being re-
ceived N g . o
The thought occurred to us that what we really have here in the
CETA program is a form of President Reagan’s workfare It did not
C o ?eem to make much sense to us, both irf hurgan terms and in dollar ,
erms, to have laid off those 100 - n
I wonder how that would apply to other programs such as this
Do vou have any thoughts on that” o
Dr SumMmEers. The People we accept a$ enrollees have to be
unemployed when they apply That is the first thing we ¢heck—to
{ see that they -are unemployed So you are developing a work force
Mr Drckarp. And they are paying taxes while they are em
ployed? ’ .
- Dr SuMMmERS Yes. )
W Mr Deckarp Pamala, -what kind of training did” you have in
IWh school which yout fay have been able to use to obtain a job”
Ms Foster Some business training. 1 had a couple of years of
office practicé and office routine. . .
tr DECkarD Were you able to obtain a job in Muncie?
Ms Foster | do not think so because I do not think I had that
much experience in it.

Mr Deckakp Are you developing experience in this program
thateyou feel will be helpfdl latér on in finding some type of
employment in the private sector? ‘

Ms Foster Yes, | have gained experience in carpentry, paving
and laying bricks, building quthouses, and working on hiking and
fishing trails == ’ .

Mr Deckarp Thank you, Pamala and Dr Summers

Mr Chairman, this concludes my questioning I .awould like to

_ make the observation that I think we have scen some excellent
examples here of the worthwhile assistance’and training that,is
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available to young people and the equally worthwhile contributions
. that they are making to society as they are receiving that training.

I hope that more deliberate consideration is given during this
budget’ process to preserving programs that are, in strictly doltar
terms, very worthwhile and, in human terms, unquestionably
wqrthwhlle . .

Thank you- 3

Mr+ MOFFETT. The Chair thanks,the gentleman, and the Chalr

now recognizes the gentleman from Indiana, Mr. Fithian. °
' Mr. FrraiaN.-Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Prior to asking some questions on the testimony this morning,
let me do two things One, let me compliment the entire panel, and
let me compliment the Chair and the subcommittee staff for the
range of selection of programs I think it gives us a very gocd
view—inner city, a university-run program, a program run in a
State forest, and the like. I think that is really what the Youth.
Conser»atlon Corps' represents across the country, so I do not think
this is a stacked deck.

My experiencg has been that thlS is one of the best programs
that we have ever devised. ¢

I would Jike 4 this point to ask the unanimous consent of the
subcommittee to enter into the record a statement from John
Evans, the YACC director at the Indiana Dunes National Lake-
shore Park, for an abbreviated summary of another version of a
program.

Mt MorrerT. Without objection, that will be considered as part
of the record.

[The statement follows:]

o
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Jon Evans, CAP Dirextor, YACC

Since the implementation of the Young Adult Conservation
\

.

" Corps at Indrana Dines National Lakeshore in October, 1977, the

.

progranm hs been handxuapped as a result of threatened and’ 1mposed

budget cuts, "szaff reductxons 1n force, enrollee employment freeze,
N A}
de'ays an, fund a;loCatxon, and over-all leow stafflmorale.

In sp}’e ‘of these obstacles, the YACC program at Indiana Ounes

Vat‘onal “axeshore has been very successful. The basic cbjectives

of YACC are to help allevxate'thq nation's youth uneTployment',
- -

problem and to accomplish needed conservation work on public lands.

N We have reached these objectives at Indiana Dunes. :
3

Our outreach efforts 1in aftempting te reach all types of
N ¢ .

.-
enrollees fcr employment have been extremely successful. The YACC
L4 3 -
sta4f has maintained regular personal contact with ydung aduft' S
.
regruiting souzces in northwest Indiana. We have bgen very
_ R
successful in meeting our enrollee employment needs,at any particular

\ ~
time and our minority (black, female, and others) recruitment ané® |’
:

> v
employméns have been exctllent. Approximately 68% to 70% of our, .

‘. ¥ - ’ -
enrollee employment comes {rom the urban areas of northwest Indianmd
where cheére 1s high unemplovment of young adults and mlnorltxes

-ty

,The Yacc cont*xbutxpn to.zonservation work and the National A .

. Pazk SerVice mission at Indiana Dunés has been outstandipg. Our .
© ‘4 ‘
cperaticns have generally been of assistance {n accomplishing
- . v
maintenance which é%hethoe Loqu not have beéh carried out within

the constraints of the LaKeshore budget and staff The Lakeshore

i 1s hiszhly v151ble 2 surrounding local communxtles and 1s -

. “ar:AgJ larly suscepé&%le to adverse crxtxchn 1£ park areas are
¢ srewed oy the public as being not malptaxned tg the highest standards.
hl - .
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The Lakeshore

cver the

last

.

1S

’

v

has grown appr

2

eciably in both s:ize &nd visitation

two years without corresponding growth in park

[
budget afd sraff. YACC projects in grounds clean-up, building

. L]
demolition and site.restogdtion, road maintenance, fence construction

s .
and maintenance,. and offfroad vehicle access closures have gade
, :

Irdiana Zunes better able &0 keep up wit
. sac<logs.

. & M
. vaiue® of over $870,000.

ncrgasing maintenance

.

.

Projects were completed in FY80 lvith an appraised

.

In addition, ?~CC has performed work-on public lands outside

\
. . ‘4 A
the Lakeshore boundaries which Indiana Sunes ,.s prohibited from

. PO

Eccomplxsh;ng. On an emergency basis, YACC has been able to ass

.
in bettering cimmunity relations by performing work within and

adjacent to the boundaries on other public lands which of

7 - B .
1% not_performed by the local 3urlsdxctxogs.’ Needless

~

necessity

v

to say, the former

PR
phase—-cut of the vacC program hgve had adverse effects on the

and present budget reductions and pending
-4 W
cbjdttives of “the program andsthe morale of both staff and enrol

. . e
has been adversely affected. We presently have a backlog of

1st

.

leey"

-
v

© N
.+ arplicants-for the grogram and are continually assigned addx;xohal
¢

o »

proects to complete. Without adeqguate funding allocations,, the

~O8:t.ons will not be filled by needy unemployed young dults an

©
’

recessary projects caanot be ccmpléced. -

:

d

~ ¥ .
~ . » w' . Y
Jen Zwvans, CAP Diregtor, YACC . )
Ind:ana Dunes Nat:icial Laxeshore
1100 X. Mineral Sprilgs Rd.” ', |
Porter, IN 46304 . ’
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Mr. FitHiaN. Second, I would like to see where we go from here.
.Dr. Summers, I have gone through your excellent statement, and
I jom Congressman Deckard in his statement that we rarely see
this kind of prepared material giving us that much insight into a
program. - R
In the appendix to your statement, I am struck by certain fig-
ures, and I want to explore those a bit. As I read the history of
your program in those numbers from 1977 to 1980, I see that the
application ratio to the number of positions that you have Branted
has increased from 3.3 applicants for every position you could offer,
in 1977, to 11.7 for every position you could offer in 1980. Am I
reading this correctly? ' .
Dr. Summegs. That s correct. I would point out one thing: This is
YCC; if is not the young adylts.
Mr. FiTHIAN. Yes. . .
“ Let me ask you what your judgment is. You are on the scene
there. With regard to the amount of money that has gone info .
.. these two programs, if the program is cut off, given the tremendous
“sggdvantage—and I agree with you that it has had tremendous pro- o
uctivity in Indiana—is it your judgment that the State of Igdiana
will pick up these programs and go? "
Dr. SuMMERS. I question that in terms of the budget session we
have just gone through in thé legislature to try to get support for
higher education. Everyone is talking about economizing arfd more
efficient operation which, in essence, means fewer dollars. I have
——~ no indication that the State will be able to do just that. ~
Mr. FitHiaN. Ag | read the figures here, I do not see that under
the arrangements. I am not saying they should; I am just asking
for my own_information. There is no State funding ia these
programs then? = . R
« Dr.- Summers. No—other than what would indirectly come
through some of the services which we provide on the university
campus which; in essence, is State support. It is primarily Federal

dollars. 8
Mr. FitHiaN. But there is no part of the budget that you have to
spend on salaries? . - .

“Dr SumMers. That is right.

Mr. JFitHIAN. So if the Federal grant into the program %s termi-
nated—and let us just speculate—and were we to keep the program
that you are directing at its present level, all of those dollars would
have to come from the State. . - .

Dr. SumMERS. And the dollars which will be used for work on
public properties will come from the State, if that were to be done

Mr FirHiaN. In your experience in this, do you expect that we
might in one way or another attract private dollars in the absence
of Federal dollars—again, were we to tey to keep the program
. intact? ' . . .

" Dr. SumMmMERs. That is a possibility, but I see no evidence of that
at this time. As ] hear what'is being said on the national and State
scene, they are turning more and more to the private sector, and I |
do not know if the private sector can respond to so many démands |

Mr. FitHiaN. This whole development really troubles me, just as
one Mémber of the House. ‘ .

—
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I suspect. Mr. Chairman, if we went throug°h the D.C. figures, if
we went through the Connecticut figures, and 1If we went through

. the Indiana figires and every other State's figures, we would get

roughly the same story. Some have probably a better cost-benefit
ratio than others, and so on, but on balance I think you are going
to run into this kind of cost-benefit ratio—of an investment in
American young people. ~ . . ‘

I know the program in our district is really spoken of highly by
people who-have been 11 the national parks business for a very
long time. They have had Federal employees, and they have had
all kinds of ways to improve the national parks and to improve the
national forests. T

I am told repeatedly that.they have never had anything that
approuached the cost-benefit effectiveness of this, even if you just
stick tu the dollars und cents and do not translate it into human
terms, which you did such an excellent job of doing Obviously, that
is the purpose of the prograns, but if we just stay with the dollars

.and cents 1t seems to me an extraordinary program at a time when
unemployment is increasing and, as I think you put it so well,
pride has been slipping away from the youth of America

I think that is a terrible indictment, but unfortunately you are
correct The pride of young people’ in their work—in doing some-
thing constructive that they can see when they get to the end of
the day—is an extraordinary value, and it is a very intangible one
but one I think we ought to be doing a whole lot, more about rather
than less. I am chagrined at the thought that this program is going
to come to an end. .

- Let .me just theorize for a]}moment, if I can be allowed this
editorial opinion. If we were to take 5 percent of the money in this
budget that we are going to vote on today and tomorrow or even 2
percent of the, money that is ‘going into gigantic public works
projects, some of which are very questionable—if we took 5 percent
of the Tennessee-Tom Bigbee project and put it into people, people
like we have here this morning—it seems like that choice would be
so overwhelmingly supported, and yet we cannet seem to get there.

That is my frustration, Mr. Chairman. We know the programs,
and we cannot seem to get there because of whatever.

Mr. MorrerT. Would the ‘gentleman yield on that?

Mr. FiTHIAN. !I have concluded. I yield back the balance of my”
time. '

" Mr. MorFert. The gentleman makes a very good point Less than
24 hours ago, this subcommittee was sitting in this room debating
the issue of whether to issue a subpena to the Secretary of Energy
to produce documents relating to a possible expenditure by taxpay-
exl's of billions of dollars to oil companies to develop synthetic fuels
plants. ~ © . .

That may be nec®ssary, but the fact is that there was no analysis
that we had seen of whether or not these projects would have been
built anyway—in other words, whether it was necessary for the
American people to shell gut $2 billion to a couple of oil companies
to produce thesesynthetic fuels plants. .

Yet the same Government is coming down hard on what the
gentlemaq from Indiana is so rightly ahd properly describing as an
important sgcial investment in the future in terms of young people

\! .
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and theix/ work and their_pride, confidence, self-reliance, productiv-,
ity, and se forth. ) - ) -

We do not have to look very far. We can look right at this
subcommittee which I am proud to say voted for that subpena. If
we look at thefwork of this subcommittee, we see in our work that
we are able to view' these glaring and tragic, contradictions in
public policy. . \ i ‘

Mr. Frraian. May I just add one thing, and then I will subside? I
really believe that the American people, if they were to know—if
the media were to talk as much about this kind of program as they”
talk about some of the darker sides of American experience—I
cannot believe for 1 minute that the people in the State of Indiana
would—if they understood the program, if they understood your
figures, if they have compassion for young people—say’ “Let’s
throw this program overboard; let’s cut this program out.”

I think we are in a terrible, terrible void of information that
people have. I support the general notion of budget-cutting, and I
can think of a lot of places where we ought to cut the budget, but
the haste with which'we are rushing forward to throw the baby out
with the bathwater simply staggers me. This is one example.

You are here this morning talking about one example. The haste
with which we are rushing forward to throw the baby out with the
bathwater and to hgﬁk with the young people of the United States
is one of the more depressing aspects of this session of the UsS.
Congress. . .

Mr. MorrerT. The Chair thanks the gentleman.

The gentleman from Indiana, Mr. Hiler, is recognized.

. Mr. Hirer. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Doctor, when you measure the cost-effectiveness of the’program-

and under cost-benefit analysis make a dollar determination, how
, do you go about doing that?

: Dr. SumMERs. For the projects undertaken, there is an estimate
of value made’ at the time the project is concluded. Then that ratio
*comes from the dollar invested in terms of support of enrollees and
wages they receive and the value which has been received from the
work.

" Mr. HiLer. Do you take the total amount expended in the State
of Indiana, for instance, and divide it proportionately by houts?
How, do you factor in overhead and those kinds of things?

Dr. SuMmMERs. There are two ways. The overhead is the amount
of dollars we receive and what is‘spent in that regard. That can be
estimated. | .

Mr. HiLer. How do you factor that into the cost-benefit analysis
of a particular project? ,

Dr. SumMegs. If I understand what you are asking here, it would
be in two ways. It would be either the hourly rate of work or the

. actual value of the end product—the boat dock built, the trails
prepared, and those types of things for.which they would go to the
private sector to have accomplished. They get the value of what
that might be. ¢ ‘ o .

Mr. Hirer, I guess Lunderstand how we are getting the benefits.
How are we figuring the cost?

“ »
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Dr. SumMERs. The cost is the amount of dollars put into the
~ program for support of the individuals‘and the residence costs, et

cetera.

Mr. HiLer. Does the State participate at all inghe YACC?

Dr Summers. Not to my knowledge. It is Federal funds that

= " comgthrough the State, and they supervise the expenditures.
r. Hicer. It is 100 percent Federal funds? ’

Dr Summers: That is my understamimg

Mr. HiLer. How does the Governor’s office feel about the
program?

Dr. SUMMERS. Robert Orr and I have not discussed this, but
people who operate it from thé State level are very supportive, and

(‘ I am here with their help in terms of some of the. materials.

Mr HiLer. The State department of natural resources?

Dr. SumMERs. Yes. 1

Mr HiLer. How long does the average enrollee stay. in” the
YACC?

Dr SumMers. It is a maximum of 12 months, and it depends on
their success in the program whether they stay 12 months or their
personal situation—whether they find other employment or they
choose to go.back to their home areas. In our program it is prob-
ably 6 to 8 months.

Mr HiLer. Why do you think Pre51dent Carter proposed elimi-
nating this program?

Dr Summers. I really do not\have the insight to answen that
directly. The criticisms 1 have heard have been the fact that it is.
not targeted to economically disadv antaged youth, and the budget
problems, and so forth.

I would like to underscore what has been said b) your colleagues
from Indiana. This-is a work program. This is giving people the,
opportunity to work, and I am sure that you support that.

\ Mr. MorrerT. Would the gentleman yield briefly? <

My HiLer. Yes.

M:. Morvert. I thank the gentl‘eman for yielding.

I think—and I know the gentleman shares this—we want the
record to be absolutely clear on what the Carter adginistration

. w Proposed and did.not propose.
. The Carter admmlstratlon— h to my chagrin, f must sRy—
proposed domg away with the Young Adult Consetvation Corpsy
s proposed keeping the Youth Consgrvatlon Corps, and—just to make
the record entirely clear on this mattér—it proposed instead a $1-
: /’\.Julhon youth initiative to replace,. among other programs, the
Young Adult Conservation Corps. .
. One of the things that we are obviously concerned about here is

. . that the Reagan administration has net, only proposed to_ax the
Youth Conservation Corps and the Young -Adult Conservation .
Corps but has totally dropped: the $1 billion youth initiative |
proposed by the Carfer administration and even cut by, at least 20
percent the other youth employment programs in the budget.

8o, while I was one of those who criticized the Carter, administra-
tion for their position, it is a distinctly dlfferent position from what
. we are faced with‘at this time.. o

1 thank the gengleman for yielding. £

4 .
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r. HiLgr. I understand that, Mr. Chairman, and my questions ,
are directed towards the Young Adult Conservation Corps, and
that is ®hat the hearing is on today; it is not on the general area

%fcyg)uth employment or unemployment; it is on the YACC and the -

This program ®as proposed to be defunded under the Carter
administration, and I was turious to get from someone who is
involved very closely why he thought that would have happened.’

You had started to get into some of the targeting areas. Would
you like to continue along those lines? C

Dr. SumMmers. I do not have that information specific enough

' that I can speak to it.  °

In terms of our program, I would say we see great .benefits to
both the enrollees and State properties in Indiana,.some of which

" “hre in your district, but I cannot .speak to all the issues that were

discussed in terms of cost. : .

Mr. HiLer. You started to speak to the targeting®aspects, I
wonder if you could go back to that? ’

Dr. SumMERs. [ really do not have enough information to discuss
that knowledgeably. o

Mr. ‘HiLer. Do you target? Does the YACC target their efforts

~“towards particular individuals?

Dr. SuMMmEeRs. The legislation says: “unemployed people, work,
and training.” We do that and work on public properties. I think
we do that very well. I do not think you will find another program
that does that.” * - .

The legislation does not sdy that they have to be disadvantaged;
it se:iys they must be unemployed; but we do find a number of
disadvantaged people. Again, tﬁe criteria that we are using are

unemployment criteria and public policy guidelines.

Mr. MorrerT. Would the gertleman yield?

Mr. HiLer. Yes.

Mr. MorreTT. | think the gentleman raises a good g§estion on
targeting. I saw some of the other witmesses shaking their heads.
They might be in a bétter position to speak to that.

l\/ﬁ,‘. O’Leary—if the gentleman will yield? o

. ntlen

STATEMENT OF TERRENCE O'LEARY, PRESIDENT, NATIONAL
ASSOCIATION OF STATE CONSERVATION CORPS PROGRAN
) AGENTS. STATE OF NEW YORK, ALBANY, N.Y. .

Mr. O'Leary. I think there were three criticisms, Congressman—
that it was the least targeted of the current programs, that it was
among the most costly, and that it performed no priority work. .

£Those were the principle criticisms. . N
~. T thiftk we can speak effectively about all three of those criti-
v .cisms and, I think, persuasively indicate to you that those criti-
cisms are just simply unfounded.
. Quite frankly, I was not hefe today to address those specific
18sues. . * " :

Mr. HiLer. I thought that was the purpose of the Hearing.

o Could you tell me about the ‘work that'is being done at Potato

reek? .

Dr. Summers. That is not one of the pro{:ects we described. Our
people did'not work on it directly. I do have some background,

-
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. interested in YACC About 2 weeks later, I got a call sayingd was _*

Q

information. If you want to ask another question while I am find-
ing that, I can give you the spemﬁc information. s

Mr. HiLer. OK. Go ahead.

Pamala, how did you become famlll‘ar with the program agam"
«Could you recount that for me and what efforts you had been .
making to find a job before that that had been unsuccessful? ‘

Ms. FosTer. First of all, | went to the employment office in .
Munme, $nd., and they were advertlsmg a poster of YACC solput °
© an apphcatlon in. ;

In August 1980, I got a card through the mall saying two staff
members from YACC would be there to speak and give interviews, /Z‘)\
and if I was still interested to go down there, so I went.

They described what YACC was all about They showed shdes,
and then at the end they interviewed me, and they told me theﬁ
wquld give me a call in a couple of weeks and see if I was sti

hired, so I went down thers.

But before I'got the job, I only worked once since I had beén out
of high school. I got a job working at a drive-in restaurant, but I
did not stay there very long.So I applied for YACC.

Mr. HiLEr Had you been trying to find another job before you
got to the YACC?

Ms. FosTER. Yes, but I was not too successful.

Mr. HiLer. Do you rémember how many people were interviewed
in Muncie that particular time?

Ms. FosTER. Yes. There were two girls, and it was the other girl -
and me that got hired. There were 10 or 11 guys. They told us -
there would be more advantgges for the girls because there were
more openings for girls, and ther were only two openings for guys.

I do not think any of the othePgu got the job. .

Dr. SummERs. Are you interested in Potato Creek State Recrea- ,
tion Area? . :

Mr. HILER."Yes. ¢

Dr. SumMERs. They have done g variety of wgrk in recrextional
facilities—5 miles of horse tralls‘ erosion work, and cross-country
ski trails have been completed. /

Mr. HILER. I read that. I was just curious if you had any personal

familiarity with what had Been going on over there. K
Dr. SummMErks. No, I do not, N -
Mr. HiLer. OK. .

X Dr. SumMERs. There is also another pro_]ect in that area—ngs-
ury.

Mr. Hiler. Yes, | am familiar wrth that pro_]ect Is that bemg
done by the YACC or the YCC?- ! %

Dr. Summegs. I believe it is YACC. U

Mr. HiLeR. Can you tell me, smce you mention it, if that park is .
ever used?
. Dr. Summegs. Is it ever used? “ -

Mr. HiLER. Yes. '

Dr. SumMERs. I do not have any'information on that. -

Mr. HiLer. It is in an industrial park. I am'very fanfiliar with
that partieular project. The group has done a phenomenal job at
getting in and clearing out the area. It was overgrown with a lot of

L]
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brushsand it .was on a former Army reserve area which is part_of “
the general industrial park area.
They have been working on it for the last several summers. “ 4
There has been a lot of work going on up there, but I have to
*  confess that I have-never seen people use the facility. © C L
— Dr. SummMzRs. That should be gddressed by the people who super-
vised it at the State?level. = . R . . ~
Mr. O’Leary. Excuse me for interrupting. If T could, very briefly, |
I will give you 'somewhat of an -indication of how -these~statistics -
. relate to the whole matter of targeting which hasbeen, I think, the ..
principle criticism. | . . v 85,
, Let me run through some of the nationwide statistics by State. In .
- the State of Arkansas, the percentage of economically disadvan- - #x o
taged is 25 percent; in California, it is estimatgd af 40 percent; g\‘g
{ Colorado, 24 percent; Illinois,” 39 percent; Kansas, 41.4 percent; -
. ¥ North Carolina, 17_percent; New York, 54.7 percent; Ohio, 45
1 percent; and Texas, 5.8 percent. '
Mr. HiLer. Thank you. .-
Mr. MorreTT. Thank you, Mr. Hiler. .
Mr. HiLer. I might say that I certainly appreciate your appear-
ance. It means a lot more in hearings like this where you haye .
some familiarity with the projects, the people, and the State. ,
I thank you for coming and i thank you, Mr. Chairman, for
having people from Indiana here. )
Mr. MorreTT. The Chair thanks the gentlemen. .
Mr. Saunders? , - e )
Mr. SAUNDERS. At this tithe, with your permission, I would like
to extend orf behalf of the District of Cdlumbia to you and anyone -
n your\panel who would like to see some of our projects actually
igperation in the innercity of the District of Colymbia—=please . .
feeMNree to get in touch with me and wé will set it up. b
Mr. MoFreTT. We will take you up ¢n that, and we will be*
looking at this program, not only in the District of Columbia but in
other places around the country. .
= I understand that perhaps some of you have.to catch planeg, or .
whatever. I would like as many of you as possible who can stay to  «
remain with us. Because ourjother witnesses have been very pa- .
tient, I would like to bring on the second Panel and have a discus*
sion, f’g with Mr. Petersons the Chief of the Forest Service, -
- Departi®nt of Agriculture, about this program; and then, if neces- .-
éaty,’l bring this panel back, if that would be all right with the
. panel. . ‘
If you do have to leave—I understand, Dr.’Summers, you have a '
problem—we understand that, and we thank you for being with us.
_ Without objection, your .prepared statements and other docu-
' “ments will be included in the record at this point. :
[The prepared statements follow:]
. ' 6 . ' - -
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STATEMENT OF TERREHCE E. C’LEARY,
PRESTDENT OF THE MATIORAE ASSOCIATION OF

STATE CONSERVATION C

S PROGRAM AGENTS,

BEFORE THE HOUSE ENVIRONMENT, ENERGY &
NATURAL RESOURCES § nCONMITTEE

v

JUNE 25? 1981 .

»

-
WE ARE PLEASED TO HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY TO DISCUSE THE C%:RI'

BUTIONS OF THE YOUNG ADULT CONSERVATION CORPS AND THE YOUTH s

SERVATION CorPs PROGRAMS AND THE IMPACT OF THE LOSS OF THESE YOUTH

- - .
EMPLOYMENT -- CONSERVATION PROGRAMS UPON THE NATIONAL PARKS, WILD-
~

PARKS AND FOREST LAND.

ERNESS AREA;?/OTHER FEDERAL LANDS AS WELL AS STATE AND LOCAL
L]

e,
)

-

1T 1¢780TH THE vIEw OF Mew YORK STATE AND THE NATIONAL AssoCI-

ATION OF\\IATE CONSBRVATION CORPS PROGRAM AGENTS, THE LATTER [ REP-

RESENT AS TS PRESIDENT AND SPOKESMAN, THAT THE YACC Anp YCC pRo-

GRAMS ARE CONTRIBUTING. TO THE FULF ILLMENT 9F THE ADMINISTRQT!ON'S
-~ . .

KEY ECONOMIC GOALS OF RESTORING INCENTIVES TO PRODUCTIVITY, _EMPLOY:

MENT, SAVINGS, INVESTMENT, AND INDIVIDUAL INITIATIVE.

DurinG FY 1980 -YACC ReTURNED $1.20 IN APPRAISED VALUE OF CON-

SERYATION WORK FOR EVERY DOLLAR IN OPERATIONAL FUNDS-TESTED. TO

DATE, YACC nas Accoanxsuso MORK WITH A TOTAL NATION-WIDE APPRAISED

vALUE OF $878,765, 649.

IN FY 1980 YCL's RATE OF REVURN WAS 1,00 peR

EACH DOLLAR EXPENDED AND IT ACCOMPLISHED WORK VALUED, AT $57,017,N00,

Overs 175 107 VEARS OF OPERAT‘ON YCC HAS PERFORMED WORK VALUED AT

$282,580, 443,
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MUCH OF THIS WORK WAS ACCOMPLISHED ON FEDERAL LANDS; ESPECI-,
ALLY CRITICAL WAS THE WORK PERFORMED IN OUR NATIONAL°PARKS. FOR
exampLe, YACC puring FY 1980, over $5 MILLION IN FORESTRY WORK WAS
DONE AT CASCADES NATlONAL PARK, $923,000 AT YELLOWSTONE §

Park; $714,500 AT MAMMOTH CAvE IN KenTucky, AN INTERIOR De
STAFF PERSON, WHO SPENT TEN YEARS AT YELLOWSTONE, STATED T0 LAST
WEEK jEAT MAINTENANCE STANDARDS WILL NOT BE MAlNTAINEDﬁIN THE
OF BUDGET CONSTRAINTS, AND THAT THE NATIONAL PARK SERVICE IS THE
< MOST IN NEED OF YACC oF ALL OF THE SIX BUREAUS WITHIN THE INTERIOR

N B

DEPARTMENT. i
YACC S WORK FORCE IN YELLOWSTONE HAS PROVEN TO BE CRUCIAL IN
“In copxns WITH INCREAS‘NG BACK COUNTRY USE"”, THE MINIMYM DIRECT
PERSONNEL SAVINGS TO TH% PARK 1§ 53604000 ANNUALLY - lF gvery YACC
POSITION AT YELLOWSTONE IS EQUATED TO A $6, 000 SEASONAL POSITION. N
THE CHIEF OF MAINTENANCENOF YELLOWSTONE HAS STATED THE IMPOR-
TANCE OF YACC: “YACC KEEPS THE PARK GOING.” THE 80 YACC Cores .
MEMBERS REPRESENT 20% oF THE 300 MAN PERMANENT WORK FORCE, THESE
CORPSMEMBERS ARE INTEGRATED INTO THE ENTIRE MAINTENANCE OPERATION
AT YELLowSquz INCLUDING THE SHOPS, GARAGES AND "FRONT PARK” BAILY
MAINTENANCE, ‘BECAUSE OF THE RECENT CUTS IN SEASONAL WORKERS, YACC
HAS BEEN REDIRECTED FROM PERFORMING THE VITAL BACK COUNTRY TRAIL
REHABILITATION TO PERFORMING ROUTINE PARK MAINTENANCE. PARK PRO-

JECTS ARE BEING BUILT BY YACC WHICH WOuLD NOT OTHERWISE BE BUILT ‘\é'

IN NATIONAL PARKS. During FY 1980, 582;347,852‘KN CONSERVATION

WORC WAS PERFORMED FOR THE SIX BUREAUS OF THE INTERIOR DEPARTMENT

Y YACC, T - ‘ ~ \\
THe BuREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT WHICH OVERSEES RQO MILLION ACRES \

¢ ' OF FEDERAL LANDS STATES THAT: "OVER THE LAST T’HREF YEARS AN ESTI-

\
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MATED 20% OF ITS LABOR INTENSIVE WORK HAS BEEN ACCOMPLISHED TNROUGH
- THE YACC anp YCL PRroGRAMS. ELN'S YACC PROGRAM, WHICH EMPLOYES \AN
AVERAGE OF 360 CORDSMEMBERS IN 31 camps IN 11 WESTERN STATES WA
PERFORMED THE BULK oi_lg)é ) In FIscaL vear FY 1980 AN EsT!
WATED $19 MILLION IN CONSERVAiTON woax WAS AcceﬁpLISHEn THROUGH
\ * 1H=§= TAO YOUTH PROGRAMS - wiITH YACC PERFORMING LY THE cosT- -~
BENEFIT @ATIO WAS CALCULATED AT $1 43, THAT IS, FOR EACH DOLLAR
| SPENT, #ORK APPRAISED AT $1.43 Was ACCOMPLISHEP
THE REGIONAL DIRECTOR FOR THE MESTERN REGION PARK AREAS OF
THE NATIONAL PARK SERVICE WROTE AN ASSESSMENT OF THE IMPACT ON
NATIONAL PARKS THIS PAST APRIL IN WHICH HE STATED: "YouTH CONSER-
VATION CORPS PROGRAMS ARE BEING UTILI1ZED THROUGHOUT THE WESTERM
REGION WITH MANY SUCCESSFUL ACCOMPLISHMENTS.  MANY PROJECTS AC-
coMpLISHED 8y YCC aRre snen;FICAM% AND WOULD NOT BE COMPLET-ED WITH-
OUT OTHER RESOURCES.
MANAGEMENT AT RESPECTIVE PARK AREAS ARE Expékxewc1ne INCREASED
© . WORK LOADS WITH REDUCED BUDGETS AND LIMITED STAFF. THE NESTERH
REGION BUDGET FOR FY-31 isso 742,700, WiTH THE EXCULSTON OF KC
In FY-81, VARICUS PROJECTS HAVE BEEN lDENTlFlEb’WHICH WILL NOT Bé’

. ACCOMPLISHED OR WILL BE SEVERELY CURTAILED. PROJECTS INCLUDE: )
TRAILIMAXMTENANCE, CAMPGROUND MAINTENANCE, VISITOR CENTER SERVICES, )&
FIREBREAK REESTABLISHMENT, SOIL EROSION CONTROL, TRAIL CONSTRUCTION,
WATERSHED REHABILITATION, CONSQRUCTION OF HAND;CAPPED ACCESS RAMPS,
ETC. ) ,

THEREWH.L -BE A SEVERE IMPACT ON PARK BUDGETS AND OPERATIONS.
P — .
~THIS REGION WOULD NEED AN INCREASE OF APPROXIMATELY $935,400 In
FY-81, TO ALLOW PARK SERVICE-MAINTENANCE STAFF TO COMPLETE YCC PRO-
JECTS, Exrsrxne STANDARDS OF QUA FYVISITOR SERVICES WELL BE AD-

VERSELY AFFECTED. WITHOUT TRCREASED FUNDING, IT WILL NOT BE FEAS-

R :
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IBLE TO PROVIDE ADEQUATE PROTECTION FOR OUR NATURAL, CULTURAL, AND

HISTORICAL RESOURGES. 4%
- =
CONTRACTING To COMPLETE YCC PROJECTS WAS CONSIDERED AS ANOTHER
-~

AN EsTImMATED $1,350.570 wouLd BE g:msn, EXCLUDING IN-
THIS AL-

« ALTERNATIVE,

FLATIONARY COST, TO CONTRACT FOR'SCHEDULED MAJOR PROJECTS.
TERNATIVE 1S NOT DESIRABLE BECAUSE OF THE FOLLOWING: PARK LOCATION,.,.

’ | JEPCEREEE,
NUMEROUS $MALL PROJECTS, SPECIALIZED ADMINISTRATION, RESEARCH AND
VISITOR CENTER SUPPORT SERVICES." [T's A LONG BUT REVEALING ASSESS™
MENT, QUOTED DIRECTLY.
" A SAMPLING OF THE WORK AND COST-BENEFIT RATIOS OF STATES REP-

. RESENTING VIRTUALLY EVERY PART OF THE COUNTRY REVEALS IMPORTANT IN-

SIGHTS ~INTO THE PRODUCTIVITY OF YCC anp YACC. .

HASHINGTON STATE ' .
OVER HALF OF WASHINGFON STATE lS‘PUBLls\LANDS. 22,000 ACres HAVE™
. RECEIVED REFORESTATION THROUGH THE COMBINED EFFORTS OF YACC anp YCC
WHICH AT TREE MATURITY WILL HAVE A MARKET VALUE OF $154 MILLION.
- Such REPORESf%JlON IS HELPING THE NATION TO BALANCE FOREST YIELD
WITH NEW _FOREST GROWTH AND’ ALSO REPRESENTS A SIZABLE NEW CAPITAL IN-

‘e .

VESTMENT IN RENEWABLE NATURAL RESOURCES.
£

JEXAS : \
YACC OPERATES IN SOUTHERN TEXAS, IN STARR, ﬁAngl AND ZAVALA
. ' COUNTIES WHERE THE UNEMPLOYMENT RATE RANGES FROM 21% r;h
$20 MILLION IN PUBLIC BENEFITS HAVE BEEN PRoleED!BY YACC 1o
LOCAL CITIES AND COUNTIES MOST OF WHICH ARE SEVERELY ECONOMICALLY
DEPRESSED AND WITH HIGH MINORITY POPULATIONS, THE YACC PROGRAM HAS
MAD A "MULTIPLIER EFFECT” IN ECONOMIC TERMS IN GENERATING JOB IN-
“§bﬁ€'kﬁ}CH IN TURN GENERATES CONSUMER SPENDMNG AND TAX REVENUES FOR
ECONOMICALLY DISTRESSED RURAL SECTONS OF TEXAS.

.
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THe Oulo DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES HAS INDICATED
~ THAT THE ELIMINATION OF YACC wILL PRODUCE AGENCY=-KIDE CUTS IN
ITS SERVICES, FOR EXAMPLE, FOREST FIRE.PROTECTICN, URBAN PARK
AND WATERFRONT DEVELOPMENT, SEASONAL MAIJTEQANCE IN PARKS, RE-
FORESTATION, AND SCENIC RIVER IMPROVEMENTS WILL ALL HAVE TO BE
SEVERELY CURTAILED.
ESTIMATED,AT $1G MILLION. WITH ‘A RATE OF RETURN OF $1.70. Ar
A TIME WHEN UNEMPLOYWENT IS ONE FO THE MOST SERIOUS PROBLEMS

FOR OHIO - CONTRIBUTING TO THE STATES CURRENT BUDGET DEFICIT -

JHE OF YOUTH AND THEIR WORK IN® THE NATURAL RESQURCES
L3
AREA IS VITAL TO b HEALTH OF THE STATE.

- ‘ . _/‘c ‘~
ARKANSAS REPORTS THAT THEﬁEETMINATION OF YACC WILL CAUSE
. 1T TO LOSE AN AMNUAL § 4.5 MELLION JN APPRAISED VALUE OF CON-
SERVATION woax. [14s R;TE OF BETURN IS $ 1.65. IT FURTHER
' REPORTS IT WILL BE SEVERE IMPACT ‘IN REDUCING THE CREW WORK
NEEDED FOR STATE AND OTHER PUBLIC LANDS.

' * . A -

HINNESOTA ~ . - R 5 ‘
" In MINNESOTA, APPRAISED VALUE OF consaéwArgon AMOUNTED To
$2 MILLION ANNUALLY WITH RATE OF RETURN OF $ 1,50,
* LYOUTHS EMPLOYED 62% ARE ECONOMICALLYGDISADVANTAGED; 2 % MENORITY
DurinG LHE

LAST 3 vEARs, YACC CREWS HAVE SERVED AS THE PRIMARY FIRE FfGHTIVG

YOUTHS: iN A STAT‘ WITH A MINORITY POPULATTON OF QA.

MANPQWER IN NORTHERN MINMESOTA AND YAFC HAS ENABLED STATE PARKS"
To—courlyua PROVIDING FULL SERVICES, WITH A§ MUCH AS 307 OF THE.

?

*WORK IN STATE PARKS PROVIDED By YACC. S
1 . ° b
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.THE VALUE OF WORK ACCOMPLISHED HAS BEEN .

Of THE 350 ,'
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MISSOURT . )
Y N
. To DATE MISSOURI HAS ACCOMPLISHED $7 M[LL[?( IN APPRAISED
1.50, Ir pro-

JECTS AN ANNUAL LOSS OF BETWEEN 31.5 AND 2 MILLION IN APPRAISED

vALUE OF YACC WORK - WITH A RATE OF RETURN OF $

-

- VALUE CONSERVATION WORK.

[

JLLINOIS ) o v
317,391\522 IN APPRALSED VALUE CONSERVATION'WORK HAS BEEN
ACCOMPL ISHED, MNCLUDING THE PLANTING OF 482,000 TREES, CONSTRUC-

TION OF 350 MILES OF TRAILS AND 270 RECREATIONAL STRUCTURES AND

85,000 HOURS OF FLOOD CONTROL WORK IN A STATE PRONE TO FLOODING

pROBLEMS. OF THE 3,300 ENROLLEES EMPLOYED, 547 WERE HIGH SCHOOL

DROPOUTS, NEYERTHELESS, B1% OF THE CORPSMEMBERS RECEIVED POSI-

TIVE PLACEMENTS IN JOB AND SCHOOL. " .

N » L ;

IN MARYLAND, APPROXIMATELY 50% OF ITS ENROLLEES WORK IN

_BALTIMORE WITH 397 OF THE ENROLLEES BEING MINORITY vours, A

-~ {
LARGE NUMBER OF ENROLLEES ARE EMPLOYED [N THE WESTERN, APPALACHIA

AREA OF THE STATE. THE RATE OF RETURN FOR MARYLAND Is $ 1.40,
w 1

b‘ R

!A[ l “EHIA ‘ v . - )

257 oF THE CALIFORNIA CONSERVATION CORPS IS FEDERALLY-FGNDED

* AND THE 0SS OF THIS SUPPORT WILL MEAN THE LOSs OF 257 oF.1Ts 21

RESIDENTIAL CENTERS AND REDUCE ITS CORPSMEMBERS WORK FORCE FROM
l§gg T0 APPROXIMATELY 1400, During FY 1980 CaLIFORNIA CORPSMEMBERS
PERFORMED 2.3 MILLION HOURS OF PUBLIC SERVICE CONSERVATION WORK-,

HIGHLIGHTED BY A HIGH INCIDENCE EMERGENCY FLOOD CONTROL, FIRE

FIGHTING AND lﬁSECT CONTROL. CORPSMEMBERS HAVE WORKED ON EMER-
GENCY BASIS TO SAVE CROP LANDS IN THE ﬁELTA AREA oF CALIFORNIA
WHERE LANDOWNERS HAVE PRAISED THE VERY DIFFICULT ROLE CORPSMEM-

. s t .

[N

o

Q s - r
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i ®
BERS HAVE PERFROMED IN REPAIRING LEVEES DURING THE FLOOD CRISIS OF
1380. DuRING ONE TEN DAY PERIOD 400 CORPSMEMBERS WORKINGGAT LAKE \‘
ELSTNORE savED 90 HOMES FROM FLOOD DESTRUCTION,

JONTANA

[T REPORTS 28 EYROLLEE JOBS WILL BE LOST. THE RATE OF RETURN
PER DOLLAR EXPENDED 1S $].47 PorR YACC. THE ANNUAL WORK VALUE IS

. 3282.480. *

THE ELIMINATION OF YCC WILL MEAN THE LOSS OF 73 ENROLLEE JOBS
“AITH AN ADDITIONAL LOSS OF $185.719 IN ANNUAL APPRAISED VALUE CON-
SE;VKTION WITH A RATE OF RETURN oF 51.68,
MICHIGAN .

THE STATE REPORTS THAT IT WILL LOSE YCC WORK WITH AN ‘ANNUAL .
AVERAGE VALUE OF. 3774, (00 ALONG wITH 335 JOBS FOR YOUTHS. 14% of
THESE YOUTHS HAVE BEEN MINORITY AND 197 ECONOMICALLY DISADVANTAGED.

" YCC RETURNS };.50 PER DOLLAR INVESTED.. AT MT. MarauetTe STATE Park,

A SPECIAL WORK PROJECT WAS COMPLETED BY HANDICAPPED ENROLLEES.INVOL'-
vING" THE CONSTRUCTION OF A NEW CAMPSITE wITH THE RATE OF WORK PRO-
DUCTIVITY EQUALING THAT OF ENROLLEES WITHOUT ANY 1§NDICAP5.

MicA1GAN WwiLL LOSE $4 MILLION IN annual YACC conser-
VATION WORK AND 280 ENROLLEE POSITIONS, 33% OF WHICH ARE FILLED WITH
EITHER MINORITY OR DISADVANTAGED YOUTHS. THE RATE OF RETURN 1S ALSO
31,50, PERWAPS THE LARGEST IMPACT, BESIDES THE LOSS OF ALMOST 300
JOBS,  WILL BE THAT $4 MILLION IN HIGH PRIORITY CONSERVATION WORK
WILL BE LEFT UNDONE EACH YEAR. ALSO A UNIGUE RELATIONSHIP WILL BE
ENDED WITH TNE NATIONAL URBAN LEAGUE, WHICH OPERATES A RE&{DENTIAL
CAMP IN PONTIAC ONE OF THE MOST DENSELYPOPULATED AND ECONOMICALLY
DISTRESSED CITIES IN THE NATION.

[N . ! R
-

O - .
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Té€’STATE REPORTS AN APPRAISED VALUE OF GONSERVATION WORK FOR
. Ry 1980 oF $830,000 wITH A RATE OF RETURN OF $1.60 For 1Ts YACC .~

+  PROGRAM. ;kACC-jS WORKING IN 14 STATE PARK AND QEéREATION AREAS, 12

OF WHICH ARE"URBAN LOGATIONS. HALF OF YACC's wOBK.QONé]STS'OF D9~

ING BASIC PARK MAINTENANCE AND REPAIRS, THE OTHER HALF CONSISTS OF . !

~

CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS WHICH ARE AIDED BY THE USE OF A SAWMILL OPER-
ATION WHICH PROVIDES rINISHED LUMBER PRODUCTS FROM TIMBER THINNED™ +
¥ROM STATE LANDS, 207 oF COLORADO S ENROLLEES ARE MINORITY YOUTHS.
CoLorADO 'S, YEC PROGRAM WILL.LOSE WORK WITH AN ANNUAL ACPRAISED d
VALUE OF”$230, 000 REPRESENTING A RATE OF RETURN OF $1. 30 140 YCC
ENROLLEES WOULD NO LONGER BE WORKING IN FIVE STATE PARKS, THREE

3 URBAN, VITAL ERQSION CONTROL AND BEACH STAPILUZATION WORK WILL BE

Lost. *30% oF THE YCC ENROLLEES ARE MINORITY YOUTHS. B

> “ < |
e . :

VIRGIN[A ‘ " : . "
Ve ™ N
- VIRGINIA REPORTS THAT THE LOSS OP JACC wiLL MEAN THAT NO ADDI-+

TIONAL PARK AND RECREATICNAL FACILITIES WILL BE CONSTRUCTED BY PARK ! \
PERSONNEL IN THE FORESEEABLE FUTURE DUE TO BUDG‘ET CONSTRAINTS, THE )

ANNUAL LOSS 1N APPRAISED VALUE CONSERVATION WORK'WILL BE $2.7 MIL-
LIoN. THE RATE OF RETURN IS $1.40. GRANT FUNDS HAVE BEEN SUB-GRANTED

70 42 LOCALITIES WiTH 277 OF THE ENROLLEES REPRESENTING MINORIPTY
- R ” .
GROUPS., . ¢ ~
o .
4 [
NORTH CAROIINA - S

THE STATE REPORTS IT WILL LOSE $5.3 MILLION ANNUALLY REGARDJ NG
N\ )
THE LOSS OF CONSERVATION WORK, IS RATE OF RETURN Is $1.16. 42 RN
OF ITS ENROLLEES ARE MINORITY YOUTHS AND 267 ARE CONSIDERED ECONOM-

ICALLY DISADVANTAGED. - ’ -
) «
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THRoUGH 17s YCC pProGRAM $836,209 IN APPRAISED VALUE OF CON- .
SERVATION WORK HAS BEEN ACCOMPLISHED BETWEEN 1978 Anp 1980, ‘ITs
RATE OF RETURN 1S 88¢. -

MASSACHUSETTS - -
THESTATE REPORTS THAT THE LOSS OF YACC WILL MEAN THAT FIELD
" RESEARGH congsﬁﬂne PUBLIC RECREATION FACILITIES UTILIZED FOR STATE
PLANNISG wIjL BE DISCONTINUED, PERHAPS MOST IMPORTANT OF ALLTHELOSS .
OF HE ?/QEERAl[V‘ PROJECT WITH THE STpg MARINE FjSHERY PROGRAM WHICH
ASSISTS COMMERCIAL AND RECREATIONAL FISHING BY PROVIDING SALMON
,  AND HEHRING STOCKING FOR THE CONNECTICUT RIVER AND CAPE fon. MoRes
OVER, THE TIMBER STAND IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM CURRENTLY OPERATING ON
~ 10,0C0 ACRES OF STATE FOREST WILL BE ABOLISHED HAVING A NEGATIVE
IMPACT ON THE STATE'S FOREST PROGRAM. THE ANNUAL LOSS OF THE AP-
PRAISED VALUE OF CONSERVATION WORK 1S ESTIMATED AT $1,900,00C anp
THE RATE OF RETURN Is $1.18, IN GENERAL THE STATE PARK, FOREST
AND WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT AREAS WILL SUFFER A DECLINE IN MAINTENANCE
SERVICES AND IMPROVEMENTS. BEYOND WHICH 205 JOBS WILL BE LOST,
52% OF WHICH ARE FILLED WITH ECONOMICALLY DISADVANTAGED YOUTHS,
. EriminaTION OF YCC wiLL MEAﬁ LoSS OF 450 JoBS WITH AN AVERAGE ,_
RATE OF RETURN ON WORK PERFORMED OF $1.10. *THIS IMPACT WILT BE )
LARGELY FELT THROUGH THS?DECLINE OF MAINTENANCE IN THE PARKS IN
BoSTON, LOWELL AND SPRINGFIELD AND PUBLIC INTERPRETATIVE PROGRAMS
WILL BE CURFAILED. 18% oF YCC'S' ENROLLEES ARE MINGRITY YOUTHS
WITH THE CURRENT MINORITY POPULATION OF THE STATE,BEING_SZ.

v

\ o . . .
DurinG FY 1980, YACC ENROLLEES PERFORMED WORK VALUED AT OVER

SZ.{ MILLION WITH A RATE OF RETURN OF $1.78, 180 vOUTHS wERE EM-

PLOKED OF WHICH 77 WERE MINORITY XITH A STATE PERCENTAGE OF 2%%.
~ ' 4 'f"
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KANSAS R ,
1 . THE STATEREPORTS THE L0SS OF THE YCC PROGRAM MEANS AN ANNUAL

. LOSS OF CONSERVATION APPRAISED WORK OF $235,000° wITH THE RATE OF
RETURN $1s54. THE AVERAGE LOSS OF JOBS WILL BE 134 SUMMER JOBS,
142 OF WHICH ARE FILLED WITH MINORITY Youms"on THE AVERAGE,

THE STATE 7EPORTS THAT THERE WILL BE SIGNIFICANT PROBLEMS WITH
STATE PARK MAINTENANCE RESULTING FROM THE LOSS oF 5S4 YACC voss.
THE LOSS 1N AVERAGE ANNUAL APPRAISED VALUE OF\WORK WILL BE $970,200

THE CURRENT RAYTE OF RETURN 1S $1.58.

s " P N

»  THE STATE R\EPORTS IT WILL LOSE $2.8 MILLION IN ANNUAL AVERAGE
CONSERVATION WORK WITH A RATE OF RETURN OF $1,22 PER DOLLAR EXPEND-
ED, 454 JOBS WILL BE LOST WITH A RESULT THAT MANY (COUNTY AND CITY

i PARKS WILL NCT RECEIVE REGULAR MAINTENANCE DUE TO THE ABSENCE OF

YACC, .
L
\ukme FY 1980, NoRTH DAKOTA EMBLOYED 34 ENROLLEES #HO PERFORM-
ED WORK VALUED AT $204.576 WITH A RATE OF RETURN OF BETWEEN 82¢ AND
$1.07, LT .
' THE STATE REPORTS THAT WITH THE LOSS OF THE Yee PROGRAM, AT
LEAST 76 ENROLLEE JOBS WILL BE LOST ALONG WITH Apyzsssn VALUE “CON-
SERVATION ;JORK WH3CH HAS AVERAGED $118,827 ANNUAliLY.

¢
N

DELAWARE ‘ : ¢
: [T REPORTS THE LOSS IN APPRAISED VALUE OF cONSERVATIén WORK *
1s aLMosT $158,000 annuaLLy WITH A RATE OF RETURN OF 99¢, THE LOSS
OF THIS PROGRAM WILL MEAN THAT STATE PARK DEVELOPMENT PROJECTS WILL
EITHER BE DELAYED OR NOT UNDERTAKEN IN MANY CASES. DELAWARE STATES
.
. A .

3

I
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TRAT YC("S MAJOR CONTRIBUTION MAY BE THE ATTITUDINAL CHANGE IN [M-

- né
PROVING THE PUBLIC'S RESPECT FOR THE PRESERVATION OF;NATURAL ENVIRON~

MENT AND SPECIFICALLY STATE PARKS.,

T0 DELAWARE 'S STATE PARKS.
’

.

N

89 ENROLLEE JOBS WOULD BE LOST

, \

SOUTH DAKOTA b
THE STATE REPORTS IT WILL LOSE 125 ENROLLEE JOB SLOTS AND SUF-
FER AN ANNUAL LOSS IN APPRAISED VALUE OF CONSERVATION WORK OF
3280,,000 WITH A RATE OF RETORN OF $1.20 ror YACC.
‘\\\Ifécgoss OF THE YCC PROGRAM WILL ELIMINATE 73 ENROLLEE JOBS
WHICH P E. ANNUAL CONSERVATIONGORK WHICH HAS AVERAGED $34,000

WITH A RATE OARETURN Of $1.22.

3

HEW YORK STATF

' New York STATE's YACC CQRPSMEMBERS HAVE ACCOMPLISHED wBRK'
VALUED AT $24,303,905 wHiLg EMPLOYING 4. 000 ENROLLEES IN JOBS VITAL
TO 45y STATE AND MUNICIPAL/PARKLANDS AND FOREST LANDS. THE CORPS-
MEMBERS' COMPOSITION HAS THC&UDED 60% ECONOMICALLY DISADVANTAGED,
8.6% WITy PRIOR CRIMINAL RECORDS, 4.3% VETERANS; 477 WIGH SCHOBL

THE ANNUAL PER_ENROILEE WORK
VALUE FOR FY 1980 was 322,336 WITH A STATEWIDE RATE OF RETURN JOF

. §1.6%, . . 4 )

IN New York CITY, ENROLLEES HAVE PERFORMED IN CENTRAL PARK, AND

.
DROPOUTS, AND 40Z MINORITY YQUTHS.

PARKS THROUGHOUT THE CITY, VITAL HORTIC&&TURE AND LANDSCAPE REHABILI-
TATION WORK WITH-A TOTAL APPRAISED VALUE OF OVER $6 MILLION -= WITH
A RATE OF RETURN OF $2.47. New Yorx Ci7v YACC ENROLLEES HAVE BEEN
CoMPOSED oF 867 ECONOMICALLY DISADVANTAGED, 18% wITH' PRIOR CRIMINAL

\ RECORDS, 777% Daﬁhg§;s AND 897 MINORITY YOUTHS.
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. AN ANﬁUAL.APPRAISED VALUE OF CONSERVATION WORK OF ALMOST $3 MILLION

_ FROM MUNICIPALITIES REQUESTING'

.

-\\ YACC 1S ENABLING FORTY PARKS IN NYC TO RECEIVE CONSISTENT
MAINTENANCE TO ENABLE THE PARKS TO CONTINUE TO PROVIDE QUALITA-
TIVE LEISURE AND RECREATIONAL ACTIVITIES AT A TIME OF SEVERE F1S-
CAL cousraAis;s AND GROWING NEED FOR THESE MAINTENANCE SERVICES.
AT THE STATE LEVEL YACC IS DOING CRUCIAL WORK IN THE ADIRON-
DACK PARK AREA WHEQE [T PROVIDES THE ONLY REGULAR MAIRTENANCE
FOR THEHIKINGr‘SKIlNG TRAILS, AND FISHING AND CAMPING AREAS WITHIN L
A wlLDERNESS AREA ALMOST THE SIZE OF HEw JERSEY.
" THe STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL "CONSERVATION REPORTS
THAT NEW YoRk STATE WOULD LOSE 1,475 YCC ENRPLLEE POSITIONS gD,

SHOULD YCC BE TERMINATED..” [Ts‘RATE OF RETURN DURING FY 1980 wAs
$1.83, THE IMPACT OF THE LOSS.OF, THE PROGRAM WILL BE SUBSTANTIAL
BEGAUSE OF THE EXTE

IVE MUNICIPAL GRANTS K WHICH BENEFIT TOWNS,

THE REALM OF ROUTINE MAINTENANCE. THE STATE.RECEIVED APPLICATIONS .
TOTAL OF $20 MILLION IN GRANT FUNDS
FOR FY 1381, PROJECTS .~ A BRAMATIC INDICATION OF THE DEMAND FOR .

. «

THE YCC PROGRAM.  : ©° . L N

It HASlBECOME ABUNDANTLY CLEAR Tﬁ;f’YACC’s INEXPENSIVE NATION-
AL WORKFORCE 1S ESSENTIAL TO THE WELL-BEIN&" OF MUNICIPAL AND STATE
LANDS, AND TO A&‘INCREASI&G DEGREE AS STATE AND LOCAC® OPERATING
BUDGETS ARE D¥WMINISHED THROUGH THE fﬁPACt OF INFLATION AND CUTS.

SO IT IS ALSO CLEAR THAT THE NATIONAL PARK SERVICE HAS A COM—
PELLING NEED FOR BOTH THE YACC AND*YCC PROGRAMS. THE SUPERINTEND-

ENT OF YOSEMITE NATIONAL PARK STATED IN A REPORT ON THE IMPACT OF

4 T . -
Phrir o e v, o : w ., ! -
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YCC's Loss: “CLOSURE OF THE TC PROGRAM WOULD CONSTITUTE A MAJOR
LOSS TO THE PARK, THE PARK ¥ISITORS, AND TO THE Y(C ENROLLEES. We:
FIRMLY SUPPORT CONTINUATION OF THIS INVALUABLE PROGRAM.”

THE SUPERINTENDENT OF~ THE *SANTA MonicA MounTAINs MATIONAL Rec-
REATION AREA SIMICARLY STATED: “THE COST, T0 THE SanTA Monica
MounTA IN AREA T0¢EOMPLETE THE PROPOSED YEC PROJECTS WOULD BE OVER
$40,000, To UTILIZE YCC CREWS WOULD COST APPROXIMATELY $8,500,
At THE ;RESENT TIME, THE SANTA Monica MounTaIns NaTionAL Recrea-
TION AREA EMPLOYS ONLY ONE MAINTENANCE WORKER, TO HAVE HIM UN-
DERTAKE AND “CompLETE THESE PROJECTS IN A surTABLE TIME FRAME WOULD

‘. NOT,BE FEASIBLE,”

-

THE PARADOX IS THAT YACC aND "YCC HAVE BEEN LABELED -- QUITE
FALSELY == AS Anoﬁg THE MOST COSTLY PROGRAMS FOR YOUTHS; IF ANY-
THING, THE PER PARTICIPANT COSTS ARE BELOW THE NORM.
» 7 Twe NaTiquaL CENTER ON INSTITUTIONS AND KLTERNATIVES REPORTED
IN MARCH THAT THE NATIONAL AVERAGE COST OF KEEPING A YOUNG PERSON
IN AN INSTITUTIONAL PROGRAM WAS $17,832, WHILE THE AVERAGE COST OF
A COMMUNITY - BASED PROGRAM WAS $10, 982 YACC’s cos™ was $10,F64 in FY 80,
. XN‘HEN York, 1T cosTS $37,960 PER YEAR TO MAINTAIN ‘A TEENAGE
YOUTH IN A COMMUNITY - BASED>DETENTION CENTER, THE MOST PREVALENT
. FORM: OF INSTITUTIONALIZATION AND 358,400 IN A SECHRE LOCKUP. -
To ASSERT THAT THESE PROGRAMS ARE EXPENSIVE AND PERFORM ONLY
, LOW PRIGRITY WORK 1S A CALLOUS EXAMPLE OF FISCAL EXPEDIENCY CURRENT-
LY IN FASHION WHICH IGNORES NOT ONLY THE Lesson oF THE CiviLian Con-

a—

SERVATION CORPS OF THE 1930’S BUT ALSO THE FACTS ABOUT TEENAGE UN-

EMPLOYMENT AND THE RESULTING SOCIAL COSTS. .
o, @ . |
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. THE IMPORTANCE TO THE AMERICAN PEOPLE OF OUR NATION'S PUBLIC
LANDS AND PARKS 1S DRAMATICALLY ILLUSTRATEﬂ IN THE GROWTH OF NA-
ThoNAL PARX SrTenDANCE WHTCH ROSE FROM 87 ,000,000 1N 1960 To 260,
MILLION v1 ITORS" IN }977 AND CONTINUES TO GROW == ESPECIALLY IN

THE MORE U Ekq REAS. , EAGH YEAR PAQF ATTENDANCE INCREASES BY 5%

AND THIS LEVEL OF INCREASE IS BEING FELT ACUTELY IN PARKS WITH

LONGER OP%RA?_RG‘gEASONS AND GEBAN PaRKs. EAST YEAR, FOR INSTANCE,

. 1.5 BILLTION VISITS WERE MADE TO LOCAL PARKS AND 850 MILLION AT ALY ~

LI

STATE PARKS, How Is IT POSSIBLE TO RESTRAIN YHE DECLINE IN THE

3 QUALITY OF OUR PARKS IF A VITAL AND RELATIVELY INEXPENSIVE NORK
FORCE LIKE YACC 1s NO LONGER BEING PROVLDED7 .
THE ARGUMENT FOR RETAINING FEDERAL SUPPORT FOR YACC -- 1Ts
20, 000 YOUNG, HARD WORKING AND LOW-PAID CORPSMEMBERS ~- IS A COM-
PELLING ONE BECAUSE YACC SERVES A VITAL PUBLIC INTEREST.
. THE DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERTOR’STATED IN A POSITIOR': ~

pAPER ON.THE YACC AND_YCC PROGRAMS: “THE ARGUMENTS PUT™ FORWARD BY

« THE PROGRAMS' OPPONENTS APPEAR OVERLY SIMPLISTIC AND'FAIL TO RECBG-

: + . & A} =
B

NIZE EITHER THE HIGH COST OF UNEMPLOYMENT AMONG THE NATION'S YOUNG
"OR THE COMPOUNDING COSTiJOEAA nEfERIORATING’NATpRAL Reéouaces HAN=
AGEMENT SYSTEM, FURTﬂER, THEY FAlL Tp SEE THE 0BV1085 BR1DGE BE-
TWEEN THE TWO AND DO NOT RECOGNIZE THE GREATER Economv oF pTllelué
THE YCC AND THE YACC J0 REDUC:B§QKS DETERIORA;{O?. e

sy
Wity A FEﬁERAL BUDGET APPROACHING 5700 BluLion.at 1S HARD TO °

SRATIONALIZE THE DESTRUCTION OF TWO OF FHE NQST Péoﬁgérng ARD BENE-
ous PEw) WHICH HavE CbNTRIBug
4

g

FICIAL YOUTH °ROGRAMS (THERE ARE P

¢°

_TED 30 PROFOUNDLY TG OUR NATION'S WELL-BEING. S . i° §

o
.
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THE ANSWER MAY. BE TO REMOVE THESE PROGRAMS FROM THE FEDERAL
BUDGET AT THE END oF FY 19827 AND SUSTAIN THEM BY EARMARKING
A PERCé&TAGE OF THE PROCEEDS FROM THE SALE OR LEASING OF OUR Na- -
TIONISTIMBgR AND MINERAL WEALTH. OR, A SECOND POSSIFILITY MIGHT
BE TO EARMARK A PERCENTAGE OF THE TOTAL ACCESS FEE REVENUE RECEIVED
FROM THE PUBLIC WHO VISIT NATIONAL AND STATE PARKS, EITHER WAY,
THE YACC anD YCC pROGRAMS couuﬁ SERVE TO REDRESS THE IMBALANCE BET-
WEEN THE CONSUMPTION AND RENéwAL OF OUR NATION’S NATURAL AND REC-

B,EAI&GNAL RESQURCES. .
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FY 1980 YACC ENROLLEE
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1-3 yrs. Col.
4+ yrs. Col.

Indian
Asian
Male
Female

. 8th + under

Education
L 9 - 10th grade
High School

White
‘Black

» Hispanic

~

45.0 % 55.8 %

54.7%
|

17.0%
L 4
%)
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41.4 %

»
i

39.0 %
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o THE YOUNG ADULT CONSERVATION CORPS PROGRAM HAS BEEN

- DESIGNATED FOR FUNDING REDUCTION AND PHASE-OUT WITHIN THE NEXT
.

A

FISCAL YEAR. THIS ACTION IS BEING UNDERTAKEN IN PART BECAUSE THE

<

° PROGRAM HAS BEEN CRITICIZED FOR BEING "COSTLY," AND FOR NOT

TARGETING ECONOMICALLY DISADVANTAGED YOUTHS IRQNICALLY, SUCH

CRITICISM RAISES ONE DIMENSIONAL FISCAL QUESTIONS ABOUT THE YOUNG

e

ADULT CONSERVATION CORPS WHICH IS ONLY ONE IMPORTANT PROGRAM OF

23 LI . N
MANY IN THE GO\::&”’XEM'S COMPREHENSIVE APPROACH TO 'SOLVING THE

N N
NATION'S YOUTH UNEMPLOYMENT PROBLEM. UNFORTUNATELY, MUCH OF THE

Vs

DISCUSSION ABOUT YACC COMPLETELY FAILS TO ADDRESS SUCH IMPORTANT

ISSUES AS THE CONTRIBUT{ON THE PROGRAM MAKES TOW?RD REDUCING THIS

COUN%RY'S BACKLOG OF CONSERVATION WORK. FURTHERMGRE, THERE EXISTS

. . .
' CONSIDERABLE EVIDENCE WHICH SUGGESTS THAT THE YACC PROGRAM IS IN

e

FACT ®€COST-EFFECTIVE, iND PROVIDES A VALUABLE SERVICE TO AMERICA'S
. o ¢

>

YOUTH AS-WELL AS PERFORMS NEEDED WORK TO PRESERVE AND IMPROVE‘SfR

-
NATION'S NATURAL RESQURCES. . ‘\

, :

¢

THUS, IT 1S THE PURPOSE OF THIS TESTIMONY TO DEMONSTRATE ,

;
THE COST-EFFECTIVENESS OF THE YACC P&OGBAM, TO BRIEFLY EXPLAIN THE
r . .
-

4 -
TREMENDOUS VALUE O;/;AIS PROGRAM FOR FEDERAL STATE AND LOCAL i
- s ’ '
GOJERNMENT AGENCIES CHARGED WITH MANASING PUBLIC LANDS AND #ATERS.

"
1
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. AND TO LET YOU HE.f\R FROM AN ENROLLEE THE EQUALLY I,MPPRTANT fve K

' £y . Vo
BENEFITS OF THIS PROGRAM FOR THE YOUTHS SERVED. tOMPARATIVE DATA

s ’ ‘ .
B - . v . ‘'~ ¢
A e * b
1S IN THE MATERIAL WHICH YQU HAYE RﬁCEIVED‘_ DOCUMENTING YACC'.S .
. L] .-~ I ¢ e LA

. .
CQST-EFF%CTIVENESS AND AGENCY éERVICE. - I WILL MAKE QEFER,EN{E<TO

v M s

. . »
SOI‘-} OF [THOSE STATISTICS WHICH PROVIDE STRONG EVIDENCE OF THg <

M .

+ PROGRAM'S VALUE AND I WILL BRIEEL_Y DESCRIB‘E .THE YOUNG ADULT

' %SE&V}\TION CORPS RESIBENTIAL PROGRAM OPERATED BY VINCENNES

. . . .
UNIVERSITY. ' . . . o AN
C e . N . -

- THE STATE OF INDIANA'S YACC-GRANT PROGRAM REPRESENTS -
N . o

- 3

SEVEN-TENTHS OF ONE PERCENT 'OF THE” NATIONAL YACC EFFORT- " INDIANA

- » ¢ Lo R
.RESIDENT AND _NON-RESIDENT YACC CREWS ACCCMPLISHED [THE FOLLOWING IN
3 & Y - N 4

1979 AND 1980:, 90,000 HOURS OF TIMBER MANR%EMENT, 197,000 HOURS OF

. : .

. "RECREATION AREA DEVELOPMENT AND MAINTENANCE, 58,000 HOURS OF

- . . A
. ? .
WILDLIFERMANAGEMENT, 33,000 HOURS OF SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION

WORK, AND\AN ADDITIONAL 31¢,416 HOURS IN'RELATED RESOURCE ° .
v <. ‘ r -
MANAGEMENT ACTIVITIES. PUBLIC TAX DOLLARS IN INDIANA'S PROG

‘ . T B _
SURING THAT SAME PERIOD EQUALED JUST OVER 3 MILLION LOLLARS. THE
" VALUED DOLLAR-RETURN FOR EVERY DOLLAR INVESTED IN INDIANA'S '

.

‘. . 1
¥ *» 1Y

. A - N
PROCRAM WAS 114% IN 19,79§MJD 133% -IN $980. THESE E"IGURES CaN BE_

‘

o ! ° ' ‘3
STUDIED IN DETAIL BY KBFERRING TO IABLE 1 I[N THE APPEINDIK OF THE-
. v
v, Q‘EJ , " a B -
- . ‘ L i
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- "

* BACKGROUND MATERIAL. SIXTY PERCENT‘OF ALL FUNDS APPROPRIATED FOR

.

.

- -

YACGC IN 1980 WEKE °SPENT ON WAGES PAID DIRECTLY TO THE 'YOUTHS X

ENROLLEDVIN THE PROGRAM. THESE WAGES, IN ADRITION TO STAFF

. . 4

SUPPORT AND OTHER OVERHEAD COSTS, RESULTED IN AN AVERAGE ANNUAL

.

©ROGRAM COST OF $10,352 PER NAN/Y§A§.* WHAT MAKES THIS FIGURE

& S

-
MOST REMARKABLE- IS THE FACT THAT IT INCLUDES THE COST OF

-~ . . ,
' ~ v
MAINTAINING 25% OF THE YACC ENROLLMENT iN_RESIDENTIAL CAMPS. N
b J
. - - - ~ x
THE ABOVE FIGURES CLEARLY SHOW THAT THE yACC PROGRAM'IS .
~

ACCOMPLISHING A SIGNIFICANT AMQUNT OF CONSé&VAEION WORK, IS
. .
. RETURNING MORE THAN A DOLLAR IN VALUE FOR EVERY DOLL%R INVESTED,
° S

-
>

AND COSTS CONSIDERABLY LES§ TO ACCOMPLISH Q>YEAR'S WORTH OF

4 .

_CONSERVATION WORK THAN THROUGH MORE TRADITIONAL MEANS (1.e. HIRING
L -

. o '

PROFESSTONAL EMPLOYEES OR CONTRACTING FOR THE WORK)

@
+

‘ + THE YAST MAJORITY OF WORK TYPICALLY NEEDED AND DONE BY -
]

LAND, WATER AND RESQURCE MANAGEMENT AGENQIESJIS LABOR INTENSIVE,
- . : -~ ‘e

DOES NOT REQUIRE HIGHLY SRILLED PERSONNEL, AND CAN BE QUICKLY AND

)

Pl

EASILY PLANNEL. THESE CHARACTERISTIQ§ ﬁAKE THE CONCEPT OF YOUTH

CONSERVATION EMPLOYMENT PRCGRAMS IDEALLY SUITCD TO EFFECTIVELY
- - *

X5 BGENCLES SUCH AS THE U.S DEPARTMENTS OF / a

~ "
t B -
*man, vear - representd the equivalent of o\x*.,q“‘ person
JWorking 40 hours per week, 52 weeks per year
! : 4
P
.
-~ ~
* . e
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\ . - %
AGRICULTURE AND THE INTERIOR, STATE NATURAL RESOURCE AGENCIES, AND

- x . ] A
*\ LOCAL PARK AND RECREATION DEPARTMENTS. AS Tf;E UNITED §TATES
. « 7 P . . ]
GOVERNMENT ENTERS A PERIOD OF BUDGET AUSTERITY, NATURAL RESOURCE .

-~ i
¥ °

MANAGENENT AGENCIES AT ALL, UEVELS MAY BE HARDEST HIT BY FUNDING

~ / ' .
'REDUC’I‘;IONS. THIS SITUATION' ONLY SERVES TO REINFORCE THE NEED \FOR

§ . . - \;.
PROGRAMS WHICH CAN EFFICIENTLY COMPLETE NATURAL RESOURCE =~ =
- Tey Lo -
» MANAGEMENT WORK. NOT\ONLY ARE THE AGENCIES ABLE T? EFFICIENTLY

L
14 LN ‘ *

REDUCE A GROWING LIST AND BACKLOG OF NEEDED WORK PROJECTS, BUT &HE
“ .

A4 - -

- )
. o
, " YOUTHS EMPLOYED ARE ABLE TO ENGAGE IN & JoB EXPER CE WHI({H

"MEET%" THEM AT THEIR EXPERIENCE.AND SKILL LEVEL. HENCE, THE YACC

7 - Bl
v

- %BBES THE PUBLIC AGENCY ’I? HAVE CRUC\IALIWORK DONE WITH -QUALITY
5 « [N ~

. " “~
AND fLOW EXPENSE, WHILE AT THE SAME TIME PROVIDING POSITIVE AND

\
] * . «
MEANINGFUL WORK FORh YOUNG ADU‘LTS. -THIS*DYAL BENEFIT SPEAXS TO THE
* - - .
-.', . \ L] _ "'J ) 1
% . HEART OF THE VALUE OF PROGRAMS LIKE THE YACC. « \ .
L ° M o \ -
R THE VINCENNES UNIVERSITY RESIDENTILAL.PROGRAM
- v . L

THE*VINCENNES UN{VERSIFY YOUNG ADULY CONSERVATION GORPS

.
.

~

> .
+RESIBENTIAL PROGRAM IS PRESENTLY COMPLETING THE THIRD YEAR OF
. .

/ - .
CFERATION. THE UNIVERSITY'S RgSIDEN'f“\L CAMP IS UNIQUE IN THAT IT
‘e “« - L . N 4 .
Ty X s d

[ " ’
IS THE ONLY' YACC RESIDENTIML PROGRAM IN THE NATION LOCATED AT A

- . - ) ’ >
‘ _ ’I \\ LAY
- . . . 2 . Lt
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. . . -
. < .. -
COMPREHENSIVE COMMUNITY JUNIOR- COLLEGE. VINCENNES UNIVERSITY
- “ * . -
., M
SERVES OVER 5,000, STUDENTS AND HAS A COMPREHENSIVE COMMUNITY -
L > - - $
7 N -
. ‘SERVICE AREA WITH MANY PROGRAMS FOR:DISADVANTAGED PERSONS. IN |

? . N i e . ot . *
, ADDITION, APPROXIMATELY 2,000 UDENTS, ONG WITH THE ENROLLEES, .

. 4 N

y v

" N 0
LIVE IN THE FOUR CAMPUS RESIDENCE HALLS. o - s

a
e .

+ THE WORK.COMPONENT 1S THE BACKBONE OF THE VINCENNES

.
» .

. [
UNIVERSITY YACC ‘PROGRAM, WITH APPROXIMATELY 85% OF ALL WORK BEING .

B

L ——— N

CONDUCTED ON STATE AND LOCAL PUBLIC PROPERTIES. THE REMAINING 15% .
. ~. - . Fe . ! N
‘PLTHE WORK DIRECTLY BENEFITS THE CAMPUS COMMUNITY AS, ENROLLEES

. .
. . “ %

. . N i) v o -
WORK-WITH THE VINCENNES UNIVERSITY'S DEPARTMENTS OF MAINTENANCE, ,

* - 5

STUDENT SERVICES,‘ CAMPUS PLANNING AND HORTICULTURE. THE ,

. . . ° -
av

N L) .
@ UNIVERSITY'S RESIDENTIAL SETTING OFFERS TREMENDOUS ADVANTAGES FOR

. ~ .

~THE ENROLLEES WHICH INCLUDE TRATNING, PERSOMNAL ENRICHMENT AND

COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTYNJTIES. @ AM PERSONALLY AWARE THAT G
. ! ’ N .

ENROLLEES TRULY EARN THEIR SALARIES AND' TAXPAYERS RECEIVE THEIR

€

1
oo

. »

. )
WMONEY'S WORTH" FOR THE TAX DOLLARS .SPENT{AT THE VINCENNES
“ .

. ’ _g ‘y: y N

1
UNIVERSITY YACC RESIDENTIAL CAMP. F {LOWINY 'ARE SOME _EXAMPLES OF

»
,.

WHAT MAS BEEN ACCOMPLISHED. (PIC R%S\JF THE, PROJECTS CAN BE .
- . RO . e,

N 3
. N AN
T~ -~

J
FOUND ON THE PAGES IMMEDIAT‘E/J/F\OLLOXHNG THE P NT§D TESTIMONY).
kg & ’ "

cqy , ,

g
T e FIRST, IN OCTOB‘E;,R’, 1979, THE UNIVERSYIY'S “ACC BEGAN

o
g M
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. ' . ¢ N -
e > 4
WORK ON THE KNCBSTCNE TRAIL AND ESTABLISHED A SPIKE CAMP, LDCATED

-

APPROXIMATELY 200 MILES FROM CAMPUS NEAR NEW ALBANY, INDIARA.

THIS SPIKE, OR PENT. CAMP IS A UNIQUE PART OF YACC, AS IT OFFERS

0 e & ' R

ENROLLEES NEW EXP’ERIENCES IN GUTDOOR LIVING, NUTRITION, .FOOD'.Q ) .

\
v

i > * » “;
. ’ ”
PREPARATION AND OTHER ACTIVITIES IN WHICH THEY WOULD OTHERWISE ' .+ 7
. “ ' 1
NOT PARTICIPATE. WHEN COMPLETE. THE KNOBSTIONE TRAIL WILL BE A 150
A 1
. 4

-~

MILE HIKING, BACK-PACKING TRAIL /fHROUGH SOUTHERN II&DIANA. THIS
. 4. ‘

’

« Vo

. . \

* PROJECT IS A COOPERATIVE EFFORT OF YACC, THE INDIANA DIVISION OF.'
’ A

N
. . ‘

OUTDOOR RECREATION, AND THE INDIANA DIVISION OF FORESTRY.
. f ) )

2 - ’

SECONDLY, MUCH WORK HAS BEEN ACCOMPLISHED N FISH AND

v
- - » .

B .

WILDLIFE MANAGE-:MENT AT PATOKA AND GLENDALE STATE E'ISHv AND WILDLIFE.

AREAS. OVER 9,000 QOQRS OF WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT, AND 21,000 BOURS

v

OF VISITOR-ACCESS IMPROVEMENTS HAVE BEEN COMPLETED. .\
» ,

YAC’C—CONSTRUCTE:D FISHING 'I;RAILS AT THE PATOKA SITE HAVE OPENEP 2’
e - » - R -
SURFACE MINE S;I'RIP PITS FO’R FISHING WHICH-HAVE PREVIOUSLY bEENf

.

\ »

. . X
INACCESSABLE TO FISHERMEN. FISH A{TRACTORS AND A 110 UNIT BOAT /'L A

L d

\ f

. .
DOCK HAVE BEEN CONSTRUCPED BY ENROLLEES AT THE GLENDALE SITE.

-« \

» . )
! THIRDLY, UTILIZING LUMBER CUT IN THE STATE FOREST,A
) %

- 4 . L »
SOLAR GREENHCUSE NEEDED TO GRC4 BEDDING PLANTS WAS BUILT ‘AT MARTIN h

- v » *

STATE :FOR'EST BY YACC ENROLLEES. THE LOGS WERE SAWED AT THE STATE

* s

. » N
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A\
AN

. © ]

] -

SAWMILL IN CLARK STATE FOREST BY NON-RES IDENT ENROLLEES ‘FROM -°

$

ANOTHER YACC PROJECT, THE STONE USED IN THE CONSTRUCTION WAS

NATIVE TO THE AREA WHICH ENROLLEES OBJAINED FROM LOCAL CREEK BEDS.

-
\
.

FINALLY, , AGRICULTURAL WORK HAS BEEN COMPLETED

CCOPSQATIVELY WITH PURDUE UNIVERSITY AT THEIR SOUTHWEST

Lo . I
“\\AGRIZWLTURE, RESEARCH CENTER. ACTIVITIES INCLUDE CLEARING .
:

« 3
v

h L

OVERGROGWTH, EROSION CBNTROL:>PLANTING EXPERIMENTAL CROPS, AND

- v s
A ’

ASSISTING [N PﬂSTALLING AN IRRIGATION SYSTEM. THE WORK,

N -

ACCOMPLISHED TO DATE, IS VALUED AT $20,000.+ THE JOINT PROJECT IS

4 \ -~ B

“AN EXAMP%E OF THE YACC AND ANOfﬁER UN}VERSITY COOPERATING TO

‘ MAXIMIZE‘PUBLIC BENEFIT. ' .

Fs -~ : '

. THE FE% PROJECTS WHICH HAVE BEEN MENTIONED AS EXAMPLES
313 Tﬁé NEEDED WORK ACCOMPLISHED BY THE VINCENNES UNIVERSITY'S YACC

HAVE GREATLY BENEFITTED THE STATE'S PUBLIC PROPERTIES.
[ : ' - 4 .
ENROLLEE TRAINING IS AN IMPORTANT PROGRAM OBJECTIVE.
*.

.
*

‘7INCENNES UNIVERSITY'S ENRCLLEES HAVE PARTICIPATED>IN WORKSHOPS TO

-

STﬁENGTHéN THEIR WGRKING AND LiVING SKILLS ~ PRESENTATIONS ON

FI&ST AID, TEOL SAFETY, WILD FIRE CONTROL, AND BACK INJURIES ARE

X * o
-

REPRESENT;;}SE JF VIGRR-RELATED, TRAINING ACTIVITIES.

t

' 3ETAUSE THE-UNIERSITY'S YACC PROGRAM 1S RESIDENTIAL,
[T 2 - I

~
L

qi -

Q ‘ . ». 60 - B
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ENROLLEES NEED INFORMATION ABOUT HEALTH PRACTICES, GROUP LIWING
\

AND USE OF LEISURE TiME. COURSES DEALING WITHYSMOKING AND DRUG *-

’

AWARENESS, VOCATIONAL EXPLORATION, RAPPELLING, PERSONAL HYGIENE,

s Lt

ANT PERSONAL FINANCE HAVE BEEN PRESENTED TO THE ENRO%LEES. - ALSO,

. .

¢ ENRZLLEES HAVE BECOME INVOLVED IN UNIVERSITY COURSES SUCH AS

lREMEDIAL READING, CCNSERVATION LAW ENFORCEMENT, AND CARDID

PULMONARY RESUSCITATION. ADDITIONALLY, YACC RELIES UPOR THE

\

- UNIVERSITY'S ADULT BASIC EDUCATION PROGRAM TO ASSIST NON-HIGH

’

SCHOOL GRADUATES WHO®WISH TO OBTAIN A HIGH SCHOOL,EQUIVALEN?Y

v ) ) ,
! DIPLOMA. THESE IN-SERVICE AND EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS HELP TO

3

DEVELOP YACC ENROLLEES INTO MORE PRODUCTIVE AND EMPLOYABLE

«
’

* «CITIZENS. ' . -

e Qo [ - -
A .
IN ADDITICN TO WORK AND TRAINING bRIENTATION, THE
S . -

VINZENNES UNIVERSITY YACC ENCOURAGES ENROLLEES TO ENGAGE IN A WIDE

»
-
3

VARIETY OF CONSTRUCTIVE RECREATIONAL ACTIVITIES DURING THEIR

LEISURE TIME THESE ACTIVITIES ARE IMPORTANT TO DEVELOPING

-,

- ) 4
NECESSARY SOCIAL, LEADERSHIP AND ORGANIZATIONAL SKILLS AND,INCLUQF

~ -
FIELD TRIPS, SOCIAL-EVENTS AND INTRAMURAL SPORTS.

¢ THEWNIVERSITY STRESSES NOT ONLY POSITIVE ENROLLEE
! ¢
EFFLRTS IN WORK AND RICKEATION BUT AL3Z ENCOURAGES ;NROLL’EE
* <
4 ‘:’a .
L 4

e
' .

1 61 -
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E

2

INVOLVEMENT IN COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES. THEWCACGC PROGRAM HAS -

o
+
i

ACHIEVED A YERY POSITIVE IMAGE IN. THE LOCAL COMMUNITY BECAUSE

’

® ’ . f\

——

ENROLLEES (AND STAFF HAVE VOLUNTEERED THEIR TIME AND T{\[:SNT TO
- . .

m FFERENT ORGANIZATIONS. 'EXAMPLES%HE ORGANIZATIONS THAT YACC \ |

\FNRO LEES HAV" VOLUNTARI Y ASSISTED ARE '{HE KNOX COUNTY HEART

nSSOCIATION THE SALVATIO,N ARMY, AND ’I‘HE SPIRIT OF VINCENNES

2 i . ’

:%———'

¢
¢

FIRE-FIGHTER, ANOTHER IS AN E',MERGENCY MEDICAL TECHNICIAN AND HAS

44 3 . )

- VOLUNTEERED" TO WORK BLQOD MOBILE UNITS AND MOBILE FIRST AID

a e

STATION§s ANDeA THIRD HAS PLAYED AN ACTIVE ROLE IN A LOCAL THEATER

a o

. C . g
GROUP. - THE KNOX COUNTY CHAPTER OF THE AMERICAN RED CROSS
. -

&

w

PRESENTED A CERTIFICATE OF®RECOGNITION TO' AN ENROLLEE WHO HAD

. a4 -
.

CIVEN FIRST AID ASSISTANCE TO A UNIVERSITY STUDENT WHO WAS
W N -

’ UNC,@{JSCIOUS AND BLEEDING FROM.AI‘.I}ACCIDENT. THE ENROLLEES' FIRST

L )
P 4 \

. 7 -
‘AID SKILL HAD BEEN ACQUIRED' AS PART OF THE?;ACC TRAINING AND
~ - . - . “x .
EDLLC@('M/ONAL PRGGRAM. THME VINCENNES UNIVERSITY YACC ENROLLEES DO
0 K . 5

¢ B r

« v
. «

CO‘N’I‘RIBU’ZE GREATLY TO CQMM[{NI’I‘Y SERVICES AND COMMUNITY

~ .

CRGANIZATIONS. . 9 A

(44
.

B 1 HAVE ATTEMPTED TO BRIE;FL.‘{ EXPLAIN THE g

.
3 . &
L -

O

e I : “

oo . - - e

.

¢
ONE ENROLLEE IS A VOLUNTEER VINCENNES TOWNSHiP 3
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THE WORK ON NEEDED NATURAL RESOURCE PROJECTS WHICH HAS BEEN

N -

ACCOMPLISHED IN OﬁR STATE AND TO PROV ..INFOBMAT‘ION ABOUT
- VINCENNES UNIVERSITY'S RESIDENTIAL YACC PROGRAM. IN ADBITION, I
’ . ) 4
BELIEVE YOU WILL APPRECIATE THE BENEFITS OF THIS PUBLIC SERVICE
Y o )
' JOB PROGRAM BY MHEARING FROM AN ENROLLEE. MISS PAMALA FOSTER HAS

’
L
1

WORKED ON SOME OF THE PROJECTS WHICH HAVE BEEN DESCRIBED AND CAN

oy

ELL YOU WHAT WOKKING AND EARNING\ﬁ SALARY MEAN.

’

TESTIMONY OF PAMALA} FOSTE‘R

i

B .
HELLO -- MY NAME IS PAMALA EjOSTER. 1 COME FROM A
. ' ’
\ . : ’ . .
PAMILY OF SEVEN AND GREW UP IN MUNCIE, INDIANA. IN MAY OF 1980, 1
~ . s

f

GRADUATED FROM MUNCIE CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOL AND* UNEMPLOYMEN'J:.' IS VERY

[

HIGH IN THAT CITY. I FIRST HEARD ABOUT THE VINCENNES UNIVERSITY

YACC RESIDENT CAMP FROM THE MUNCIE EMPLOYMENT SERVICE OFFICE IN 3 »
7 . ' o

- .
L
JANUARY, 1979. MY INTERVIEW WAS HELD IN MUNCIE WITH TWO VINCENNES .
. .

UNIVERSITY YACC STAFF PEOPLE AND I WAS HIRED TO WORK IN SEPTEMBER,
t

- ‘. 4 ’3

L 1980. . T N

4_ I -
SINCE 1 HAVE BEEN IN THE YACC FOR EIGHY& MONTHS .1 HAVEZ(

- .
- % - \

* .
MET FIANY DIFFERENT PEOPLE ANL ENJOY THE SCHCCL ENVIRONMENT I HAD

’

“

+ o ”‘ -
¢ ’ . .
N © NEVER BEEZIN AWAT FRCM MY FAMILY BEFORE AND IT WAS THE FIRST TIME I “,
. & )

3 - =
H2D EVER HAD RCCMMATES OTHER THAN MY SISTERS. MY DORM ROOMMATES

. N7 .

ERIC | \ .
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. t 59 . . ¥
. N . T,
B « ' N
- . -
‘SEEM LIKE rAMIL'X NOw AND I HAVE LEARNED TO LOVEVI'H"M THE SAME A - °
FAMILY.. , ¥ . < TN
\ . 4 .
- OUR WORR PROJECTS ARE HARD WORK MOST OF THE TIME. I , s e
. . ) Lo, : bl ) 1
HAVE LEARNED, TO EJSE A PQSTHOLE DIGGER, CHAIN SAW, LAY PAVING' .
BRICRS, PAINT, :AND TO BUILD FISHING AND HIKING TRAILS. 1 LIKE
’ o . ' - ~ L . - v . y N . -
. . 2 e : . 4 a
WORKI“JG ON THE KNOBSTONE TRAIL AT SPTKE CAMP. “IT IS A NICE CBANGE ’
\ N -‘,:;i —_ . .
*  FROM THE CAMPUS TO "‘m: TENT CAMP. A"I; SPIKE*CAMP } rir\‘gﬁ&EN THE ..
SOOK A FEW TIMES AND GOT UP AT 5 a.m. TO*FIX BREA-}\FAST FOR THE ¥
<]
OTHER WORKERS. I BELIEVE TO ACCOMPLISH SOMETHING, YOU HAVE TO ¢
4 . . - N v
. . “ . e ; . ° . - 'q\ v %ﬁr
GIVE A LITTLE ‘BEFO%E YOU RECEIVE. - /f ~ . e

.

4

‘ . . R .. 35 . e
HOW TO WORK SAFELY WITH\{HEMICALS WHILE, DOINGQ TIMBER STAND
[} @ . N P
' . B .
e ROYEMENT . " (N - /
' E
- . DURING OUR OFF-HOURS, MANY OF US VOLUNTEERED To SELL .
o 7 N N v - A . N
- ' -
OLLIPOPS AT LOCAL BANRS TO MAKE DONATIONS FOR THE LOCAL HLAFT *
' . z . ’ e
FUND. ~ .
- ¢ .
. -
TWO NIGHTS A WEER ! HAVE BEEN TAKING AN ENGLISH LASS .
A4 R ..
¢ AFTER WORK AT ~JINCENNES UNIVERSITY AND "I HOPE TO GO 0 22aLL STATE
. o v
UNIVERSITY IN MUNCIE AFTER I COMPLE'I:E MY TWELVE MONTHS IN 7YACZC. I
14VE BEEN SAVING ABOUT HALF OF MY PAYCHECK FOR COLLEGE
B . . ,
~ . ? N .
[ . . ~ a
- .ot
g \ B B [
~ ‘a
. . * ~ N “
« Q b 4

ERI

*

-

) ‘ . ’ . . '
THE OTHER WORKERS AND I HAVE BEEN “,TP&UGH'T FIRST AID AND W

roops

4




¢ .

[ WOULD HATE TO SEE THE YACC PROGRAM END. [l FEEL LIKE

H
WE REALL¥ DO THE WORK. I WISH THE PROGRAM LASTED LONGER FOR ME

£
. I4]
BECAUSE I WOULD LIKE TO STAY AT THE VINQ@?&ES UNIVERSITY YACC

“o ¢ ’ .

RESIDENT CAMP LONGER THAN TWELVE MONTHS. 1 HOPE OTHER YOUNG

a \

“PEQPLE GE% THE SAME CHANCE I DID. THANK YOU.
+  SUMMARY

N

THIS PRESENTATION HAS OFFERRED SIGNIFIGANT EVIDENCE
.

.

PO I LS
WHICH DEMONSTRATES THE COST-EFFECTIVENESS OF THE .YOUNG ADUUT""

CONSERVATION .CORPS PRQCRAM, THE SERVICE IT PROVIDES TD NATURAL

o . )

/
RESOURCE MANAGEMENT AGENCIES AND THE VALUE OF THIS PROGRAM FOR

—~
YOUNG ADULTS. ATTACHED fO THIS TEXT IS ADDITIONAL, INFORMATION »
- ’ /‘l ' -
3
WHICH REFLECTS VARIOUS DIMENSIONS OF THE PROGRAM. ¢

7y
.

N .
AS _YOU CONSIDER THIS TESTIMONY AND REVIEW THE ATTACHED

! .

MATERIAL, I REQUEéT THAT SERIOUS AND POSITIVE CONSIDERATION BE

.

. [
GIVEN TO THE NEED FOR CQNTINUfNG YOUTH CONSERVATION EMPLOYMENT

»

O

ERIC

PR~ 7o providea o eric [

- * n
PROGRAMS LIKE THE YOUNG ADULT CONSERVATION CORPS. THE FROGRAMS CAN

bl A

EIThER BE CONTINUED IN THEIR PRESENT FORM OR REPLACED BY NEW
S . ° ~ * N
. r

LEEISLATIVE INITIATIVES. EITHER OPTION Is ENTHUSIASTICALLY
) >

"ENDCRSEL AND SUPPORTED. WHAT IS CRUCIAL IS THE CONTINUZTION IN

SOME FORM OF THE VALUABLE SERVICE TO AMERICQ*? YOUNG PEQPLE AND TO
e ‘

OUR NATURAL RESOURCES. THANK YOU.
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Richard D. Couch, Director of\operauons

Connecticut Departrent of Environm ntal Protection

The Younq Adult Conservauun Cor;‘s ang the “fouth Conservation Jorps aze

WO '\anonal» proqram\ Supponed in parc by qzmzs from the ‘edeQ‘!‘gOvernnegt,
poth .ragr..xms employ young peoj'le on needed conservation PYU)LLtS on fubl xc}w-
owned lands and wasers. The YACC program, geared to youths lob-23 em loyes
enrcvlliees who are out of school (_unemployed) for uv to one year, during whiclh

"t they Yonstruct briddes, recreativnal buildings, nature trails, with @
considerable amount 0f work dccon_fllsh\ed.xn the fields of wildlize manérert,
timber stand 1mprovement projects, and stream habitat inprovement The YCC } ro-
gram enddqa‘:j h»gh schuel aged youth in similar work but puts 1 4 of 1ts emihasisey

o
on- environmental education.

N

During the two and one-half{ years since 1ts start- up 1n October o 1978,
the U.S. Young Adult Conservation Corps has had a dramatic impact on the land,
water and pildlife resources of Connecticut that are administered bv the Depart-
ment of Environmental Protection. The S—tale's Parks, Forests, Fish Hatgheries.

and""xyn\x‘e Manajement Areas and Hentaqe Sites have scen remarkable imiraverents

this exce;txonally worthwhile and cost-effective trogram,

bcc;:u;e o

In addxuon and not at all secondary, in value. the 750 yuunq -}‘,.llts who
nave participated 1n accomplishin., the nearly four million dollars worth vl wirk
that has been done have benefitted in tems of personal qrowth, skill de elov-
nenz and the self-saus{d;uon and pride of accomylishment thfft comes from not
only working hard but in having the visual manifestation of that work available
'to. show to" others ~.friends and famly. Sirular accor\p.hsl"nents can be Clued

«for YCC - ,

A thizrd area of benefit from hoth YCS and YACC 1S 1n the realm of the intan-

gible. The work ethxc has most certainly benefitted. Fully 55% of the enrollee-
who Lemmate from r_he Connecticut YACC program, for exanple. do su bycause they
have found higher paying )obs n .msubsxdxzed eﬂploym{ent. wy of these yoinj; .

aﬁults are able to secure such er: loyment because of the skills ani work 'exnen- '/\
ence jdained 1n che progiqrn and beciuse of the Department's e“torts at hcliang

tifem to prepare Job applications, prepare for 1nterviews, and in ;rovadinj them

with advice on Job opportunities through the State Labor Derartmernt.

According to a 1977 report on Public Service E?-\ploy?ent. there ,are three

,mnortunt values to be qamed by public service programp that employ young people
- first, skills, work habits and experxences gaimed 1 the work ®viron-

ment shave a siynificant effect on pOtentxal fox, conunuxm; in _the labor
PRl . .

force beyond age 24; »
v

Q
EMC-B?M 0-82 =5
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< sefondly, many y uni te e do nyt 3¢t Yobs upon leavany schowol \

because ©! their reiuctance to settle down, pablic service erployment

15,30 appropriate step ain the mt’zauon frocess for these people,

/

« thardly, refleated rejectiors of sound peole by the labor rarket may

-
well resul:\m their reluctatce to commit themselves &o long tem or

N continued employment at an vlder aje
Y
Natural resource manajenent agenZies, becaube of the endless varilety and

,
haye back log of labor intensive wore that needs™tq be dune on vur pdrks, ‘forests,
stieuns and wildlife wata, ewcnt areas, are uniucly €WGoped to provide vast
n.moels 0 relatavely x.mmlled yound ueo;le with meaningfut wbrk that resuylts
1 visibie acoorplishrents .m? Jub sitastaction In addition, we believe that
4T cwutrrial resvirees jain .0 int1nable wavs frum beinjy able to proside young
N

reottle #1th the Opportunity and sure dejree o' responsibility “for managing tfem,

A& have witnessed 31 Sensitivity tu the resour.es and their careful use that d@velops

atter as >hert a period as two months of worsing with theme YCC 1s ,anﬁcularly

valiable 14 thys re,ard becalse of 1ts emphas.~ on environrental eduk"t?}')-
-

The fAJ_ progrde 1> particularl’ cost eflective 10 Lhu& xs 1S NOW averajing
a retarn of ver $1.30 an work accortiished for every grant dollar amvedted It
the ~ork June by the projrag 1s andeed ne‘,cs:..\ry - v}uch 1t 1§ - and 1S ohe on
wol.. lands - w‘udﬁ 1oy, (hen thb lugicyl conclusion 15 that the taxjayers of
the State anid .‘Inxon will ray 'or 1t in one wiy Or arother It seems only
feasunable, thereture, that we taxe idvanta,e ©f an ex\eltxonally cuat effective o

Program in acvcomplishing this work )

The YOO frogrim is somewhat less cost ervevtive, returning 98¢ on the grant
dollar invested. Consideriny that :ully 1.4 ot the tire gommitfient 1n YCC 1s
«
allarted to the edicat.ion of 115 enrdollees in grwxron"\en:al concepts, so high a

) e
retarn s, andead, & remarkable achyevenent. “ ot

Finally, the concept of ﬂf;c Conservation Corps type of program is extremely
@#tular sterming from the leyacy ot the Civilian Conservation Corus farlxer this
centagy. Jhe YACC 15 a sucsc:.sful extension of the concept and thc: le_qagy. 1t 1S
'func.t 1on1ng anz hag sost of the "buzs" worked outA In~ short, 1t does what 1t's
supposed to do. does 1t well and very eff xc;ently To cumpletely d;amantle such
a prujram simply “does not make jood economic sense when we can be rcasonably cer-
tain that $ometime in the not-too-distant future, wt will be mandated to begin :
aqain And to b;gm again meaans putting the buredgcracy back xnto place, working
out the administrative problems, ac:uiring the tools and cquxpr\ent necessary for

the program to function, and so on, all at substantial cost. In ‘fact, a recent

¥ -~ - ~

¢ ) -
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survey bhowed that States exjended Between 15% and 25\.0 the first year's grant
funds i~ order t¢/ "start up” the YACC pr.3ram an 1978. There is no dollar return
.
for these startfup gosts.\ In gther words, now th3 we have successfully invented
.

the wheel, why break the ¢ 3 and start all over again®
i
.
In s Iyy YACC should be looked u vn as a very cest etfilcilent program

t‘xat' reLarns norc\i/n the value of work aczome lished than the dollar amount in-

vcstec. It 15 a program that l«x»ks to tie trescnt by helpiny to ameliorate cur-

rent groblems but which impacts od the tutuie by fosterin; the werk ethic 1n 1ts
!

enr llees, b :

t. . on the other hani, should be locreld upon as .noanvestrent 1n the future -

of our ,qutn and our nataral re:-w‘;lucs. TRis frojram 1S efiiclent In that 1t
does return 940 1n work acu..n.;llafmd tor the dull.n Spent Rut u also th a
1 4 edicational comlone'\t that ca,nnot be w,)sumd in financial Lor"\s It 15 as
difricalt to ricasure tho value of envxrow'\cnul education 1n YCC as 1t would be *
to esaluatelthe ejulation re\,cxvcd in the (t@llc scheols, e Know msunctxvely
thit th rudu < ®etter citizens and are 1mix riant to oir social and ecunomxc
well-teing., Rt td attach & dollar fidure to that importance serves little juf-

By the eni o the yeqr’, the oAne~ticut *rogram , alone will have pro=

4 over 111,00 hoirs of envaronmentsl edu®afion to enrultees since 1t begdn s
p | .

3

#~< d

-

-
W0 human valae of thece froggzams that «an ke placed in economil. termsns
¥ -
.
‘ .

N I e1ther ;93P 1S Suclssial 1*\mu-qn.m¢; the work ethic 1n unly une
o' 1S enrollees and ain fostsrm: values x}x that enrollee that willt help keep
hip ¥ her out of trouble with the las, that enrollee will be wurth $300,090

¢ to s&ﬁc-y by age ou = at current costs ‘or ir.drceration md current e.nrmnqs
5 ] ¢ b
At TinmUrT wage s,

\

Tre rec.divism rite 1ip C(')nnocu\.u{:.‘s cor:cgtxon.u SysStent 1s 243, 254 ot
incajcer wwed persons will return in one year, 8% m.tcn:y:ears. The averaye
term 6f 1ncarceration 1s 18 months a™ 3 <ost of $lb,750 to the taxpayers. This
3-a%es to an ‘cx;endnue of zax‘dolxua uf‘ $126,000 over a jeriod ol 40 years

By

$r -ne 1ndividual - - .

z

"E“: poverwy guidelines for t)‘é> year, however, aré $3,310 tor a farly of

tnadjusted tor increased earngny power, this ecquates to $173,000 over the
v -

J.year period. . - r

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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Adding these two figures together:. one enrollee in either Proyram who
benelits in this way will save $126%Q00 in tax money and contribute $174,000

L
to the economy We must certainly be doiny at least this well.

- .
#When evaluating thq economic benefit of YACC, consider too the fo'llowm'g: f
~ . . .
) Many o.‘.the ufemp loyed, uneBucated yound adults elxgx!;le.;or YACC will, -
ht ably, ayp fur weltare. \ I'n 1980, the State of.Counectx‘cut dxécnbuted Van
averajze or 51,404 tu the almost 135,000 persons in the AFDC program. FEach per-
son contanced to receive a:s"xstance for an awverage of 51.6 :ro.nths! And, 27.3%
of all welfare recxpxent‘s went back to State ;ssxStance. ¢ -
- - ‘ . b
t.r ever, YATC enrsllee emploved in Connesticut,’ the taxayers w‘xll save
. 51,474 +€r year. Over an average work liletime ot 40 .e@rs, each fox‘ér YACC'er
wili 31 € the state 550,160 @& 55% of our enrvllees move on to pc\:manent employ- °
mert  The sa.injs t. the people of Connectxcu‘t 1S iTmense. Ang this, of cou{ie.
does not_v:gns‘.;‘ez each person’s contzibution to ’the economy mmployed adult.
*
T OSTE IFLL R wmNLATIONS,
- . . .
“ v' 1) 13 %anding . e . o \
N v - ¥ - authomzed level 1s $60 million. since the amount 1S sO
‘ . small, £311 fundir3 would be desirable However, the Lrogram
N c“}'li continue to functfion on as law a figure :s $45 rillion and
s*.]11l retirn wi1able resules
2 « : ‘ - Y,{T\: - the $142 million level of funding 1s bare minimum to
: -aaxn‘t'a‘-\ viable results.~ $200 million is better and will re-

’ - .rn a hij-er Zollar value of work accomplished for the dollar
1nvested than at the $110 million. New funding for 1982 - bare
wones - should k;e $82 nxll‘wn {plus the $58 million defefred from

. 192.) - $147 million For the more cost efficient $200 million

: - leves, new funaan would have to be at $142 rmitlion.
= .‘,' . ’ - "':1‘0 ro1nt In continuing funeﬁ,for 1982 1s a simple one of
’ : ) eccnc;mcs - un(xAl the programsMare adeduately evaluated, we .
* shoulsd make evety effort to keep them alive and functioning.
Onie they are s_hut down, we will have the enomous»:asted costs N

s associated with start-up. e . ~

* .o, N )_ 'JSB.{ 1s.lthr:- tunded agency for ¥CC. YACC, since it 1is up for re-

authorization in 1382, should*be funded to USDI afd taken out of CETA,
- ’

. ===~ The Jongress and tfe President are not getting an accyrate pzct_ur.e of

Y1IC from USDOL. wWhether 1t 1s intended or not, the cost per enrollee

. >

czxl.ulations are completely diffeYent and discriminate *

. . -.
. . .
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» - a3ainst YACC 1n comdarison tq other CETA programs The same 1S true

of the ceru'-*atwn of "disadvantaged youth" procedures.

3.}  The state yrant prégrams are )omt}y admxmstereé bgj USDI and USDA.
This Qreates conflict at tne grantor aq’en;v tevel confusion at the .
statzjlevel. unnecessary delays. bureauctatic wrangling afll a waste ,
of money Ipr two sejfgate ::md dupl1lcative administgative burcaucracies. »
Both trogramns sh«w_b{ be admanistcred by umwe natural resource ma_na'qe- .
ment agency - with the other agency re.eiving an anon'x:mment by m;er- .
: . agen.y ayreement Since YARC 1s up ‘.‘or reauthorization, this, might be -
easier to accumplish for that progran :Lhan for YCC which would?requxre
v areniing TPL 93-40u8 . '
4} The jrantor agencies now takg 6% oft the’top frum the state grant por-
txo:r'of both programs for administrative costs. ’Ehxs 15 exhc;rbx:ar:.
I weuld stygest exthe;' a flat adminjstrative budget ‘appru;nated by °

Congress {Preferred) t'nr & limitation to 4% maxlimum.
.

5 ) The uresent distribution of funds 1s 70% to the Federal agencies and
30% to the states, a 50/50 split would see more “targeted" youth
servel and al'no'st certainly more youthi*emuloyed with a hx\gher return
EM the dollar. *
3 hd -

I would respectfunily urge the sub-committee to review a Jublication of the .
Youth Policy Institute entitled "Youth Service and Conservation Meeting National »
Needs 17 the Eizhties ... A Report on the ¥oung Adult Conservation Corps”. It .
1s comprehensive and ‘,art 1cularly 1nsigatful It may well orove & deciding fac-
to_; i your decisiong regarding yguth conservation employtent prograns.
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Testimony By John H. Saunders .
YACC, State Grant Coordinator
District of Columbia ‘4

Date: June 25, 1981

Given Before Senate Subcommittee fori Environment, Energy and
Natural Resources ——
»

Subject Overview of the District of Columbia’'s Young Aduit .
Conservation,Corps (YACC) State Grant Program °
B

o . ol
The District of Columbia has had the privilege of operatifg a Y,\CE
Stite Grant program since Fiscal Year (FY) 1978. ¢

The praimary focus of the Districts' YACC projects have been 1n 'the
Field of Urban Conservation, malnly 1n the area of l}ecreanonal
Development. . -~
As 2 result of YACC funding, the District of Col\mbxa Prime Spo;msor
has been able to enp®oy a cumulative total of 266 youn'g disadvan-
taged minorities. In addition, our projects have significantly
1icreased the utilization of previously underdeveloped space. r

Although auch of the work perforged by our YACC enrollees 1s billed
under the rubric of Recreational Development, YACC ef have

also served various Sther functions. For example, rticipants
have andirectly helped reduce yokes, robbery, purse g and
assault incidences by eliminating the hiding places of womed be '~
offenders through their ®learing and shrul\:bery overgrowth thinning
efforts.

JOB o N
SERVICE ﬂ"Helping Pegple Help The
-




.,

. . , \ ° o
67 \
% oM .
» Angthor oxample of YACC involvement was the constructiop of a . )
recreational facility on s vacant lot used for unautho:;zed

dumping and the abandonmeat of old cars. This same lot now
houses a+full size baskoetball couft, handball court, swings,
and slides for children®and setting areas for senior citizenms.
During the construction process,. it became apparent that the
enrollees were experiencing a great deal of personal pride 1n
? the facilities design and development. N
»

Urban Conservation - »

< - @ - -

Genorally conservation 1is thou&?t of as something that happens

in rural areas of ous country.

to apply this ters to work of tho sJime nature being performed

ip Infler City locat:ions. The dev%lopneqt of new recreational Ls
areas, the refurbishing of dilapidated existing facilities 1n
areas of high population and the preservation of space which }
would otherwise not be accomplished is our idea of Urban Conser-
vation. . < :

-
To Qate, the District of Columbia,has spent approximately - o3
$663,336 on its various Projects the total worth of these pro-

1
.

(]

of apprhgimately $2.31 returned f every §$1.00 spent. .

In the District of Coluabia, YACC projects provide 2 cost effective
and efficient method of accompli'shing badly needed comservation

hd work, work that would otherwige npt be done at all, or at a mini-
aum, cost wuch more to perfofm. YACC offers full time employment
and training to its enrollees and 2 chance to bes productive wage
earners ‘29 contributors to the overall betterment of our community.

. Mr. MorFerT. If we could bring forward the next three people
and have this panel take seats in the audience, we wo 1d appreci-
ate that. ’ C - ° .
Could we have Mr. O’Leary remain with this panel? He will be”
talking about the national perspective here. .
. The Chair calls our next three witnessés appearing in the form
of a panel: Mr. Aléx P, Mercure, vice president; National Council of
-IR.?Raza; Mr. R. Ma§ Peterson, Chief, Forest Service; and Mr.
T )5ford,Reéler, executive vice president, American Forestry Associ-
\ atldh . Y] ’ 4
" I would like to wélcome you gentlemen’”
Mr. Peterson, if I am not mistaken, I think you have the time
constraint. We thank you for your patience. You have heard the
. testimony of our first panel. : o . .
. We would like to hote that yotr statement, without objection,
will be considered as part of the record. You may proceed in any
. fashian you wish to summarize or respond, if you desire; to what
you-have heard here. * ‘ P
First, I would likesto sweartthis panel in—Mr, O’Leary,l believe
you were sworn in earlier—so, if you would, stand and raise your
right hand. ‘ .
Do you swear to tell the whole truth and nothing but the(truth,

«

so help ydu God? 1 . ,
~  Mr. Pererson..I do. p
Mr. Mercure. I do. ’ [ K
Mr. ResLer. Ido. 7 ; .
Mr. ANDERSON. I do.. : ‘ - :

‘ ) [ ]
~ Mr. MorFETT. Mr. Peterson, would you introduce yourself for the
. recor@ and then proceed? -

'
N

4 ’ . .

However, tifere is ampfe Teason T

jyects $1,527,987, giving us a gnificant cost benefit ratio ) :

RIc o g7 .
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STATEMENT OF R. MAX PETERSON, CHIEF, FOREST SERVICE,
I)EPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE. WASHINGTON, D.C., ACCOM-
PANIED BY LEON ANDERSON, DIRECTOR. HUMAN RE-
SOURCES PROGRAMS .

Mr. Peterson. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I am Max Petérson, Chief of the Forest Service of the
Department of Agriculture. I havepwith me on my left Mr. Leon
Anderson, who is the Director of our Human Resources Programs,

. and who, I behevefwould be very " helpful in answering some of the

questions that you might have.
I have prepared a rather detailed statement which you have®lIn

the interests of time, I would merely like to say that we have been .

involved i in both of these programs since their irreeptiom~Mr. Leon
Anderson has a great deal of information on the programs.
As you are éwarg the termination of these programs was a part

of the fiscal vear 1982 budget effort to achieve budget savings and.

a redirection of Federal Gevernment activities.
Bowh of these budget items, incidentally, appeared in budgets of
other agencies—the YACC in the budgets of the Department of

» Labgr and the YCC in the budget of. the Department of Interior—so

I probably will not be able to give you detailed information on the

analysis that went mto the changes, but we will be glad to tell you

all that we can about the program, Mr. Chairman. ¢

With that, I will bé pleased to respond to questions that )ou or
the other members may have

Mr. Morrerr. 1 thank you, and I would like tq pursue some
questions because, I know you may hdve to leave.

First, there are a couple of things that I would like to get on the
reoerd. [ think it is important as a preface to questions. We want to
ask about State parks here Mr. O'Leary, I guess you could begin to
address that.

I would like to introduce into the record at this time, without
objectior, several Department of Interior memorandums which are
marked-‘exhibit 1. These discuss the cutback in the Youth Conser-
vation Corps and the impact that it will have on several National
Parks. Without objection, they will be included at this point.

{The material follows] )

’ .
. . .
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Ln:ted Stares Department of the Integor : )
° .\AIO\AL PARK SERVICE ™ A
o . - WESTERN REGION cLorl
. 3 440 GOLDEN G4TE AVENLE BOX 463 ~
’ SAN FYaNCISCO CALIFOPNIA ¢otsi e .
. = r
ApTii 10, 1sil — . .
- - - , e
¢
. « L. . % z S
dEmrenIn /
z -
Tc: Asscclzte Directer .a:,‘rent a:*c Cperaticns, %m Pary Ser v'ice
.lz:en:ion. Crsef, 31\ sion of Youth actd ﬂ; . . 0t
clor, Western Region ’ .
7

1 progoen

<

iosing and the impact afle

por]
Eepriy

Western Reglon Tark greas’

Tl :‘e"‘": oToviges 2 assessoent 'of tne elixtnzzicn m

the YCC progmes, FE-51,

ens its

Lxpast affeciing vestern Reglon Fark avees. An imreé.ia‘e resuit of the

¥C smogen closing 4111 de increased youth wn==lcyment. Corpsmemders wity =

wWa

mntme s lls ) lacking envirormentzl conserveticn expésire, and Uimited work

) e;*-*.. e r‘ i me:e Sor other Cecreasing jc& oppbrt 2ties, ¥ajor end
vz pojects will accoplisned, increesing the threat to rérk
\ v-es —ces. / .

eseTmiiemnts. “.a-:y srojects ascamiisned by YOC are sigmilicant and would y
=t oa cxmpleted without cther rescurces.
Maragemer 3t sp-c:i'é sery ereas are experiencing i sed werk lcads with

»
<
3

fanze papeln, {iresredk reestablistment, scil ergsicn comtrol, wildlife wateruns "
Lspring ésialomoars, <:::.r~.s‘.~.z<:~ Treils, teldng "ater sm"es d_s. mareling of <12

" truesres, .Jatershed renasidisaticn, corstruction of ne_'x‘.ica;aﬂd access e,

¢ a2 gionic takle copstructlon. .

D-J..- “%"‘1 ye

1885 in the Western Region, YCT operation included nine aveas

wein 157 qorpmyfoers, 2t 2 .,.x:.ge. of $501,800. In Decexber 1960, the Fegicn
oesaned 2 ICY/FU-EL ’c' S0 for ten areas "“r- cresed e-'w"m:e—\.. of 227 cerps~
Zemrady, Ln.‘.ia.l Fding allocation was $55k, A3, Youth Conservesizn Corp oS

zals

.
B wil

1296 texouswut the wesbern Regien with meny sn.c"s"“**

L eear=l 2T
e &3

recuced CL "‘“s and 11—%ted stass. The Western -xeg‘.cn budcec for FY-81

$£C,7-2,70C, whleh, ams‘c“:_-.; -;ﬂa..im, is slig‘»ﬁ less than Y-8 figwes .
of $54,077, 00, ¥itn the exclusien of ¥CC in FZ-81, various projects have been

..':

".cen-"“r vadch will not be ascxoplished or will be severely cwtalled, Frojects

inclede: trail maint enance fence construction, rehebilitation of hister
sruetonas, carpgroud e ‘..enanc , visitor center services, prescribed b

cal

[ Tbpevis

e:-a:‘.‘.”*im ol exotic p"ants tratl signe, i

FP-red ercsion c:z::rs-,

L ,e.,-.,.. razzin

1 "..:..a....*‘, refiohisy

Isiment of nature trail, Indda_ unwe landscering
i8S, ,a..n.ing cudldings, pcscinb pa‘i-'

boundzry, campground o'cje s,

%

installing

' N
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€2 71-Z amplcses tne Soperirtenderns! responses
T onorark e:“.as. I7 you have any GueasTiens, plezse contact
=

-Q w'
ta nee nealdead, egelading 1ntT
s Tnisz o e:-'z:‘_ve Ls noT dasirazle

am = mawniie g=z ' meadigace

. —

Srrememers will be corivonued «liiITited B0 Cpperiilles and high

22 Ty
nie is ever move orizical for young pestle ases
% in stma zrazs. '-‘a;zy enrclless wwo ar: msidlled,

oclal, esonoris, etwad, and resiel flessiffcetions, &1
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o Mezorandim ! - .
To: Regional Director, Western Region
v A
Fre=: Generzl Superintendent, Golden Gate National Recreation Area
. N .
. Subject: TCC Progrzm Closing and the Impact Affecting the Park Areas

Renlv Due: March 35, 1981 M .

@

I 4

r

In respease to the cuestions conceraing the impacis ofr the discontinuztion
of the YCE Program at Golden Gate National Recreetiodn Area ve subzit the
folloving: . ves &

- -

.
affected by the closing of the YCC Progran

whas s2ioT oroﬁ:s will® be
See enclosed Form 5's as approved 55, ¥ FY '81.

in 7Y ‘817"

1.

How zuch'of ap izpact will the closing of these Youth Programs affect

the oarx's dudget? With the budget probiems the park has experienced

this veas, Tnere ave twWo ways to answer this Question. Accozding to the
sz2adard sezhod for determining gppraisal velue of "the ILC uotk-ﬁrojgc s
the pach will not receite $72,000 in YCC work projects, *.i:cluding supplies
and =2terizls. The second persp

2.

ective indicates that with the park’s
14ntzed resources in rY¥ 81, few, if any, of these projects will.be
vrndedtaken. The net result beigg, no ségnificant negative financial impact
but 2 loss of a great many impfovement projects. M /

Whaz would it cost the Narionzl Park Service Maintenance worker :o’cmle'=-
these oroiects? Assuzing tnese projects could te completed by 3 National
Park Service laborer, based cn a $7.25/hour wage the 47 ptopoged Bfrojects
would total some $160,000. See enclosures. .

<

v

+ .

What are the social apd econoaic disadvantages facing the enrollees getting
e=olovzent im their loczl cozunity? The obvious disadvantage is thag the

25 potential enrollees will not earn or lears frcm the YCC Progran. With
regard to 2lternate joo possibilities the market appears to,be very tight.
Thesé youth will enter an already flooded market with few, i{f any, skills
2d 2 necess(.t§ to obtain spegial.under age work permits. In addiiién, many
«411 procrastinate®their job search in hopes of a YCC Progrzen and thereby
w11 be behind their competitors in applying for 2lternative c.-,:éoy:ent.

x

! ' N .

e

ERI '

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




y
rerhaps ver

r hatsh for these youth,

37d ceenczic SToblems edsosiated with unesploy

"
)

ciosases

.
. e
, .o . '
- « '
-~ . .
v/ N
[} -
D
. .
<
? . N c . PR
"
A
-~
) * . ° - .
77
. (. ]
.
- .
° . EY

ERIC - . . -

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

tY




O

E

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

RIC

VOUTH CONSERVATION CORPS WONK

FRQUECTS

PhAME
Yacin Nca:ll tnna

HUAVEENR (1.4) [CAS2CITY (57} b
&5"

1O OAYS w1t} Iwn:.\u

Ll LI 8 BT
YIPTEIRS

TASS IR EPCLT T LY tee il e 3 ecly)

' (-‘) 3 [[5!] N | A epss )a, ort
Z WALE 1 G 30AYREICENTIAL ) D 2WEEK CAM? & 2 7WET CAMP |TIANE OF »ETaGN TO AP'S;iEH CUTSTICNS CONCERIUNG This FIGTEluh 3L
DFALE 3 (7 OAY NESIDSHTIAL 2 D BavECK CAMP 8 UL8 WEEK CAMY INTONBATION 4 ol p, Milsstene ) 7822519
2. coe0 2 O HoNNESIOENTIAL 2 Qoweex caur 6 O 104veex cANr [TOCATION B
Golden Gatc NRA Scuth District
3k . "'JGLIC CUARCE JENEFITS
]
= | PROJZCT ¢ I‘l“h\u.u,(; (et ol
.t ! s
ve| PACIECT TITLE L % ATIIIZED | quanmiTy | YT A )c..,..‘..f
wi Lm 0o 21} s w2 5””(@“ LenT)
110 fvotic Plant Removal Stinaon Reach 1500 S Acres 400 Aeee 4,00‘0
— .
a 37 | {sxotic Plant Removal Tenncssee V. 1500 v 1\0 ,Acges * 1000 A cox? 6/096,
L ke 4
. 3 [
0‘ 38 Esotlc Flant Répoval Rodes V. 80 G "'Acrcs ! 360 2,047 -7/000
L4 0
) 33 fence Removal ~ Tennesses V. 2000 . 30 Acres 500 4./)00 é [s]= 2}
/
0, 40 fence Removal ~ Bolinos Ridge 800 20 Acres 250 jl,,ao t}/ODD '
t 4l Zrcsion Control Nocrth E. Redeo 1800 J—7 10 Acres | 500 ». '“)oo LooO
/
) &2 [r33} Work Vegetation Clearing Rodeo 1200 4000 .Linear Ft}., 600 4 000 {,/’000
3 { 43 |3ench fnstallation Kirby Cave 1000 6 nuaber 200 2000 | Jo009
)} s Cecch fnstallation - Sunset Trail 1500, * 4 nunber 150 2,000 3000
y |6 Trall Hork - Priates Cave 3000 1000 Lincar Ft|. 600 7000 g,09°
v 1 46 Tratl Construction — Townsly Slide 3500 1200 , Linear rl. 200 ‘I‘. ) ) ccd
U .
v poer ly - - BirdRock 2100 1 nunber 12q, %
47 315? oniea (’)3? oor Center . . jl'_,‘OD 600
‘e»;’x,.“rs A BN TR i -
ot | en000 R R 203 25,000 | J59000 | 247700
° ¢
i .
‘ t 7

"
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L YOUTH COMNSEQVATION CRRTS YILIK ESF’:O.JFI'G',"S . .

?NAlE lN\a\WEﬂ e} ’CIIACITV [8:7) [WCRK CAYSHE 10) IB‘lﬂEAU

- V3740 Nasdlirm 45 5 feriomi Para Sa-vice
. [ BLED A INET Ve e v s Sest ) . RO T Ll T CATIFATCRAY LhOEe .
4 [ig3] (1] * [1H] hope B5. 1.34 lugust 19, Sl
REYIY 1 Bsony na.tc‘m\; S AHIEER CAMP » 4 B I NEFK CANP N7l C FSREEH T 130, ER QUL S [1CHSGOTE ERNING ThiIS FAONEN 3R
Ofwate 2[370avacsioeunial - 2 O svigEKCAMP 5 [Z0weexCAre |INFORMATION 0 (b i) estore l 751 2519\\
Acoep 3 O vonnesioenTiar, 20 gveExcame 8 O 10WEEK CAMP [TOCATION ,'
. M Golden Cate NPA, South Districe » 4
d 715!C RESCUNCE SFISFITS A
’- rPOsICT ) . ] e il ¥
. : PROJECT TITLE APPRAZED aror MmN !
59 VAL auamty | SR | SRR temde bt
(AT ’ 12240 U 12242 W‘"’@’ﬂ) (<> r) N s
AY )
(o]
w1 E-otic Plant Rewovzl - 0nkland1V. 1800 |, 1% Acres 200 3,000 S
f “ * - . (o
$ \'O 14" | iabteae Enchancensnt - Redwood Creek 2000 4 Actes 800 31000 _ﬁm \
o %
N o 2 I A z ‘
- p] 15 Raverse Const.u,ct‘ton Stinson 2000 1 Acres 71200 3000 /sz? g
0 1
r *Q 16 Re»er?ﬁ Construction - Ft, Funston 5500, "1 Acres 2000 /{500 2000
S0 {7 ~ ] Alcatroz lsland Terrace Clearfng 100? 1° Acres 1600 7 000 _;mo
A . ]
A .
b e 8 Sestorstfon Historic Work-Jeromiah 0'Bridn 2000 2 ., Acres ¢ 800 < SDo 3{;’.‘»0 /
3n 19 Chuniel Clearfng ~ Elk Creek 1500 6000 Linear Ft, 400 3'.90() 50
- -, 2 10 Channzl Clearthy Haypress Creek - 1500 8000 Linear Fr, 400 400() 6/0? !
/]
A~ N
0 U Czarp Construction 500. 1 projects 1200 - ot
. {fw —7’ _ VRN
o 22 DebCls Removai- Alta Rd. 3 Acr 800 o /
. ebols Remwovaa a cres // 2I¢0
b] 23 Fizct Ald Trafning 1 nuaber » 360 L
- - . .
. .
N TOTAL | 37,800, 9760 .
- A E 4 g
Q PP v v oven - Ut )

.
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CIUTH CONSERVATION: CO

WLMTEN 1141 JCAPACIT ¢ 1571 [ViChk OAYS € 10) JESR7Y
| l 45 | ¢ ¢ ocderal Pask Service
W ez dz e Bucet il PelENT YA W TES l"":‘ NN TN
R (3] [{F T e 1S, V00 suzued 1), 1861

JMALE 1 [ COAYRSSIOCATIAL  + U AWEERCAVP 4 B I wiekcAyr LI €CF AU TG0 we9% [ CUESIT A3 CONCERTING THIS FHORE L fent
JFErALE 2027 OAYRESIOENTIAL 2 ('S WEER CAMP § [Soweexcamp |FOTAATIN Saney F, Milestene I [P51-2519
1co:d 30 rrONAELIOENTIALY ) D 6 VW/EEK CAMP € O 10WEER CANF [LUTATION i

4 JColden Cate #2A, South Dletriet

ey

7 4 TUSL.C FISOURCE EENZAT -

PROJECT - : - : v on :
: PROJICT TITLE prnaisto | guanmiie | UwiTof g Seny /)7’/1//’41"’1.[ (‘b;'-lli{{_ 7Y
s VAUSE 4 ratksune hours” | geITS 4T
] i -
_ 12240 JMRL] b SrArRe) €T
—n-= : 3
Ercslon Control-€agles Pt. 3 Acres 400 //’0{’ ' 2/900‘

v -
Trall Construction ~ Ft, Scott § |Lirear Ft. 809 B 2,oco - Joor

Scfety kailings - Eagles beo Lincar P’:,’ 2 B> 3/6."0
Sutro Bn:hjrau Tonscrucefon . | Lincar Fe, 21500 , %000
& 7
M B »
Tiail Gunstruction-Mile Rock Beach Linaar Fec, o t 20cc
3 . 135 2

o

. L] °
Fromon Coatrol~ Cetbodt Vafley = b__Acres 5‘-'000 /ol*oaa

Fzoafon Cougrol-V.A, Nospical Acres fﬂo o “1 8/0"9
/A

Tra1l Construction - Battery Chomber ° tﬂ)&ar'}'(. :315;09 730‘,0

Tzail Construcflon- Naker Baach - ) Lincar Fe. 300 5&00
" h
rd

¢ 1 0
11indicap Access l‘.anpu’-b.-ker Deach Linedr Fe. Joos _;Dco(
1
)
“ey CUiff Fehce Debits Rewoval Acrow DO }000

rt Hiley Ciewnhouse Constfuction nunber 2 Z'z/w

TOTAL

2

LY
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LU D WO PROJECTS

",’flu\l.ls .. KUABSR (14 APALITY 1S T)
ardr Beadiings . 43

.

1WOAK DAY S {5 10) | BLAEAY

Watfonal Park Seryice
2

5

° PLAED IEPROZI A AT Aspropimaie Bjorii) .
[0 nn . 3 13 *
[SREEAR J 1105 OAYALSDZATIAL 1 0 4WEEK CAMP 4 §1 7 WEEX CAMP
Crevatt 21" 70AYPEIDENTIAL 2 D SUEEKCAMP § [ 0 WEIK CAMP

DATT MOLRAIN STARTED ~
Sune 15, 1991 :

CATEPACCAAN ENDED
August 29, 1981

NAML OF LI S04 TO ANSWER QUESTIONS CORCEANING THIS

INFORVATION Jamay ¥, .‘ulestoK

151-2519

PHONE LV '3E
|

'fceto 3 O nonaesigrnaL - 30 SwWEEX CAMP 6 0 owsik cave[TCCATION
”» Csldea Cate N\, South Dlstrict
an: ) \ - PUSLIC ASSQUACE BENEFITS
e
cr LPROJECT . ' WNANCE Gt L IAL
S e PROJECTTITLE |, - sanseo | quantiry | UT0E, Riafs ConiRACTOR
. 808 ., Ut MCASURE NP N2 .
I LY : 119 1) 123 wen |2 @D @*'5)
39 2 te. Maley- Zath House ’ 300 1 nunber 100 750 . /109
A 25 Jcoast rragh - comstruetton — " 400 . [ 10,000 | Ltnear Fe.| 500 S0 | 19 00c
L
- R ] 264 _* Tratl Conﬁ\'ucnon -J‘-dgcs Course 1000 . 500 Lincar Fe, 200 2 eoo | Jooo
R 27 Vis.a laproveagnt + P’ #Lobos 2000 1 Number 100 3 oco 5:'560
fl
; .J ‘ 23 7:53a inprovexent- Dead Meas 3660 2 huober 20 4/0o0 6000 .
9 29 State Trzll Isproveneat SF Hemorfal 1700 85 Lincar Ft, 140 220 3/000
I
;n ) py] Trutl Construction = Fr. Funston 3000 3000 Linear Ft, 10(? é{‘do /(./‘o,o
— - 3 )
§~ ] ‘ 3 Hondisep Jomes Alceiraz 2660 © 1000 Liveer Ft. . § 4}0\0\0 m/ooo
H b
:‘“ 1 32 “evegetation, Dune Crass Beker B, 2000 , 4 Acges 100 .40 PO e/ﬂp_po
. A
7
) 33 Asttre Plants Cuttings - 500 1 Projects 100 /‘0"0 7/099
. 4 o
0§ M % haztec Crass Scad Collection $00 100 Frojeets 60 000 749
35 ot _#lnnt Rexoval 1500 . 550 Acres 120 /g €00 2{) e
0 " G T
L a TOTAL 415,000, L% S = asao N
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ass (vec) ~ * Merch 25, 1981

% BN ATIONAL! ‘PARK SERVICE
WHISTIY "O‘o\ N BATIONAL RECRE ‘!ﬂO\ AREA
[N * P OeBON 188
. HISKEYTOR'N. CALITORRIA 90095

~

Hemarandy, N LA
i 81. . .

1)
- Q 7, . '
T0: Regional Director, kes;, Region .
from: Super.n endent, Whiske 5. "

Subject: ;VCC Prigram Closing and 1 % \

. @

)

S oy © ® ’ .
UNjred Sates Depargnent of the Interior

e e e

'
!
|
|
!

P

The _zgor p-ojeca\s_ a;'d appra{sed value that have‘Een planned for

"’1: 182 YCC p.-o"

1.

» oW N

1C.°

»

1,

e is 2§ foHows N

.

-~

2einforce Eptre¥te to E£1 Doredo Mine o
Snoring and Soil Remova) at Stamp MiM’
Constrict Traid on C1d Mater Ditch

Towe? HouTe Histor,icaI District V., \ "\
)

Construct Trails nhroughout District v

Cleznup Around E1 Dorado Miffe x .
fepove Flash Fuel Yegetation ¢ ;)
Cieznup Garden 2nd &rounds at Camden House ™ '
Selineate &nd Level Parking Spaces '
Fezair and Paint Fence at Cmden House -

g tuild Long Tom and Sluice ox . . N

Y

Re-establish Firebreak at Camp * - .
Safety and First Afd Training. L l
M1 Creek Traf]

Crystal Creek Trail

nt. Shasua Fine Loop Tratd
Soil :rosion COntrOI

FM Habitat Improvement -
Improv;‘aa.chkcow.(iampsites
¥ap and Neasure Trails «

uildlife Spring Dévelopment )
v

L hd .

‘EMC‘-an 0 - 92'- 6 s

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

-

$6,000
2,000

+ 12,000
8,000
2,460

. 2,200
2,400
4,800
2,400

4 1,200

2,000




1 ( : < .
o SR 78
v B ! .
. . 72’. Catc.‘:-.-:.-: Sasin :'z.i\n:e_m:.nce ) . §3,200 o
i e % visn C‘,e;r‘ngAén fast Seac':'a‘n;!-'gcui‘.h Shore N 2,'000 *
. T e -Rg-;tea:‘.cqt-‘r-roveﬁen'ts . . . 5.(‘!00 v
L 15 Miter S'arpigs and S’rem Flow . PN 1,800 T -

) 16, YCC Cazp Paintenance o :~~‘ . ‘ -o . 2,000 .

A P S Access Routt for F)sherYnen T, T PR ’
15, Jogeitg rall e 3 Cik 3otton > co- H,mg .
TR e ter Pckup and femoval fn Publichrezs i 1,300 '

. ie. - Fiele Trips, etc. - : - '300 .
. .

JJotal ° $96,860
. Loand

. < . , \ \

The Park's tudget would only be %ffected by the loss of the zbove work
projects,  With dur tuttacks in labor positicns .in “e‘rtenance. the -
2 orivy of tne projects listed canndi be accomplished in %his or ‘
futire vears. 1f ®ark Service Maintenznce a:cc,.p'lished these projects,

B . . there wouid be three tfaes the _appraised 1§1ue or $270,000, betause

of the nfgher heurly wege rate.

L -

and ecomdmic disadvan..aees facing enro'l'lees in i..his 2rea is

us §f the youth progrars are ztoPisked. This arez's consiraciion
ding trades haye decrezsed which a”ec..s the luzsering indystry v
one ¢f- i1e mejir income operétions in this resion. This, in

fects 211 Businesses and hiring of p.oyees in this aree.

.

o rh BN -

7o contract the prajects p'lanned for this year, I feel thewost would
. . e fathe neigniorhood of $200,0C0. | ) , P
1 kepe shis progridn continues, even if on a.reduce “sca'le Ye get so

za~y sz211 jobs completed wh‘\ YCC enrollees, plus tRe satisfaction,of .
helzing .he ne:‘.cn s youth educationally and ec¥momically. .
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sgrmcranduz. o Co ; :
. e ¢ . ! L \{ S .
- L d . 13 N .
T To; . Regipnal di'red#or, Western R\egzon - Vo .
-7 . ) L4 ————
- rr ¢ cnfa-sazbhadeht, Shhsa Mend :
rres: pSAmriat adent, S¥hzta Mcnice Mountains . .
PYlazicnal Recreation Arda o .
.
~
Subsect:. YCC Pregrams Closing 'and‘the impact .affectin
. +ths Park Adeas Reolv Die?, #3Tch 25, 1981
¢ s 4 ' ‘ o g
The major projects tha i:'.l be affected by the s<losing of s
the YCT forograr in TY Sl.kre as followsd o !
M > o . ’ N ~ a - N
L] " “ - >
1., Parznount Ranch . °
¥ = - : : v PR VIR 0 ’
Eaza-cbus crush remoyal for Iire prévention °
fres:cn control abon§ %Hain drainage channel
* Fence removal ejd regairx »
Trail maintenance . w
v Chservation site clearance M
Se\'e:se'cc::s::uc:icn"of old structires .
Taciiity ma:xntenance and painting . a .
., . 7 * [
2rcown Rahch .
Picnic feeility cevelcpments . °
Gextace removal . “
R . : -
1ot sarrier conastruction . .
. rzil maintenance - -
Sicn censtructicn and installation KR .
Surface renabilitation , 4 R
Malibu Sorings . ¢ )
_Stream Tenab.lirtation - » . .
~, Bridce comstruction N . ’ LN
° Tr2:1 develcgment and improvement ‘ N
Reverse_coas<zuction ., Lt .
= - . .
. ' . - Yal ¢ .
! s :
5. ‘The cost to the Santa Moniea Mountains Nasicnal Re:reatlion’
Area to-complete ‘the preposed ¥GL projects would be over * -
. $40,000., To utilize Y& crews would cgst agproximately -
. : > -
$8500. ALt the present time the Santa Mon:ca Mountains
e ol .
¢ Na:;qnﬁ“aecremcr—v’::e& emplovs, only one maintghance
worker. To haNe him undertake and complete $hefse projects
in a suitable time £frame would not be feasihle. “
< . . N . .
e \
- . - s . ' .
5. ’ . :
* PR - 4 o
- ) ) L ‘
P ( \ o .
o R t -,
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A 4 .
.. 3. :Tre unemplovment rgte wn the Les jngeles area is 7.9%.
¥CC s one of tne only summer veouth procrans armed at -~
’ aces 15-18. i thys weculd recuce the chances
fcs yeuth o in an arez where
taey are alr unexployment rate
ané a severe transporte ¢ .
- g ) : 3 - ‘-.
- 4. ' Gre tctal appreaised value of the FY 81 YCC work projects
. ‘1s $44,150. ! :
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X United States Departmentof the Interior
- NATIONAL PARK SERVICE |
- . ! ro.foxsp L
W YCSEMITE NATIONAL PARRKACRUFORNIA 9i329, <
o RereTaizIa T . A . ! i .
. 35 (i) - . ) ! ’ )
T oy - pez 25 Bt .
- » £
) ¥ézoramalh " ’ ' o
] o - :
3 . oz Xegional Director, Weltern Reglom '
- R
froz: Super-niendea:z, Yosexite - o - -
Scbjecs: YCC progrzm closizng and the i=pact affecting park aress .
Reply due: March 25, 1981, - T,
] .
The TCC program is Yosemize National Pack has been a contisued success. The

cecozd establ:shed kY the TCC during the previous *years affirzms that this
* prograz is 23 undenizdle bezmefit to the park and, tnerefore, to the public.
> . .

%e have 2tztached :h;‘pmpased projeczs for :i\e 1981 su=mer fcc prograa for

yopr review. Colieckively, these projeccs coastifute significant work per-
L formed for the park vhich would otnerwise not be ccomplished. All of these
> pTeiqets enaznce che eavironseat of the park angd proyide better quality

visizor sezvices.

The closing of the Yout® srogzaas would mot directly affect the park's
bedget; hodever, those plojects designated for the YCC ‘vould not othervise ¢
¢ ve coopleted. Tne cos¥ bemefics derived froa thte YGC work is ~substZitial.
1% 25 =2iastenance perscnnel were-to complete the YCC projects, the cost to
the Matigoal Padlh Sezvice‘would be $71,800.00 (this cost is calctlated with
- zhe 1G-3 salary aad wizh N?Ssuppert cosss Yeducted)e '
Tae scclal aad econ e disadvantages faciog the enrollees odblaining esp poy-
o cea: in Thelr local dommmity would be difffcule to determizes. Hovever, *
«tzh the currest state-of the-natiom, it woukd appear that vouthsezployzent
opporiusiizies are quize lizited, The YCC srovides chese young people widh
gaiafzl sad revardiag suimer esployseat, ©

A .

-~ The ¢cats ingurred by the park to conl
the YCC would constitute a 15 ipcrease

sact the vcni“o:hn:-dse pecio

iz the cost to have NPS perso

by
1

complete the projectsy,

Closure of ‘hﬁ,}&c prograsz v.'ould.c}os:x:uu a2 uajor less to the park, tfe "
N park:visitor, and to the ICC earolleds. We £ir=ly suppgrt ¢mninu3c1c<'x of

Therefore, the cos. \ro‘ul‘d be an eszinmated $82,5 .09'.
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. Mr Morrtrt The acting regional director for the western region
notes in his April 10 memo: . .

There will be a severe impact on park budgets and operations. This region would

need an increase of approximately 3933,000 in fiscal year 1981 to allow the National
Park Service maintenance staff to complete Youth Consérvation .Corps projects.

. Existing standards of quality visitor services will adversely affected Without |
mireased funding, it will not be feasiblesto previde “adequate protection for ur
naturals cultural, and historical resources . -

That is a quote from a memo of April 10 from the acting regional
director for the western region, o

Would it be fair t3 say from what- you know, Mr. O'Leary, that
quality visitor services will be adversely affected in State ‘parks, as
well as-national parks, by this cut? >

Mr O'Leary. Without a doubt.

Within my written testimony, I have a.listing of about 22 States,
representing virtually-every area of the country, which spesifically
addresses the cost-benefit ratios. If you would like, I could give you -«
some examples of that. - .- X

‘Mr. MorreTT. We would like that for the record. ! ® g

In a March 25, 1981, memo from the general superintendent of
.Golden Gate National Recreation Area .that the superintendent
notes' that 1t will cost $250,000 to contract for the same 'work that
YCC could have done for $72,000. That is my understanding.

X The Youth Conservation Corps could have ‘done this job for
$72,000, and we have the general superintendent—not somebody
just walking in off the street without ‘any.expeitise—of the Golden

" Gate Natignal Recreation Area saying in a memo of March 25,
1981, that it is going to cost a quarter of a million dollars to .
contragt for the same work that YCC could have done for $72,000.

The superintendent of the Whiskeytown. Calif.. Recreation Area
estimates that it would cost over $300,000 to get contractors to do

* what the Youth Conservation Corps could do for' $97,000. Again, 1t
is not just a man-on-the-street intérview.here where we are saying. ,
+“What do you.think this program is worth?”” We are talking about
“the supegintendent of this California Pecreation area saying it will
cost $300,000 to get contractors to do what this Yoush Conservation
Corps could do for $97,000.

. [qugté from that superintendent.'He said: - .

= With our cuthacks in labor pusitions in maintenance, the majority of these Youth
_(‘qnserv’on Cofps projects listed éannpt be accomplished fn this or future years

s « It seems to me, that these memorandums certainly demonstrate s
¢ " that 1f you discontinue the Youth Conservation Corps prograny and
‘ that alone is going to have a significant adverse impact on both.
. National and State parks. In other words, it is no bargain folks.
" 7 It might sound -good in the Presidential new$ conferences. It
mgght sound Food in terms of this overall rhetoric about cutting
the budget and beating inflation, and so forth, but it is actually
going to cost us more money. - - . ‘
You do agree, Mr O’Leary, that these cuts will have a real
‘negative impact as far as State parks and the National parks are
concerned? R -
Mr O’DEary. There is abundant evidence that that is true. N
. Mr MorFETT. At this time, I would like. to introduce into the
recoyd, withoyt objection; the two documents outlining, Setretary

-
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Watt's plan for util 'mg the 3105 million*that he has requested for

_ park improvement. -0
Again, as I noted in my opening statemeyit; Secretary Watt has’
stated that the National Parks have deteriorated to such an enor-
mous extent that we are going to have to tome up with 3547

next 5 vears to bring these parks up 1o snuff. He

has proposed an additional $105 million for openers to be added to
his Department's fiscal year 1982 park budget to begin the restora-
tion precess. : -
By thi way, these funds are going to be taken from the fund
developd@by the Congress to purchase new parklands and wildlife
Watt has 3aid that we are going to have no new

refuges.
purchased until conditions at the National Parks are

parklands
improved
As much ap some people might be upset that we are not going to
purchase 4ny new parks, at least they are getting the impression’
“Well, at least the Secretary 1s going to improve the parks that. we
have =~ But watt just a second. ) .
Another document, entitled. *‘Park Restoration and Improvement
Program,” shows us the following: The projec& needed are broken
down 1nto four.categories—these are the projects the Secretary of
the Interior is saying we need—health and safety, cyclic mainte-
nance and repair and rehabilitation, cultural resources preserva-:
tion, and capital improvements. This is the game plan for improv-
+ ing the National Parks. . . -
Without objection, that document will be included in the record
at this point. N Yoot
[The material follows:] Y
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The Park Rastoration and w ;’rogm i3 ¢ new
£13cal 1982 2o be funded through appropriscions from

&

UNITED STATES .
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERICR
NATIONAL PARK SERVICE .
SASHINGTON, D.Ce 20240

- spril 27, 1981
‘ © 220
' ] . s 1
) » .
Park Restoration and Improvemsnt Program

Ceneral Statement

tiative proposed for
¢ Land end Water Conser-

tion Pumd. >The purpose of this dniciacive i3 to cestore and rebabilitate

s eriorating visitor usa fac{lities, particularly
axd to izprove maintensnce and preservation programs.
appropriation requast {s shown helow:

Bealth and SafefY ProJecls cecseccocessesscssscscrcosiocsrcosee
Crclic Maiantenance and Repair and Rebabilitacion eesssiogen

Cilezral

in the popular older parks,
KA smumxary of the

'
~

Scmary of Acpropriation Request
N s (1a cdllfons)
§18.0
29.0

24300TCE1 PreJeIvAtion cececcsecssccrsocorsies

Capital

Izprovemants LR LT TP P

®secssopessscece

wich the exception of the Capital Izprovezents pcétian of the progrm,

AHPToject ‘cost figures are based on estimates provided By regional and park

professional staff. ' Projects {nvolving cuocession operetions relate to”

.

structures owned by the National Park Service. The Service

doas cot main.

e
? 1 ’
*E
T

o

taiz, repair, or refurbish concessioner-awned buildings or ficilities. A
brief daseription ofeach program category follovs: -

1.

2.

1

© . .
RICH . oo o

+Zealth end SafELY Projects eeeceecosncescsssssessccscosmeome $1860
Runds rdquestad under this categdty vl be used for s=all scale

T Tuction or rebabilitation projects, usually accomplished by -
contract or day labor under the direction of park maintenance staff,
vhose purpose 43 to correct deficlencies potentially iff{ging the
bdaleh azd safecy Of park visizors and staff, An extensive planaing
ad dasign pbase.is oot ¢ prerequisite for these projects. Congress
added $16.3 =xtllion te the .Sgrvice*s fiscal 198;.&@“: to begin this
effort. The Taquested € vill per=it the £ ag of projects chat
camnot be sccoomodatey yithia current. fx}ndiag Lhvels,

Crelic Matntezsoce\snd Repair and Rehabiliratidn seeebesscess 290

The requested f{zcreasinyill be used to teduce the Service's backlog of + ~
ir aud rebabilization of visitor use facilizles.

c7clic =2istemance and '
Cyelic sainfenance refers

work vhich {3 done on an ‘established cycle
lorger than' 1 year such a3 p

ting, reshinglfng, road chip aad seel, and




dateriorition due Co increasing visitor

to repair damaged or d.:.ud.orsuns facilities, Often, the usd for this
type of work i3 unaaticipated such a3 repairing stoxm.dmiage Qr accealersted

se, Projects are small scale,

’ sonerecurring, snd ussally accomplished day labor, tontract, or park
staff, P . P '
- N . -
- b L4
T Je Cgtrozrat 5 JTEIAT ifnx .-ooioo-o,.c---ooo--oo-oo‘oli :ﬂ!_n

Joounts requested under :his"c-:.so
maintensnce of historic Structires

ty will be used' to {zprdve the cyclic
and objects as well a3 to fund selected

- presexrvaticn projects, CQultural cyclic maintenance activicles are similar
\ to those mentioned sbove for visitor use facilitiés, Prasexvation projects
' {nvolve fabric tresatzent acd scabilizarion work designed to arress, further
deterioration and Deturn higtoric structures and objects to a egndition
where cyclic sgintenscce will be sufficient, These projects do’ not require
B A oajoc plamniag and design effort and can usually be aceemplishéd by day

. labor or contractor under the guidance of park staff or reglomal preser-

vacion specialists.

X .
4. ¢ Capital ISDTOVEDATIES cesesssssaccccrocccscrvatossioipesesass o 8.0

Tese fimds- vill-bedsed-farcondtrdorionprojects 14°207 parks felacing
, , prizaplly o haalth and safety useds, cultyral resources preservation, *
- and wmajor fac{licles rababilitation, Capital improvesent projects acze”
- d{stinguished from other project types by thelir scbpe, cosc, design,
and plamning requirezents, ind were drawn principally f{rom the Service's
< S-year constructicn program. Ia all cases, co3t eaiimates ire based on
at least s coapleted comprebensive design of special studies of equi.

¢ valent ditail, . . -
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Mr. MorrerT Let us just focus on the maintenance, repair, and
rehabilitation section where Secretary Watt proposes to spend $29
million in fiscal year 1982. The Department of the Interior de-
scribes the work involved in the following manner, and that I am
quotinl: .

The requested increase will be used .to reduce the services backlog of cyclic
maintenance and repair and rehabilitation, of visitor use facilities Cyclic mainte-

nance refers to work which 1s dofie on an established cycle longer than 1 year, such
as painting, reshingling, road chip and seal; and sign maintenance

It seems clear to me from what we have heard today that thé
Youth (Conservation Corps and the Young Adult Conservatioh
Corps crews could be used to accomplish this type of work. In fact,
they have conducted such maintenance work in the past. )

Is that fot true, Mr. Peterson? Is it not ydur knowledge that
pamtmg, reshingling, sigr~maintenance, and these kinds of ¢hings
can be*done, have been done, and would be done by the programs
that we are talking about eliminating

" Mr Pererson. Mr. Chairman, I am not that familiar with the
Park Service \YACC, but I would say that, yes, a substantidl
amount of that work, particularly painting, some reshingling—road
chip’ and seal might require heavy equipment—but a substantial
amount of that work would appear to be the-kind of work that the
YACC could do.

Mr. MoFFeTT. Mr. Anaerson do you want to add anythmg to‘
that?

Mr ANDERSON Nothmg more than what the Chief has already
said. It is indicative of the labor- mtensxve kinds of actlvmes that
both of these programs do get involved in.

Mr. MogreTT. It is fairly clear to the Chair that we are talkmg
about activities here that these kids could do at a mucygreater
savings to the taxpayers.than contract work.

Yet thé whole thing is being done under the guise of budget

" savings and redirection of Government activities. That is the ad-

ministration’s line.

I wouid like to draw your attengjon now to exhlblt 3 which is,
again, frém the Secretary of Interiof, entitled. “Summary of Park
Restoration and Improvement Program by Park Area and Program
Catego Without obJectlon, 1t will be. inserted at this point.
: [The materlal follows:] - . CN
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Mr Movsrert \Vl(hd\l‘ ihdlmte& on this list which parks have
YACC or YCC camps We shoyld note that a significant niumber of®
the parks in need of repan”already have these youth camps It
seems to me that we should take the young peoplé at these parks
and employ them specifically to tackle the problem 'I‘he,v seem to
match up with the parks in need of work . .

It 1s not as though we would have to talk about shifting some .
kids trom Wyoming or Nevada to Ohio or Connecticut, they are
alreadv there b

Thel-Reagan «dmtnistration has eriticized the Youth Conserva-
ton (prps and Young Adult Conservation Corps for not being
adequaYely targeted to disadvantaged youths Mr O'Leary. I think
vou took care of that in your very specific stitement. State-by-
State. with regard to the percentaggof economically disadyvantaged
soung people who afe already imvolved in thesg programs It seems
to me that that 1s taken care of .

Mt Peterson. according to the Department of wgriculture. in
fiscal year 1980 these Young Adult Conservation Corps’ enrollees
working fur the Department of Agriculture-accomplished work
worth 3ax 4" million' These YACC crews performed significant re-
forestation. timber stand improvement. forest fire control. range
management. erosion contgol, and recreation and maintenance on
mational forest systems land. . .

Is it Hur to say, Mr Peterson, that the Young: Adult C ‘el'vu\-‘;?
tiorr Corps crews carried out Significant work for the Forest\Servtce
of which vou are Chief? <. Ty

Mr PetErson Yes, sif, they did ) o

Mr Morrert What would 1t. cost to carry out®the same work
using outstde contractors” Would 1t not cost more?

Mr Pxrerson We have made a compatison based on appraised
value of work 1n place versus cost, and generally speaking the
indications are that we are getting more than a dollar back for
each dollar spent on the YACC program
: Mr MorreTt What 15 1t like compared to the gutside contractors

ou willthave to bring in” Is 1t that we just will not do this work or

““we wi)l bring outside contractors in? ‘

Mr PerersoN There will be a muxture of 1t In many cases, we

would simply defer work to sothe future time In some places. we

wou)d bring in an outside contractor .
. Mr MorrerT. If you defer 1t to a future time, does 1t cost you
" more or less later on” -+ . Voo
Mr Perergon It could cost more—yes - < | :
Mr MorreTT. [t 1s pretty clear, i 1t not, that it 1s likely to-cost!
more” '

Mr Pererson If inflation continues as it has in the past, that =
‘'would be a generally correct statement—yes, sir.

Mr MorrerT. If inflation goes to zero, 1t will not>cost”“more—
right? ° ’ '
- Mr PerersoN Right.

Mr. Morrert If fewer trees are planted and fewer timber stands
are improved, 1s it not fair to say that the Forest Service lands will
yield less timber 10 the future and that this reduction in timber
yield will, in turn, reduce timber reverfugs in the future?

Mr PerersoN That would be the lomrm effectgyes, sir

Q ~
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Mr Motrrrt Sogdiscontuiuatyon of these youth employment
‘programs will dot”otly have. immediate negative 1mpatts on the
* <condition sof the trails and the parks. but 1t will reduce resenues
erived, let us gay. 20 years from now fkom timber harvests’ Is that
t essentilly’ true® I realize yoll cannot prediet in dollar terms,
ut 1s fhat not a tair assumption” ' ,
© ,3Mr PetersoN There would be a reduction at some point in the
. ’:\J(txture—yes, sir It might be 20 or 25 vears. | am not sure of the
~  timeframe ’ f .
<“Mr Morrert Fair enough 1 just want to\make sure that wes
haveta clear response Trom vou on this question ~ .
I& mot vour aggney’s Young Adult Conservation Corps a cost-
S pffectine program, in your view”’ - . .
Mr PeTerSoN Yes. 1t s . e .
Mr Morsgrr Would you not agiee that these progrivms accom-
plish then %xl.\ of~ No 1, providing employment and other benefits
oy to spung people who would not otherwise be currently employved.
and."Nu - 2 assisting i ddmpleting projects of a pubhie nasgre on
' Federal and non<Federal public lands and waterways” <.

Mr Prierson That s correct 1 thimk. Mr Chgmman, 1 all-

. > fanness, as~ you well know, I belteve, we are dding some work now
© because we try to find labor-intensive work 1, locations of hyh

unemploy nient Therefure. we theoretically do some projects that

¢ sguld not reach the priority level until sometime lates
To a large extent, however. we are trving to be sure the swork we
du 1= fact, high priority. and we ‘have so instructed our fleld
- Mr Morre1m Let me usk vou this Wan't the discontinuation of
these programs simply increase the bagklog of netessary conservw:

( tiun svurk which these programs for young people st ere specifically

designed to reduce” . . -

Mr PeTERSON Yes. sir—in some activities particularly |

There was a budget addition of $10 nullion 1n 1982 to help, offset
spectfically the reforestation worh that gas previously done by
YACC, but that only applies ta reforestation and not to other
areas . . ) ‘ . o

Mr Morrert The law states, as [ read it, that the wagencies
should employ these Young Adult Conservation Corps people 1n,
“Jobs which will diminish, the backlog of relatively labor-intersie
projecty which would otherwise be carried out if adequate funding
were made available " Is that not true” -

Mr Pererson. That is correct . ‘

Mr Morrerr The administration s arguing that these programs
should be djscontinued because they do not provide enough jobs for
minority ybuth and young people from underprivileged families.

If this was really the administration’s concern, why did it not
. simply recommend ghq‘nge: «fn the formula? Can you answer that?
: Mr PetersoN Mr Chairman, I gannot really answey that. As T

mentioned, the review of all the ybuth programs was done in the
Department of Labor, as I understand:it, and I am not sure what
data they had to work with ahd what type of analysis they made

" Mr No-rerr I understand the limitations on what you can te

us You fee} free to be candid with us on that becduse we want to

be fair to yoy . " ,

VI understand that you are a civil servant. Is that not right”

7 -

.
-

.
A

~

ERIC - iu/ - | ~

Aruitoxt provided by Eic: .~




103 ' :

Mr. PeTERSON. Yes, but I will answer factually.
. Mr. MarreTT. | want to point that out. You are.not an appointee
of the administration. So, in-a sense, when we get into OMB-White
House policy with regard to how they view young people of Amer-
ica and what their game plan 1s, you have limitations on what you
can tell us. You are the Chief of the Forest Service. We understand .
that. . . . ' .

To yous knowledge, has the administration proposed a prograni
to employ these minority young people that they are so worried
about who would.otherwise have been involved in the Young Adult
Conservation Corps or the Youth Conservation Corps?  ~ cr

Mr PEeTERsON I beheve there is some analysis going on'now oh |
the use of programs in the Department of Labor, but, as I told the -
commuttee, I am not knowledgeable about them 1 am not sure .
. whether Mr Anderson 1s familiar with it either ) .

Mr AnpERsON I'am not fully familiar with any efforts that are ~
ongoing at the present time. - T
“Mr Morrert Neither 1s the subcommittee, so you are nbt alone

. We are not aware of any efforts that are going on to- address the
" problem either ° e , . )

I think Mr Deckard. our ranking minority, member, maybe.put
it better than any of us could have put it with his description of
their surveying of those 100 CETA workers who are being put out
of work and where they are ending up. They are .ending up on
welfare That 1s where they are ending up. o o

With the ehmination of these Young Adult Conservation Corps N
and Youth Conservation. Corps jobs, we are going to_have 22.000
fewer jobs available to minority young people next year. Does that
figure_sound correct to you, gentlemen?  ° .

Mr PeTersoN. That is approximately correct. ' .

Mr Morrert Overall, more t}\aq 90,000 fewer jobs for this Na-
tion'sdyoung.people,will be available if these programs are discon- .
tinued. . . .

. Mr Peterson. That is coftrec! ' . :
_ Mr. MorreTT. | want to ask you, Mr. Peterson—do you still have
¢ time constraints. . x ‘ :
Mr PerterspN 1 am OK. L . ° - . g
_ Mr. MorreTT. Eet me ask Mr. Resler at this tjme to make his
« . presentation. Again, we thank you for your patience, Hhanging _on
while our first panel was testifying, o
As I indicated earlier—and [ am suré you heard—all of these
—.._statements wilk be- comsidered as part of the record, and you may °
proceed in any fashion you desire. . .

-

r . .

S’I‘A'I‘EMENT,‘()F’ REXFORD RESLER, EXECUTIVE VICE PRESI-
1I)E.\7’I‘, AMERICAN FORESTRY. ASSOCIATION. “':\Sll!)l(fTON, 1
)X \ T - ,

« Mr. RESLER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 7
1 would like to assure you, the wait this morning was worth the’

+ t;me and effort. It was a pleasure to listen to people who have been -

closely associated with this program and to hear‘their views

- My pame:-is Rex Resler. I am executive vice president of thé
American Forestry Association, a national citizen conservation
ofganization formed back in 1875. - ;
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[ would like to point out, among other fhings, that AFA has been
actively engaged in these programs since the inception of the CCC

program [n fact, AFA, working directly with then-President Roose-.

« velt, was largely. instrumental in helping to bring about that yery
effective CCC progefim- [ mention-this only to underscore our long-

term 1nferest in the youth employment programs in this country. ,

Furthermaore, [ have had several years of experiefree working
with the/Federal Lan¥ Management Agency. I am a forester ard a

land manager and have a deep and abiding interest, not only in the.

work that the youths are doing but in what the work can do for the
. youths of this country., : .o
. ['will not elaborate on the CCC program. I thought your opening

statement was excellent this morping, Mr Chairman
I would hke to point out that the Young Adult Conservation

Corps_and the Youth (‘onservatioh Corps programs have been ac- .

comphishing agreat deal of-very effective work. -
Many times, we have heard it said that oUr young-people are our
most important resource, and [ think that is a truism that really
cannot be denied [ also feel that a successful society should be able
‘to provide employment, for the young people in an environment
that i$ hvable and an ecenomy that is healthy”No program that we
©,c#h think of combines the elements for achieying such a goal ag
does the youth Conservation, programs. : o
We enMorse the objectives of President Reagan in atfempting to
bring theﬁudget under balance and to strengthen this economy

However, we, do feel that_there are lesser priorities in that huge

~ dropped/or, otherwise changed in favor of maint
“*prograsn for'the youths of this country. . - : .

First of all, these programs provide a méghs for unemployed
yourrg people fo earn their own money, and it’ puts them gainfully
to, work Second, these programs contrbute to the perfection and

. maintenance of a quality environmenty Third, these programs im-
prove and increase the productivity‘of our natugal resources N
¥ These youth programs are an investment, then, not only in qur
youth but an investment 1n a renewable natural resource.

My testimony summarizes some'of the work that is contained n
our othes reports which you have. I would peint out that my
testimony carries an error of millions instead of thousands. That 1s
what I get for using *'m” instead of spelling out “thousand." :

The apprajsed ~aluatign of these programs shows very clearly
that there is a substantPpositive return on tBe public investment

w0 these programs The data from the \FQI‘Q%\, Service and the
«=Department of the Interior, agencjes show about $1.10 on an aver-
age returned for each dollar expended. EVE
tintes, I would consider'that to be an excellent jnvestment. .
I think we need to keep in mind that the kinds of activities gxat

% v Federal bddget that ought to be taken into ac;;_?%;nt and revised,

ing an adequate
@ .

the young people this morning spoRe of and that you alluded™-to
actually accomplish work® that inJmany cases would just no#be
done otherwise G - . " .
That work would be focused largely around operation and main-
'tenance of recreation facilities and doing other kinds of work in-
cluding reforestation, timber stand ‘improvement, range JAmprove-
ment wg)fk, wildlife habitat improvement, and many otgiers that,

.
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frapkly, are relatively lower in terms of priority that the agencies
are able to accomplish in a reduced budget climate. .

So, in a very réal sense, these programs, whether they be CETA
or com® under the YCC progiram, are additions to, those agencies’
+ ability to accomplish impértant work = -~ '

I woulds like to point out that which ‘is obvious—nantely, that
capital investment must be maintained or lost We are still living
with many of ‘the prodycts of thé early CCC program, and some of *
them are still very effective—trails, shelters, and many others—
including improved conditions of forests.and rangeland - ~

1 would Jike to. point out also that' every major study in the

.recent 3, 4, or 3 years—including the work of the Forest Service
-and the Resources Planning Act, and many other sources including

- a document [ would like to leave for the committee’s files on an
analysis we did along with about 20 other conservation orgariiza-
tions.an December of last year—point out the fact that our natural
resources are loafing along at about.50 percent of "their potential
capability . .

Mr MorrerT What does that mean?

Mr. Rester. On an average, the Nation’s forest lands are operat-.
ing at about threedifths of the,capacity of the-sites based on a
normally-stocked natural stand The point is that we know how to
substantially increase productivity -of forest lands over those natu-
ral $tand conditions © 2 o

The Nation's rangelands, many of which are on the BLM lands
and on the National Forests are also functioning well below their
capacity—well legs than o0 percent of their productive capacity it &
properly managed. Those ‘data are avdilable in many different. .
reports of the agencies themselves. We merely tried to summarize’
and highlight some of the activities that should be pursued in this
document. . . Qe

The key point I would make is that we are going to need moré
resources in the future. We all know that. The Federal Govern-
ment is the largest landowner in this country, and yet their invest-
ment levels, for any number of reasons, including tRe budget
crunch, is substantially below where it ought to be if'We really

.. want to métch supply and demand beyond the year 2000 These
youth programs can do, a lot toward improving the productivity of
these lands : ‘ : #

I would Jike to point out another key point. One of the principal
benefits of these programs, and I have visited the YCC and YACC
programs from Alaska to Florida, is pride in the 'young people j
themselves and pride among the professional people who are work-
ing with them and getting the work done. :

I think there is a real spindff benefit that inay not have been
mentioned this morning. At least I did not hear it. Thgt has to dot
with the exposure of young people, many of ‘whom have never had
a job before, having the opportunity to ryb elbows with profession-
als in the field. They have an opportunity }o-lea?n that there are
career opportunities. ; v A .

I encountered three of them in my alma mater, Oregon State
University, during commencement exercises. Three freshmen were
attending there as®a result of-work swith tjh.e YACC program—
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merely becoming aware that there was a career opportunity in thé .
_ outdaors. y - e e

Furthermare, they are able to work with people who have mude
a career out of these kinds of actavities It provides a real stimulus -
to young people. . ) Lo .

Mr Morrerr If you allow” me—I believe that Randy—Lego—one
of our earlier witnesses today, talked about going inty.the park 1n
Connecticut and worf{lpg with the chain saw operator, and so forth, -

-and working his way” up, and being exposed "to different adult
.. professionals There is a tfemendous spinoff from that.
. * -Mr RestEr That 1s right Many such success stories are availa-

<ble around the coundtry . . oo T ' .

One of the activities that thé agencies must accomplish 1s a lot of
.vontract work We are finding Yyuite a number of young people who
have had a year with ¢he YA('C program who learn enough skulls
té go out and start contruacting on their own. as Randy poihted out
this morning , - - '

One of the points I would like to emphasize 1s —and this 1s a kind
of Indirect benefit. 1t seems to me. but, 4 very real one—73 percent
of us today live in an urban environment. and the projections
mwould,put us somewhere in the order of 0. percent by the turn of
the centuty or shortly thereafter." - , , -

That means that people’s attitudes are influeheed by where they
hive They are moving further and further away from the land and
ngt changing one 1ota their’ dependence upon natural resources

. That is one thing that does not change.’ ‘

T cannot think of a better way to acquaint the future votersSmd
decisionmakers 1n this country, with the fact that they are depend-
ent upon natural resources andthat man and nature can coexist in
a harmoniogs manner than having the -apportéinity to get out in

« (the wilds in"the nationadl, parks or, forests,or. wherever—a public
“ « “park downtown—you name it--and get some exposure to that op-

portunity of working harmoniously with the envijronment

People are still arguing thé logic that we can either énhance the .
environment or we can enhance the economy when the fact of the
: ‘matter 1s that w\have got to have both. We need to expand our
populgtion’s understanding of that reality, and this program helps
gain that understanding’ ‘ ’

With that, Mr Chairman, I just want to commend you for con-
ducting these hearings, and we offer whatever support we can in
support of this logical program. )

- Mr Morrert Thank you very much, Mr. Resler. for that excel-
.iént statement -, - .
prs At this time, the Chair calls on ‘Mr. Alex Mercure, the vite
LB president of the National Council 6f La Raza. T

Thank you for being here. \ :

. SE{T!'}ME.\'T OF.ALEX P. MERCURE, VICE PRESIDENT,
XATIOA}C\_L‘ COUNCIL.OF LA RAZA, WASHINGTON, D.C.
- Mr Mercus® Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I appreciate the opr:{;\/

tu‘r)ity'vto°app'e-q€r§lbe°fore these two ger™emen I have had the gobd |,

forfune of wo

time again. - .
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I am vice president—as you pointed out—of the' National Council

* of La Raza, which 1s an organization whose primary eonstituency is

the Hispanic Population. We think we are the largest organization

providing technical assistance and advocacy to community organi-
zatioms around the countty. '

There,arg now approximately 14.6 million of us according to
census figures, and the figure may actually be larger than that
, The council serves a formal constituency of more than 100 His-

. Ppanic community-based organizations located in 23 States; Puerto
Rico, and the District of Columbia *

I have submitted most: of this in formal testimony to you, Mr

Charman. I just wang te_point out a couple of critical points I
, think they are largely in agreement with comments that have been
. made’by the committee members already .

We support this program We think it is not perfect, but the
impegfection does not justify the elimination. The issue—as some-
body pointed out—"Why throw out the baby with the bathwater””
1s clearly a good point. It is obviously in some States—as has been

, pointed out—serving a large-number of disadvantaged people -

We do not think thaj it does that job adequately, but it can do a
better job That 1s not an insurmountable problem There are some S
States that. frankly.are not doing a good job. The ones that were~ K
picked are duing a guod job, but niot serving minority- and disadVan- "
tayed youth is a particular problem—in our view—in the program

< But I know that the management of the program can'clearly be
changed if Congress asks for it. It does not require the drastic .
«measure of destruction. Thalt', I guess, is our strong view on that’
We have four major recommendations which I want to jdentify
One of them I have already pointed out. We can do a hetter job of
identifying and targeting. , .
"I do not like the word “targeting” because that appears to make
e the "targets” victims. I think I would gather use the word ‘‘reCruit-
ment.”’ o :
We_can recruit more effeetively. We can- use community-based
organizations, and I suggest that a much stronger alliance be thade
with community-based organizations that are working in barrio
and ghetto groups with drganizatfons that have reach to these !
people,- to theglnost serious%underemployed young people in the. )
country, as welfas unemployed. -
We think there is’a phenomenal opportunity for expanding and
increasing the urban focus and the #ntribution in urban communi-
ties. The Hispanic ‘population is over ‘80 per]é%nt urban. Obviously, .
we represent that constituency, and perhaps a more effective job in
that area is important. ’
+ 1 think the greatest problem of pollution, for example, exists in
urban areas, not rural—and I am a rural advocate, by éhe way—
but it is a:fo a place where we can do a tremendously creative kind
of job usidg the manpower resources—and they are resources; we
“just are not smart enough to use them—of idle young people who
have no usefyl undertaking and, as cledrly indicated heré by the
witness from Washington, could very well be used constructively to s
help build communities from within for the people who live there
I would say that there is a very scattered picture, about the
opportunity for yc{l“mg people to gain experience and training. I
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Jbelieve that every )oung persun who has ‘not gained a high school
dxploma, going 1pto the program, should *be assisted 'and gryen
every encouragement: through Lotglselmg and training opportuni:
ties to overcome that one deficiency thar is guing to hurt them and,
I think, is going to hurt the country.

If the program is going to be effective, it has to view not just the
eliminatjon of prgblems for an urban setting—that 1s, young people
who are\unemployed—as a means to do a conservation job, al-

_though I would say that is a very important objective. .

I believe it really has to focus on the fact that we are not just
cunserving “our natural resoutrce but developing a human capital,
and that, I think, gets us to the linkage that Rex—Resler—Just a
minute ago pdinted out.

There 1s no way that the“pro‘ductmt) that he pomted out is
possible 1n our tand @nd our resources, can be enhanced without
the application of people. They are the only ones that are going to
bring about the productivity of that land.

We have a large number of young people. If anything, this
program is too small. We have a large pool of people who have
nothing to do "and yet %e hear people saymg—the leadershlp in
this country, “Why don’t they go,out and get a joh?”

+ Adults with experience are unemployed today. Young people
without experience are even worse off Yet, if.-they do not get the

) experlem.e one hears the complaint the you‘ng people make, “I

can't get a job because you have to have experlence but nobody
will give me an opportunity, for that experience.

Let _me just conclude by saying the following. If we are going to
reach’ for loffg-term productivity improvement in’ this country, we

‘have got to Heal with the problem. that is here now, and that is

that the natdal resources of this country have to be improved and
enhanced.
Second, it will not be done without developing the talent and

skills of the people' who live in this country, and that linkage .

together is crucial to reach that deflationary period, which we hope
will reach us, that will result in zero inflation, so that we do not
have these escalations of costs that are being postponed

Thank’you., -

Mr. MoFFETT. Thank- -you very much for a very good statement.

Mr. ResLer. Mr. Chairman? .

* Mr. MoFrFETT, Yes, Mr. Resler? o

Mr. ResLER. In summarizing my statement, I neglected to pomt
out that I have a couple of documents that I would tike to leave for
the record including a couple,of articles in the American Forests
magazine on the YCC program and a copy of a telegram that was
sent to all members representing about 20 natjonal organizations
supporting the Young Adult Conservation Corps.

Mr. Morrepr. Without objection, they will be included in the
retord at this point )

[The material follows:]
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An Urgent Message to Al Wrs of the Senate and House
', Aooroprla“bns Subcomme ttees \oh Labor, Health £ Human
Services; ‘Education & Rela(ed Agencies.
' .

4 .

Please Save'the Young Adult Conservation Corps! * . }

The undersigned environmental organtzations believe it 1y xf the '
,amosl importance that a substantigl FY 1982 appropriation, as &lose as

possible to S.ZOO million, be made now fo continue the Young Adult Conser,’(
vation Corps, under Title Vil of CETA, . A

- This unique Corps has been producing unrecognized fegderal, stke

and locat benefits in high@y important and cost-ef¥icient urban ard rural
tonservation work. Moreover, YACC places otherwise 1dle young men and
*women in gainful and démandnng ervice to their comunities and the Nation,
while.removing ®many of them fr welfare rolls.

&
The proposed ending of thi &ogn’am in 1982 Muld waste heman and
natural resources. Termination Id dissolve major investments already
made ih the functioning YACC strucfure of supervisory personnel, facili- ¢ '
ties, equipment and successful federbl, state and local rcla(ionships. i -
~
We balidve [he Administrationwill find wypon close examination that
YACC meets 1ts tougheet criteriga for effaciuncy In govermment and*''work-
fare, not welfard .;"‘The program should be sustained and strengthencd. B >
. ) . . ) -
. ; .
v - / - e e A
“® Amcrican foresiry Association - National Auduban Society
befenders of Wilgihife National Parks & Conservation
Environmental Action t Association B - -
Eavironmental Defense Fund T Nationa? Recreation & Park -
Environmental Policy Center - } Assoridtion
Friends of the garth National Wildlife Federation '
Hunan Er viwooment Cunter Natural Resources Defense Council
tzaak Walton League ofe Amerit Sierra Clud . R
Leaque of Consurvation Voters ° Uit un Environment Conference
A ' ' Wilderness Society
. . .
. ' \ ¢ e .
Coordinated by: .
, . Human Environment Center ¢
. \ . 1302 -*18th Street, N,W,
! ; Washington, 0.C. 20036
202/466-6040 '
- . .
. ~ ¢ Contact: Janice Casmichacl’ .
)
. , - f
. . . v
» , ¢
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s undsosrked
ferest was vdon There was me
sound of wind an the tiees
bird calhv nee hum ob insedan
chen the tradionat ery ol L
ber v when 4 wwn tree O ashed
~ 1o the ground

young men could not hear

amthing Thex were deafl

Inan expernmnental ;f)’ugr:m antt
ated List sumnmer in northern Min
fesold s Supenot Nanongl Forest
ax handiappedteens were induded
4% 4 umtin the 140 member Youth
Consétvanon Corpsgroup hired tor
trail construction projects Fine ot
the voung tnen were from the Min
neseta School ter the Deat at
Fanbault Joe Wheeler 1% Jett
Aarnes 14 Paul Dymoke 15 Ricks
Perron 15 andiheven Ponre 15
Fhe sixih Robbie Ganilbino 14 a1
tentled asses at the Rubs Allen
schoo! i his homerown bf Interng

:
uonal Falls *

Toan cutsider the silence of the
crew whsar first puzthing Puning the
ux hour workday bom 8 am (o
2¥pm thegeamas nnlLamt rasp of
saws che thud'of axes whie (rash of a
1ree gaing down the rustle of mos

. ing bruth andthe thud ot picks bt
ing it the tuet Bui an observes

no
not

standing amony the "busy (row”

quickdy became aware of 1 cuntinuat
sertesol hangd signals being fashed
back and torth “and nodsvof urtler
standing 4t backs bent (0 each task

Bod (ary was suideor editor of the { hicage
Dads Srucunal 1 4Wari agu, shen hemun od

_ia Bl Mianrsoia Hewsswe-errbor nfthrtorat
neuspaper and a  vequeni Lmmbutur b, yut
duor ®agaunes
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Hesdiing up the wlent sy were a
P vat v ald TS Barest Sar
s techgnaans trom the Rawishw
Drunice Chip Bl and Cinds Otto
speadling traired s language
Occavonally one or tore members
ol the civw woulyd siraighten up and
look inteniy a1 ¢Ctop or Ciads white
long Hngersglued guesuony and
other fingers anmvwercd back At the
same time the rechmaans  talked
with therr handy they also tormed
t Ir'\\u[d\ atth their ips Bive of the
vaumg men were expert at ugn read
mzynhhxr Gambino an excep
ton hp reader was Jusy learming
the hand agnaks

During the summer the greup
patintour 10 day suntsan the forest
tampng un e shore of Blackstone
Lake 4 one mik backpack mip tom
the ncarest toad  Thar asugnment
wds to sanc out tive miles of new
hihing and crosgountry sk trals
connecting Blackstone Secret and
Enms Lakes about 0 mules east ol
E juss outade the teder sl Bound
ary Waters Canoe Ares Wilderness

Fhuvsiar vdearh 10 day warnpost
from Forest Road 43% where a
Foresr Sepsicetan drypped them otf
Kll§ 4ll necesary camping equip
mehtand tood Asarépaster for the
kalweekls nedspaper the 2 hEthe
Lweatin seveial trares with them to
resord then acinities fhe finst tnip
was the toghlest tahmg about an
hout'io get alf ol the gear moved o
the tent site Most of that daMac
spent deanng the area to acconitno-
date the tents and erecnf a rock
Lireplice with a gathorra site thatwas
desgned 10 be incutporated inta 4
total 150 mules of state and federal

trad ssstems beahy suilt around §is

With the camp evablinhed 1he ay
vient vrewmen shosldered then
tal toohy and tollowed thar (we
lcaders 1o the torest U ppernimst
an the minds al Forest Servtce wifi
aalv and some of the parents of the
voung nfen was the ndgging question
ot how these buys withouta vense ot
hearing could satels handle sharp
touly lell uees and clear brush
That concern was quickly dispelted
Chip explamed 8

Like mst handicapped people
the deat develop other senses 10
wmpensate 1icee young men are
tar more alert in 4 visudl sense than
must ordinany people their eves
alsvor aet o thenr eats

This was oo adle satement Six
paits of eves were congauailh dart
g about the woods ik ating evers
other worker? registy 1ng eves
movement As Elkins pointed aat
the deaf in ther dadv hyves must be
visually alert to every situaficn
around themn because they cannot
hear approaching tratfic machinery

* being wirned on or ans ofthe count

less auditile warnings commonhy
heeded hy people with hezmng Ags
fesult their eves are restless aluwany
mnibg som sude to ude alwarvs uz
ing up their ateflt world

Chip Fkgns in s third wear a5 a
YOO leader was no newcnmer to
that wiild of the deat With 4
wounger broiher who kst hn Ilral
g at age five he began karning the
radvments of ugn language Cands
Ot whilg sisiung Chip s lanuly w
1979, 7inel the deat voungsier and
shccame intrigued with the un;r
muntcation problemn Talung the

[ s \
- TheYCC InAction- o
. . .
* \ v . - . e N
: ' “ P
- . : .
by Bob Cary . R
Photos by the author
“1 think the people ffom the Forest Senvice who were , o
nvolved in this program leamed more* from those * deol crew 1o ther
six remarkable kids than they learned from us.” \ he Supmran Toren
" ' * . »
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rect tout she enrviled 10 an mch
sive ux month mierpreter-raning .
course at the St Paul Minnesina
Techpical-Vocavonal  1nsutuie
raprdl acquinng considerablesskall
sn sign language Sccking some way 4
0 apply this new knowledge tn 2
useful may, she suggesied 10 Chip
thedea of cosupervising anali-deal _
YCC crew -

The wvo put thewr proposal on
Paper and took 1t to Chips boss,

uluth Rehfeld passed the
ball 10 the Eastern Regron office m/
Milwaukee where 1 was Lueralled
off 10 Washingion, BC The project, 7~
npped‘lhrwghxhcbm;-zu(my mna-
., Joff Acrness, Joe Wheeler, Ricky Perron, tecord-sdiing (wo days Chip and
Oymoke Snd,tdw-wpﬂpmdﬂv'm,bww Belew: severalt of Cindy fad ther go-ahead
ﬂbunhbd-uh.db’mdvmarm T . Fhrough (he asustance of the
- Minnesota State Fmplovment Ser
vide, the ux young men were re
“eruited from Fanbault and Interna
vonal falls The Minnesota State
Employmgpt Service worked dosely
with the staff at the Minnesota
School for the Deaf, screeming the
~sevtratdoren apphcants 1o make
sure they had no other handicaps
that would cause them safety prob-
lems o the woods The crew size—
stx with two technicuns—n the saine
as the other Y crews N
“The bovs first attended ondata
von sessions at the privateds fundéed
Environmental, Learning Center at
Isabella Minnesota then headed for
the woods. For the ux working hours
each day they were paid the nawongl
mimmum $3 {0 an hour After six
hours of sawing chopping. and dig- >
ging they unsrapped ificursfiber
glass leg guards and doffed tterr
hardhais for two unpaid hours of
lr‘zr;ung the elements of forest man.
agement compassand map reaghug,
occupationdl safety, and mldhﬁ-
study On ficld tnps they observed
beavers and exanuned dams and
lodges watched whie a ruffed
grouse hen nenously herded her
brood of fuzzy youngsiers along a
forest rail spotied several whitetant
deer and u;}ucd 2 single black bear
that was suartled aut of 4 blueberry
patch .

According to Ginds  the oung
men were not onh absorbed by the
wildhfe aroundthem but were alva

> Linterested in the souskts of the out
doots they could nt hear Thes

. {Turn tn page 513)
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Six n a Silent FOr@st rom pagr 181

were aswounded to learn that the
pesky mosquitoes that vaised welgs
on thesr armns and legs also made a
humming sound Cindy Explaned
that the loons on Blackstone Labé
whih appeared so ansi&randin
their black and whue Tormal dress
were regularh given to fits of crarv
laughier A high pont of cach eve
nmg ras the group get together
around the camphre dusing which
Chip would teate Indian legendvy
out loud while Cindy interpreted
with her hands

Free ume dunng the dav i the
late atternoon and after supper was
uvually cpent swumiming hl\ll\%
wnung letuss home or fishing Je f
Aarness who rated hiunself av quat
\hed for the proranisof anghng led
expedmons to nearby Flash Lake
where some unpressng sanings of
nurthern pike were 1aben Alw 2

A > .

?" .
considerable amount of ume was
spent remodeling the campsite o
niake u mote comfortable .

Farly on the aew discovered tha
there were 2 pumber of rocks and
root stubs working their way up
under the tent fldors aventually
poking nto legs abs, buttocks, and
shoulders At first ight, the soung
men were out moving the tents g
ging up the offending obpects, and
smobthing out the sites Fora Lxlsun
with heapfig 1 was an educauon®
watching six deaf young men argue
with their gyes and hands about just
how the job should be gone Chip
and Cindy let them seutle their own
problems and exentually after
some 1nal and error the amp was
made shipshape

Camp cooking was another poant
of comengon Food preferences

vaned widely and 1t soon became
v

-
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'lp'uh L e ux e memdxo i
th Jue gran on Bla Kty
lake wav a tong was tom a My
Donald s drve su Cindy and ( hip
who had conuderable expeience in
prepanng uaulﬁ'{nh)«lmidrup;
SNUINBOUs mena Tnd whipped up
\omeskthic mapr meals However
“€ach membercof ihe (rew RO a
chance to try his hand as wamp chet
sorne with considerably more success
Yhan athers The beuer pooks made
rabupdanthyy lear chat the resules of
the dess talenied were at best hilan
ous and warad impasable digest
Avthe sdmmer program drew wa
thne Forest Sapervisor Bob Reh
feld and e Ranger Johu An
dervon pard the amp g val bring
Mg along a large well chilled
watarmejon Over the dtpping
shees there was soae mfurmal gval
vaton ot the project AH the tovs
agreed thoy had hunng.l lot warl
ingnthe forest and(humm‘phung
sechioms of the ad gdve them'a sense
ot acconpishment Abo thes had
ofotiicd some MronR e nd shaps
through the !gllumh;p ol the tamp,

bhe tedegal tivcners beh wha the
sicer s of the proge m indicated n
shoulid be vepeatedan 1ist and o
sbhy expanded 1o nude a e of
deaf gils s addition to anotbes crew
of bovy = "

Chap s and COinds Ono were
lookmg forward to the nexdt watnamer
I has bern a grea Cxpericnice for
s Gndysaid We wete wire thew
young men could bandie 1he job an
sphe of I}L:Al handicagf and the re

ord uf the past summer certamls -

prosed that |

I dont know who learged the
most  Chap mased | chink the
people from the Forest Serane whe
acte anvolved in this pProgram
;%.nﬁrd mord from thas Gi T
Markable kidy than they Jedined
from us

.

Note Ina mesage o ( ongren last
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W to cut all federal ¥ ¢ projects
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OFTHE
. YOUTH
- GOAPS

v Jav Hewnchs

What happens wh‘en you
,  fre thousands ol
young people who wege
wozking on the nation s
natural resources”?

i

) A young YAEC recrunt helps bordd a fence for.the Natonol
Sorns b somis !

Pork Service n Virgwia's Slue Redge

WAL AN 1NN goes something
Alnk: s a man going hose
- from work s ofSves iobus
He chasesabior o bloak atier block
wnnl fie suddenty hinds that hos
home  The mnan walks an and
. prondh ddis bie wife T saved b0
runming after the bus You fodd
- the wilt saann vou€ould have tun
betnnd & tangeaid God 2 °
" Peophe on Cagurol Hall and 10 the
Whne Houae have used the vini
. handd ot legic tes seuttle vouth conser
visan programt din vear Young
Joplt working e mpgase federal
¢ land hnve aceomplinbed ramrns
cqualbig somach (oS 1200 G
. dolb g svestect .
That s grear he pohesnmakerns
Bot dhont Bet mach meney =~
wed sl we dular pay 1«.1 the

. s workh wlt
. .
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" And < a%euple of months ago
the Admnmstratinn anpofineed o
(Pngress that i was drasrcallh cm
g bae l.lun(hhu the Young Adult
Conservation Corps and the Youth
Comenatian orps ctadhve im
medateh  The money lett i the
budgers tor thowe programs i 1o e
spent cdosnig them down bn ot
war Y ACC camps hace alicads
been shut dosnall ovet the cafnn
the Jast sondennal campy shoubd e
wone b the end n'.\ proanber The
Mgurh Comenanai Corps g s
HewPEOgEam sl probubly spagger
along M HOae progrms this
wimmer—H Congros dovadds 1o
Al At fedegathy Tun YOO proy
caas will he \Inu}t‘hun

The YACC was ostablished b
Congresaan 1477 and ta hirsccanp
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Demise of the Youth Corps -
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“When.the governmeht
finally does get around to
repairing the damage done

by letting “low .prioriy ™’
resources slide, the cost .

xull have soared ™
4
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What You Can Do
o Not all the conservaton youth pra
grams are fun by the teas The Stuoent
Conservation Associahion a nonproht s
ganization based m Mew Hampshig has
beenengaging unpad yOUP vOolut e ers N
CONSepvalion work since 195~ Lastyeard
total of 711 young men and wormen et
foimed work for the U § Forest Servee
the National Park Service ¢nd the Nalure
Conservancy. They atsu heiped out on the
Appalachian Trai and on Magak Forest n
Yermont You tan serve as a volunteel gt
donate money 10 the group Wnte the Stu
oent Conservaton Assccaton PO Box
550 Charlestown NH 03603

Many of the best youth conservanon
eflorts are beng caried out on the state
level The most notable «s the Cawfoina
Conservation Comps ywmchis A successors
10 a program caitis the  Ecology Comps
estabhshed by Ronald Reagan when he
was govelnor The Coips annual work
torce ot sothe 1 800 youths earn minymym
wage for performing resource work such
as hghtuy) forest fires planting trees and
1ehdmating paiks It your state goes not
have suth a program you May want to
wiite your legrsiator and ask that tHesstate’
take up the federat slack

And ot course there s the Chance

fungs tor somve kindp! yguth consery,
program qugy Condeessn
penodidhiyand 2k What is u?‘x ks

conbl b st o dl G




118 v

Mr Rester [ would like to conclude by saying that, as asual, I
agree with my learned colleague in his statemept.

Mr. MorrFeTT. Thank yqu . ﬁh .

I think what both of you are saying is that this program could be .
improved and it ¢ould be expanded. Mr. Resler, I think you would
like to see tfie progrdin expanded and strengthened. Is tha e?

Mr Rester. That is correct. .

Mr MorreTT. Mr. Mercure, yoy would like to see it do better
minolri‘ty and disadvantaged young people and for Hispanic young_
Dpeople.

But we are hot seeing here an alteration or an improvement .of

"f"‘ % the program ,I think that is the point that links your two state-

e T

R

ments together We are seeing an abandonment of the program.
Nothing that has been stated here today by any witness indicates
that abandoning these programs is justified in any way. .

In your prepared statement, Mr. Mercure, you note that you
support the idea of an alternative national service system which
will allow*young people to perform service in the country outside of
the &litary as well as within the military. :

You may havesheard my opening statement. I noted that many
Americans suppog$ this concept. There is a general recognition that
there are young#beople hanging out, not only in the inner city, not
only in minority or disadvantaged communities, but in affluent
suburbs’ all over the country. Millions of kids arg not being produc-
tive, are not being challenged, are not being expgsed to the world
of work, are not being exposed to the concept of dervice, and who
are net then deriving those benefits which come f\om productive
work in terms of self-confidence and self-reliance.

There are a lot of people in this country—myself included—who
favor a national service program where you sign up for either

-civilian or military service. I tried te note in my opening statement

today as we began these heafings that we are not talking about .

moving in that direction .when we $lash these kinds of programs.
Finally, with regard to protectingqgur hatural.resources, I am
really worried This is such a long-term proposition, and what we

" do has such serious and long-lasting consequences, as I thmk you ,

enough to acknowledge. g
I am not talking about wifether it/ will impact this year or next <

have pointed out, Mr. Resler, and 7Mr. Peterson has been "good ,

+ year We are talking about the long-term impact of a decision like

this on both the human resources—the kids, their families, and the
community—as well as the natural resources. I do not think there
is anyone on this panel who disagrees with that. Is that correct?
" Mr, MEercURE. If you would. permit, I could give you a couple of
.examples from my own experience.
Mr, MorReTT. Of coure. -
Mr. MErCURE. There are two little'towns—and I have told this
story to my colleggues here—one called Lumberton—that is where
~f=grew up. ! - ’
* Mr. MorFET™. Where is this?
RE, (‘I)\Ilgw Mexyico, in the northern mountains.

ere is another one calléd La Madera. Interest-
ingly, if youj translate thetwo, they roughly mean the same thing.
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In La Madera, the Forest Service years ago under the ccc
program had a whole range of conservation, reforestation, and
natural resource improvement areas Lumberton was all privately
owned land ~ )

Today, what you see in Lumberton is sagebrush and erosion, the
tkes of which is about as bad as gnywhere else you can find—10-
knd 50-feet deep aroyas. When it rains, the water looks like choco-
late )

Lumberton got its name for a reason, Obviously Theye was
lumber I stacked lumber in the last sawmill when I was 15 years
old—not too long ago—but 1t left. .

In La Madera and all around that region where the Forest
Service has followed 'a sustain&d yield approach for conservation
efforts—a large part of 1t started back in the CCC era—t 1s still
producing timber, has a much larger carrying capacity for livestock
which 15 the primary way of hfestyle there, beautiful streams run
whether 1t rains or not, the water is generally clear, and the
general result 15 that there is long-term productivity and phenom-
enal improvement And they are two very similar towns not more
.than 75 miles apart

There is a school 1 was president of, which sits in that very
region of La Madera, which was built during CCC and WPA days,
and there are buildings there still today providing educational
opportunities for people that was built with the labor-intensive
efforts that were provided during another period of this country’s
stress. .

" We do not have nearly the kind of problem we had back then
today People who complain that the economic problems of this
country are sevére should note that they were much more severe
back then I was very young, but I can tell you from personal
experience of the kind of long-term contribution in two very simi-
lar areas that I would invite affybody to go take a look at

On our langd, we have had to invest a great deal just to stop the
erosion problem that affects Lumbertor. You do not have that
problem in La Madera

Mr. MorrerT . Thank you

I want to thank you gentlemen for_appearing here and for your
cooperation with the subcommittee on tsportant matter, and
for your patience, & course, in staying with™\s this long today

Without objection, your full statements will b included in the
record at this point.

[The prepared statements follow:]

. * .

LA i Text provided by ERIC
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TESTIMONY [N SUPPORT OF THE YOUNG ADULT CONSERVATION CORPS

. AND THE YQUTH CONSERVATION CORPS - -
1)
L. “INTRODUCTION ' MO .
Mr. Chairman and distinguished, members of thé Subcommittee,'my hame 1s , 1

Alex Mercure, and [ am a Vice President of the National Council of La Raza.

NCLR, one of the natton's larges¢ Hispanic technica] assistance and advocacy
organizations, 2xists to promote the social and ecbnomic well-being of Americans
of Hispdnic descent. !

Hispanics, now numbering Some 14.6 m1l1on according to 1980 preliminary

Census figures -- and perhaps 20 million according to other estimates -- consti-

M the nation's second largest and fastest growing mpority, and may be ~7

-

the largast mnority within a decade.
The Counc1l serves a formal constituency of more than 100 local
Hispanmic const1tuency-based organizations, located 1n 23 states, Puerto”Rico,

and the Oistrict of Columbia. These affilfatas in turn represent more than =

one m1i1oh Hisoams Americans. NCLR also provid/és technical assistance -- N
1n fields ranging from com.numty aconomic development to employment and: tr;lmng
and crime prevention -- %9 300 to 300 non-affilfated Hispanrc orgar;xzat-;ons
ach year. A <ey concern of the majority of these groups 1s 1mproving the
econom:c base andg the .gmploymer;t opportunities within Hispanic communittes. ;5

. 3ppreciita :;"Te":ooor':um:y, therefore, to speak to sou :odaylaoou:

- -

tne ‘aung icult Conservatvon Corps (YACC) and the Youth ~onservation Soros’

Y700 from an <ispanis oerspect- e,
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{f. NCLR SUPPORT FCR YACC AND yCC

Let me finmst state clearly and strongly that the National Councti of

La Raza supports the Eontxnuat1on of these two programs. This doe$ not mean

v

inat we 2re fully satisfied,with therr current guidelines, priorities, and
. ;

perfarmance. Like other groups Fepresentxng minorities and the poor, NCLR
has crizicyzed™ hese programs‘as amployment effor~s becausa they are not
targeted to serve~pr1mar1lj the d1sadvantaged This criticism 15 especially -
S‘gn*‘v;an: wnen ltrected at the Young Adult Conservation Corps FYACC), hecause
't nas teen funded as part of the Comprenensive Employmenr and Training Act
[CETAY which facuses clearly on prov1d1ng training and employment opportun1t1es
for tre unemoloyed the underemployed, and other disadvantaged Amé;1cans..
“NCLR. does, however, suppo;t botlt programs as critical conservation
efforts, and 3s potentially effective work experience and training opportunt-
ties for drsadvantaged and minority Ameriéans. Both programs tcarry out
£r15ica11y mmportant 7cost-effect1ve conservation wori, helping to protect
and pregérve f%:s country's natural resources. Perhaps even more than most
imer+cans, stéenxcs /alue Fhe land and suppért afforts to maintain and mprove
p;rks ané #tllarmess areas. YACC and'YCC -- and the cocmpanion state program
'n Zat1fornta,"the Cali€ornta Conservation Corps {(COC) -- have significantiy

.
tenTriduted S0 the protectien af the nation's public lands. H15panits nave

Jene€*te¢ 113ng witn other Americans from tnese efforts, although NCLR 5eliaves
tney aave ~ct deen suf€izient? ' represented as participants, gisen tne nmign

T dspanic youth amployment.

YCL? 1]so.recognizes the potentia’l value of these oragrams s 2mDlay-

2ra of 2ver-grawing riates of soutn .nemp’dyment, *tn
.

MMACFT Iy 2me’ Iyment ~3tes cear 30% in many ireas, YACC and (00 can make2 2/210-
't e Rar-ance, Tri4ntig, 2nd serscra’ irowts 2dtortuniioas Car

]

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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t

Morgs:er, 1f tmts gatisa should face the need for a reactivated

a1'vtary dras, there w111 be great pressure tO provide some kind Jf 1lternative
. \

national service §¥§tem. Many persons now recommefd scme form of nationd!

youtn sersice corps, etther ds 2an altermative to mirtary service or as a

means of carrying out necessary public service acti/ily and al the same time

¢ .
resgonding td prodlems of youth unemployment. YACC and YCT represent s1gnvf1-
cant fauraations for a national youth service system and deserve careul

ana’ys1s Frcm Nt s perspecttve.

* 4hat 15 ~eeded 15 not the terminazian of YACC and I, but rather a

S ) .
nettar undersiand-ng of thei~ accomplishments and weaknessag, and their

,
reftnemén:_rﬂto affactive conservation efforts that also serve as “opperiunity
producing” amplcyment and training programs for Americ2's minority and d1is-

advantaged youtn. \

PRCGRAM ~Ei¢NESSES AND RECCMMENDES IMPROVEMENTS
L '
NCLR recognizes severa! major weaxngsses in the current YACC and vCC

S

’
orograms, and -as scec: ¢ reccmmencations ‘cr overcoming them.
2

argeting

Hevsner /ACC nor (00 1s adequately targetec. As aiready nctec,

zart 37 "zne IZTA orogram

cargeting recurestents. Avaiiad’e data
.

anroliees -ne epartient 3f .ator's "disacvantaged”’ gutiei:nes. 3'n11:r1/,\\___

scme <-cm “amiiies yi1in iaccmes uncer §$72,20C.  <bout

. »

b Yne sarsts15ants 11 the t#0 arcgrams are Seom MNGrIt/ 3roups.
inly Yastse imericing 3re r2presartec at 3 avel significantiy higher o
/ 3 y P
v
thet~ oroooritan tn tne’lcCuaTion, presymen, cecause Jf progrims

236 106 a13n° remps syment rates for °tS
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youth, the dresent s1x to seven pergent Arspantc enrollmest 15 1nadequate.'
~ - -
Jne 3f"YACG‘s purposes 1s to provide emplayment and other. benefits to

%
youth "who wou'ld not otherwise be currently productiyely employed."  NCLR:

fael .s:rongl' that regulations for YACC fail to contribute adequately towards
P y : 9

carry'ng out th1s‘p'ur'posa. -
If the majority of participants n Both YACC and YCC were
required to meet “disadvantaged® gz_nde'lines, then the programs would begin
/:'o_‘fu!f1l] therr coténual as employment programs whith counter yout": v
unempicyment and 1ts at:iandant economic, and social problems. Targeting would
help YACC and YCT gain strorg support from groups committed 4} 1mproa/.1n;‘emplo_y-
ment opportuniiye® for Tow-income and minority youth; NCLR would 1ike to see an
eventual ‘recmrement that 75% of participants be disadvantaged. '
, N
, 3.  Recruitment -- Role .of Community-Based Organf&ations
Closely related to the targeting 1ssue 1s the question of .
\ recruttment ., One xreason for the low proportion of disadvantaged youth amohg
YACC and YCC program participants is the lack of a strong and active recruit-"
went effort, and the I'ack of significant récrurtment 1nvolvement by community-

based organizations,

~

<
The ab1lity of community-pasad organizations o recrult truiy

d*sacvantaged 1ndividua’s has teen demonstrated i1n other Cepgriment of Laoor

programs. A stucy by she Cen:er.‘for Community Change recently found that

wniie dupitc Service Smplayees "ecr:utad by local CZTA prime spaQsors tended

*¢ 3€ 35N scnge’ gracduates WYth scme collage training, snosa ~ecrut-ed oy

:émun"y -2aseq $rouos naa only a junior hign school 2aucas®sn, 2n tne average.
ACC 3n¢ /20 shouta nak® far nore use of :cmum:y—oa;ed

- - v . A
P srgantiaivons, sartrzylariy those sarving hispamits ang otner anorities,

IS oecTuTiment ~esIytcas. More snan nalf 37 YCLR's af s T3%2s, “or ‘2xamp’e.,
. ' N ’
. . 3 v

o




are involved én:h south or operate formal employhent and training programs;

N

these groups would welccme the opportunity for greater involsement 1In YACC, |

| 2

and YZU recryttment.

C. Increased:Urban and Community Focus N

Ore reason often given for the hm1ted partlcwtwn of minority

N 4

ahd d1sadvantaged youth in YACC and YCC 1s that the programs operate primarily

1n rural areas. Almost three-fourths (74%) of program year 1979 YCC enrollees
from :arﬂ areas or cr'ties under; 30,000 1n population. Nhi‘le‘state pro-
grams tend to be somewhat lass rural than federal ones,  dotp state and federal
public iands tend %0 be primarily in low-population areas. Q\ those instances
where urban programs have) been attempted\(for example, here 1n Washington,

0.C.), minority and disadvantaged participation has tended t3 be higher than

in the mare rural programs.

While this pr}blem can be addressed partly through 1mprovéd
) recrul tment, an 4ncreased urban and cormmmty fgcus #0uld also be ex..reme1y )
beneficial. %With the ending of Pubhc Service Imp oyment Pragram funding,

cities and counties nﬂl_\f‘lnd themselves 1ncreasingly pressed n efforts to
maintain local nparks. Like the current CETA .Txtle IV conservation program, the
You'th Cemmuntty :orlfervatwn and\ !mproveme_nt ;rogram ‘YCCIP), whose antmued
funding 's also threaterfed, YACC and (CC could heTd to 111 this gap, 1f local -
CETA prime spensors or local parks and recreation departments became eligifle .
‘(ACC and {22 sponsors. CLR would als; strongly suppart a program component

tn which commun:ly-cased Jrganizations would serve as supcsntractors 11 the

opera¢ion 3 qtn urban and rural YACC &nd (CC programs. -

N

* . *
pis S Zmpnasts on Work® Z¢pertence and Tratatag /
: ‘S ) Ciose’y relatag %o ihe 3bove zoncerns, and <o she entire
i L]
N
"asestrin 3f /AC0 anc /T0 3s ampTIment ragrams, S sie A@et “Ir assurtag
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that gnrollees 'in fact recerve valugble job expertence and trainveg. NCLR
recognizes the impdrtance of work experience per se In' facilitating eventual
unsubstdized emoYoyment; YACC and YCC are valuable in teaching youth good .
work habits and helping them understand what is expected by employers. ¢ Ava’;la-
s ble data 5suggest, however, that the &mount of skill training,, supervision, and
counseHng available through the ex1sting programs 1s extremely varied. Formal
tratning and classroom educatton are in fact not permitted during the uork.day
inder current YACC guideltnes. Moreover, a great dea'l of discretton regarding
supoortive sarvices 1s left to md&adual sp);#'s and d1rec,ors. ft e pro- |
© grams ara to b~ecor?|e effec'xve employment tra: mng efforts a?weﬂ as/eg:serva-"’
vation programs, it will be necessary to butld in requirements for supervision,

counseling, and training. .
' ~

.

I, aCONCLUS[ON
The National Counc1l 'of La Raza, as ! have described, sees the need for
certafn significant mprovgpents in the YACC.and ?CC programs. Chtaf among
these are (1) targeting of dlsadvantaged and mincrity youth who have, the “
moh\st ‘rates of unemp!oyment, {2) aggressiie recruitment efforts, with very

strang _mvolvemeﬁ; >f ::nmumty-tmd Brgamzatmns which could reach those with
AL

L~ ‘he greatest neeo “or empioyment gpportunities, .3) aporopriate “ccus on both

- .roan&anr‘ mra‘? areas, and \») strong emphasts on providing =mp oymEnt training

serviceygto program enro‘ ‘nes. NCLR strongly reccmmends pregram refinements
s .

' ’ . /
"¢ accemplcosh tnesa 'mporovements. CICLR does not recommengd eiiminating these

N
3regrINS, STNCe thtg wou'l do ZIway with thetlr many osttive 17PACIS 1'9nRg wgh!
. 5 -
‘. . -
‘hetr o shorigomings.  Morecwver, YCLR can sae :laar means of accomplishing The
te@ec "mprovements, so shdt YACC aMe-/IC pecsme 2qualiy afaciise as vouth
’ .

2707 Jyment and 315 ssnsarvatian afforts. , .

O
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At a time when tt-1s becoming increasipgly d1fficult for young people

.

to "break 1nto" the job market, and when youth unemployment hasfreacheq traly

. ¢ o
frightening levels, YACC and YCC represent criticaily needed "opportuﬁkty-
« .

/, * © ~
creating" programs. Suitably refined, they can ceprinue.their extremely .
- cost-effecti/e and significant conservation accomplishmeénts, and at the .
. a .
same t'me prevent youth dependency upon welfare programs. SN
14
’ . s
. The Nat:onmal Counctl of La Raza therefore strongly dupports the .V'}
- . i .- A Y
contriuation .- and the expansion -- of YACC and YCC, witn E;e pregram ‘ . d
rafinerents Zescrided. ’ . !
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Subcommittee on Env@ronmcn!, Energy and Natural Regources

) [ N C \ '
ommittlee,on GovernmentyOperations

4 U 8. House of Representatives M

2
Hearing on Youth Conservation Programs
. 1

A Statement by ~

Rexford A. Resler ’ 5
¢ Executivp Vice President
. The American Forestry Association
June 25, 1981 .
- .
¥r  Chatrma , .. :
. L
My name {s Rexford A Resler 1 am Executivé Vice President of
The American Forestry Assoclation, & national citizen conserva-
tion organization rqunded in 1875, with a membership of 70,000 ,
nationwide. I am a forester and ldnd manager by training and
experience, having spent more than thirty years of my profes-
sional _career with the U0.S. Forest Service. So I come before
you today with a deep personal fnterest in the subject of this
hearing ¥e commend you for holding these hearings and thank
you for inviting our testimony. ¢ , ~
The American Forestry Association proudly claims a measure of
involviment an the (reatton and suhscquent work of ane of the I
most sSuccessful conservation $rograms of this century, the
Civilian Conservation Corps of the 1930's and 40's As forest
historian Henrv Clepper noted in documenting the history of
AFA on the occaston of our Centennial in 1975 :

No national organization has been more tenacious

than tbe American Forestry Association in urging -

! the government, federal and State, to prdvide
unemployment ¢rc Mef by putting mdn to work on

' forestry” and retated resource projects.  lIndeed, so

promineatty had AFA boen identified with the (CCC) .

pProposal that some commentators assumed that Presi-

dent _Boosrvedt in his historic presidential N

Cee - aomiation <peech fiad <imply adopted the Assocta-

tion'< plan nd that Congress in pasging the

Emergedcy Conservation ¥ork Act had implementod

it. ~ ’

.  Publishers of AMERICAN PORESTS
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I cite this bitsot AFA history aol to «laim undw™credit for o °
sprogram towwhich many farsighted people contrituted, (but rather
to 1ndicate the long term commitment of our Assucmiation to the
value 0ot conscrvation caployment progruams

.
The original CCC program accomplished two miJor objectives 1t
put unemployed men to work, and 1t providid (ohs rvation benefits
that are »>till paying davidends today On many national parks
andt foremts, recreation and maintonance factbitics built by the
CCC are »ti1ll in use touday Timber stand 1mprovement work done
by the CCC huas mueant better timber ytelds today from our
n;l ional forests Trees planted forty years ag\by the CCC are

.hQlping to profide today's nceds for wood and paper products,

avr well as oy sorved 1o prevenl o1 Crod ot and protect
watershed val in the 1ntervening jyeurs

These are differont times that existed when the CCC was active,
but if anything, the nveds Are even more pronounced thun thoy
were then Our population has eapanded tremendously since World
War II, meaning that there are more people needing jobs than
ever befure in our history, and greater demands on our resources
than ever betore .

For these reasons, 1t appears to us that instead of phasing out
the Youny Adulg Conscreation Corps and the Youth Conservation = =<
Corps over the next two years, we should be expanding gad
strengthening these pyograms 1 N
How many tvmes have we heargd it said That our youny \people are
our most Important resource? It 1s a truism that s1Mply can't
be denicy °
\ . —
A succc:ss\ful socliety should be able to provide ¢mpldygent for \
its young peouply in an envifonment that s livable anll an céonomy ®
that 1s healthy

No program that we can think of combines the elements for achieving
such a go1l as does a youth conser}atlon program .

~We endorsc the vbjectives of President Reagun in bringlng about

ERIC

-
Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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a balanced budget as rapidly as possible But, we also believe
that within the Federal budget there must be leésser priorities

that can by reduced or dropped in lavo\pﬂ:-f-a.wﬂa_m that gencrates
benefits tar beyond 1ts gost o -

First of all, these programs provide 4 means for unemployed young
people to carn their own money It puts them gainfully to ork
Secondly, these programs contribute to the protection and maln-
tenance of a quality cnvironment

~
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~ And third, these progfams improve and Incloase (he productivity
| of our natural resources, helping to provide a more productive
and healthy cconomy for the future.

Youth -.unscrvﬁ\on Programs are an 1avestmnl in our yguth and
an investment 1n eur reacwable natural resouroes -

\ - -
Last year, for the rest Service alone, YCC AND YACC enrollees
butlt 723 miles Gf tradls and gid muintenance work on an ad-
ditional 7,453 miles, They planted trees on 29,785 acres,
perform:d other forestry work on 41,267 acres, and did fire
* prevention work on still another 40,324 acres. They tmproved
\ the equivalent of 226,966 acres of fish and wildlife habjitat
¢ and purformed range inprovement work on 209,771 acres. In
. addition, construction and rehabilitation of campsites and
. 8imtlar types 0t work was done for the National Park Service,
the U.S Figh and Wildlifé Service, and the Burcau of Land -
Hanagement s

Stattstics provided by the Department of Intertor tndicate the
following accomplishments for thetir YACC program for 1979 N
almost 10 million person days of recreation development and
zaintenance, 2 9 million miles of fence constructton, 1.4 mil-
lion miles of tratl construction and matntenance, work on

$.086 pollution abatement  projects, improvement of 147,000 e
acres of wlldlife habitat, timber management on 313,000 acres,
Plus additional work tn land ltne locattion, visitor services,
erosion control and other resource management and construction
projects The appraised valup of the work donc by YACC Interter
Department camps in FY 1979 was $82 million. Based on an-
operational cost of $76”millton, the return was $1.10 for each
dollar spent. i

The appraised vajue for these same programs in FY 1980 was
approximately the same, $82 million. In additton, State YACC
programs funded through the Intertor Department in 1980 resulted

. in work valued at $93 millton. - :
Just how 1mportant mne work accomplishedyby YCC and YACC?
What will be the cons oncos of abolishing t\h’(;:se programs? ‘

! L]
‘ it 1s not possible to put dollar figures on the failure to carry
out programs  One measure 18 the estimated value of work that
has buen performed by these crews.

In terms of Forest Service activities, elimination of YCC and
YACC will have the heaviest impact in two program areas:
recreation operations and maintenance, und)-.u!orestuuon and
timber stand improvement,

For lack of personnel, c:mp;}'ounds will have to be closed or
hours shortened, tratl matntenance will be reduced, and tratl
construction will be cut back by as much as half,
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In reforestation and tigbir stund work, the number of acrus

treated may not he reduged, but labor will he shifted to more .
easily worked areas; t efore, rejorestation and stand tme
proveoent on the mofe difficult sites will have to be delayed, o
leading to losses 1n production und higher cventual costs to

get the job done ,

3

. L}
In other words, the savings to the Faorat gov ment from the
elimination of these¢ progranms ig 11lusory, post ing work now R
will only cost more to accomplish later . PN

In mote general terms, we know that failyre to reforest Wnder-
stocked or fire-scarred lands means less productive lands at a
time whon overy sndication Is that prodadtion from our puabl be
lands will not keep up with demand unless 1nvestmeats are made
in land management programs.’ ,

3
¥e know that there is en(’)ugh logging residue and other unmarket- ~
able wood available to make a significant contribution to our
encrgy needs that is not being salvaged because of high rdcovery
costs » .

We know that timber productivity can be increased by thinning
of overstolked stands, and that wildlife habitat conservation -
can be enhanced by applyifnig certain practices on the lands
We know that recrcation area and.trails will deteriorate over
time unlcss minimum maintenance Is pertormed We know that
without adequate fences, trespass and loss ot resources will
occur

[ A N
In shortt we know that the nation's, rencwubf ¢ nutural, roesources
are capublg of much greater productivity than ts now buing
achieved, i1f the necessary investments 1in land management
practices are made now N v

These conclusiogs are borne out by every resource study we buve
secn’within lhv\paﬂl skeveral years, and were also the conclusion
of the National Conference on Renewable Natural Resources which
was held ldabt December here in Washington. The roport of that [
conferencu was released last month, and 1 would like to submit R .
a copy tor thu Committece {ilos.

If all these reports are correct, investments made ROw will pay
off handsomely in improved resource availability in the future
Considering that the.Federal government owns onc-third of the
forest and rangeland resburces of this country, we believe the
government, as a manager of resources, will be dereldct 115
duty as a land steward if it fails to properly mvest'lnul‘
protection and managément of its lands -

¥e agrce that employment programs are nceded, and we believe
that 1f the government is going to spend taxpayers' moncy to é

’, »

[l Y
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provide employment, substantial share of this monty_should

be spent on the publc’s own land. We necd to keop in nd -

that the Federal lands generate revenue surplus to the cost °’

of operation? - . AN
AN

B ~

As long as investments in the increased productivity of
public lands are considered mere "make-work™ projects by the
government responsible for the cure of that land, the Federal
Government is failig its responsibilfty u$ u landownor.

v . .
The private gector cannot be expected to, invest in the manag-
ment of public lands. Unless the government makes the required
investments in resource management, ‘they simply will ‘not be made.
Furthermore, how can febvate lunddéwnoerp e expocted to make a
commitment to better land use if the Federal ,Government, the
nation’'s largest landowner, refuscs to do so? :

The present youth conservation programs have been criticized
because they -are nqt. targetéd at the people most in need of
Jbbs-—fyoung urban minarities--and because consgervation projects
do' not” teach markotable gkills that can be cmnl‘ayod by the same
young people after completion of the program. e

Our response to the first of these issues is thht {f the present 1
brogrum nceds to be changed to better targot the urhan minoritics,
t o changes should bé made in the law, rather than
iminating ¢ program e‘nurely.

As for the secon issue, we¢ admit that the conservation Jobs may
not be'directly translatable ¥nto careers alsewhere for all of
the program participants. But to focus?on this narrow dimo‘!\slon
of the value of the work overlook$ the fact that conservation
psojects do prowide gainful employment to young people who would
otherwise huve no jobs at all.  Jt fails to recognize that doing
any job’ teaches more than just a skill; {t teaahes work habits,
human rell.tlo'_ns. respect for one's own worth, respect for
others, pride in accomplishments, 48 well as a respect for the
land and underdtar‘:ding of*the value of natural resources to all
our people. | e .-

L] PR .
Thése are values and ykills that are transferable to any job.
That these values areftaught and do endure can be testified to.
by thousands of former CCC workers, mo§t of whom went on to
non-resource careers, but who hever forgot the basic vnlues’
they learned from their CCC experiences. »

» -
W& think thore is tremendous valte in letting ouf young peoplg
‘8ot their hand8 dirty, thelir feet wet, theis muscles toned, and
their minds expandéd by actually getting out and planting the
trees that will provide their,own children with lumber, paper,
and other products fifty years from now; to build fire trails,
help maintain recreation areas,™mprove wildlife and ushcr}es
. Py .
IR

I3 . . \
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habitat, improve timber stands for better growth and”less need
for chemicals, or nqn-rencwable substitutes, to recover forcst
residue lor fircwood and muybe cven to produce fucel for their
vehicles, '

All of thes¢ factors, we believe, muke youth counscrvation

programs une of the best and most effective means Lo a better

society for all our peopl‘g. . [
A

The Young Adult Conseryation Corps has luwan scverely burdened
in our estimatjon by the fact that 1t 1s fundpd through the
Depagtment of Lahor, but is administercd by the Departments of
Interior and Agrxcul_rgre. The Department of Labor does not
connider this program 10 he gverly wnportaht a1t prioritios
while Agriculture and Interior constider the program to be high
prioriwy.

Several proposals for a new youth conservation program gre Dow
on the drawing board, and at least one, the "Civilian Conserva-
tion Corps II Act,"” has been introduced by Congressman Bdward
Roybal, himself an alumnus of the original CCC. We would
commend Mr Roybal's bill, H R. 3686, to your attention as a
useful proposal which deserves your support.

-

1 would also like to call to your attention a report 1ssued
Just this week by the Human Environment Center here in Washington,
summarizing the discussions and rccommendations of a conference
on youth conwservation jobs and service which the Center sponsored,
and in which we participated, in May of this year. The report

. will provide you with an excellent resume of the various issucs
and alternatives concerning youth conservation employment programs
4s se¢en by those who have been.most directly involved, With
your permission, I would like to submit a copy of the report o
Jdor the hearing record.

In addition, I would like to submit a copy of a message gent by
several pnational conservation and related organizaticons to mem-
bers of Congress earlier this year on the retention of YCC and
YACC programs, and copy of the June issue of AFA's magazine,
American Forests, é?talning two articles on YCC and YACC programs,

In cloging, Mr Chairman, we believe there is a need to find
Jobs for our unemployed young people, and.,there is a need to
make 1nvestments in the improved protection and productivity
of our public lands. .

Both of tgcsc toals arc investments in the future well-being of
our hation.

o
¢

. L]
We/believe that the two elements--youth employment and resource

agement investments--combine to provide the Federal and state
» .

N

3
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goveraments with both a responsabiality and opportunity to put
puople to work with public doliars on public lands.
We appreciate this opportunity Lo picsont our views and would
bu pleased to work with you toward the devs lopment of an ex-
panded youth conservation cmployment program
We can provide jobs and increase produc tivity 1t we expand, not
disband, these programs.
. ~
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- STATEMENT OF .
— *R. MAX PETERSON, CHIEF,. . ’
FOREST SERVICE, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

. , BEFORE THE
, SURCOMMITTEE “ON ENVIRONMENT, ENERGY, AND NATURAL RESOURCES, +
COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS

e, U.5. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES - -
CSncerning the Youth Cénservation Corps and the
Youny Aduit Conservation Corps . . ’ s

- June 25, 1981 ¢ NN

A

2 .

MR. CHAIRMAN AND MEMBERS OF THE SUBCOMMITTEE:
Thank you for the opponxunity to appear before the Subcommittee and discuss the ¢ s
Youth Conservation Corps (YCC), and the Young Adult Conservation Corps (YACCf \‘
programs. I have with me Mr. Leon Anderson, Director the Forest Service

. Human Resource Programs. We are the lead agency for t Department of Agriéﬁlture

. in the administration of the YCC and the YACC. The Soil Conservation Serviée,

» &nd the SciEnce and Education Administration participate with the Forest )
Service in the YACC program. The Department.of Agricultt®e has been deeply
involved in the two programs from their inception in 1971 and 1977 respectively. R
I will discuss each of the programs separately, providing.tne requested data. i

As the Subcommittee knows, the Administration has proposed that both programs

be terminated in FY 1982.as part of its effort {g achieve budget savings :

and a redirettion of Federal Government activities. The budget reform plén is

an integral part of the ;dministratiuﬂ's overall program for the Nation's K e

\

economic recovery. - { . ,

The t‘p program phase-oyt would begin this year with a rescission of.about 534 T
v

million of the $60 million appropriated, Funding aé $26 million in fiscal

year 1981 will provide a full $18 mitlion for States ang $4 million each for

. the Forest Service &nd the Department of the Interior and will generate an
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estimated $26 million of conservgtion work. Funding for fiscal year 1982 is
not planne’d- This program is being terminated because it is one of the least
targeted FZderal youth employment programs and because it does not prima:ily
serwve disqgvantaged you{h. Elimination of the YACC was initiated by the previous
Administration in its FY 1982 budaet proposals. The President's Revised
Budget did not change that proposal. This is to be aécomplished by deferring

\ .

$58.1 million of jthe FY 1981 YACC appropriation to FY 1082 and requesting no

. [y

additional funds in FY 1982.

N "

YCUTH CONSERVATION CORPS

K}

The Youth Conservation Corps was established as 2 pilot program in 1970.

Tu? years later the p!lot program was expanded and a State qrant component
added. The 1972 legislation specified 30 percent of appropriated funds

were to be made available for State participation with a 1imit of 80 percent
on the Fede}al share of total costs of a State project: The program-was again

expanded and made permanent in 1974.

The endbling legislation set forth three objectives for the YCC program:
(1) Accomplish needed consetvation work on public lands.

(2) Provide employment for youth. .
. ' . /
(3) *Develop an understanding and appreciation in participating .
youths of the Nation's natural environment and herfitage. + .

/

“

The program provides summer employment for 15 to 18 year old youths from a

cross section of society. Participants are employed for 8 weeks and receive the

s

Federal minimum wage for three out of every foul héurs on the job. The time

\i for which thgy.are got paid is devoted to environmental learning activities, »

N

.
’
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Senvice, and the Depa

administered jointly.

K ~
.

, - e “+
er 213,000 youth have participated in the YCC ‘

In its 10 years of operation,

program. Th1s"fncludes 68,000 in“he Forest Service program, over 77,000 in

‘the State's program, and the bal‘ance %n the USDI program. The combined
value of v;ork accomplished by the 213,000 enrollees totals $282 million.

This is based on the cost of.accomplishing trle work by other means. Of course, ‘
“

> —
it is clear that notﬁll of this work would have been undertaken in the absence
t ~ '

f . H
1 @ this program.A ) . N ,

A total of 10 600 young persons were enrolled in the Forest Service's program
in 1980 with a total enrollment of 33,900. Fiftyasix perient of the Forest

Servk:k enrollees were from famities with an annual income of $15,000 or less .

18

which in part reflects the high proportign of participgnts from rural areas.
pcational level was the

Enro?lment from urban:are’as :vas 20,percent. Average e
1 rade. Their average age was 16. ~,For"‘t'y-eight pet\'cent of the participants\‘

were women and ?0 percent‘were minorities. T.he enrollees in the Forest $grvice &
lan‘d State grant programs provided 3,500 person-years of labor in i980 which

L]
was valued at $39 million measured {n terms discussed earlier. In addition,

efforts have been made to increase environmental awarenéss of participants.

v o .
Examples of work done by énrollees in the YCC program influde tree planting,
timber stand improvement, trail construction and’ maintenance. "angf management
(<4
" wildlife habitat 1mprovement\ erosion control, jnd recreation area construcHon ‘ A

and maintehance. Job skills acquired range from the safe use of hand tools to. ‘¥

L
.

14
research laboratory assistance.

ERIC
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YOURGRRDULT CONSERVATION CORPS "

The Young Adult Conservatiorf Corps was ‘established in 1977 as one of four
youth programs 2uthorized by the Youth Employment and Demonstration Projects

Act.® It was reauthorized in 1978 by amendments to Title VIiI of the

',

Comprehensive Employment and Trggning Act‘ The program has two basic purposes:

(1) Provide employment and other benefits ta youth who would
not otherwise be currently productively employed.
- (2) Assist in completing projectsfof 2 public nature on Federal
N and nonfederal public lands afhd waterway$.

Yougg men and women, ages 16 through 2\, from all economic, educational, and

A

o
racial b ounds, who are legal reside of the U.S., are unemployed, are

N »
out of school and\i:e capable of working are eligible to enter tha, YACC.

e ’

"The program is administered by the Department of Labor an}hcarr1ed'out through
: . , -

a tripartite®ngreement with the Departments of the Interior and Agriculture.

Seventy percent of the total funds Are divided equally between Agriculture and

. Inter{l‘l__lye remaining 30 percent provide for 2 fully funded State grant program

o

administered jointly By the two Departments for work on State and local public

lands. T ¢
Q

In its 4 years of operation, over 75,000 young adults have part1c1pateq,
¢ 1in the USDA-operSted‘program. Over 79,000 enrollees participated in the State )

‘- component in the same perfod. Since 1ts inception, over $240 million worth of
. conservat1on work has been accomplished by USDA'and $217 million for the State
Y “grant progra enroxleeS. represent1ng 19,100 and 21,000 person-years of work
respectively, ® Again, the value of work is measured as nofed in fhe case of the
YCC program, In fiscal’ year 1980, 24,865 enrollees part1c1q?fed in the USDA
N program, 25 percent of which were minorities and 33 percent were HO?en. LO0ur
. ) ' °

ERIC. . :
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L] .
progr¥g provided 6,902 years of labor worth $88.4 million for the Department
of Agriculture. The St?\grant component is of similar magnitude. Again,
1
this is not to say that air of this work would have been undertaken if fﬂnding

for these activities had been in direct competition with other Federal programs,
, v ;

The majority of the YACC jobs require minimal training. Work performed by YACC
crews on theiNationa] Forest System lands include'reforestation, timber stand
improvement, forest fire control, range’management, erosion control, and recreation
area maintenance. Ip addition, enrollees acquired job skills ranging from artisan
work to zooIOE:Zii operations. The Sofl Conservation Service has employed 124 YACC
enrollees. providing work at 14 of the agency's Plant Materials Centers. Work
performed includes grounds and buildinq maintenance, production of seed and plants
for testing purposes, including maintenance of test plots. " The Science and Edu-
cationAdmimistration has emp loyed 702 young people Since the program began. This
§§ ¥t the U.S. National Arboretum, the Beltsville Agricultural Research Cente;, i
and the Plum Island Animai Djsease Center\in New York. E&perience is gained in the
trades,'an; in the clerical, scientific, farming, and grounds maintenance fields.

. ! . . — w3 .

S~ ' .

R

The YCC and- YACC programs supplement our ongoing programs of protection

and management of the Nationai Forests and the’work of the other agencies.
o " ) - . 'D

Their loss will obviously reduce the amount of this additional achmplishment.
* -r} -
I would like to emphasize, however, that for the Forest.Service, there are
% -

~ . .
other human resource programs that will continue to assist in resource _

related a;tivities on the Natfonal Forests. These include the Job Corps,
authorized by_ Titie 1V of CETA, that’provides for education and Jjob skill

training for disadvantaged yoUth aged 16 to 21. The Fprest Service operates 18~

3
. A
S . D 3N
- . - W
RN

-~ 9 -
:

5

Q b - .
lC:{ .‘ ) “

e . 3 , '
. s X -

— . RS

Yoo




ERI

\ ,
3 3 140 Co

Civilian Conservation Centers. In fiscal year 1980, 3.895 youth wdre enrolled

in the pr6§rem. performigg resource managzment and construction work on the
National Forests. We alﬁgoparticipate,in the Senior Community Service Employment
Program, authorized by Title V of the Older Ahericansinot'of 1973, that Drovi?es
part-time employment, york expeFience. and skills training for ecanomically
disadvantaged persons aged 55 and older residing primarily in rural areas.

These persons are involved in construction, maintenance, of resource management
. .
» . Q3

‘work on Nation&1 Forest lands. '

And finally, the Forest Service conducts a volunteer program, authorized by

.
the Vqlunteers in the National Forest Act of 1972, in which groups or {individuals

'.may donate their time, talents, and knowledge toward the enhancement of Forest

»

Service activities. Abgpt 15,550 persons participated in the volunteers program
f L 4 ‘
in FY 1980, contributing 644 person-years of work valued at $5.9 million,

These programs will continue and will be significant in terms of‘people assistance

and conservation work accomplished-

. . - . S N ¢
Mr. Chairman, that concludes my prepared &tatement. 1 will be happy to answer

the Subcommittee's questions.

Mr. MorrFETT. Mr. O’Leary, would you remain with us?
X I would like to call back the earlier panel or those who are still
ere., . . -

"Mr. O’Leary; I have asked you throughout the day to come in
and_comment. Is there anything additional you would like\to say?
Your statement, of course, will be considered as part of the record.

Mr. O'LEARY. Before I forget to do this—I was asked to enter in
t}lme record the statement from the State of Mississippi if I could,
ease. . , )
L.Mr. MorreTT. Without objection, it will be included in tYe record
t this point. >

A } [The statement follows:]

. . \

“«r R » ..

A}
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attendance, working a full eight (8) hours for a day's pay, the supervisor «
subordinate relatiohship, and most fmportantly that there fs "mo such thing as

_something for nothing.” Y'CC can be described in two words, HARD WORK.

MISSISSTPPL . °

YACC STATL GRANT PROCR‘A.“I TESTIMONY »

’ -

. The Mississappi Young Adult Conservation Cn/ps ts admfaistered at thc -
State level by the Missassippi l!Lpnr.m‘gg(,xyl,ﬁnuml hesources. A fn other
§tates the main purpose of our progr oS to (reate more cmployvublerindividuals
x‘rom the voung men and women who “ar. sclected .\hg to improve, conservc,, and”
protect our Nation's Natural Resvurces. This 1~ done through labor tmensxvc -
conservat 1 n and recreat onnal tybo proje cts. The type projects uhlch have saved

the State of Mississippt millions of dollars by being constructed at much less

of what 1t would have cost from conveutional sources. (Attachment #1) *

To succeved 1n life an individual must liarn and become diciplined.  YACC ,
places great emphasis on DISCIPLINE. A “Ye< Sir” "No Sir” type environment vxists .
whereby participants, or enrollees as they are often called, learn positive work A4

habits such as thé impurtance of report!ng" to work on time, of having good
<

For 85% of those punc:pﬂ?ng, YACL of fers them their first 3ob. This {s the

tirst tameé that thev r«cogmzc arcnmp)nhmm and are pmd for l.{ When managed
professmnally th: YACC PYUS!’J"‘I Asdu“h\-ut a dcubt the bcsz program to hivt‘ A,'i .
come out of Washington DY C. 1n sometime . , ¥ o e

. . g
. P * :\/, “

k]
At present-there arc seven pruwcz% ope:au m within our State ehployxng

L5

some b3 1ndividuals. ‘(At(adm t #2) heae;rmjeeﬁs age sa?éll!ted with the

Bureau of Recreatfon and Parks, the B au o H!ldhfe Con$ewntmr) nnd thc State

> 8 L, -
Forestry Cormissfon. Besides workinghfith lhe above agqncxes muc rk 1'3 P ot
accomplfshed thoughout the entare sddte fur OIQ:(.‘I(& Apencies, 1esé":md s ®

MunicipAlities through scheduled spive camps whd y Cl’Lﬁa set-up temporafy r’% ! 4"5

,w

‘
N €, '\
residence, perform previvusly apprived projects, and achr'\-lards Yeturn to the i"h £ 5

home base. o ” &
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.. .
Sincd 9959, tha Federal tovernment his invested $1,766,076.00 i othe

Misoiss1ppt YACC Program, O this investment §2.974,237.00 worth of appraised
¢ .

valuc has Hean returned with 2%&.832 man hours buing wurked., Very few programs\

can pryduce such 3 Fotern on an investment, {Attachment 73) By \1aw 60% of che

tunds appr priated eoch year for the YALU are required to pay enrdllee salaries.
» - h
.

Since 979, o5) ren and women have pa'rucxpa(ed'm the progrum. 89Z of
them have had posifive termiuationy sut!l 45 scourang botter joebs, joining the
- wmilitary, and returning to schuul, '[)liscis an excellant success rate for positive
terminations ¢ Many csplovers in the private sector such as Mississiopi Power?
*  Compapy, wiverhouser, lngalds Shinbuilders, dcorsia-Pacific, etc., h.Lve‘s::lec(ed

our enwlSs.’ for employment at the conclus.on of{ their year in YACC. -

There will alwavs be a nced 1n this cuuntry for some type of Governgent

Youth L.-zzr-lu:'m:m Program simply bewausd the private scctor could never cmploy'

a1} who wish to work or boar the cost of training them. YACC 1~ such a progranm.

YA s widely e gmizgd Jor b‘t m: a comprohivnsive work prugram and not one of

A glve-awas wath 3 free rade reputation 1f you, the mepbers of Congriss, are

not ‘snlufud with the YALU Program, legislation could boe passed which would .nllov..'j \
the progr)lm to bendctit a birgor number at hwdividuats aud provide morc-specfid
tratming.  YAC s flexablo and caf be cisaly modified to mect the t"nplu\ nent needs

f‘:s the country ITSYALL fo zeroed out an 1982, the State, the pu’bllu‘. individuals
1in the progran, and our Natu, 1l Resovurces will suffer.  Also, xhelsmrt—up cost

for anuther such program would be, enormous.

v . f

s

-

4
siare of budget 2sts during this period of budget reduction when 1t is .

Imperative that our nation come tuv graps with {nflation., At-the same time YACL
. should nt be sacrificed |-lhl}e enorRoug ¢ost overuns ‘and astronomical waste

of taapavers awoney conti aes within ather pro;;;mlxm and agencies, of the Federal

(\.‘0\' foment. » ot . '

. w
'Xu closing, the YACC Program has huén a result of legislatiye genius that

prc:erve%}mlr Mtural _RLSU\,PI’C&\ and at i)}( time reduces youth unemployment.

To gach of you we extend” .}'n invi(n(‘wn. at your convertience, to vasit and

inspect any of our projects and sec fdr yourselves the mwne achievements

of the Young Adulg Conscrvalton Corps. We feel that you uilllﬂ;'ld without a

do‘:bt that this pro—grau justifies 1td existence. N ¢ v %
. \

1 .

.

The Young Adult Conservation Corp. docs not object to absorbing its fair .
T T 3
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MISSISSIPAI DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
P O Box 20305
Jackson, Mississippi«39209
(601) 961 5099

o . A
Some of the major projects constructed by the Mississippi Young Adult
, Conservation Corps which have saved the tax pn)ex’s' willion. of dollars
and provided work experience for manv of our voung people are as follows*

Congressional Districet #1

1. Cconstruction of 49 newocamping pads at Wall Doxey State Park,
Holly Springs, Ms.
. 2. Repair of Tishomingo State Park lake bottom at Dennis, Ms.
3. Construction of 150' boat ramp, Amphitheater, and tennis Courts at
Johnlw. Kyle State Park, Sardis, Ms.

congressignal District #2 5

1. 2,500 fegt of water pipe was lard for a heating and cooling project
at Lerov Percy State Park, H.\llandal:-. Mo, A_repnle pen was also
construgted. ~

Congressional District #3

. —
1. Construction of an archory range 10 Pearl, Mo, « ~
2. Construction of two large swimming giers, a 5" by 40" Bar-B-que Pit,
a Dumping Station and 800 fcct uf* sidewalk at Roosevelt State Park,
“ Morton, Ms. : e -
3 Timber stand 1mprovement wn 7.000 acres of l6th section land within
the district (Jasper, Smith, and loms'mumy).
4. tonstruction of a Bar-B-Oue Pit, Pavilion and 9 hole gﬂ}f tourse in
Scooba, M-, °

.

congressional District £4, *.

H
* @ Performed emcrgency’ dam repalr at Purcy Quin State Park, McComb, Ms.,
Al savang thu state approxamatily $700,0UL0. 00, -
o2 S“urvev" and cleared acreage tor the constructi®n of Natchez State Park,
Natchez, Ms. .
.
Congressional District .#5 o
o
1. The salvage of 260 homes of Scnior Citizens after the disaster of
Hurricane tredrich 1n-1979 along the Missassippi Gulf Coasy (Harrison
, and Jalck\,on countigg) - i -
2. Construction of a 45' by 50" boat houge, I4 camping®pads, and a
bathhouse on the Pascagoul: River at Wilkinson's Ferry:
-

. - «
4 -
- ¢ e
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Non-Residentaal camps -

Camp #5281

o

L RS
. CaRpred 5282
Camp #5283
A
fe
1 ,
Camp #5284
Canp #5286
&

Camp #5287

Residéntial Camp.

Lamp {5284

O

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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Young Adult 'ons(-r’mn Corps

P 0. Box 20305
Jackson, Mississipps 39209
{601) 961 5099

1

State of Mississippa

<

Pascagoula Wildlife lleritage

Rt.

6 Box 350
Lucedale, Ms.

39452 °

Ph. 601-947-3595 .

Roosevell State Park
Morton, Ms.

39117 /

+ 601-732-8235 ‘

John
Rt.
Satdi

Ph ' 601-487-1345

Hugh
P.0.

Grenada, Ms.

W. K;le State Park
Box 115,
5, Ms. 386606

¢ -«

White State Park
Box 725
38901 .

Ph  oOH8226-4934

Perdy Quin State Park

Re. 3
MoComb, Ms.

39648

Ph: 601-684-3938

Bav Springs Forestry Commission

P.Q.

Box 348

\hny Springs, Ms. 39422
Ph: 601-764-2711

Syvovba Restdevntial Projoct
p

Poa,

&(_th.] o 't
601-476-8131

Phe

Bor 158

39358 -

t

MISSISSIPPI DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

Carp

-
™

Caop Director -
Curtis Walker -°

-

\

Director -
Richard Bell

Director -
Davy Cinn

Canp

'

Director -
Bi1ll Everett

Camp

.
Director -
Robert Whattington

Camp

Director -
Joe Gardinski

Canp

Director -
George Adkins

s




Conaress ional Dystrict Number
Pepre.catative
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N YACC

e

Districts 1, 2, 3, 4, 5

STATE OF : Mi

S8

Jamie L, Whitten, David Bowen, C.V. .Montgomery, Vacant, Trent Lott

ERIC

A e providody e

, -
ry 7 Y 7 Fy - FY ¢ '
/ Y78 i .~ 80 Harcg(g?,oigm
: , - . :
. |Program Funds £xpended $691,045.00 $732,615.00 |  $342,416.00
0
i
: Youth Seryed R 267 276 106
_iPercent Minbrity A Wy v 352/~ 392
t v _m = - =
’ !Percent Disadvantaged ‘{ o st 392 492
§ I g B
' Youth Hours Horked { 77,468 162,168 to49.196 ]
P rperarsed Value"of ! | o !
—' Work Projects: . .
L
. , “
. Tinber anagenent ""’ $40,907.00 $207,761.00 , $81,318 00
* | Recreational Development $163,630.00 $463,005.00 |  $226,055.00
R Visitor Services 560, 000700 $127,898.00 $51,372.00
. Range Management ', $81,917.00 $58,619.00 $15,102,00
. flwidivfe $81,815.00 $131,692.00 $33,156.00-
e e - — b ha
/ Enginee. ing/Construction $40,907.00 $146,932,00° $70,085.00
H* -y {
. t Water & Soi1 Conservation $21,815 00 $33,535.00 $15,403.00
t
1= ](]ther YACC Projects $163,630.00 ’ $268,724.00 $119,100.00
et e T ] A el il i
« . Total Value of .Work $654,621.00 f1,708,025,00 $611,591.00
Cost Bénefit Ratio . ¢ . ,
Hauronal‘Fundmg Level
[ D S, ;
- A}
Additional Mformat.on: Enclosure *1
* " The above 1igu=gs represent the vilae of work accomplished Statawidy At least ond YACCJ
tasp in Hissiasippi a8 hnatad a0 ocach of Lhe tongressipnal districts except District 2
The appraiscd value continucs to ancreq-e each year now that the progrgm has cond Jf agePand
' all start-up cost are eliminated, . ’
! ~
e o .
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Mr. O’LEARyY. It is unfortunate that Congressman Hiler is not
here. I was somewhat taken back by his focusing on the targeting
and previous criticisms. We can certainly address those things. I
wish he were still here. . )

* We talked a little bit about the targeting. I think we clarified
some important information about targeting. If we could talk a
moment about the cost, that might be useful. .. o

The National Centér on Institutions and on Alternative Systems
has done a study this past March of the national average cost of
keeping a young person in an institutional program, which is
$17,832. That is the average cost. The average cost of a
community-based program was $10,982. YACC’s cost, on the other
hand, for fiscal year 1980 was $10,664.

It seems to me, if we take those national average figures, we are

_ indeed below the norm in terms of the so-called costliness of oper-
ating this program.

I cannot speak te the YCC because YCC is not a year-round
program; it is an 8-week program, and the cost for YCC is $2,000
per participant. But yau cannot 8imply look at the per participant
cost. You have got to look at the cdsts versus the benefits. I think
we addressed that pretty effectively earlier. ,

The other part, which is the third, criticism, is that the program

. only does low-priority work. I would like to reference, from a
national perspective, what some of the people in the National Park
Service have said about YACC. -

Some people at Yellowstone National Park §aid: “YACC’s work
for us in Yellowstone has proven fo be crucial in coping with
increasing ‘backcountry use.”” The minimum direct personnel sav-
ings to the park is $360,000 annually if every YACC position at
Yellowstone is equated to a $6,000 seasonal position. -

The chief of maintenance’of* Yellowstone has stated the impor-
tance of YACC, I think, very succinctly. He has said: “YACC keeps
the park going.” That is a direct quote. - )

There are 60 YACC corps ‘members in a residéntial camp in
Yellowstone which represent 20 percent of the 300-person perma-
nent workforce of the park. These eorps members are integrated
into the entire maintengnce effort at the park.

Because of the recent cuts in seasonal workers, XACC higs been
redirected from performing what they call backcountry worx to
performing routine park maintenance, which gives you some in-
sight into the importance that the YACC has for Yellowstone Na-
tional Park which, on an average day, has about 7,800 visitors.

It was also reported by the chief of maintenance at Yellowstone '
that YACC is building facilities at'the park at much lower cest.
than would have otherwise been the case because the work would
he done through contract. :

Juring fiscal year 1980, over $82 million in conServation work -

. was performed for the six bureaus_of the Interior Department by
YACC. 1 mentjoned these thimgs~Mr. Chairman, because notably

. that Department is not present, and I think it is useful that there
be some information pertaining to the, YACC and the Department
of the Interior. -

The Bureau 6{_Land Management, which oversees 480 million
acres of our plblic land has stated; through a memogandum from

ERIC
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its western area, over the last 3 years, an estimated 20 percent of

its labor-intensive work~has been accomplished through YACC and

YCC corps members. .
The Bureau of Land Management’s YACC program, which em-

" ~ - ploys an average of 960 corps members'in 61 camps in ¥l Western

»

States, has performed the bulk of this work. In fiscal yeaw 1980, an
estimated $19 nfillion in conservation work was completed through
these two youth programs, with YACC performing 94 percent. The,
cost-benefit ratio was calcylated at $1.43.

-l think what you see from that is very strong evidence that the
withdrawal of these programs at the national park level will cer-
tainly have a real economic impact in terms of requiring more
dollars from the Federal agency, and if this work is not performed '
1t certainly is going to contribute to a diminishment in the quality
of the parks and.the quality of visitor service. .

This information come® directly from operational people. It does
ot come from what we have surmised from what pgople have told
us here in Washington. . .

Mr MorrerT So it is not jast sitting back in Washington and °

» develaping figures—is that right? NS . .
" Mr:OLeary. That igright.

Mr MorreTrT, This is*from people on th firing liﬁ, in the field, .

who are involved with thesé programs. ‘

Mr. O'LEaRY. That is correct. .

I want to be brief about this, but*l have a list of 22 Statés in my
testimony that I"think s s .very clearly about the cost-benefit
.value of both of these programhs, ndt just the YACC. ’

Mr MoOFFETT--As you know, that will be considered as part of the

 record; and we will be sure to take note of it. ~‘ - .
Mr. O'LEaRY If I could, T would make a coupifa more statements

on the Federal level, 4f I could. . ’ .
I think 1T™Ng abundantly clear that YACC is an inexpensive |
%’ -national’ work Force and it is essential to the well-being of munici-

pal and State lands, and increasingly so as a result of local budget .
cutting and inflation, .and it is"also clear‘that the National Park .
Service has a compelljng need for both of these pragrams.

Thé superintendent. af Yosemite Natjonal .Park has stated that
the impact would be this: “Closure of the .¥CC program would,
constitute a major loss to the park, the park visitors, and the YCC
enrollees. We firmly support continuation of this invaluable
program.”, ) _

Another small insight from the superintendent at Santa Monica

. National Reereation Area—he is falking about a projeet cost—*The
cost tb the Santa Monica Mountain Area to cdmplete the proposed

-YCC projects would be over $40,000. To utilize YCC crews would
cost approximately $8,500.” ) ) . ’

I think what you get from that is a really good,insight into the
cost-benefits of these programs, putting aside the swhole question of
the value of these programs to young people. . .

. In wrapping this up, I would like to say the followtng: I think the
American people. recognize the importance of our Nation's public
lands and parker~and I think this is clearly evident by the growth
in attendance. | ) o ’

. - . * -
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In 1960 there were, 82 million visitors to our national park
system, and in, 1977 there were 260 million. This continues to grow
at a rate of-about 5 percent per year. Last year, there were 1.5
billion visits to local parks and 850 million in the State%parks.

How is it going to be possible to restrain the d cline ‘in the
quality of the parks in pdrticular if we withdraw these vital and
relatively inexpensive programs which are servicing these parks®

he Department of the Interior has further stated in a position
paper that was written, I think, prior to the new administration:

The arguments put forward by the program’s oppunents appear overly simplistic
and fall to recognize either the high cost of unemployment among the Nation’s

young.peupté ot the compounding cost of the deteriorating national resources man-
»agement system :

[ - a
Further. they fail to see the obvious bridge between the two<and do not recognize
the great economy of utilizing the YACC and YCC to reduce this deterioration

That is.a quote from a position paper written prior to the new
administration coming in. . ’

It is amazing to me on a personal level that, with the budget
appraaching $700 billion, it can be so easily rationalized:that these
two very productive programs, both in terms of yquth's .benefits
and. in terms of public land benefits, could be terminated.

IWould like to pose a recommendation to you, which is this: If it
is impossible in the future to budget for these programs directly
through the Federal bydget, you may want to Consider the whole
matter of taking a percentage of the proceeds from the sale or
leasing of dur.Nation's timber and mineral wealth and using that

mall percentage tospay for the-operating costs of these programs
. VA second possibility could be to earmark a percentage of the
. “ total park visitor access fees and use that revenue as a means to
finance these programs. - .

I think, either way, these programs could serve to redress the

imbalance between the consumption of recreational resources in
* public lands versus their renewg]. . T
. That concludes my statement. I thank you very much.

Mr. MorreTT. Thank you. . ‘ :

~Mr. Erling, do yoy have anytﬁ;ng to add to what has been said
here today? Would you iEi,entify yoursel{ first for the record? ’

. ‘ST‘ATEMENT OF .ROBERT K. ERLING, PROGRAM MANAGER,
= CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTEC-
TION o (-
. Mr. ERUNG. Yes, sir. Thank you. ) )
.* My name’ is Robert, K. Erling, and I am a Connecticut® -
Department of Environmental Protection program manager, As
.. such, I coordinafe and fun both the Young Adult Conservation
Corps and the Youth Conservation Corps programs in Fairfield and
- ' Néw Haven Counties, Conn. e .
Mr. Chairman, thank God for YACC, That was a sentiment
whichs I often heard expressed this spying as I visited various
- Connecticut State parks. ’ ; ’
 Many park managers told me quite

frahkly that they simply
would have been unable to open their parks this year without
YACC help. The public ultimately would have suffered.

ot
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Today, we have presented a Humbet of reasons as.to why we feél
YACC and YCC must be preserved, but I believe the real story of
these programs lies not in their past but, rather, in their future.

Now more than ever, we must instill in,our young people a sense
of civic responsibility, a feeling of stewardship for the land, and a
sense of national pride What better way to accomplish these goals
than to be enrolled in a program which espouses all three?

To turn dur backs on gur young people at this time would be to
admit that they do not d€serve even a minimum wage. To turn our
backs on our national lands now would be to admit that- they dé
not deserve even minimum care. To eliminate programs such as
these today would be to admit a national weakness, for ‘a nation
which can reject both its lands and its youths surely cannot be a
strong one. ) v

I believe there is a place for YACC and YCE in the 1980’s for, as
we look to defend our botders, we must also remain strong from
within We must instill in young Americans a sense of land ethic—

. the truth that land does not belong to us but, rather, that we
kelong to the land. - i ' -
For the past 2 years, we have been involved in a Jong twilight
struggle to save these programs. Attacks have come from those
who do not understand what YACC and YCC are all about, Let
them come to Connedticut, and we will show therh what we have

accomplished. . . .

There are those who say YACC and YCC are costly and ineffectu-
al Let them come to Connecticut and see our “costly and ineffectu-
al” projects And there are even those who say YACC and YCC do
low priority work. Most of all, let'them come to Connecticut and
explain to the public why handicapped ramps, comfort facilifies,
and walkways are low priority work.

Thank you, Mr. Chaixman, for this oppertunity to express
myself. ) ’ et w

Mr MorrerT. What do you think is going to be the impact in
what you know most about—Connecticut and Connecticut's §tat€,
parks—When these programs are eliminated? .

Mr. EruiNG. Next spring, I do not see how some of our State
parks can qpen without additional State funding. ‘

Mr MorrFETT What are the chances of additional State.funding,- p
as you see it, given the current situatidn.in Connecticut? . L

Mr -ERLING. Mr. Couch jwould probably be able to explain that
better, but I would say not particularly good. ' .

Mr MorretT, I do not thirik anybodg -can envision a situation
where there is going to be money around to increase funding for

the State parks. . . , I

Mr. ERLING. It does.not look that way. .

Mr. Morrert. So if that ‘does not happen, you are going to have
these young people missing from the scene, nothing to take their
place, no Connecticut State program, and we will no only have the
obvious and terrible effects on the young people who do mot have
the opportunities but also a skrious impact on the State parks in
both the long term and short term which will impact on tHe people
who visit those parks. )

If T am interested in going to a State park with my family, what
am I going to see? What will be the first signs of this? I realize you,
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are not in charge of the State parks, but what are the first sighs of
the missing voung people in terms of the work that they perform?

Mr. ERLING. You will see increased amounts of litter on the
ground. .

Mr. MorreTT. Some of the parks will not be open—right? IS that
conceivable? .

Mr. ErLING. Some areas of the parks may be closed, and some
parks may be closed. I do not know, but different park managers
have told me that, frankly, they do not see how they can do the
work next spring without the program there to help them. Some of
them are so discouraged that they have taMsed about quitting.

Mr. MoFreTT. What happens if I go up to Barkhampstead, let us
say, and want té go with my family on a picnic, or what-have-you?
This would be obvious to me then, most likely—would it not?

Mr. EruLinG. I think so.*You will see increased amounts of litter
on the grounds, moré danger as far as qnore glass left on the
grounds is concerned, overhanging limbs which were damaged by
storms which we were not able to clear,away and could fall down
and injure somebody, picnic tables which had not been repaired
over the winter and which would have+o be left out in disrepair,
and also without the increased visibility of people working.

Also in the parks, there is more increased vandalism, without
the_ high visibility of a State truck there with Workers on- the scene.-
You will have increased vandalism in the building which ultimate-
ly will cost the peoplegf the State more to repair. .

This is the type of thing that could occur and ‘has occurred even
this spring. it can dnly get much worse next year.

Mr, MoFFETT. Does anyone have anything to add to this?

Mr. Couch? ‘

Mr. Coucu. Mr. Chairman, I have just a few figures that you
might be intergsted in. Over a 40-year working life, if we can
prevent on ng person from being put in jail, that is $300,000 to
the taxpayers. Over that same 40-year working life, if we can
prevent ¢ne young person from going on welfare, that is worth

" $230,000. .

Mr. MorreTT. That is over a 40-year working life? P

Mr. CoucH. Yes, sir. .

Mr. MorrerT. Well, I just want to make a couple of observations.
There was an interesting article the other day in a Washington
newspaper about primitivism and how some people in important

_positions—in fact, running the Governnfent in_many respects—

want to take us back. They harken 20, 30, 40, or,50 years. They are
saying ¢‘Why can’t yaung people get jobs?” and that sort of thing.
I grew up in a rural area in ndfthern Connecticut, and when I

"was 11 I went across the street where there was a truck farm and

talked to the/farmer about employment, and he said: “Wel, come
back in a mionth and maybe I will have something.” I finally went®
back and got a job. . ) ' :

I did not come from a wealthy l:ﬂ(ground, but there ane
opportunity there. My father was in charge of an esjpte across the
street. ’ -

Then, a few years later, I heard that someone was opening up a

. turf farm down the road—turning a dairy farm into a trf farm. 1

went down, and I got a job.

R
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A little whyle after that, when I was 18 or 19, I worked in a
brewery as a shipper on the night shift. i .
It is not the same world. I do not mean to make myself out to be
really old or anything, hut'that was several years ago, the economy
*is not the same; the job market is not the same. |, '
Some people are born into jobs We have kids who are born into

‘ jobs Great Some fall into jobs—just luck out. Some are just
persistent enough, and they finally hit. But now it is hit or miss—
you must be tucky. : P

-That is not going to take care of the vast number of young people
in this country We cannot afford to have young people out there

¢ rolling the dice on employment opportunities all the time. That is ~
precisely what we have. ' .

I would like to see the Congress take a half of every year to find
out what programs work and what programs do not work. That is
what this subcommittee is supposed to do, as a matter of fact. We
are unique -the Government Qperations Committee that we are a
part of, chaired by Mr. Brooks of Texas, is unique in that we get'a

.» chance to lgok at laws and programs on the books to find out
whether they work or do not work, what is best about them, what
does not work well, and then we make suggestionﬁ, and we suggest
n%ded changes We do not concern ourselves with passing‘a lot of
new laws. - i A

Unfortunately, we are riow working in an environment here,
politically speaking, where the administration does not support
through review of Government programs. Budget cuts are not
being made ®n the basis of: “Well, we examined the youth
«programs, and we found out they simply do not work.” -

You saw this very nice gentleman bére today—as close as we
could come to a representative of the administration—the Chief 0t~ $
the Forest Seryvice He conceded all of our points. He said. “Yes, the
program® is wé-rking; it is very important; it is employing young
people, yes, it is employing minority young people who would not
have a job otherwise, it is employing other young people, yes, itis,
helping us improve our national resources, yes, it is important to

the parks.” , .
- On every single point, he conceded that it fls an impa::f.alet
program and also, as we pointed out, there is notfiing in the works
to replace it - ’ ’
We do not havé any problem coming up with $40 billion for gn

E

MX misgile We would only get about 50 or 60 Members out of 435.
to say ro to that over on the House floor. We do not have any
problem

oming up, as Congressman Fithian from Indiana said
earlier, with billions forithese big dams{land water projects, many
of which are unnecessary. . LA .
Congress is now considering a tax bill. They are knocking them-
selves out not far from here in the Ways and Means Corhmittee to
give business massive tax breaks. Some of these breaks are impor-
tant in terms Of our new equipment, and so forth. Some of them
are not going to get us anything. We are going to pour out billions
of dollars for this stuff, and at the same time saying to our young
people: “Gee, we are sorry. In the name of conquering inflation 4nd .
in the name of budget austerity, we have to cut out this particular
program " It is a program that has been helping young people and
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-ﬁelpm ur'ngtural resources, a program that has done both train-

g and service. What could be more important?

T sat next to David Stockman for 4 yefrs on the Commerce .
Committee, another committee of which I am a member. I agreed.
with, David Stockman on some things. David Stockman and I even
.worked together on some matters, but what bothered me most
about his anro‘ach was that it was so narrow. “Get the Govern-
ment out of ‘our lives” was his answer to everything. THat was the

' Stockman philosophy. ) .

He is in charge of the budget for t .S. Government now, and
ther& are those who say that he has”a lot more to say about that

i budget than President i,{eagan does. I do npt know if that is true,

. but I think we can all see that he has a lot to say about it.
This is the “get-the Governmént out of‘our lives” theme carried
. to a suicidal-extrerffe. You are not getting it out of our lives; you
_ are going to gt jt back into our lives in terms of prisons and in
%‘enﬁs of more m"?ney spent later-on on our national parks and so -
orth. . . '
There is simply no way to defénd this cyt. It just simply cannot
be defended. It is the height of stupidity and the height of cfuelty,
and it is g reflection of the administration’s extremism.
I think ‘what you have seen here today, is bipartisan congern.
.« Mr. Deckard, the ranking minority member, who was here earlier, .
.i§ a Republican® from Indiana. He is very concerned ahout these |
°. cuts, " ¢ ‘ N o
«  Mrp.O'Leary, I think your suggestion is a good one. We are in the ‘i
% “midst of pursuing some alternatives in terms of financing for these |
. programs. If we capnot get i} in.direct funding, then we ought to
consider a slightly higher fee on oil companies, or timber compa-
fes; or what-have-you to pay for this program. - .
I ‘hope we can get-a vote in the House of Representatives—and
we will ‘try—on a program that does not cost the Government
additional money—a.zero-sum proposal. ' '
That ‘proposal might, say we will increase the fees on Exxon or
‘Shell or:Mobil, as they go out to explore for rgy. Secretary Watt

« Wwants to drill everywhere as quickly as possible. We could increase
the fetg on such exploration and development or-increase fees on
. Some for-the big timber companies i order to keep almost 100,000

. - or so'young people at work. * - ) .

I can promise you that this subcommittee will not stop here. I
cannot promise’you we, will win, but you Have.an ally here,-and
there are people in the Gongress—they may not be insthe majority

. ~ at this moment—who aré very upsgt about this cut. s

I want to thank you all for you%nce‘ and the time you have

taken to be here today and, more importantly than just today, for .
what 'you have been doing out theré in ‘thé community, the. good |
worl;1 you have been, doing around thé country. Thank you very
much. - A ' .

The stibcommittee will stahd adjourned. -

[Whereupon; at 12:55 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned, to recon-
vene subject to the call of the Chair.]"
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© YOUTH CONSERVATION CORPS AND YOUNG
ADULT CONSERVATION CORPS
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FRIDAY, JULY 17, 1981

. tHouse OF REPRESENTATIVES, = *
ENVIRONMENT, ENERGY,
AND NATURAL RESOURCES SUBCOMMITTEE
OF THE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS,
. ~ New York, N.Y.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice; at 10:20 a.m., in
Central Park, N.Y., Hon. Toby Moffett (chaitman of the subconi-
mittee) presiding. . . :

Staff present. Lester Brown, special assistant; and Barry Hager,
senior counsel. - ’

Mr. MorreTT. The subcommittee will please come to order.

We are gathered here this morning in one of the world’s great
parks to talk about the future of America’s parks and its young.
people. . . ) .

Both stand to be significantly hurt by the budget-cutting actions
of the Reagan administration. The administration wants to elimi-
nate two programs which have been dramatically successful ih
improving the conditions in our parks and in giving meaningful
employment opportunities to the young people of America.

These two programs, the Youth Conservation Corps (YCC) and
the Young Adult Conservation Corps (YACC), both+are modeled
after one of the most successful Governmefit employment programs -
in history. the Civilian Conservation Corps. That program, as many
~ of you may recall, was created by President Franklin D. RooseVvelt

. in%he dark days of.the Great Depression. Both-of these contempo-
. rary programs were created by Congress in the mid-1970’s when

youth unemployment reached the debilitating level of 15 percent.

Both of these programs offer young people honest Iabor at the

prevailing minimum wage and an opportupity for traiting in for-
| estry, carpentry, conservation, and related skills. They do so by
- putting them directly to work doing much of the important mainte-
! . mance and light construction work needed to make our parks safe,
pristine and enjoyable for the millions of visitors who enjoy them
every year. Right here in New York, as we will hear this morning,
Céntral Park, the Gateway National Rgcreation Area and other
major parks depend on these programs for important work. X

Last.year some 90,000 young people in the United States were
enrolled in these-two programs alone. A large percentage of those
' youngsters come from minority, groups. Over half come from fami-
_lies with incomes of $15,000 per year. All of these young people will

be deprived of this opportunity for a rewarding work experience
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and the traming and discipline that come from a responsible job if

the Reagan administration has its way. v L

I might point out that this conservative aliministration professes .

“to be for all of those things that come from being involved in-

world of work, like a sense ofsself-confidence, self-reliance, frugal-.
ity Thése are great derivitives and benefits young_ people receive
by being involved in the world of work. There's a. tremgndous
contradiction here as this conservative ‘administration cuts out a
program that produces these gualities. . R .-

But these .young people are not the only ones who will lose
something of: great value by the elimination of these programs. The
American taxpayer will also lose, and'quickly.~ o

Despite the Reagan admihistration claims that this cut is neces-
sary to trim Federal spending and balance the budgef; the truth is
that Federal spending may ultimately be increased<y this step.
That is because the evidence before the subcommittdd#tearly indi-
cated that ¢hese prograims return more' to the Federal Government,.
in work produced than the programs cost. One¢ they are eliminat-
ed, the administration admits that it will be paying.private com-
mercial companijes to do much of the same work now being done by
these young people And we will have to pay more for these dutsidef .
contractors to do the work. | - i . e ; &,

The Secretary of the Interior, Mr. Whatt, is telling us that he rooi
need a half a billion dollars over the next few years te imp?ﬁw
what he sdys is the deplorable condition in our.parks. He ‘is going’3
to do that by going outside the Department and firing these young® -

* + peogple in the process. PR TN
Take,for example the case of my. own home, the State of Con-
necticut. In fiscal year 1980, YACC enrollees there accomplished
31 43 worth of services for eath dollar ekpefided. If this program is
disbanded and the work is contracted out to commercial groups
- went on making a private profit—and we don’t criticize making a
¢ profit—the taxpayer will have to pay more than he dees now for
the same work. Either that or the work will not be done, and the
parks will be hurt. And that includes some State parks as well’as

“national parks. Witnesses before the subcommittee, have testified

that some parks in Connecticut and elsewhere may even be forced

to Close outright because of these program terminations. We are
here this morning to find out what the impact may be on the parks
_ and the 'young people of this city and the New York-New Jersey .
4 region. . ] » ‘.,

This is a terribly poignant moment to be looking at this question.

As all of us know from reading the daily papers, Great Britain

* right now is suffering from the most devastating incidence of do-

mestic violence in that Nation’s modern history. The reason: the

Thatcher government has pursued a, policy of cutting back on

government ‘spending for important social programs, has insisted

on near-total reliance on the private sector to solve economic

- problems and has been insensitive to the debilitating impact on
human beings,.especially young people, of unemployment. .

Th® Thatcher policies have %)een a recipe for disaster for Great
Britain, and the parallel Reagan policies' which will ultimately =

_“harm this Nation in the same way. Eliminating these youth
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employment and conservation programs is just one distressing ex-
ample. i

At this very moment, we are also witnessing another dramatic
example of the worth of these programs and the folly of eliminat-
ing them under the guise of a reduced Federal budgef. In Califor-
nia, the infestation of valuable food crops by the Mediterranean
fruit fly is being combated in part by hundreds of ‘members of the
California Conservation Corps. e ,

That modern CCC is the same type of program as the two'
prdgrams being eliminated by the Reagan administration. Ironical-
ly, it was created by Governor Ronald Reagan when he headed tlie
California State government—in the name of providing meaningful
employment to unemployed individuals. Those CCC workers are
right now, in Californig, doing physical labor which will cut the
potentially .dangerous ,aerial spraying of malathion . pesticide in
California by one-half, according to California agricultural officers
That is a vivid illustyation of the type of contribution programs
like these can make. *f. ¢

One final observation should be made which illustrates the com-
parative worth of thgse programs to our Nation. The cost for both
programs in fiscal 1980 was under -$300 million, just $293 million.

. Yet, with full Reagﬁm administration support, the Congress has

vibted to spend $2.4/. illion—more than eight times as mugh as the
cost of these two programs—on the MX missile during this year
alone. In years to come, the Reagan administration supports speng;
ing tens of billions,of additional dollarSon that highly questionable
weapons system, while cutting out programs such as those-employ-
ing the young people. -
- This morning we will hear from participants in these programs
and from concerned local officials and citizens about the impact of-

3

« these misplaced spending priorities. N
Our first witpess, a former colleague of mine, is one that I am
honored and pr/nvileged to welcome before the subcommittee
When I first, arrived in the House of Representatives in 1974, he
showed me the ropes. He was a close friend and a dear friend of
the largest class, [ think, to enter the Congress in modern history
in 1974. T want to welcome the great mayor of the great city of
New York, Ed Koch. )
Thank yoy very much for being with us.

©o

STATEMENT OF EDWARD'1. KOCH, MAYOR, CITY OF NEW
' YORK, N.Y. .

Mr.: KofH. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

Before, I read my formal remarks, I do want to also comrhent on
our relationship and the fact that it is especially nice to have you
as the chairman of a very important committee on this subject, and
our other roles, relating to making certain that we are not ripped
off by the oil companies, which regrettably happens too often.

It 15 a pleasure to see colleagles of \mine, like yourself, advance”
in the Congress. Yesterday I just happened to have been déwn
theré to testify before two congressional committees. It’s just a very
great sense of satisfaction that I get,’as I know you do when you
see myself, other of your colleagues in other areas, advancing Our
goal is the same, making this a better place in which to live. So I

Q . )
36378 ° = 37 : 11 ' . 1 ,‘1
v ) &




-
L4

158

just want to thank you for,coming here and I take great satisfac-
Sion in all that you have dbne in Congress and all that you will be'
oing. ] . ‘

Mr. MorFrFeTT. Thank you. - ke

Your statement, as I am_sure yoi know, will be considered g.s\r
part of the record as well. " | ”

Mr. KocH. Thank you. - <

What I would like to do ﬁrs;/ﬁ to introduce Gordon Davis, our
parks commissioner, who, I Bélieve, has made such enormous con-
tributions to parks, not just New York City’s parks, but in a great
and very special way I am proud of him and I am pleased that he .
gave us thigespecial setting for this hearing. .

He said, to me that he has just offered to make it available for
our ¢ity council and board of estimate, to hold their hearings, as
well. I am going to convey that.

"So I am here today to testify before, your subcommittee, because
you are holding hearings on a very necessary program and we
want to give you the facts, so as to see how it can help in saving
this program, the Young Adult Conservation Corps. '

YACC is an outstanding program which, to our dismay, has been
scheduled for cancellation in 1982. It is, however, ‘not only
Interior program slated for severe reduction. It is, in fact, just the
tip of a melting iceberg. The city is also facing major cuts in land
and water conservation fund (LWCF) and urban park and recrea-
tion recovery program (UPARR) grant assistance, and we would,
like to see those programs saved, as well. . i

My remarks today.will first provide some "background on fthe
city’s park ystem and the pressures affecting it for the past sever-
al years. I will then address all three of these programs and their
importance to New. York City. B '

New York’s park system is, we believe, unequaled nationally in
terms of scale and in terms of the resources provided. Public open
Space constitutes the largest real estate holdihg in the city today. ..
Our parks department operates a total of 24,600 acres, approxi- .
mately 12.6 percent of the area of the city’s five boroughs, Y
enormous amount of territory. Within these acres, there are 5%
parks, 900 playgrounds, 350 malls and squares, 104 swimming
pools, 335 tennis courts, 890 playing fields and almost 15 miles of
beachfront. There are approkimately 13 miles of boardwalks, liter-
ally thousands of park benches, game tables, basketball hoops and
an incredible 2,600,000 park and street trees. The list goes on and
on, . .

With such vast holdings, the main dperational challenges facing
the park system boil down to the very basic function of manning
the properties and physically preserving them. These tasks have
becdme particularly difficult in the past 5 years due to both the
city’s fiscal emergency and the continually changing status. And
the difficulty is further exaderbated by the scheduled termination
of the Federal CETA progyam. While the need for staff is increas-
ing as park use increases/ parks department manning levels have
declined by 1,769 employees.since 1977—this figure includes spme
366 workers who will e terminated this year when the CETA
program ends officially. —_
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To a large extent. Depaftment of Interior programs have rescued
the park system during this difficult period. YACC, which I will
discuss 1n greater detail shastly, has been doubly effective because
it. provides jobs and because it also3brings about specific park ,

. 1mprovements. The program has been used to renovate sections of
some 70 parks.sifice iﬂivinitiatioh 4 years ago. :

As I noted earlier, two. other programs have also made a critical
difference They are the land and water conservation fund and
-urban park recovery programs. .

The land and water conservation fund':program provides 50
percent matching grants for historic preservatioﬁe and outdoor rec-
" reation facilities. Since the beginning of ‘my administration in 1978 &
the LWCF has provided $16%million in grant assistance for city
park 1myprovement efforts and additional funds for historic preser-

vation ! ‘ -~

The urban park and recreation recovery program is the onlx
Federal park legislation targeted specifically to meet the needs of
urban areas. The program emphasizes capital projects in low- -
income neighborhoods and also—for the first time in a Fetleral .
parks prugram—provides operating assistance for .demonstration
effoits. Since its enactment in 1978, the city has received $6.87
million in grant assistance under the UPARR %rogram. )

Although the funding amounts involved are relatively small, the
impact of these programs is considerable and highly visible
throughout the city. - ’ -

~ Using LWCF grants, the parks §epartment has renovated scores
of neighborhood park facilities, intluding a series of huge 6utdoor
swimming pools in communities such as ‘Harlem and Brooklyn’s
Red Hook. UPARR funds have provided for a new fleet of mobile
recreation units, for the tomplete renovation of Harlem's Marcus
Garvey Recreation Center, and foy a new 32-site neighborhood park -
improvement program. ‘ -

The problem now is that both of these programs, like YACC, are’
scheduled for cancellation in Federal fiscal year 1982. Having been
through our own.fisgal crisis, we in New York certainly ‘support
the concept of reduging costs and cutting expenditures back drasti-

“cally when and where necessary. However, our experience has led
us to believe that such-cutbacks need not result’in the total and
permanent loss of important and useful programs We can under-
stand and cooperate - with reductions, but we ask that both
programs, or at least the basic principles underlying them, be
preserved. : . :

The situation in terms of the Department of Interior’s youth
employment programs is comparable Unless some compensating
measures can be determined, the city is once again faced with the
loss of a relatively inexpensive but high impact program: The
Young Adult Conservation Corps, the one we are addressing before
your committee today. ~

Our experience with this program has been particulafly success-
ful. I understand that you are interested in learning the details of
the YACC operatig‘ns in New York City, so let ne give you some
background and a few statistics: -

The New York City YACC program began in the spring of 1978
and attained a peak level of 260 enrollees in 1979. Since the

-~
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program’s inceptivn, werk crews consisting of 8 to 10 employees,
ranging in age frpm 16 to 23 years, have carried out a variety of
horticultural and gq&ser\ation projects, primarily in’the city parks.
For the most part,Quwork has consisted of erosion “contragl, ground
| pruning and brush removal.

As you pointed out, Mr. Chairman, everybody loves the old YCC,
begun under FDR. This is the modern day version of it and 'to see
it ended is as painful as the ending of the old YCC ,

In addition, crews have adopted deteriorated neighburhood parks,
the repairs undertaken allowed these parks to be used once again
by the public, often after a period of several years. !

The YACC program mggﬁs two critical needs in New York City.
First, 1t provides meaningtl employment for unemployed minority .
youngsters. A number of these youngsters are with us at this very °
table )

Second, the program offers a_means of accomplishing needed
conseryation work, a major probl®f within the city's vast and now
deterwrating park system’ In addition, YACC has been.particularly
attractive to the city because the program is self-sufficient The
annual grants“to the parks department have covered all copts of .;
., administration, supglies, equipment, supervision and construction.

In short, YAC{ has been a.total plus It accomplishes its goals in
terms of training and employment and provides for important park
improvements without placing addijtional strains on city resources .

YACC is a critical program for urban areas. It is geared to reach
youth who. givefi more time, could otherwise become permanently
unempluyed, If we didn't have this program, which could lead to
their employment. ’ . .

. _ The New York Cit¥ program seems clearly to be attaining the
© " program’s employment Objectives. Séventy percent of the program %
enrollees are high school dropouts Eighty-five percent of the ‘en-
rollees have not been ployed for.more than 3 months prior to
obtaining their YACC positions. . : .

The program also proyides an imgortant opportunity for minor-
ity youth in this city About 73 percent of the enrollees 1n the city *
program are black and 16 percent are Hispanic. . '

Let®us now turn tu the program’s achievements—and then I'll
conclude—which are. numerous.. YACC has: ’

Proyided jobs to 250 youthful workers during the program’s 4-
year history. ' ' ‘

.Provided a series of new opportunities to young workers The
opportunity to experience employment, the opportunity to work
clusely with other employees, the opportunity to learn and utilize
marketable skills ’ )

. At a total cost of $2,900,000, completed work projects in mere- —]
than 70 parks throughout the city. This is a point, which you
brought up in your.remarks, Mr Chairman. The open market

. value of this work™1s estimated at $8,800,000—although it cost us

32,900,000 The cost benefit ratio of, the program is thus approxi-
s mately’3 to 1. )

Become an integral and valued element of the 'parks
department—trained YACC-crews now_ carry out much of the ero-,
sion control and ground prunimn® work®undértaken by the agency.
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In sum, the YACC program has been highly productive'in New
York and if the program 1s eliminated, as is now proposed, the loss
r—-\gxll be a major one. As I have already ménti i

epartment of the Interior programs, we are an }
the basic concepts of this program survive in some
recognizable form, and we will be happy to work closely with you

and this distinguished subcommittee to attain this objective R

We thapk you forfcoming to New York City and we hope that
your ef irt segkiflz to save this program in some form will meet
with success. ’ ', : :

Mr Morrert. Thank you yery much, Mr. Mayor.

I want to’ thank you-also, for the dssistance of your staff in
setting up this hearing, and for your excellent testimony. -~

The Office of Secretary Watt and our friend, David Stockman,

« have said that this program should be elimMinated because' it does
not serve disadvantaged youth. ¢ ]

Here we are in this great city with the mayor presenting statid-
tics that I think certainly bury that contention °

It has also been said that we need to cut out this progfam to
balance the budget. Yet you are telling us that the city could end
up spending more money because if the -youth employment
program} are eliminated you could be forced to let your parks.
deteriordte in a major way; is that correct?

Mr. Kocn Mr. Chairman, you have put, it together in a very
concise way', .. .

What thegy ‘are seeking to do is balance the buaget on the backs
of ybungsters such as those sitting at this table To what end” The
dellar saving is minuyscule in the budget that is and will be under
consideratien and, ultimately, adopted. '

And what is the impact on the youngsters involved? Instead of
having a meaningful work experienge, training them to get jobs |
ultinfately in the private sector, we push them back, further down
on thé economic ladder, back into object poverty, perhaps back
onto the welfare rolls, with greater cost to the Federal Govern-
ment. .. - .

Mr. MorrerT: We read a couple of weeks ago about the 5,000

. CETA jobs that young people in New York were going to lose
Apparently you hawe taken major steps to repair that damage. But,
can %«ou tell us som\ething about what you had to go through to do
that”? . - P

Mr. Kocu. Yes, sir. K

The Federal Government, as you know, has eliminated, for all
inténts and purposes, the CETA’ program, and while we deplore
that, we ungderstood that at the end of a particular period, particu-
larly since those peeple on the CETA program only had an 18-
month €ontract and-they cagnot be kept orr thereafter, at the end
of the term’that they were to serve, they would leave the payroll
%we would not be able to bring new people on. . -

IWhile we disagree with the rationale, we can understand that. , .
What we could not understand is taking an apprenticeship :

program, which.-was intended to teach 5,000 youngsters skils«

which they then could take into the private sector, not into the

public sector,snot on some future public payroll, but take ‘these ~

badic skills that they would be learning intd the private sector.

. \ . .
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We were told thyt<a-thefaiddle of the apprenticeship program,
which would end, ip/any event, in Septegmber, but in.the middle of
Jt.in a hot July, that we should conclude the program ‘and send
these youngsters who were already involved in the program, with-
out completion, so that everything that theéy had learned would
have no meaning. They could not take a skill into the private
sector so asto get a job We were to just end it, and ave said, ho, we
wauld not. .’ \ ’

That's difficult for a’city, whether it's New York City or offter
cities, to fill the vo#.left by Federal withdrawals. There are
programs that we will just simply end when the I;;ederal dollars are
‘not there in the next fiscal year, painful as it may be. But to
jettison in the middle of a contract year, in the middle of a learn-
ing experience, which would conclude, itself, under the existing
rules in September, we thought an outrage and so, as you can
always, 1n-'a city, we moved dollars around. It means other
programs wil] not be funded in the future. It’S the old rob Peter to
pay Paul, but we thought it was esSential to do that here. Bécause,,
ulfimately, to the city was $3 million and we are funding it. It was
$3 million that should have been paid for by the Federal Govern-
ment We think they ran out on their commitment. I am now
talking about the administration, not*the Congress.

Mr."Morrert Thank you very much for being with us. I know
you have a busy schedule and we also congratulate you gn your
fine park system., '

Mr. Kocs. Thank you. ’ )

Mr. MorFEeTT. Thank you. . . '

Our next witnesses are young people who have had experience
with the Young Adult Conservation Corps program.

There is notHing like Having witnesses before a congressional
subcommittee who can give you first-hand experience and first-
hand knowledge That's what we are going to get from these wit-

nesses.
I would like to Myou. I thank you, Mr. Davis, for
staying with us. - a

Judith Schwartzman is “the director, from my understanding.

We thank fou for your cooperation with the subcommittee an‘d :

for being with us. ~ ng

We would like to_ask, first of all, if -you have a statenfent?

Ms ScuHwaRTzMAN. I think at this point I would like to leave it
to the enrollees and then fill in later. '

Mr. Morrert. All right We will start with Jo-Anne Lynch, if we
might, who is a Young Adult Conservation Corps graduate, who
was subsequently a supervisor for 2 years, if I am _not mistaken,
and is new working full time for the parks department:

Could you just tell us briefly, Jo-Anne, ahout how you first got
into the prpgram., :

‘STATEMENT Ol:‘ JO-ANNE LYNCH, YOUNG ADULT
. T - CONSERVATION CORPS GRADUATE
Ms LYNCH. When I first got into the progam I was upemployed

_and had been unemployed, I would say, 6 months. I had never had
‘a steady, full-time’job Béfore. -

i16u

<




| T \)
.
. .

A 163

P

Through my community center I found out about the Young °

Adult Conservation Corps hiring. When I first went for my orienta-

tion, I really,gidn't know too.much about the whole program, but

Ln my 2 years of being’in the program I have accomplished quite a
it. ’ )

[ moved up within the program from an enroliee to a supervisor,
where I supervised between & and 15 people at a time. T have
worked in, I would say, about 10 city parks. . ;
. The accomplishments that we all have done within the parks
have been numerous. The personnel in the parks is not a great
deal. We don’t have a great deal of personnel, but the amount of

. work that has been done in the parks is really incredible We have

program?”’

done pruning, some trail work, and they have really learned a lot. I
didn't know about horticulture when I first came into the program,

. but from my supervisor and along with the training I was given

from the program, I got interested, as well as many of the other
enrollees. ) u .

I went to New York Botanical Gardens for a while. This really
gives young people a chance to accomplish a lot and then go into
the private sector or within the parks department, as I did,.and
really make something of themselves. . "

Without the program there would really be nothing for the
young people. Through it they get a chance to really make some-
thing of themselves. Most of the young people that I have werked
with have had no previous experience in work. They have had no
job, no chance of getting one. Through the program they have had
an opportunity to really learn and accomplish something.

Mr. Morrerr. Do you have young people who now come up to
you, knowing that you work for the parks department, and ask you
about the Young Adult Conservation Corps, and whether they can
get ighb it? | .

M®®Y . yncH. Yes, I have. I have given many references to people
who have come and .said they have no job. Not only-do people
within my neighborhoed, but th the office, people who have—kids
that don't have jobs and they say, “Hey, how can I ge%t‘ into the

Mr. Morrert. What do you tell tho&ople? .

Ms. Lynch.'] basically tell them that it is a hard job, which it is.
You. have a lot of responsibility. But if you are really willing to
work and you want to'make something of yourself, then YACC is
the way to start. It's a stebpingr stone for some other things. I
encourage them to get into the progrant.: . S .

Mr. MorrerT. Have you had instances where you @ggested that
somebody go and try to get into the program and they have nét
been able to get i1” . :

Ms. LyncH. No, not that [ remember. .

Mr. Morrerr. Would”you say’ that if we doubled the program
that there would be people signing up to get into it?

In other words, if we provided the¢dpportunities for twice as
many youhg people in the city of New York? ‘

Ms. LyncH 1 believe if you quadrupled it, it would still be full

Mr. MorrerT. If we increased it by 10 times, 20 times?

Ms. LyncH Yes, it would be filled: ) - )

Mr. Morrert. No question in your mind about that? . {
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Ms. Lyncu. No question in my mind. I have done hiring also.
L]

r. MOFFETT. Instead we are eliminating it?

Ms. LyNcH. Instead,we are eltminating. I doh’t understand it. I
have done hiring, as T"was going to say, and it has been filled to
capacity. We haven’t beén able to take everyone, because there just
wasn’t enough room. It has been filld. I have had crews of almost
20 people. * .

Mr. MorFFETT. Thank you. - .

We will(have some more questions for-you, perhaps, in a minute.

I would now like to acknowledge that-Mrt. Ted Harris is with us.
Mr Harris, we will call on you in a féw minutes, as well, after we
speak to some of the other young people. You are the assistant
director of field operations for the Young ,Adult conservation
program. Welcome. Thank you for being with us. :

Mr. Harris. Thank you. S

Mr. MoggEeTT. Dwayne Registergplease, -

Dwayne, You have been:a Young Adult Conservation Corps en-
rollee for about 7 months; is that right? '

STATEMENT OF DWAYNE REGISTER, YOUNG ADULT
CONSERVATION CORPS ENROLLEE

Mr. KEGISTER. Eight months.

« Mr MorrerT. You have werked in Mt. Moiris Parkxis that the .

name of it? N x
Mr. REGISTER. Yes. . .
Mr. MorrFeTT. You are a graduate of the Gateway Job Corps

program.

Mr. REGIsTER. Right.

Mr. MorrFETT. Tell ug how you heard abput thé program.

%r. REGISTER. Thjs program? )

Mr Morrert. When did you first hear about this program?

Mt REGISTER. One.{) my friends told me they were working. It
was a good program to get into. Being I°was out on the streets, I
needed a job. I was there every day and needed a job and they
came down and told me they would help me. .

Mr. MorreTT. You say you were on the streets. You weren’t in
school?

"Mr. RecisTer. No, I wasn’t.

-

Mr. MorreTT. Were you a dropout? . (\ '

Mr. REGISTER. Yes, I was.
Mr. MOFFETT. So yoy heard about the program. _
How did you go about getting into the program?
Mr. ReGIsTER. | had to go down to the office, the office over here,
right here I had to come over here and sign up. I had to talk to
Ted and Judy. They told me what I had to do to get the job.
Mr Morrerr Did you have to go through a lot of redtape, or was
it pretty easy? .
Mr RecisTER. I had to go through some paperwork and waiting.
~ There was a list and waiting. That shows how bad things wer8.
Mr. MoFFETT. So you got into the program. . , ¢
Mr. RHGISTER. Yes. -
Mr. MYrreTT. What is the first thing they asked you to do?
Mr. REGISTER. The first thing they asked me to do?
. MorreTT. Once you were in.
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Mr. REGISTER. Yes. .
Mr. MorreTT. Did you just start working?
Mr. RecisTER. No. They took us over on tours to show us this and
that, certain types of branches and trees, tools we will be using.
Mr. MOFFETT. What can you say you have learned as a result of
our 8 months in the program that you did not know before, in
terms of skills?
Mr. RecisTER. | learned how to name dffferent types of. plants
and trees, how to use shovels, rakes; I learned & lot.
Mr. MorreTT. You know how to do pruning and things like that? ~
Mr. ReGisTER. Yes, pole pruners. .o
- Mr. MorrFETT. You heard me ask Jo-Anne about other people like
-yourself, other young people who might want to get.intothe
program. What would be yqur feeling if, by some miracle, Congress
said, "We are going to incafase this program 10 or 20 times over,
_ multiply it by 10 and have 10 times as many people, or 20 times as
many people working in the program in the City”? *
First of allawould there be enough work to do?"
Mr. REGIsTER. More than eriough work to do.
.. = Mr. MorreTT. Second, would we have a situation where people .
, would line up for those jobs? .
Mr. RecisTER. Yes, I think %hey would. The way things are going
now. v
Mr. Morrert. How are things going? & ,
Mr. Regiseer. A lot of people can’t get jobs. They are out of ™
school, no work. I’ rough out heré. S
. Mr. MorrerT. All right, that’s very useful. Thank you: -
Lee Ann Allensworth is a Young Adult Conservation Corps grad-
uate. It isBur understanding that you supervised the mini crew in
Fort Tryon Park. Is that right?

,'STATENiENT. OF LEE ANN ALLENSWORTH, YOUNG ADULT “
N ' +«CONSERVATION CORPS GRADUATE
=~ - .

o Ms. ALLENSWORTH. Yes, I did. . . o
Mr. MoFrFETT. And you are presently a part of the Central Park
! internship program. "
You live in Queens Village? -.". . .
. Ms. ‘ALLENSWORTH. Yes.  °., . Lt .
Mr. MOFFETT. What is the Central Park internship program?
‘Ms. ALLENSWORTH. It's the Central Park servicing; and we do a
lot of tree climbing and pruning, groundwork, maintaining the
* grounds basically. “ -
Mr. MorrFeTT. Did you ever meet residents of New York City in
the park that asked you about this program?

L 4
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Ms. ALLENSWORTH. Yes. : . .
Mr. MOFFETT. Are they surprised to learn that the. program
exists? - . - -
Ms, ALLeNswORTH. No. They know of the program and they have
seen the work. * T
Mr. MorrerT. They do? ) ’ v ©)
Ms. ALBENSWORTH: Yes, a lot of péople. ..
Mr. MoFFETT. So, do you think that if Mr. Watt and otlter people, .
in Washington are successful 1n eliminating this program, that it is
e Lo : ,
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geirll{g? to be noticed by the residents of New York City who.use this
park? . N .

Ms. ALLENswoRrTH. There will be quite ‘a’ few people that will be
disappointed We have.Rad signatifres from different parks already.
They are afraid that alf the parks are going to €o to pot, because of
the personnel There's~a cutdown, and-YACG is.very important.
They do a lot of werk, a lot of pruning and “whatnot. If it doesn’t
get done it will’catise hazardpus coriditions, just like these over-
hanging limbs here.

Mr. Davis. There are no hazar

Ms ALLENSWORTH. Not hazard

Mr. MorreTr. There are peopl
congressional subcommittee into g¥Situation where the hranches
would fall down, but I do not thiék there’s anyone in New York
who would do that—— N .

Mr. Davis. Not this subcommittee.

Mr. MorrETT. Right, not this subcommttee.

You kriow, Lee Ann, there are some people who actually believe
that programs like this are too big and too wasteful and that wWe
won't miss them if they are eliminated. They think the Govern-
meént S just full of programs where péople are getting a check and -
there's not much work being done, and so forth. .

Obviously you don't agree with that. . o

Ms ALLENSWORTH & If they come arount and check the places
out, they would see ™ themselves what has been accomplished
" and ask people. .

Mr MarreTT. That’s very.useful.

We would like to hear now from Antonio Nesbitt

Antonio, thank ¥ou for being with us. . ~

You are a Young Adult Conservation Corps enrollee and have
been for 4 monthszis that correct? Rk

STATEMENT OF ANTONIO NESBHIT, YOUNG ADULT -
CONSERVATION CORPS ENROLLEE v .
Mr. NESBITT. Yes. \ '

Mr MOorrFETT You'are working now'as an assistant supervisor in
Fort Tryon Park, is that correct? :

us conditions here. .
if you leave them——
0 would like to lure a

Mr. NessitT. Right. - T .
Mr MOFrreTT. You live in the South Bronx?
Mr NESBITT. Yes. - L

Mr MorreTT Tell us hdw you found -out about the Yeung Adult
Conservation.Corps program. .
Mr Neseirt I graduated from high school in 1979. I could not
find a job, so I was waiting for the employment agency, and they
sent me down to Ossinirig to speak to Ted Harris, and I spoke to
him He had me on hold for about 2 weeks. I didn't have a job.
Then I had to takesa physical aidd I came down for the physical
/ and he said I could start the following Monday. .
I spoke to him about, was it possible that I could get a raise and
he said it dependedyon my work habits. So when I was there about
,\3 months my supervisor evaluated me and, I b&ame a ;0 percenter.
Mr Morretrr Tell us something about what you were doing
before you found out about this program. Where were you?

L
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Mr NEeseirr. I was working in a drugstore, 139th Street and
Lenox Avenue, in the pharmacy, as a steck clerk. 1 wasn’t making
that much money and I wanted to get out of the Store, because I
like using my hands and working out of-doors.

Mr. MorrerT. How far have you gone in school?.

Mr. Nessirr. [ graduated from high school.

Mr. MorreTT. You heard me ask a questionggrlier of a couple of
other witnesses here about whether or not you would have peopte
signing up, if you extended this program. From the people you
know, your frierids, your neighborhood and your community, would
you say that tHere would be a lot of interest in signing up for a
program like this? '

Mr. Nessrrt. There would be a whole lot. There might be too
many. I had a whole lot of people asking me could they get a job
here 1 asked Ted Harris yesterday and I have been asking him far /1
a couple of weeks if there’s any openings. I have'a lot of friends
They wouldn't be here for just the money. I think théy would like
the work.

Mr. MorreTT. Why? Just the kind of work you are doing?

Mr. Nessrrr. The work, the people around you. Not just the
money. I don’t think anybody’s here just for the money. -

Mr. MorreTT. What do you want to do with this experience you
have had? Vj{hat do you feel is next for you? What is your goal”

Mr Neserrr My goal is to accomplish, make a lot of money Iam
planning on going to school in September, but being now that this
program is ending it March, I might enroll and go bdck in Febru- .
ary. I want to go to New Orleans University I am supposed to go
September 13, but I don’t know if kwill go now being this program
is ending in March. But I like what I am doing. .

.~k MOoFFETT. So the pdint is, you have some aspirations now;
you have some goals. I am not saying you didn’t have them before,
but would you say this program has helped you in terms of your
thinking on what you want to do?

Mr. NesBrrT. It helps me. I moved up to a 50 percenter. Before I -
never had any leadership. Being that I am a 50 percenter now, I
have to have leadership, to learn how to lead a crew We have six
or seven people and we all work in the garden 1n Fort Tryon A lot -
of people come up there from all over the world to the Cloisters,
and they ask you questions.

Mr MorreTt. All right. ‘(r

I do want to say to all of you that your work has now\ 7
unnoticed.and your accomplishments have not gone unnoticel, al-
though we are obvjously looking at the whole country and we were
specifically looking for examples of where this program is working
very well. New York's program fits that bill. So you should all
know that there is, around the eountry, an understanding thatsyou
have done a good job. . v

Mr. Harris, if I might ask yoy, you have had about 15 years of
experience, as I understand it in employment programs, and a lot
of that with|young people.

STATEMENTY OF TED HARRIS, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF FIELD
OPERATHONS. YOUNG ADULT CONSERVATIONS PROGRAM

Mr. HagrrJs. Yes. .

Q ‘ . . R - M’.,' \ )
eRic 7
v .

IToxt Provided by ERI




-

9

o

‘o:,,' ot
‘o R 168 2
Mr Morrerr How does this program that we afe talking about
today stand up in y view? “ N
Mr Harris. Very\well. It's well organized. It has a cenfer into
the program and it’ /ear into the program, where you have

flexibility of teaching, on-the-job, training, setting up. classeg for

enrollees to.learn hew to write resumes, how to ‘approach employ-

ers for anotheér job, and teaching what parks in New York City is -

all about It's not just going and hanging out in the park. It's

knowing what g diseased tree is, and shrubbery, afid how to treat

it. ’ .

And the other program, I don't want to talk-bad about it, but.
this is mqre constructive and you have more leeway to handle the -
_enrollees .

Mr Morrert All right. Over the years that you kave now looked
at this Young Adult Conservation Corps, could you sum up, in,your
view, what has been the impact oh young people, like the ones that
we heard from today? . Coe- .

Mr HAaRrIS First of all, the education thht they learn from the

‘program It gives the enrollees essential respopsibilities. It gives
them a goal to look forward to, to be a leader which, when they are
in the neighborhoods, nobody’s a leader. It glves them some kind of
set thing in life, that they know they can elevate themselves in the
working world. . o>

Mr Morrerr What is your own background? Where are you
from? s :

- Mr. Harris' The South Bronx. s .

Mr. MorrFeTT. Is that where you grew up? 4 e
~ Mr Harris. Yes. I grew up-in the street. I know how these
anrollees think I know they have chips on their shoulders. I can
relate to them better, because f am ftom the street. I.try to show
them what the working world is like, what civil service is like, and
what they can get out of it. . . -

It amazes me Of our past enro}lees who have left " YACC, gradu-

- ated and come back with good jobs: I feel good about it. It shows

you that there's a chance fof all the youths of today to get ahead.
Mr Morrert So you feel that you are taking part in producing
something important; is that correct, Mr. Harris? o
Mr. Harris. Yes, definitely. : A .
Mr Morrert There’s all this talk about the tax committees of
Congress writing tax Bills, giving hundreds of billions of dollars to
differént industries rewriting the estate tax laws so that péople can
hand over massive estates with virtually no tax being paid. And
they keep talking about productivity. .. ‘
Would you say that you could talk about this program in terms -

" of productivity?

Mr Hagrris. Def'mitely’. We have got a lot of mileage out of our
‘enrollees. bl . R

There’s another thing. The program works. Another thing is that. .
they enjoy what they ape doing. It's eysdoors. They are relaxed;
“they appreciate it. There's a lot gf.-prodi€tivity.

Mr MorrerT. What were you floing i#1968 or 1969? 4 -

Mr Hargis. I was working in the parks department. )

Mr MorrerT. Were you in contadt ‘with people on the street at
that time? - . .

" v ) 4
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Mr. Hagrris. Sure.

Mr. MorrerT. Do you recall what the situation was like-on the
street at the time when former President Johnson was bogged
down ih the Vietnam war and becoming less and less popular;
when the Government was starting to cut back on social programs
and when Nixon's term in office began? What was happening out

‘ on the streets? s .

Mr. Hagris. Well, the people in the street were hostile, upset,
dismayed, angry, and I don't kndw if it was -because they knew
what was happening or eliminating education, but it was turmoil
out there. People getting mugged, problems, people running amuck,

.50 to speak. - .

Mr. MorFreTT. What 1s it like now, compared to that time?

Mr. Harris. With these programs, it is a little better It gives
people an opportunity to start somewhere.g'w{hout programs
‘there's mo start. Now there are programs where people can gome in

" and get their feet in the door, so to speak. I think it is getting
< better, once this program stays with us.

Mr. MorFeTT. Ypu drive down the street now, in your old neigh-
borhood, or wherever, and you see young people hanging out on the
street corners. What is your feeling about where,this program fits
1n? You know 1t works, and apparently, if what these witnesses are
telling us, if you open up the progrem and expand it by 10 or 20
“times, you would have those young people signing up, a lot of them,
is that right?
 Mr. Hageris. Exactly; definitely. ) _ .

" Talking about young people hanging around the street, we only- W _
have a limited amount of people to hixe. We can’t hire everybody )
Even now I get phone calls, people looking for jobs: We fill our
quota and refer them to other agencies or programs, and they are

full, and those are the young people hanging around It’s heart-
breaking that some people work and some don’t I think that the
programs should open: vastly employment to enrollees and to
people that are hanging-around the street, because I think they

can get a whole lot of productivity and I think the people hanging
aﬁ'ound there want to work. It is just that there’s nothing there for
them. . . - ‘

. Mr. MoFFeTT. What happens if the Youth Conservation Corps
program is eliminated? 2 -

Mr. Harris. I think it's a sad day for our youth of today‘that,
this program, if all your programs go down the drain’ I think- we
would be back in the type of thing—I hate to see‘that thing come

Mr. MorFFETT. You feel we could go back to the 1968?

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir; yes, sir. . .

Mr. l‘/{:)FFE'I'I‘. If the administration gets rid of the Young Adult
Conservation Corps, the .Youth Conservation Corps and CETA,
which wasn't a perfegt program, but a lot of young people were
learning and getting 8me skills, combjned with the opportunity to
go to college being cut in terms of financial aid. I don’t know It
looks like a wholesale abandonment of young people, to me

Mr. Hagrris. 1 agree. Unfortunately, I am not too much into
politics, but 1 feel young people are the up and coming voters of
tomorrow and are going to get adrift of running the world I think
that's the way they should think about it. ’

\
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Mr MorreTt Just as an aside, I will tell you, yesterday some of
,us had lunch with Lou Harris, the pollster, and he pointed out that
when he does his polling natinaliy, and he has one coming out
this next week, 1t is overwhelming on the part of.the entire ¢itizen-
ry, that programs like this should not be cut. Young people,_espe-
cially feel this way Unfortunately, they don’t vote. They don't vote
and they don’t see the power in their rtusgfers, in terms of voting

Mr Harris. Mr Chairman, there’s a reason for that. Because
they are not working But once, like the YACC program is set up,
we talk about politics and voting and we get them interested in
their neighborhoods See, if you are on the street, you don’t know
this You are separate, altogether But once you get into a prograin
like this, you try to exercise everything, city politics, government
politics, fiealth centers, a muttitude of information that enrollees
would never_have got hanging on the street corner.

Mr Morrert So what you are saying 1s, in terms of people
understanding something about citizenship, in a largersense, they
start to understand what it means to be a citizen in the United
States as opposed to being a citizen'in Leningrad, let's say, where
you don’t have those kinds of opportunities once they have a re-
sponsible job?

Mr Harris Right Because we give classes, and a lot of females
have problems We tell them what agencies to go to or they have
economic problems or housing problems. We get a listing, tell them
to call up this person and try to get something, and I think that a
lot of them, past unes and present ones, have figured out very well,
as far as their living habits are concerned They have moved-out of
the areas they were in. They got- off of welfare rolls. They boosted
themselves up. It is very important If somebody, takes an interest
in you, then you do good. . )

Mr. MorrerT. Thank you.

Mr Harnris. You're welcome. - e

Mr Morrert Dwayne, let me just ask you one more question.
What are you interested in doing in the future?

Mr.-REGISTER. Being a painter. ° ‘

Mr Morrert Have you learned anything ‘in this job that will
help you? . ’ .

Mr REGISTER Being a painter? .

Mr MorreTT. Yes

Mr. REGISTER. | learned that through the Job Corps. .

Mr Morrert So now you have a goal in mind and you are going
to try to go on and become a painter? '

Mr RecGisTER. I am.

Mr. MoFrETT. Lee Ann, how about you?

Ms ALLENSWORTH. | would like to work with forestry, the forest-
ry department, and become a tree climber.

Mr. MorreTT. A tree climber? . . .

Ms. ALLENSWORTH. Yes

Mr Morrerr. Will you need more education to do that?

Ms ALLENSWORTH. I had planned to go on to college for horticul-
turing, but I don’t know if I will be able to, if they keep cutting
back on the programs. S .




. 171
. Mr. MorreTT. So ideally you would like to go on to college and
s study horticulture, but you are not sure that you will have the
opportunity, given the cutbacks?- .

Ms. ALLENsWORTH. I don’t know. ,

Well, YACC has kind of made me advanced and given me some
other employment, . like the Centrpl Park internship program,
right? 1 wouldn't have gotten into that job if I didn’t have the
experience from YACC, so I keep advancing and hopefully I can go
further from there. . .

Mr. MoOFFeTT.-Mr. Davis, do you have anything to add to what
these young people have said? ~ .

Mr. Davis. I think what they said is far more articulate than
what I might add. T have often said that ihe parks system of New
York, like many urban pdrk systems, reflects as well as anything
the society around it. And I think that this program, the testimony
you;have heard today, 1s evident of the problems north industrial,
No America is going through. It is evident of the larger social
problems and what the possible €ures for those problems are.

These are people here today who have said, ,in different ways,
“We want to work. We want to aspire. We want_to be part of what
the society is about.” a »

I suppose what is most poignant to me is that these people here’
are the future of New York City. They are going to make or break
what a city like New York or New Haven or Buffalo or Boston will
be like in 20 years. So what we are here to testify about is sad in
terms of that future. Buf what they have said is something that is
very hopeful. ) . '

I appreyiate you coming here and listening toit.

Mr. MorreTT. Thank you.

I think the most important thing you have said is that they want
to. work. It seems to me that Mr. Reagan campaigned all across
America, saying that we ought to create situations that put people
back to work and putAmerica back to work.

. Mere are people who want to-work, who are doing good work in
the parks‘in New Ygk City, and across the country. We are
getting more back as faxpayers than we are putting in It is just
what Bresident Reagan was talking about and yet it,is threatened

. with elimination. S

I might say, and I meant to say this to the mayor, we are trying
to come up with a proposal to increase the fees that are paid by the
big oil companies when they go in to\look for oil and gas, and to
take oil and gas out of Federal lands,oaffshore'and onshore in order
to pay for a program like this. And Congressman John Seiberling
from Ohio and [ are going to put forward that proposal to the
Congress at some point soon. ®

.Mr. Davis. Anything we caf do to help. Y

Mr. MorreTT. Thank you. )

Mr Davis. Thank youw. v T

Mr. MOFrFETT. Before this pangl finishes, I might point o%that’
the subcommittee.wil make sure that eiich 'of you gets a copy of
the transcript of this hearing so you will e that, when it is
published, and, of dourse, people from all o e country and the
-world wjll.read thaf\transcript and your re ill be in there
~ We thank you very jnuch for your testim 0
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. Our next witnesses are Commissioner Orin Lehman, who is the
commissioner of the New York State Offige of Parks and' Recrea-
tion. If Mr. Lehman would tome forward, please. .
Also, Nancy Wolfe}[‘ understand, will be testifying instead of
Ruth Mitchel. X '
Commissioner Lehman, we will start with you: Your entire state-
ment will be part of the record. . O )

STATEMENT OF ORIN' LEHMAN, COMMISSIONER, NEW YORK /
STATE OFFICE OF PARKS AND RECREATION

Mr. LEHMAN. Thank you, Gongressman. e

I think the mayor of the city gave an extremely.good testimony

and said a lot of things; too, I would have liked to have said or
would have said. 7, . . . e

.=~ 1'think the best testimony for us to value this program that you

are looking at today is the young people you just taly 40, They
are the ones that really tell the story. .
As Mayor Koch said, we are terribly conce about the loss or -

potential or probable loss of the YACC program. CoN~
. We are.concerned about the loss of theland and water conserva-
- tion fund and very conéernéd about the loss of the urbgn park and
recreation recovery program. y .

In New York State, the young people who have been working in
YACC, and the money we have been spending, by and large; from
the land and water tonservation fund, is not spent on the develop-
ment of new parks, building new things. What we are trying to do

. is rehabilitate old parks that are aging and heavily used and that’s
why this money is so important to us. -

What we are rpally concerned about is the Federal Government
feally withdrawing from a partnership that was so effective for so .
ong. ) :

. Ever since World War II, and probably before that, the New
Deal, there was a partnership’between the Federal Government,
. State, local government and the private sector. The Federal Gov- g
ernment did probably more than anybody*else to bolster and en-
courage that partnership and it worked terribly well for all those

years. “

Now the Federal Government seems to be saying that, “We are
dropping out,” and it is geing to be difficult to function without
this member of the partnership. . “

We feel very strongly about the YACC program. We feel these

+ young people have learned very valuable skills. They have devel-
oped good work habits and most of all; they have done very valua-
ble work for us.

I think 6 or 7 years ago, whenever® it was, when the CETA

/ prografp first started, the parks superintendents really didn't want

' to bother with the kids too much. They thought they would be
more nuisance than value. ,

. After working with YACC now, they will not only want to work
with them but 4lso miss them very much. They haveq, found them
enormously valuable to the maintenance of our parks system.

I think it will be difficult for us to operate our parks without
them through the State Just as much so in Buffalo and Syracuse
as it is in New York City. It will be very, very difficult. N
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I think the most important thing is, it must be extrémely dis-
couraging and disturbing and disillusionihg for a young person to <
grow up in this society, be 18 years old or so, then find out that
nobody wants them. They can’t find a job. It must be crushing to
the morale. . : - -
I think that's what this program has been so helpful in doing,
. That is, giving people an opportunity to help themselves. We are
100 percent behind them and I think everybody in our parks
¢systems is, and I know the Governor is. It’s going to be a great loss.
Maybe the YACC will remain. We do hope you people in Congress
will be able to devise a program very much like it. The President
doesn't Itke certain parts of this one; that could be taken care of,
probably. We certainly hope*that youth employment of this Nation
continues. . '
Thank you, Mr. Chairman..That’s my statement.
Mr. MorreTT. Thank you Commissioner. We appreciate your fine
testimony. It is a pretty conservative notion, isn't it, this business
of spending a small amount of Government money for the kind of
. work that we are talking about here and at the same time getting
all those wonderful side benefits—young people getting the skills
and the confidence, the sense of self-reliance and all those things
that come from being in the world of work. -
Mr. LEEMAN. Yes. We have, as you know, had four residential ’
camps, which were very valuable, too. More like the old CCC, but
instead of being run by the Army, they were run by ourselves, and
they had men and women. I think the experience in those camps
was very valuable to the people involved. - -
Mr. MorrerT. Dovyou have other people with you?
Mr. LEuMaN. This is Terry O’'Leary, who rungsthe program for
us, the New York YACC State grant program.
The young lady here has been at one of our camps, and I think .
she would like to say a few words. ) .
Mr. MorreTT.-Could you tell us your name, please. | .

. > U
o STATEMENT OF ANTONIJIA DIXON

- Ms. Dixon. Antonia Dixon. e
Mr. MorreTT. Thank you for being here. IR
Could you tell us about your experience in the program?
Ms. Dixone Since I have been here, in the camp——
Mr. MorrerT. Where is the camp?
Ms. Dixon. Cold Springs, N.Y.; upstate.
M MorreTT. All right. .
Ms. Dixon. I have learned—since I have been there, I have been
there for 3 months, and. I have already laid concrete around walk-
»  ways and laid pipes. I also did some landscaping. We biilt some
N floors in the house—— . « -
Mr. Morrerr. These are things you have lea_x‘n'ed in just 3, .
,months? . - - T
Ms. Dixon. Yes.
Mr. MoFrFeTT. Where is your home?
Ms. Dixong I.live in Brooklyn. “ .
Mr. MorFggTT, So yoy came from the city and went to this resi- ,
dential cap, then?
Ms. Dr N.:}Yes. . T >

s
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Mr. M@FFZ‘% How ﬁ’mg will. you be there" v i :
Ms. Dixon,\Hopefully, the whole year. © - "
Mr Mor*mr)( Perl\aps you can tell us how the fundmg situation
_ might impact an md1v1dua1 like Afitonia.
A

.

STATEMEVT OF TERRY»0’ LEARY . e

Mr. OLEARY Ithmk very t‘learly Mr. Ché\rmén that by Aprll
of next year Antonia and axery enrollee throu’ghout the country
will have lost their jobs. There's no question about that unless you

- Yeverse the present proposed phaseo,Lft of the progham. .

Mr MoFFETT So here is the example of one person, and there
are thousands and thousands of cases‘fike this, who is now working
and learning skills. All those things: have learfed in 3 months
and she would antigipate bemg thereflor the whole year, except for
the fact that the program is bemg s|®%hed and elirhinated.

M«¢ OLEARY [t see}ns very inconsi edt ox the part of the ad-
ministration ’te have fecommended an Ynerease in the Job Corps -
pfogrgm on the one hahd’and not to have recogniZed that by domg
that they are in acty#lity removing th@ possibilty for the continu-
ation of 20,000 jobs, mationwide, through this piggram. .

Mr Morrert. We really appremate your testi:ilony I think that’s
a very interesting example. It is exactly the kind of sltutfilon and
exactly the kind of case we are talking about.

Thank you very much for sharing your experl§§1ce w1]:h us.

Ms. DixoN. Thank you very much. - .

Mr Morrert. Commissioner, i Is there anythmg else“' ou.want to
add to yoyr remarks? {

Mr. LEuMaN. No.
- Thank you once again for takmg the t1me to comee here We do "
seem to have a lot of friends in Washington, like yourself, who
arrange ‘to perpetuate these programs, land sand water and YACC
and we thank you very much. We nee\d you >

Mr. Morrert. Thank you. .

Our next witness is Nancy Wolf, the executive d1rector of the
Environmental Action Coalition.

Do you have any partmpants you would like to have with you at*
this time?

Ms. WoLr. Our Youth Corps is right back there in the blue

N .

. hardhats Thexare part of the fourth panel, so at that tfme Joan

Bermudez will testify as a YCC enrollee N ',
r. MoFFETT. Fine. - . s .
STATEMENT OF NANCY WOLF, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, »22@

# " ENVIRONMENTAL ACTION COALlTION .

Ms . WoLrF I havé been asked, because Ruth Mltchel has not beerr
able to get here yet, to testlfy as.a member of a nonprofit '
organization subgrantee in the Youth Conservation Corps program.

This is for the younger kids in the program. These are the
enrollees of ages 15 to 18, and they are in high school. :

Also, I am on the board+of the Magnolia Tree Earth Center, of
which Ms. Mitchel is the executive director, so if you have any
particular questions about th]xs YCC project, I am at least some-
what familiar with it also. 1 .

I3
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I The Environmenta! Actiop Coalition is an organizati
- nonprofit environmental education érganizatian and we hav
around for 11 years.- . - .o .
We are headquartered in Manhattan and ‘we do a greatAeal of .
field work throughout the New York metropolitan area. vt
. The Youth Conservation Corps program is ‘really mads
+- for environmental work, dike ours, bécause we are pr
., mest urbgn.program in the entitre Nation. T .
- .I thiAKk when"EAC applied to Mave Manhattan youngsters in a
conservation program, it was something.that was a véry exciting
_kind. ofathi cause_it show! ration” { 'Qb&_/
1n horticulture and congervation arg Jdst as exciting ahd important .~
1n urban areas and posdibly maybe everf more so than they are out _ 7
~ in the wilds, so to.speak. ot N . - .
. You thought of the Youth Conservation Corps-as a program that
staved out 1n the mountains and we have shown, and everyone else
had shown, how important it is for the cities and for the teenagers
of the .cities and for the work that tHey do ‘fot gities and the
< metropolitan areas. . ' - T O

As an administrator of an agency, I know how important it is, t\b ~
make sure that jobs get done well and the money is used wisely.

I know that we certainly try to supervise it carefully and ‘we' are
very pleased with the supervision we are getting. We are being ~
looked at by)everyboldy from A ta Z, and that’s excellent, because it
makes sure that the program gdes, and that every sirigle penny of
the. money-is used for- the purposes of the subgrantee. The grantees |,
said they would observe, and we have been observed through the * %
years, not only by the New York *State Department of Environmen-

- tal Proteétion, but the Department of the Interier, the Department

_of ‘Forestry, everybody, State and Federal, always with very high
~marks, because they see what can happen in a place like Manhat- .
tan, with Youth Conservation Corps workers doing kgrticultu're :

to order '
ably the

-

and forestry work in the parks and along the’streets.
Mr."MorFETT: You are a subgrantee. Where does the m
from to fund you? e = :
~ Ms. WoLr. We have a'wide'range of funding which—-,
. Mr. MorFeTT- Federal fupds?” -~ ¥ R
N Ms. WoLr. Some Federal grants,-in somg cases, this being orie of
them. It-is really Federal money. S - )
. He also has many corporate donations and many individual do
. ?atho,n.s and foundation funds for various projects It’s a’ big mix of - .
- funds.: " - . . o : <
- For fnstgnce, as you.pr_obably know, YCC only gives 80 percent of i
, the dollars that you need to.run a YCC prggraml And we have to A
_provide the other 20 percent. I am happy to say that, due to the .
~ exciting work that our, kids have done, we are able to get every .
. dollar of+ that, 20 percent from the' private. sector. So. the |
' orgamzation itself has a full funding possibility for this particular

ney.-come

-

I‘Ogl'am. o - . i 4 ~ . ’ - " . —
. The field work that.our-kids.do is.to small parks in Manhattaﬁ, .
_, as opposed. to the larger work done, of coutse, in Central gﬁ:k,
thich is a very importgnt park. We work on the small parks that
. most people use when they come to visit. the city and if-they work
in‘the¢ity. ) E A ¢ v

L4 - Y
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For instance, Madison Square Park, where we are working gight
now, is an akea which is like the front yard of the Metropolitan
+ Life Insurance Corp and New Yerk Life Insurance Corp. It sérves
pebple from all over the area, plus milliongof visitors.
Mr. MorrerT. What are you doing there?
Ms Worr® Right at the moment they are doing removaof weeds,
,repairing erosion, pruning of our shrubbery, anything that you can

»

3

imagine, in terms of horticulture and forestgy

doing it, bf course, under close supervision. T

v Not do, becatise 'we don't think that it is good for

i 8

and the kids are °

only.thing we do
young kids, to do

it, is anything like climbing. They do not «do that kind of ppﬁr')ing.
They do the lower kind. , . .
W& also take care of street trees, which. i3 an aspect of. the work

- that we think is very important. In doirg that, there's a twofold o

+ thing that happens . ) N

First of all, steet treés, which are very important for a city li
New York, are taken care of through the summer, the hot summér. -

Secondly, it is an enormously visibie part of the*program. Whén
you have 12 kids in hardhats in the streets of Manhattan, and
people cqme over and “ant to know,what's-going on, it gives us a
chanceé to do plblic education, how 4o take care of trees and how
cittzens can become involved just like the YCC kids do.  «

Mr” Morrerr Do you have any doubt that.if this"hearing were
put on the TV in every living roorh ih America this morning and
the American people were then asked to vbte as to whether or not
we should keep the program, that they would vote overwhelmingly
to keep the program? Is there any doubt in yeur mind?

. Ms Woir No Bécadse I know from being™on the street with.the
kids and from «the supervisors and what.the kids tell us. The
support and ihterest in this kind of.thing is incredible. It's incredi-
ble It does such a wide range:of things. It gives kids meaningful
kinds of jobs Tt doés not give a make-work job. It gives an honest- .
to-goodness “job,»doing forestry work, horticultural control, you

name it They are vory closely supervised. They are- out thére; -

people know what they are doing. They know how it 1s being done.
. It akso gives a chance for environmental educationsbecause part of °
> bur time under the YCC ruling is devoted to a broader environmen-
tal, education. which is only to the good.
We have had the parks department do an analysis of our wofk
ach suimmer We have been doing it in terms of dollars and cents.
Eath summer our program, the costs of it, are somewhere in the
neighborhood _of 318,800 to $20,000, and that inclddes the 20

percent match that we have to get. For that amount of money, it is . .

estimated we have done $3 worth of workefor every 31 spent en the

program And it is work that w8uld not get done, because the parks -

department literally does not. have the' staff that is going to do it. _
,  Mr Morrert The 3:to-l figure is also the figure that the mayor

4

1

used, as you heard THe mayor said that for every dollar we spend

on this program, we get 33 back in terms of per

& xxpayers,

What it doesn’t measure, df course, is wha

7
o

formance, and work

t the i'oung people

actually get, 50 you eould say, it's much more than 3 to 1.,
L - .
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Ms. WoLr, It would be very helpful if somebody could do ‘an
analysis-lik! that. It would have to be figured out in terms of the
kids' educational potential, or something of the sort. .

Mr. MorreTT. Maybe then you could say it's 5 to 1, or 6 to 1, or 8
to 1. How can you put a dollar value on the confidence that’s

_derived from such work or any of those kinds of things?

Ms. WoLr. Or interaction among the young people, themselves,

. which'is another part of YCC, as you know. Young persons learn-

mg how to get along,-that’s something we have been asked to foster,
in as many ways as possible. Part of it is bringing together our kids
with other YCC programs, to do something, like the trip in New
Jersey: which we did last year, and we will plan something else
this year. All of those things meld them into a group and teach
them those skills in yddition to-horticulture, how to work as part of
a team, because thay is.-absolutelyessential, toa.
r. MorrETT. Thank you for your testimony. We will make t

transcript available to you. But I want you to know that we are*®
going to make every. effort to save these programs I think we are

. up againgt great odds, but we will try: .
3

“Thank you. .
.Ms. WoLr. Thank you very much. Co
Mr. Morrert Our next witness is Mr. John Doyle, executive
darector of the division of youth, city of Buffalo. . .
Thank you for being with'us. .
Do you havea prepared-statement? )

.

“ .

- - STATEMENT OF JOHN DGYLE. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR.
BUFFALO DIVISION OF YOUTH, BUFFALO. N.Y.

Mr. DoyLE. Mr. €ongressman, I have a &tatement that I gave, to .
Mr. Brown. . -* _ . . B ‘

I am the City Youth Bureau director of the city of Buffalo and
YACC and YCC are pdrt of that program within the city.

We do direct services. . o

I am down here’not only on behalf’ of myself, as the YACC
o?erator and YCC operator, but I am here on behalf of the rmayor
of the city of Buffalo. -

I discussed this trip with him Wednesday afternoon and he asked
me to go down and emphasize the fact thgt he feels as strongly as

' Mayer Kochabout this grogrami within™the city of Buffalo’ I have

(]
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attached a quote -that’ he made before the House Committee qn.
Education and Laborcon Wednesday, April 1, 1981, down in:Wash-
ingtoni. He was making comments on many of the programs in the
ity of Buff%lo.. He prioritiged. one of them as being YACC, and if I
may quote hifn, he said: '

¢ ¢ ‘
Another program w-hkh has been of treme benefit to the city of Buffalo has’

Been the YACC program This program, whicRPemplays youths 16 td 2%, years of agée
for up to a year. has provided gainfyl employment for these yourfgzster§-and-dlipwed
the city tor undertake a variety of important conservation projects Yet, it 15 sched-
uled for ehmination. ' v L™

. He dowvefailed on to that .saying ‘E'ha?as a fiscal conservative

himself, he felt there was a need te daq something about the
economy and make e cuts, but he tertainly did not agree with

the priorities established by the Reagan administration’ ' .
- e \ - S ) o
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I would like (o ;idd‘to that that we havg?dertak'en many of the
progetts you have heird here this morning and I would like to add
another special project that YACC dud. °

After only 4 months of operation, we had a stadium in tife city of
Buffalo that the Buffalo Bills- played in until 1973. That stadium
then sat. dormant for some 7 vears. It was not" utilized by the

‘community It was a stadium that was builf in the thirties work

" project program It was overgrown. Many of the seats, benches, and
- !

so forth deteriorated. .
The mayor wanted to bring professional basebal#back to Buffalo
and he has accomplished that task But as part of that aceomphsh-

(3

)
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ment, that stadium had to be renovated. We had 6 weeks to do this
task and it was monumental. .

Jdn that 6 weeks we took approximately 80 enrollees with their
supervisors and placed- them in this stadium, old War Memorial
Stadium YACC undertook the task of renovating the War Memori-
al Stadium at the request of our mayor . -

The city was considering bringing baseball back to Buffalo. but
the stadium, dormant for 7 years, needed a major overhaul. Due to
the budget cuts and lack of manpower, the city could not feasibly
accomplish the job itself So the YACC was cailed on to take over
the responsibility .

Eight crews were assigned to the 'stadium for 6 weeks Included

‘In the total efforts was removal of over 4,000 deteriorated bleach-

ers, & comprehensive clganup, painting of 5,500 Seats, as well as

bathrooms. concession stands, tunnels, gates, et cetera. ¥
The YACC crews accdiplished all of this, as well a3 a mural 30

feet by 7 feet saying. “Support Buffalo. Baseball.” ’
In additiori to the above.,we had four enrollees that did the

~ research-on gathering-information and different memorabilia Srom
Buffalo baseball "We sent a bound volume of this memorabilia to .

. B N

odr mayor. v <, &

It 1s because of the efforts of the participants of this program
that the city of Buffalo was able to realize prefessional basebgll for
the last few years It 1s not only that we utiljzed the progrark, but

the stadium sits within ¢he inner city of Buffalo and has genedated.

the business around the stadiu JDusinesses thay were not fhere
previously = All of the concessio::l}es are minorities, The ‘stadium

has generated income for the city of Buffalo, as a hundred' inves- .

tors at 31,000*apiece’invested in this particular basebtll team that
was brought in as a subsidiary of the Pittsburgh’Pirates. T

In our YACC program we have.hired approximately 430 young-
sters since it started We have, as attached in your minutes, and 1
am sorry I'don’t have it here, but approximately 53 percent are
minority youngsters, 63 percent, are economically disadvantaged.
It's about a 6040 spht on rhale, female enrollees. We are very.
proud of what they have accomplished. ) '

As an operator, I must say I even brought up to Ted Harris
earlier—a supervsor in N Y.C YACC—who,I have gotten to know
Very well over the last 2 years, alt ough we are .separated by thé
whole State. . °

L. In the late sixties-I was a police officer. I was on-the receivifig

end of that frustration that precipitated throughout thegcountry in
all large urban cities. ‘

R Y
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i _Fhe city of Buffalo was one of those cities that were confronted
* with street riots and so forth. ‘ —

As a youth operator now, I understand those frustrations that

_ were vented by most of the young people in the streets at that

\ time. - .

*  At_that time, as a police officer, I was too busy avoiding bricks

"-and rocks, but [ understand it now and I must say tq you today, if. I
may, my own personal opinion, .after f0 years in the police _—-

department and now being a youth operator for 3% years, that it

may not happen thissyear or next year, but if programs like these

are eliminated, ‘within 2 yeaxg you,are: going to “he confronted with
the same situation you had some 10 or 12 years ago in this country,

It vou have apy questions of me, Mg. Chairman, I will be glad to .
respond ' : : .
* Mr Morrert That's an ominous prediction. I wish I could say 1t
1S an exaggeration or overstatement, but I happen to agree with
you entirely. [t 1s interesting to hear someone with a law enforce-
ment background. an interesting ¢ombination of law enforcemergt
and youth work, who 1s out there on a day-to-day basis now and 1
w1 touch with what's going on, and gives us that kind of report

I want to thank you for your testimony. I think it is very impor-
tant for purposes-of this hearing, not only to have the” major.of
New York, but to have you represehting a tity very far upstate, a
very important city, and to give us that .perspective. Your testimo-
ny 1s very similar to that of the mayor of New York, Mr Koch.
That 1s. of Course. not by accident It's a similar situation ‘

We thank vou fqr being here and give our regards to your mayor
and thank him for his participation in.and his cooperation

Mr DovLe Thank yoy. Congressman. .

Mr -Morterr. I believe we now have Ms. Ruth Mitchel with us

Thank you very much for being with us- and for bringing some
3oun"gr people with you who are participating in the program

- ¥ Would vou like to make a brief opening’ statement on your views

5 on the, program(and-what it would mean to lose the program™ '

) STATEMENT "OF RUTH MITCHEL. DIRECTOR! MAGNOLLA TREE .
e EARTH CENTER

Ms Mimvngi. Yes. | appreciate the opportunity to talk about the
Youth Conserpgtion Corps. - N . ,
s Magholia Ttee Earth Center. thevenvironmental institution that
I am director of.<has participated in YCC-for 6 years
“This 1s my first year and 1t has caught on for me 1 am highly”
enthusiastsc about 1t ° ¢ L g
. [“have, brought with me four of our enrollees who have-been
- working gnh us for about 2 weeks. N
The ex?iting thing 1s that I never saw any of them before they ,
came to work for us. They knew very little. if anything. about * '

\

conservation. andurban gardening and the kind of things-that we
o Yet, they hKavethe kind of enthysiasm that has moved me
—'. ‘*w—fda mpressed with Yo process ol ing for the program |

- have supervised wouth. th a variety of funded programs in the past
and. X ally. it;s sort)of a last minute. haphazard thing
N [} .
. ‘ : {

. .
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In this process Qhas to be very carefu11y thought otft and

planned. You have\to plap for your srtes and' activities and your
resources and your siyervision. oo

It means when we do start our program; day @ne we are ready
to go. The young people are not disenchanted.

o | am delighted at the 1mpact that it has had on our community
and Prospect Park, which is where the majorlty of our youths
work.’

You asked Nancy Wolfe, a colleague of mine, earlier, that if we
thought if these hearmgs were presented on telev151on, if there

elief that it woufd simply by nrtue of presenting the
Youth Conservation Corps and letting people see what they look
like, what they do. and how committed they are.

I am very proud of the youth conservation program and specifi-
cally the YCE program in Bedford- Stuyvesant.

Mr Morrerr Would you introduce or have the other’ witnesses
with you introduce themselves? . .

Ms MircHeL. Certainly. :
« Mr Morrerr We'll start down here. 3

Ms MitcHEL ‘Four of those are mine, and [ don't
program the other two come from, but they shoul
themselves

Mr Morrert Introduce yourself so we will kno

Ms. BerMUDEZ. Joan Bermudez, YCC.
- Ms. Curry. Sabrena Curry, YCC.

Mr Brrrock. Ronald Bullock, YCC. ~

Mr. WooteN. Leroy Wooten, YCC

Mr. VARRA. Barrm Varra, YCC :

Mr MorrFeTr  We wou k€"to hear brleﬂy about your experi-
erfes, how ydu found odf about the ‘program.

Joan.when did you first hear about this program? T

STATE\I%\T OF JOAN BE(R'HLDEZ YCC

Ms. BErMUDEZ Well, “the first time I ever heard of it was at
school when they announced over the loudspeaker that they had
applications for summer jobs.

I went down and asked for an application and I ﬁlfed }tn and
sent it out; but I really didn't think I was going to get the job.

Mr Morrert. What did they say” What school was thrs" .

Ms. BeErMUDEZ. Washington Irving.

. Mr. MOFFETT. It came over the Joudspeaker"

Ms. BERMUDEZ. Yes. -

Mr MorrFerr They said, ‘Anybody who wants to srgn up for this
program, sign up and go downstairs.”

Ms BeRmUDEZ They had summer Jobs summer youth and YCC *
applications.

Mr Morrerr Did anybody come to the school to'& plain 1t at
that time?

Ms BERMUDEZ We have ap employment office whére there's a-

about the jobs. ‘ S .
She explained to-me. '

w which
all introduce

who you are.

o - .
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. Mr..MorrerT. So you didn’t have much hope, though, when you
ddlled out the application? = - :

Ms. BErRMUDEz. I really didn't hear about it, but now I am
interested jn the job and I like it. 2

© Mr. »Mo‘évm. How long have you beén doing this? —

Ms. BErMUDEZ. Three weeks now. & .

Mr. Morrert. What's happened so far? .

Ms. BErMUDEZ. We have done a ‘lot of work. We worked, totally
cleaned a park up. We fixed the trees, we did pruning, cleaned it
up, fixed the trees, put tree paint orr them. There was a lot of trees
infected with diseases. We helped them, cleared ug all the bottles
and cans gnd took them to recycling centers. We did enormous
wort. We afe working now on Madison Square Park, doing erosion
work. :

Mr. Morrert. We hear-sometimes people in the Congress will
say, “Well, these are just make-work jobs. They don't really accom-
plish anything. It's just keeping people busy and giving them a
chetk.” What you are telling us is thaf that is not true, right?

Ms. BErmMuDEez. That’s not true. . v -

Mr. MorreTT. It’s actually getting things done.

Thank you. - .

Sabrena, how did you hear about the program? *

STATEMENT OF SABRENA CURRY, YCC

*  Ms. Curry. I heard about the program from a friend of mine, but
so far the program has been nice. We have been warking on
Lafayette Garden. We were doing weedigg and planting, planting
plants and everything. . -

Mr. Morrert. How long have you been in the program?
Ms. CURRY. Two weeks. = S
Mr. Morrert. How long will, you be in the program?

-~ Ms. Curry. Eight weeks. I \

Mr. MoFreTT. S0 you are }{aarning some thing/;’ that you didn’t
know before. . - '

Ms. Curry. Yes; we 'learned all about weeding and planting
That's learning. . : i .

Mr. MOFFETT. Thapjt you. \

Ronald? . )

STATEMENT OF RONALD BULLOCK, .YCC

' Mr. Burrock. A friend, told ae abGut this, gave me an applica-
tion. o N . St
Mr. MorrerT. Was yout friend in the program? ° ’
Mr. BuLiock. No; he'isn't in it. He told me about it. .
. Mr. MorreTT. What do your friends say to you now about being
in the program? Are they curious or ask gbout it? .
Mr. Butlock. Yes, they want to get a job here nex
say. AY L. . - '
Mr. MorrETT: We hopd so, bit not if it's elimifated, right? -
Ms. Mrtciier. This,is Ronald’s second year now.
Mr. MorreTT. So you went through a wholé yea{{)efore.? :
Mr. BupLock. Yes. . . t j >
Mr. MorrerT. All right. .- o

|
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STATEMENT OF LEROY WOOTEN, YCC .

Mr WooreNn They teach us how to tell the plants, one from
another, plants from the weeds. We take out the plants, replant
them and. take the weeds up and tise them in fertilizer, taking the
weeds left over and putting them with the dirt and makéng them
fertilizer Then taking trees, plants, tomatoes, sunflowers, things

» like that We work with,.like, making plots for other, people who

want to use the garden, setting up for them, turning the dirt over
and making new soil and taking away the old soil and separating
the bad from the good soil -
Mr MorrerT So you are learning some things.
Mr. WoQTEN 2 Yes. o .
Mr Morrert What do you want to do in life”
Mr WooteN I am a designer. I make clothes.
Mr Morrerr Is it useful for you to have this woYk experience?
Mr WootexN. Yes. * .
. Mr MOoFrFETT. So this has been” helpful .
* Mr Woorex. Yes .
* Mr Morsrers Barrin, tell us about your experience, if you weuld.

. ’ STATEMENT OF BARRIN VA\RRA, YCC
-Mr-VARRA One thing I like about it, when they knock down the

. building, it could be a condemned lot, right? We clean it out and
whelt we finish with 1t it looks better, so the people who live there

come trouhd and like the way our neighborhood looks. We fix up

éverythingr—— : “

Mr. MorreTT. Where is this? ‘

Mr Varra. Bedford-Stuyvesant. Anywhere(Bpn Brooklyn where
the lot is condemned, we clean it out and we*ut the soil in and

have flowers coming out of the old things, you know. It's fine—like
an old-sink or®something,«a big sink, we put soil and the seeds and
plants come out We find any old alleyway and fix 1t up and have
things new in it. 7 . e

Mr Morrert That's very interesting because we,have had testi-
mony from young people, not only in New York, but we have had
hearings, in Washington and had young ‘people come from other
Jtates ahd they say théy are deing the samé kind of work. You are
part ofja’ very important forceé, orfe that ‘We don't"want to see

™.

. ©
- eliminated.

o<

) (a~ Ruth, is thefe ghything él"’s: you w’rou‘l;i like to add?

[y

I thihk the-young people have done a good job of explaining.
” \'I?‘ MrtcHEL. Especially because they didn't know they had to
testify. . . .-

The thing T would like to add is that it is interesting you asked
.Leroy what he wanted to do. Ironically, a lot of young people who

. come into oyr program don't know what théy want to do. Part of

our training is td identify for them careers that they have never
contemplated before, toJet them know what the educational re-

quirements, if any, are beyond high school. I think we have ident:-'

fied for them some alternatives. Not only alternatives to their
,careers and further studies, but they also see that there is an
alternative -t0 the plight and detefjeration that existssi e

* community.
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° What Bargin is talking about is recycling and we recycle any-
thing. So he is talking about recycling sinks and other things so °
they don't become trash and we don't have a big garbage collection
pro}?em. They see those alternatives and I think that’s something
that we are goingto carry away with us. -

This group that we have of 32 this summer will carry it. If we
had more, they would. The 200 some-odd.that were their pred-
ecesgbrs do. I think that is.an investment, as I said in my summa-
rizZd statement. It's an,investment in the futwre of our cities. If

r kids aren’t aware and concerned, work is going to continue to s
go downhill and provide us an opportunity to stimulate their

thoughts i that: ‘ + :

Mr. MorreTT. Anybody else have anything to add? . k Cot

Joan,.anything else you would like to add?

Ms BerMUDEZ, | would like to say that the program is ¥ery good,
.especially for kids in high school, becaus “usually when the
summer comes, they don't know what they are going to do. Now
they have going—if it \sn’t cut,.they have something “Well, I am
going to work at YCC,” and it feels good to clean up your neighbor-
hoods and lodk back and, “Wow, I did that,”> and feel proud.

Mr. VARRA. Not only us dbing it, but if the program keeps on our
little brothers and sisters can learn something, behind us. They gan
learn a lot of things they ‘don’t know, they need to learn.

Mr. MorrerT. | think that's @ very important point which hasn’t «
- been brought up in these hearings yet. Aot of you have younger

brothers and sisters who are seeing the example of someone who

they know and love and respect, learning skills, being productive, *

setting goals. That's a very, very important point you made and I

am glad you made it, because it will be in thg record for othe

people to read. So thank youfor adding that comment.
You have been very good witnesses and we thank you very much
for your testimony. We will make sure that each of you receives a
copy of the transcript of this hearing when it is published,

" Thank you very much. R <, ' .
' We will now hear from Richard Hite, Principal Deputy ‘Assistant

Secretary for Policy, Budget, and Administration, Department of

the Interior. = . .

Apparently he is accompgnied by John Fulbright. Is that correct?
Mr. Hrrg. That’s ‘correct. . '
Mr. Man-:'rg. Gentlemen, thark,you for your patience and coop’

&

A

eration. . . Y
- I understand you do not have a prepared statement.
« Mr. Hite. I have one for the record, sir. I won't tdke your time to
read it. *

Mr. MorrerT. It will be, as you know, considered part of the
record, Mr. Hite. . .
Mr. Hite.Thank yoy, Mr. Chairman. -
% If I could highlight a, couple of points in that staterfent, Mr -
Chairman? - ¢ ~

A Mr. MoFrETT. Please proceed.

?
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ST.\'TH\”‘]NT OF RICHARD HITE., PRINCIPAL l)l‘]l’i‘TY'.-\SSIST_-
ANT SECRETARY FOR POLICY. BUDCET. :}N[) ADMINISTRA-
TION. DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR, ACCOMPANIED BY
) JOHN FULBRIGHT, DIRECTOR. OFFICE OF YOUTH PROGRAMS

Mr Hite Basically, sir, you have articulated. I think, the admin-
1stration’s reasoring in regard to this issue, although 1 detect you
don't agree with it Basically, looking as a man charged with the
entire natignal interest, the President made the determination that
these progtams, and [ speak specifically of the Young Adult Con:
servation Corps und the Youth Conservation Corps, would fall

« victim, 1f you will. to the budgetary constraints which we feel that

. Mr Morrert Again, thank you for being here. ,

+h¢eConoUmy anmd econoTIC SITUATIOn demands.

The reasons for this were threefold. The programs. in our view,
sir. were not targeted The' programs are not a continuum. The
Youth Consersation, Corps. as you know, 1s a summer program
dedicated to individ§als sacross the spectrtim of society, from 15 to
I yvears of age Thel Young Adult Conservation Corps 1s a l-vear

* program, nuot desig te provide training and 1s not targeted.”
Speuifically, Mr Chairman. those are the reasons that the adminis-
tratwn.eliminated these programs and I think you have enunciated
those betore - : ce

[ would like to make one technical points if L could, sir. I refer to
the administration as oppoged to the tment betause two of
these programs that we operate, the Job Lorps, which is targeted
and which s funded, and‘the Young Adult Conservation Corps, are
actually the moneys thag w}éderne from the Labor Department, as

you know I wanted to put that og the record. .

rogryms. who I should have introduced earlier, will makKe an
3 t to answer any questions. : ' ‘

' ﬁMr Fulbright, whb 1s'the Director, of the Office of Youth
av

3

We will introduce into the record at the appropriate time, corre-
spondence with the Department of the Interior regarc}m’g your
dppearance here today L : T

I'd like to start by go/kg over some basic facts I hope that se can
agree on - ' Yo .o )

According to the Def®tment of the Interior,in fiscal year 1930,
YACC enrollees working fur the Department, yecomplished work
valued at 2965 million Is-that figure something Yhat we can agree
on’ v ' : N -
Mr HITE. Yes, sir, that's 1t~ ) .

Mr Morrert In fiscal vear If)gﬁ, Young "Adult- Conservation
. orps crews conducted over 5 million dollars worth of timber man-
agement, ovér 22 million dollars worth of recreation development
and maintenance. ‘ : -
v Do these sound right? . ’ : N
Mr. Hire. We agree with that, sir.

-3

[ .o -
Mr MoFgsTT. %36 7 mullioh in visitor services in the parks: $6.6

“millionan range management. ¢
So far, no argtment® , ' )
Mr FuLBrIGHT Right . , .
- * Mr Morrert Over 37 million in wildlife mana emerit; over 33

mullion in general constructidn and engineering, dver $4.3 million _

) ' .
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1n water au{i so1} conservation, and over $41 mjllion in other proj-
ects + , - .
Does that seem like:a proper breakdown, gentlemen? .
Mr. Hite. I think you are right there, sir. We agree with those
statements. | - “t. ' . . .
. Mr. MorreTT. All of this was.accomplished as I read it with the
- " total expenditure on Young Adult Conservation Corpé of $78.6
< million” . . e Ll
Mr Fursricur. Operational dollars. ' .
Mr “MorrerT So the taxpayers who do the division, 96 5" million ’
dollars’ worth of work, we have agreed on that figure, $78.6 mil-

.
©

h()ny taxpayers paying olt—we haye Qgrppd on. thjlt ﬁgure‘ That

looks yike 3123 worth of work for every dollag thatgve spent -
Mr Hite. About right . : . N
Mr MorreTT Soewe agree on that. et ’
Now, with regard to the National Parks Sygtem, w uld it be fair

to say that these Yolpg Adult Conservation Cprps crews performed

oveg .20 ‘million dollars’ worth of.work in fisdal year 1980, alone?

Mr FuisriGHT. ‘That's correct. ’ % .

s Mr. MorreTt In fiscal year 1980, according to your own figures,
the Youth Conservation Corps crews, YCC, we are talking about,
workipg on Federal lands algne, ‘jgproved over 13,000 acres of
timber, planted about—15,006 agres o *trees, picked up over 211,000
mules of htter..assisted nearly 300,000 visitors on the Federal lands,
carried out revegetation®activities on about 7.000 acres, constructed
over 343 miles of fence, improved 93,500 acres of wildlife habitat,
construeted over. 820 miles of trails, catried out maintenance work
on; 2,600 mileg of, trails and provided erosion control work on over
21.000 acres of Federal land. Doés that sound correct? -, _

Mr. Hite. As you kpow. Mr. Chairman, those are our data and it

is accurate.__ - - Lo

Mr Morrert Is. there a -total amount of work that we” have

conducted by the Youth Conseryation CQrps for the National Park
Services? Is there such a<{igure? . S

Mr. Hite. If there is, Mr. Falbright has it.

Mr. Fuisrjcur. For fiscal year 1980, it was 3451,716.;

Mr. MorrFeTT. Looking-over the work that both of these programs
_that weare talking about here today, YACC and YCC, have accom-
" phishied for the Department of the Interior, in particular, and

Federal and State land management agencies in general, is it an
exaggeration Wrsay that they did some significant work? *
o

P

< Mr, Hite. No, sir, They did some significant work.- .

Mr Chairman, nobody, andA should hawe put this, into my o
ing remarks, m the Department of the Interior, or as far as I know,
anyplace else, said.these programs weren’t goed programs In the
toFtures of» gong through Mr Stockman’s budget exerciser they
became margins I know that's a cbld thing to say because I listened | »
with great intergst to the testimony today and I have worked with
kids, as«Johrrhas, through most of my adult life. - R

[ can only give you the rationale that the Reagan plan attempts

_ to stimulafe. the private 'sector to provide job—I am sure,you will
expound——"+ - ° ’ N ‘
==Mr- MorrErT. We havé heard that. But'the dne thing that we are
really intérested in at this pdint in the hearing is in trying to
. <
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deteXmine whether these figures that we have are correct, and I
don't think we have-any arggment about that. R
Mr. Hite. No disagreement. " . t
, Mr- MorreTT. We will proceed to some of the policy questions
ater. o ‘ .
You have stated, Mr. Hite,
crews is not high priority?
Mr.Hite, Yes, sir,, .
4 I will deal with thatnow, or whenever you say so. .
. Mr MorresT. My question is, without this work, isn't it true that
the national parks and State and local parks would fall into even
greater disrepair? : I M

L

that the work carriéd out by youth

-

e

w5

[

* __Mr Hite Let me address myself to the national parks and the
Intexior work only, because most of what you have been examining
here in New York is work that constituted gran in the.

" Young Adult Conservation Corps and, of course, the Youth Canser- _
vation Corps program. °~ . . R
Mr. MorrFerT You will have ample time hére and all the, time

" yol need te get your position out. - :
But isn’t’ it true, that nranagers of your own parks, our own
parks, have expressed serious"concefn,-nat just modest concern, but
serious concern even about the ending of Youth Conservation

" Corps work in their parks thi§ summer. Are you aware-that-at-our——

last hearing we introduced into the record several memorandums
from your Departmeit that indicated that in some parks the
simple removal of the, YCC c¥ew wolld have significant adverse
impacts on several parks? For example, a memo written by the
director of the western region of the National Park System, dated
. April 10 of this year says, and I will read this to you: ,

There will be @& sevef®Impact on park budgets and ope?auons This region would
need an increase of approximately $933,000 in fiscal year 1981 to allow Park Service
maintenance staff to complete YgC:projects. if YCC was terminated Existing stand-
ards of quality visitor services will be adversely affected Without increased funding,

it will not be feasible to provide adequaté protection for our natural, cultural-and |
historical resources.

%  This is the director for the westerh’ region of the national park
system. . . o L

- Mr Hire Yes, sir We have soine differences of opinion within
the Department. .

i

I think, if you agked

the question whether you had to make a

nuise as to what t

ype of labor you had, these people would tell you

that ‘some ar€ higher programs with
trying to give’you the facts'as we see it . N
In a budget sense only, the: Youth Conservation

more production. T am just

Corps and the ..

Young Adult Conservation:

Corps is free labor for a park superin-

tendent It doesn't come out of hi budget. It makes a final budg-
etary line within the bureaucratic maneuvering, is what [ am

.saying. . :

#

- rl . ]
Mr Morrerr. Is it your %estimony that the director for thge
western region of the national park system and the prepared tesfl- -
mony by Gateway Advisory ‘Committee, before this subcommittZe, )

which we will be discussing later, is wrong? Are those operating
these parks wrong when they say that we are going to.see a
significant negative impact on our national parks? I8 this, in your
view, an overstatement? - ' -

Qo ' - " L.
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. Mr. Hite. Mr. Chairman, it is susceptible to budget review. We ™ .

review the budgdtary estimates and requests from the various bu-
_reaus in the Department. Sometimes, since we have the last pencil,
we disagree, with them. It comes to that.

Mr. MorretT. 1 understand that. But, meanwhile, these budget '
bills are going’ through the Congress. The administration is taking ..
the position that, “We are washing cur hands of these programs

. We don’t,want these prggfams,” and they have enough votes right ¥
. now to get their way:-So what review are these programs really :
-\ receiving? Lo . ¢ - . -
-Mr. Hite. It gets back to the—excuse me. .
— — - —Mr.- Morrerr. What-can these -young people look ferward—to2- - —x
What can the young people look forward to? What if the Interior’s .
budget review -shows, “Guess what, the Director of the Western
Region is right”? ‘ #

Mr. Hite. I'm not sure,that I can answer that except in two S
phases, because the second part of that is, what is the superintend-
ent going to do to create that help, : :

The first part, with respect to what are these young ladies and
men going to do, revolves Around more emphasis on ‘targeted
programs, such as the Job Corps. 7

A major philosophical point, Mr. Chairman, here, is that these »

€emen are experiencing a stimulating work

experience,tand are no learning a trade. .

Mr. MorFFeETT. But that's not the testimony that we had this
morning. - o : .

Mr Hite. I heard it and I heard one young man saying that he
was getting a.very exhilarating experience out of things horticul-
tural but he was gqing to'be a designer, and what we have to do i -~
balancing national priorities, it seems to me, is go aftér targeted
programs, that establish skills among the unskilled. . -

» Mr MOFFETT. | am not willing to assume that they dre not

learming a trade, because we have had testimony to the effect that

they are.

+ We had testimony at the hearing'in. Washington, that a young

man went into a park.in my State, met a park ranger, and asked if

there were any jobs. .

The ranger said, “Why don't you go up and fill out an applica- ,
tion, talk to this guy.” . . ’ - ’

The young man became part of-the program At'first he was a
tree cutterzchain saw operator. Then they moved him to where he
was a carpenter jn the park. He works with the cagpenter for

- several months. Now he is a full-fledged carpenter. ’ !

He opens a business with another gug and they are ‘doing very | _'
well. He comes to Washington and testifies to this The program -
had a direct impact, he learned of a trade, a skill. . R /

But let's put that aside for a moment and let me,ask you, if these
young people are not working in- the YCC and YACC program, /

N .what is the administrativn's view of where they ‘are going to be? /.

Mr. Hire. Administration’s view, Mr. Chairman, is- that a/’
program to include the‘tax incentives are going to stimulaterthe ’
private économy to the extent that——. R
.« Mr. MorrerT. I understand that. But are you two fellows Willing e
to turn around and face these young people and say to them\th t

young ladies and gen i
"

.

. ®

. A U
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© the Reaggn economic game plan will be along to pick: them up.
< progrd

when this progr
rthat?
Mr. Hite. I am going to have ¢o, if I get out of here. S
I am here to present the administration's position. -

m 1s ended” Can you look them in the eye and say

. Mr MorrFerr 1 understand that. We are aware of the fact that, .

you are the messenger with the bad news here today. :
* "But you are also testifying before a congressional subcomnuttee,
and you are obviously interested in telling the truth and that
would involve your opinion on whether you could shy to these
people. these young peqple, who have been_ learning something
about thé Wworld of work—along with other good censervative traits
of~self-reliance ‘and self-confidence and so forth—'It's OK, the
" Reagan economic game plan 1s going to carry yg}u‘after we cut out
this program : R L
Mr Hire I am willing to say that the ‘Reaghn administration,
which I represent, believes that the private sector will be stimulat-
‘  ed to the extent that there will be jobs available Y the forthcoming
years.
Mr Morrery You testified that the programs are being cut 'to
save dollars We understand that’s your testimony.
But 1t is not your testimony that the progfams don’t have some
regl merit or that they serve no real Social -purpose or that t
are poor investments, or anything like that? ’ .
Mr. Hite That’s cerrect. - .
The investment part 1s a question you asked me and I didn't
answer, sir. - .

Some of these efforts that have gone into the data that yod are

reviewing, are marginal, so far as the Department is concerned. I

am rot going to speak for Mayor Koch or the city 6f New York,
~  or—— * . . .
r Morrert Why not make them less than marginal? We are
i not talking about an attempt here to improve these programs, are
voowe? ‘

n/ The administr?ion is not saying, /OK, we hhve YACC and YCC.

They are not tarfeted enough,“Phe work is too marginal and so we -

want toimp#ove them.” Thats not what it is sayin, is it”
Mr Hite. Ng, they, are not. It is Secretary Watt's position, some-
what confrovéksial, that wé should see acquisition to maintain

VY what we have. That's going to creafe—— o
/ Mr Morrert We.will get to Secretary Watt's position and his
I view of how we | s
; You said a little bit earlier, and 1 paiaphyased you, that there's

no one in the Interigr Department who would say that these aren’t -

—_—

good programs. Is that correct?. .

Mr. Hite. Correct. \ -~ . o :
. Mr Morrerr, How ‘Bbout the Secretary of Interior, and I anp
quating Secretary Watt, saying that the Youth- Conservation
program has ‘“no merit ", He did‘p't say, limited merit. He 3aid, *'No
merit "YHe/ also_said that, the youth program doesn’t, and I quote,
“serve A gocial objective™ He also said that emplaying youths to

restorg apd improve the Nation's parks, forests and wildlife ref- o
. uges, is ot “A gbod investment in protecting the resource. base.’ &

Are you gware that that’s what he said? .
! - .
C

ERIC!

rove the national parks in a.momett. .
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Mr. Hrre. No. But.let me take that 1f(reverse order. The re-
source base, I am sure he iy referring to the benefits of the Skl“ed./
labor on direct hire, as opposed to temporary, lyear employment
or simmer employment. The second sthtement, “No lasting social
value,” 1 believe refers to .what faces these individuals in the
‘program when their time in the program is terminated I believe
that's what the Secretary meagt. -

Mr. MOFFE’I‘F Let me be ferr Let's not speculate about what the
cortext wds. Here it is, the¥transcript, from his testimony before
Congressman Yates on the budget. Congressman Yates says,
"While:.the funds are in the Forest Service, you work with them in
administering the YCC program.’

. Secretary Watt responds “This year they changed that

Mr. Yates says. "You will have it now; excuse me.”

Secretary Watt says, “We now have it and we are suggestrng
that we drop the'ball. We think it should not be funded.”

“Mr. Yates comes back and says, "'Is this a fumble you really want
to have?” .°

The Secretary says, ''Yes, that program does not have any real
merrt

That's the Secretary of Interior saying that.

Mr Yates says, "You are disagreeing with your own people. Your
own people, testified yesterday that the YCC young people do a
most credrble job on work that has to be done in the wildlife

“refuges.’

Secretary Watt,“Who testrﬁed on that?”’ -
" Mr. Hrre. It wasn’t me.

Mr Morrerr. He said, “Who testified on that? Frsh and era-
life™ f

Mr. Yates says, “Yes. The point is, I am sure if you were to ask

. the Forest Service that same question and the Park Service that

same question, they would say.these young people do a good job”

r‘s\,

This is Yates saying that, -

Secretary Watt responds “T y would gladly take’ any help they
can get as long as it's outside /y budget If you give them the
choice between 320 milliorr to. hi peoplé to ,handle their
resource base or bZO ‘million for a CC ram, I can guarantee
what their answer is goingsto be,

-*The YCC program is nbt gearegd toward those dlsadwantaged
-teenagers

This is Watt saying.this. o

“Enrollees are selected at randém by a computer printout and
it's a program that aids rrncrpally mrddIe income people, so it,
doesn’t serve a social objective.

Mr. Hite. That's what he‘meant wrth respect to “no merrt

Mr. MorrFErT. [ know. L

You twant té turn around and tell me that,” 1t serves mostly* .
mlddle income- people? ’

¢

Mr. Hite. Mr. Chairman, from what I have heard this mornmg,
1s that there are a lot of people beneﬁtrng from this program in
New York City. We are talking about & national prograrp

Mr. Morrert. What about Buffalo? ) .

" Mr. HiTE. Seems to be very positive. : . .,

Mr. MorreTT. How about Indiana? ' '

»

»
L%
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Elerywhere we go there's testimony that says this is a program
that has a vast majority of people who come from families of under
315,000

Do you have any evidence that contradicts that?

Mr Hrire This is a quote from testimony again before Chairman
Yates' Appropriation Subcommittee, from the record, by Mr. An-
derson, our counterpart in the Forest Service. Eight percent of
these people came from families below $3,000, 20 percent with
incomes gbetween 35,000 and 310,000, 28 percent from families
$10,102 to $13,000, and 38 percent from famulies over $15,000. )

Mr. FULBRIGHT As far as the YACC, 38 percent Of persons ig
YACC. aécording to these figures, are not disadvantaged

Mr Morrert But vou just read figures which back up what I
saild a few momeénts ago [ said over 30 percent of the kids come
from families that earned under $15.000. That's what the figures
you just read indicated

Mr. Furericut The YCC program but not in the YACC
program . .

Mr. Morrerr How about YACC? ~ .

. Mr FuLBriGHT YAGC, according to the statistics we have on
economic status, 3& percent of them are not disadvantaged

Mr. Morrerr What is disadvantaged?

Mr. FruericHT. You used the figure $13,000 and below

Mr MorFETT Is that what you call disadvantaged?

Mr. FeiricHT | am using vour Lrlterla in what we have before
us.

Mr VIOFFE‘;'r The Secretary sa)s the YCC program js not geared
tuward those dlsad\antaged teegagers. You have agreed that in the
YCC. program, 60 percent of t%& people come from“families under
315,000 Is that principally midglk incSme people?

Mr FuierigHT Iam not a sEstician on what mlddle Income 1s.

Mr Hite. You have made yod® point, Mr. Chairman

Mr MorFeTT Now we go back to a point that you were alluding
tu edrll(:'r. which I think is important for us to discuss. Secretary
Watt hds stated that the nationak parks have deterwrated to such

a great extent that we should concentrate our efforts on mmiproving
thuae parks. not creating new, parks, and so forth He said that we
must bpend some #5147 mullion, over vne-half billion dolfars, over
the next 5 years. to restore these parks He has proposed. for
openers. that an additional 2105 mullion be added to Interiop’s
fiscul year 19%2 park budget to begin the restoration process Now.,,
these moneys wyuld be taken from that fund developed by Con-
gress to purchase new park lands and wildlife refuges

My. Hire. Land and Water Conservation. .

Mr Morrerr Right He has further proposed that no new park
lands be puichased until these conditions have been wmproved

At this time I wolld like to introduce into the record the two

‘ dmun{entb vutlining the Secretary’'s plan for utilizing the 3105

ymillion that he has requested

[See pp 84-35.] .

Mr Morrert I would Like te draw your attention, if I might, to
the :ewnd exhibit entitled ' Park Restordtxon and Improvement
Program " ’ .

Aruitoxt provided by Eic
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The projects needed are broken dow 1nto four categories. Health
~ and safety, cyclic maintenance and rep and rehabilitation, cul-
tural resources presesvation, and capital improvements.
Let's focus on the cyclic maintenance and repairs and rehabilita-
tion section, where the Secretary 1s proposing to spend $29 million,
in fiscal year 1982:

s
The Department of Interior describes that work involved in that

part of the-prodgss in the following way, and I quote:

“The requested increase will be used to reduce the Service's
backlog of cyclic maintenance and rehabilitation of visitor use’
facifities. Cyclic maintenance refers to work which is done on an
established cycle longer than one year, such as painting, reshin-
" gling, road chip and seal, and 51grl maintenance.’

Let's say it again’

“Painting, reshingling, road” chip and seal, and sign mainte-
nance.”" This is what the Secretary means when he talks about this
part of the 3105 million he wants: Is there any reason to believe
that the YACC.and the YCC crews can't carry out that type of
maintenance? !

Mr. Hite. They really can't carry it out as a continuum, Mr.
Chairman, because, particularly—well, it's patently not-possible .for
the YCC people to get inte a cyclic program on an 8-week——

Mr. Mo#rerT. Let's talk about YACC.

Mr. Hite. YACC, they will be there fa year, at Dest We are
talking about a cyclic maintenance proﬁm, which we intend, ‘m
the Department, to do through direct jobs. N

Mr. MorFrerT. | know you paid attention to the earlier testimony
We had a young woman here, who in_3 weeks learned a number of
activities which go well beyond painting, reshingling, road chip,
and sgal and sign maintenance, in _terms of difficulty We Aad
\S&;t{t?jsnes here today who, in their first 3 weeks, have lexrhed

ificant skills, iff terms of doing this kind of maintenance What
are you talking about when you discuss painting in a park® What

are you talking 4bout? Can "you actually sit here and say the .

paipfing in a park when they are theré for a year? -
Hrre. If I were a young man, I would rather go through the
Job Corps program, working with a palnter K unlon, w1th whem we
hdve a contract, learn a skll'l get a uflion tlcket It's’a targeted
program.

Mr.-MorreTT. | agree. That's what I might want too. -IS that the
choice that these kids have under the Reagan approach" N

Mr. Hrte. Yes, sir.

Mr. Morrerr. Can we gﬁarantee each of those klds a sjot in the
Job Corps? :

"Mr: HiTe. Depends on how mych money we have, sir.

Mr. Morrert. That’s exactly what it depends on.

Mr. _Hite. You, yourself, said, Mr. Chairman, we can’tyguarantee
every kid a JOb You, yourself, said we could quadruple this

YAﬁS??, in terms of what you have heard here today, can't do the

program. We can’t. Even you could admif, that. - ad
Mr. MoFreTT. Sure, I would be for quadrupling it. -~

Mr: HiTE. There is a limit to fiscal flexibility. . -

195 A
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\/Ir Morrert. It's a liinit set by people who don’t have an eye on
the future, Mr. Hite. You‘mxght have to defend them, but I don't.
That'’s the difference. °

I have some sympathy for peeple who .are in your position. I,
worked in an executive agency, myself, but at some point you have
to tonsider how much you-can defend.

Mr. Hite. I am probably getting over my head by saying this,
and we’are getting into the broad area of ec.onomxc philosophy, but
the tax burden would b¢ fantastic. The deﬁmt is absolutely mmd
boggling right now.

Mr. MorFETT. Let me just point out something to you.

Yesterday we tried to knock out of the budget 12 A-7 fighter
bomber aircraft. They 4lready put 30 in the budget, then they
added 12 more You can't find a fighter pilot—I defy you to find
one—who says we need those 12 A-T's It's being done to keep one
manufacturer in Texas, called Vought (phonetic), happy because
the - want to keep that line going. All right? The cost to taxpayers

155 million. There are all sorts of little examples like that,
where the administration will puf in $155 million there, $400 mil-
lion here, like giving the Union Oil Co. $2 billion to build a syp-
thetic oil plant that is very shaky, like building the\Colymbia Dam
in Tennessee, billions of dollarg ultimately, which are very hard to
defend So.don't make it sound Vike it's never, never land or fanta-

¢ syland or a fairy tale approach to suggest that it could be done.

If this administration wanted to do it or make those changes,

* they could do it. There's no question that \Bey could do it.

Mr. Hite. 1 am speaking, fromi the. limited scope of the
Department of Interior, sir. Congress, in its wisdom can make those
substitutes.

Mr. Morrert. That's the point I wanted to make on-the record.

~ We could, if we wanted te It would not break the Treasury I am®
still not commced that your position is correct. I don't” want to
"belabor the point, buf aren’'t we g6ing to have a greater, backlog?
Aren't these park superintendents and others at least partially
correct when they say, “When you fire all these kids, you are going
to have a greater backlog of work in the parks™

Mr Hite. My answer isn’t tangential, .and I understand it and I
hope those listening do. It will not exacerbate the backlog if we get
the employment we need to hire additional people from the Office -
of Management and Budget That's an executive branch problem.’

e think we will.

Mr. MogrEtr I hope I have glven you an opportunrty to say what
you wanted'to say.

Mr. HiTe. Yes, sir.

Mr. MorrETT. Mr. Fulpright, do you have anythmg to add?,

Mr. FuLsricHT. No, I don’t. .

Mr. Mérrert. We thank you for your testimony

Mr. Hite. Mr. Chairman, I thank you. It was’a good dialog."

[Mr. Hite's prepared statement follow's]

[y
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BEFORE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENTAL ENZRGY
AND NATURAL RESOURCES
' ~ !
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NR. \-v- IRMAN AND MEMBESS OF THE SUBCOMMIT EE:
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»

THANA YOu FIR THEZ SPRCRTUNITY TO “ISCUSS TH0 YOUTH C S“VA. i .

e
-

PROGHAMS, THE %u:* CONSERVATION CORPS. (YCC) ANZ THE YOUNGAD: T

- .

-

CONEZRVATION GIPPS (VACC). THE PRESIDENT HAS REQUESTED THE PrASE

U7 CF THESE PROGRAMS, ALONG wiTH MANY OTHERS, IN »6-.‘

(&

ATER

v

REA
NG

b NATIONAL I‘FEQEST OF STRENGTHENING T—iE ECO’\ONY AND GAIM CONTROL

- DF INFLATION. [N AN EFPORT TO MINIVNE BUNBET DEFICTTS I FISCAL "

YEARS 198 AMT 1982, z?zﬁAs BEEN DECIDED T0 ELIMINATE SPENDING 720
[BCTH OF THESE YOUTH WOR). EXPERIENCE PROGRAMS WHICH ARE COSTLY AND

- L3

ARE NCT TARGETED TC SERVE THROSE PERSONS MOST IN NZEC.. ADTITICNALLY,

~ £
THESE PROGRAMS ARE NCT AN ECONCMICALLY EFFICIENT WAY TC A,\,()VDU:"
CONSERVATION AND RECREATICON WORK, AND MUC'rs OF THE WORK F\CCOMPLISHEES
IS RELATIVELY, LOW ."RIORITY. IN YCC, WORK ACTIVITIES FOR YQUTHS OF¢

T:S\A'G ARE LIMIT*D BECAUSE THEY ARE NOT ALLOWED TO OP'QATE HIAVY

+

MACHINERY. [N YACC, THE .‘:JWPLOYMEN"9 TIME LIMITATION IS SHORT, 12

MONTP;, AND TriE PROGRAN IS NOT DESIGNED AS A TRAINING PROGRAM,

FINALLY, IN GENEQAL, YOUTH WORK EXPERIENCE PROGRAMS DO NOT ApPziR TO 4 -

HAYE MUCH, \IF ANY, LONG TEZRM POSITIVE EFFECT ON THE.24PLOYABILITY OF

YOUTH. . ‘ " v’

. 1 ’ ‘ ’
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THERE HAVE BEEN QIVE'ASPECTS OF THf'r PROGRAMS
4

]

. TEOTH THE YCC AND

» YACC WERE CREATED BY CO NGRQSS T0 PROVID" MEANING FUL TMPLOYMENT

+ OPPORTUNITIZS FOR YQUNG PEOPLE, ANC, THROUGH PAST EFFORTS,

ASSISTED 1

) +*
o sa)_morv WORK.

Il

ITS EXLSTENCE,

YOUNS PELPLE &7 ~:S ADCOMPLISHE
0 * * 4
$287 MI_Ioh BASEIZ ON THE 208 OF O
. |
MEANS |F THE WOR< HTAC BEEN

. THI NORMAL BUDGET PROCESS.

»

- ! .
3, (NBY WA am Ay E
THIS WO WDl HAVE

A 7

*
Tty OPERATIONS.

THEY HAVE

£ PUBLIC LANC- MANAGE‘?:!ENT AGENCIES AND REDUCED BACKLOGS OF

A
i

YCC HAS EMPLOYED OVER 200,000

~

o WORK PROJECTS VALLED AT OVER

0ING 74’

A7E WORK THROUGH OTHER

(*bs.i‘gNOU G PRIGRITY TO BE FUNDED THRCUGH
e

NO ESTIMATE 1S AVAILABL%\OF HOW MUCH OF

BEEN FUNDED OTHERWISE

AS PART OF BASE AGENCY

[}

, LOPPORTU \IlY ANC WOULD NOT HAVE BEEN UNDERTAKEN CTHERWISE.

Y

. .
A

LIV

» YACC SERVES A SMEWHAT OLDER (AGES 16 THROUGH 23) AND LARGgR ¥OUTH

o

POPULATION WHQ, ARE UNEMPLOYCD AND RUT OF SCHOOL.

.

! [N FY 1978, SOME

FROM

9 eloe} YOU’¢G PEOPLE HAVE WORKED IN THE PROGRAM

‘"8 THROUGH FY 1989, JYACC ACCOMPLISHED CONSZRVATION WORK

]

YALUED AT 5622 MJLLION, BASED ON THE SAME TYPE OF- CALCULATIONS AND

" ASSUMPTIONS BXPLAINEC ABOVE-FOR YCC.

WE WOULA EMPHASIZE AGAIN THAT

O IHE EXTENT THE FUNDING FOR THIS WORK WOULD NOT OFHERWISE HAVE

. SUPVIVED T

¢

O

VA‘LU' CALCULATI

.

« SOCIETY!

. e L e

S
A4

S IMATE

}uE~OFF§ MADE IN THZ NORMAL BUDGET PROCESS, “THESE WoRK

“FHE TRUEZ VALUE OF .THE WORK TO

]

,CL:'ARLY, SCME WAS USEFUL PRIMARILY AS A WORK EXPER!ENCE
. A—— -
#

~

SI\JCE TS H\CEDTION

by

~
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BOTH- PROGRAMS [NVOLVE PUBLIC LAND MANAGEIMINT AGENCIES AT ALL LEVELS

~ OF GOVERNMENT, AND.THE WORK ACCOMPLISHED SPANS A W]DE VARIETY OF

AGENCY MISSIONS. PROJECTS INCLUDE SUCH WORK AS REFOQESTATI‘ON,
EROSION CONTROL, PABITAT IMPROVEMSNT TRAIL CO’\ISTRUV ION ARD .

MAIN’ENANCE,/UT'E'R PICK-UP, ENDANGERED s.=§c1;s STUSIES, AND WANY
OTHERS.

A «

»
N

COLLEZTED THUS FAR SINDIZATE THAT APPRIXIMATELY 70 PERCENT OF
VE ThE PROGRAM'FOR.POSITIVE REASONS, SUCH AS

-

NOTHER 108, MILITARY SERVICE, RETURN TO SCHOOL GR ANCTHER

. .
TRAINING PROGRAM. THIS IS NOT PARTLCULARLY SURPRISIN\:, CONS | DE RIVG

Y

'{#A' THE PROGRAM PRIMARTLY SERVES YOUTH NOT AT A GREAT DI SNOVANTAGE

’ . "

IN THE LABOR MARKET, .
r ;@ .
L] »

r .
v .
. URGE YOUP SUPPORT FOR THE PRESIDM!S BUDGET REVISIONS, WHICH

PHASE OUT YCC AND YACC. |THIS ACTION WILL CONTRIBUTE TO THE- SPENBING

. REDUCTIONS NECESSARY |O‘ MOVE AMEPICA BACK TOWARD ECONOMIC STABIL1TY,

ANQ W.ILL ASSIST "IN MAKING THE BEST USE OF LIMITED AVAILABLE ESOURCES

+

IN A PIGHLY COM°'—I|IVL ENY TRONMENT . e ‘e

MR. CHAIRMAN, THIS CONCLUDES MY STATEMENT. | WILL BE GMD T0 AI:JSWER-

ANY QUESTIONS YOU ANQ YOUR COLLEAGUES MIGHT WISH TO ASK.
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Mr. Morrerr Our next panel, includes Rdss Sandler, a member
of Gateway National Recreation Area Advisory Commission; Dana
Driskell, Recreation Task Force, Community Council of Greater .
New York; Charles Joshua, executive 8irector, Central Brooklyn
Coordinating Council, James Fortune, National Urban League—
and apparently Mr. Fortune is not coming. We also have Jeanette
Bamford, executive director of the Parks Council.

We thank you for your patience. ' .

You have heard both sides of the stegy, and you might want to
direct your remarks in response, at least partially, to what has.
been said. ~ L

We realize that some of you have prepared statements and these
will be included in the record: Somgtimes it is better to paraphrase
and speak your mind candidly so we will have both your formal
statement and your own paraphrased views en the record. .

Why don’twe start with Mr Sandler, who is a member of Gate-
way National Recreation Area Advisory Commission.

Thank you for coming. - s -

§ L s s .
STATEMENT OF ROSS SANDLER. MEMBER. GATEWAY
NATIONAL RECREATION AREA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Mr. SaANDLER. My name is Ross Sandler, I am an attorney with
the Natural Resowurces Defense Council/l?]c. ’

I was appointed t0 the Gateway Ad¥isory Conymission by Secre-
tary Andrus and {°am appearing on behalf of that Commission The

. Advisory Commissiun established in the Gateway National Recrea- ~
" tion Area Act; advises the Secretary of the Interiof and works with
the superintendent of Gateway Park.. . ' . L

With me is'Mr. Terence H. Benbo, who is the chair of Gateway
Citizens Comunittee, which is not statutory,.but which has béen at
the farefront of the fight for Gateway from the very beginning He
is the New York chir of that committee. Y

I and the mission are deeply concerned about the Young
Adult Conserva®ion Corps, which has played a very important role
at Gateway National Recreation Area. It has played a very impor-
tant'role in two major vays. .

First, it has been, very important to the many people that have
been part of that progfam Those people have gone through the
program and on to other jobs and have been very sulcessful.

Second, it has been enormously important to the park‘itself The .
people who have been in the program and worked very hard at
«Gatewdy have accomplished. many significant jops for the patk andy |, -
the milligns of peuple annually that visit that park are the direct
beneficiatés of that work. s .

All of the work I will talk about a little latér ha$ been obtained
at a price for the Federal Government Tar cheaper thar it.would
have cost had the Department of Interior had-to go out and hire
the same amount of work Moreover, we are getting the benefit 0f a -
training prugram for the people in it, and all of us henefit by that.

In asking the peoplefnut the-park what had happened with Young
Adulf Cunservation Corps, I have been told that many people have
gone through it and gone on to other jobs, they are working both in
the private and public sector Sume of them have gune on to work
"as policemen, others-have gone un to work in clerical jobs, office
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j@:\,é:;r they have stayed in_the field in which they have worked in
th
, han

.

ark, ‘which has often “been outdoors and working with their

I am sure that the people who keep the information at the

park could provide you the names and new jobs that these péople
have gone on to succkssfully. - ¢ *

Since the Young Adult Conservation Corps was begun at Gate-
way 1n 1977, there have been 850 young men aéd women, aged 16
\}o. 23, enrolled in the program. Three hundred and fifty have come
* ' ¥rom the, State of New Jersey and 500 from the State of New York

Gateway Park is a two-State park with a very significant area in
New Jersey as well as New York, so you will have people both
from New Jersey and New York, working at the park. .

The Young Adult Conservation Corps members have prepared
campsites at Floyd Bennett Field in Brooklyn, one-of the major
units of the park They have assisted staff in Working with visitofs,
and we have 10 million visitors:a year at Gateway. They have
constructed liteguard stands from scratch. They have cleaned and
maintained sand filters at water purification plants at Sandy Hook
They have rehabilitated and helped rehabilitate visitor centers,
work that included laying carpet, spackling walis, and painting
They had assisted as biology aides in the study of fish, in charting
quatic population offshore, and in recording the species of

. at thé wildlife refuge They have been’ involved in park
maintenance activities, clearing trails, cleaning oil spills, maintaih-
ing froads, installing 8now fencing, and keeping beaches and recrea-
tior} areas and trails free of debris and litter They have helped as
assistants 1n the mechanical shops, performing and learning how to
perform preventive maintenance on vehicles, and they have
worked'at landscaping, pruning trees, mowing of lawns, and main-
«tenance of the grassy areas - ‘

I asked the park superintendent and staff to put an economic
value for the park on what these people have done. The estimate
from . the park is that the Young Adult Conservation -Corps
program to date has cost ‘approximately $4'2 million and that the
benefits for the park exceed 39 million. In our experience at Gate-
way, which s, offcourse, a Federal park; the Federal dollars are
Qouying.two for_one. That is a good bargiain in economic terms
alone, without considering the human side, the people who are
(. being trained there, . 4

" Of the 830 enrollees since 1977, approximately 80 percent have

been dlacks and Hispanics. They have come mainly from Newark,
. Jersey City, East Orange, and New York City, densely populated

metropolitan areas whose yoyng people sorely need help. -

Speaking on behalf of Gateway Advisory Commission, I am

happy to.bring this information to you and I urge very strongly
that you continué your fight on the Young Adult Conservation

Corps,and 'l hope that ybu are successful in yourefforts L

Mr. MorrerT. Thank you for that excellent Statement Charles

Joshua, executive director of the Central Brooklyn Coordinating

Council, Inc.

- muxn:mg.)‘ OF CHARLES "JOSHUA. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,
CENTKAL BROOKLYN COORDINATING COUNCIL. INC.
Mr. Josuua. Thank you fot inviting me here this afternoon
-
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I aph Charles Jushua, executive director of the Central Brooklyn ”

Coordinating Council, Inc. an <umbrella, community-based . civic
organization representing over 135 agencies, with a constituency of
approximately Kmi]lion people who constitute a mixture, of many
ethnic groups and culture$. . '

For thespast 24 years,CBEC hag devoted its services and re-
sources toward the fulfillment of its phitosophy of .rendering
needed services to Central Brooklyn and the-underserved tommuni-
ties of the city of New York, with emphasis on the poor, the
elderly, the ‘handicapped and the youths. o .

We have come to the conclusion that during this period of
economic crisis in our country, those tcommunities located in the
inner cities are the’ first te feel the brunt of a recession @nd that
our youths are being disenfranchised. This is éurther emphasized
by the high unempleyment rate among minority youths, which has
reachéd an alarming figure of «wver 40 to 30 percent, and the
deterioration of yur educational system has wreaked further havoc
among this segment of our populatich with a 60-percent dropout
rate in our junior and high school systems.,” |

CBCC has become alarmgﬁ over the present administration’s
decision 'not to refund the ¥oung Adult Conservation Corps and

®also the Youth Conservation Corps, a decision which we feel wil
*come to haunt this Nation in the near future - / L

For example, the present rebellion of youths, both ‘black and
white in Great Britain, due to the high unemploynient rate in that
nation. ‘ . .
.7 When both of these progranis, were approved by the previous

administration, we believed that this was a light at the ehd of the
' tunnel amd some inner cities youths had an opportunity to prepare
themselves to be productive citizens and not a burden on society.
Far an individual to evolve from a failure oriented “can't do"”
suciety. that individual mubt be exposed tv and participate in posi-

tive “can do"” life experiences.
YACC and, YCC' programs hgve provided those experiences for
countless urban_deprived inner cities young people The programs
have provided the structure. stimulation, motivation and self-confi-

dence to these individuals Most, 1f not all, of the youngsters en-’

rolled are dropoyts and have no marketable skills [If these
prograns are not refunded many of these youths will be* dropping
i un your humes when no vne is there i ordét to make a fiving,
dropping in un your stores with guns to make a hiving, dropping in
on your subways and streets, armed toomake a living, and dropping
Lcompletely out of society ‘ A
[. my~elf. have had & positive experience 1n visiting and assisting
! representatives of Gateway National Park in the implementation
«of theyr ,programs, which I belheve has made an impact ‘on the
nietropolitan area I'say that by-defunding thege programs i a case
uf ounce wise and ton fuolish I beg that this subcommittee inipact
on the powers that be the need to salvage these vital programs,
which in a sense, will salvage our Nation and lay the groundwork
dor greater achievements.
What 15 key here is the fact of these young people’s access tonew
" careers, careers that are uvailable that were not available in the

past I think the YACCM YCC gives them an opportunity to
. e v . - . :
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' realize that these careers exist and I believe that in this State and.
, at this stage that we should d]l pool our resources together in order
_to help this population.- -+ ) ¢ .
I, myself, came out of t hetto. I was born in Harlem, raised in
Brooklyn, so I understand the predicament that these youths are
involved in. % o ' '
1If this Nation is to remain great, I believe ib is incumbent -on the
Congress, on those that are in power, making the decisions to
abandon these programs, to reconsider.’ : - v, .
- I want. to thapk you for this opportunity. . '
Mr..MorrFeTT. Thank you for your excellent statement.
Next we have Jeanette Bamford, exe(;u\j\ve director of the Parks
. Coungil. -

‘ STATEMENT OF JEANETTE BAMFORD, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, 3
. PARKS COUNCIL
. Ms. Bamrorp. Thank you so much for coming today-

- 1 have a prepared statement, which I would like to submit. t
However, | am'so outraged by some of the things T"have heard
earlier today, I would like to depart from that statement. )
Mr. Morrert. We. have never tried to.keep*utrage out of our
hearing rooms. . )
= Ms. Bamrorp. I think what is happening is that programs are
being slashed by looking at the budget and not looking at the
program. . .
= Now, the summer youth.program. I have 650 teenagers workihg
with me, and I would like to invite'these persons from the Interior
to come and look at the work that's being done in’ these parks, #nd .
I .wiH hold them up as a match to any dther work in the\Parks | ]
‘Service. But I think more importantly, I denl*with employers first-
hand a great deal, and the skills that these teenagers are.being
taught is not only how to paint, but how to report to a job on time,
how to do a jab and follow supervision'and the like and treat a job ,
/Satisfactorily. That's why persons are terminated from jobs, not
from lack of a skill. I think that's one thing that has not been
stressed enough. I think that's an extremely important thing we
are doing. I'don’t understand the conservative mind, I guess, be-
cause I think this is vital to the future of our country. Unless we
. teach the young people how to work and hold jobs, I don’t know
what wefare saying about the role of Government in this country. I
. think the wholesale cuts that are’.being made in the programs,
_certainly " affecting Something as basic "as thre Youth Corps
" programs, as weli, which, again, has been so*severely reduced, and -
this time people are .talking about cutting budgets. We-are saying *
we are going to 18t parks.deteriorate so that we can’t bring them
back. So it will cost us more in the long run torestore them than
to spend money along the way for rehabilitation. That’s the kind of
thing that I don’t u erstandy and I hope some of*these people will °
get out in the fietld and look at the programs in operation and see
what has been done and I think this whole packet of programs is
what is so important. ’
. They sit back in® Washington and-look at ptidgets. Why don’t
they look at programs? I think all of us understand that there are
abusers tn programs, programs_that do not work well. However, it
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seems to. me thuat it_i1s severely incumbent upon the Congress to
assess the effectiveness of programs before changes are made, and
we would certainly be very happy to play a role in that.

Mr. Morrert. Thank you very much for that statement.

I might add‘we have had some very excellént witnesses amongr
the )oun? people _here today They have told us what it wpuld
mean to them in personal terms. in terms of their careers and so
forth if they did not have this oppertunity or if they were cut’off

t in the middle of this experience.

here are¢ thousands and thousands of young people who wont
have the experience and because they won't have the experience,
they mught get into trouble. What_we have t0 emphasize, is that
cutting these programs i1s not a,bargain. You’ mxght dave, a few
dollars hére today byt you will end'up paying for it. perhaps in-the
, tune of $30,000 per inmate in a prison somewhere. in the futire.
*That's the kind of thifig that's not being emphasized in the budget
debate in Washington This is no bdrgain. It’s the same thing,
whether you talk about some of the energy conservation programs
or mass transit, programs or a variety of other proposed cuts
Peuple are tdkmg in this myopic, shortsighted, narrow view, where
they think we are actually getting rid of a signifisant percentage of
unnecessary budget expenditures, but we are in reality putting
ourselves 1n line to spend a lot more money later on.

I might ad8¢ there's no constituepcy for,this kind of action.
There's no constituency if you go out and explain the situation to
people and show them the kind of work that these _young people
have been doing in parks, like this.

X Mr Driskell, I understand you will take the place of Dorxa Rosen-
erg. " .

STATEMENT OF DANA DRISKELL, RECREATION TASK .FORCE,
' COMMUNITY COUNCIL OF GREATER NEW YORK

Mr Driskerl First 1 would like to apologize for Mrs Rosenberg
who was physieally ill and unable to be here today, but she 1s very
_muchr concerned that these prugrams be maintained, both of the
‘programs.

.She is cuncefned of ‘the threat to the jdea that citizens have a,
r’u,ht to recreation in a clean area This is no extravagant luxury
and there's nu impending economic crisis that says that we can't
aff rd tu cuntinue these two programs. We totally disagree Wwith

t representation uf*the state of the euonomy. and people’s need
for recreatiort. .

The Recreation Task Force, if I could brleﬂy explain who we are,
1s*cqmposed of primarily the major voluntary sector of recreation
grovxdcrs ih New York This group includes the Boy Scouts,” Girl

couts, YMCA's, YMHA's and many other orgamizations, mcludmg
the .Parks Council und Gateway Committee that are sxttmg here on
the panel.

For many years we have put into eractnce a lot of the Interior
Depbrtmenta rhetoric about public_ sector, private sector coopera-
tion in terms of recreation We also have representatives from .the
city's parks departinent, frum the State park commission and from
the National Park Service at Gateway, so we have, for years, been.

.workl_ng Vv.lth this’concept of public sector and private sector coop-
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> eration. We have g written ‘st¥ement that we will put in ffe
record. . . °

I also wanted to react to some of the comments-that -l heard
earlier and bring out twy, points-that were the basis of Mrs Rosen-
berg's statement today. We feel that the erientation at this point
should be toward improving these programs and ngt eliminating or
removing them. And 1 just would concur with Ms. Bamford's com-
ment that we think it_is inappropriate at this point, before there
has been some more in-depth evaluation o6f what these programs
have done, even to consider eliminating them on a budgetary or so-
called fiscal criteria. I think the two major points that we hear
coming from the National Park Service and the Interior
Department representative was the lack of targeting As we have
seen, although the regulations don't require the placement of low
and\moderate income youth or disadvantaged youth, in a lot of the

. programs 1n"New York City and Buffalo and élsewhere, the local-
itigs voluntarily impose those restrictions and we think there is
.room to consider a change in channeling the national regulations
to suggest that some or a majority of the positions be targeted to
the disadvantaged or what Some people call the truly needy, or
. otherwise. .But I think 1t 1s incasrect to say that that’s not happen:
ing now, and the New York program is a very good example of the
fact that targeting is a reality in a lot of places. We think that if
the Natnohal;Pa'rk Service or Seeretary Watt has problems with a
lack- of- targeting, that's ngt a ratfonale for eliminating the
. program. That's a rationale for suggesting that targeting be includ-
ed in‘a revised or improved format. .
The .second point, in terms of the lack of a career focus, or
.employment possibility, we think is just totally ignorant of the
situation in New York and nationwide Because of the fiscal crisis
that has been attacking New York City, I know Commissioner
Davis spoke earlier, the parks department has been severely.de-
pleted in its manpower and a peint that may have beex mijssed is, ¢
because of the seniority basis of layoffs, we, at this point, have a
very elderly parks department staff, “that is, because the more
senior people have been held, as a result of layoffs, the f:yverag'e age
in the parks department is at ‘least‘in the fifties So, in spite of the
good work that the civil service, workers do, the YACC and the -
YCC, program really have been providing some of the yourig blood
, that's necessary to revitalize our park seryice here in the city

We think that the parks department is del?%i‘tély a realistic area
for career advancement for the graduates or participants of the
YCC 'and YACC programs*as we are slowly*Coming out of that
fiscal crisis. The parks department is going to be bringing on new
staff, which we haven't been doing for quite a few years, and we °
feel the graduates of these pxograms would be likely tirgets for
these new civil service positions that willbe created., -

Also, the Interior Secretary, himself, ig promoting the $105 mil-
lion increase and we think that'the graduates of YCC dnd YACC
should definitely be considered for some of these new positions that
the National Park Service, itself, is talking about creating.

r So I think that this is the second area where the program could
b& reoriented to suggest that there is some attempt to create career
A
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_pusitions for the people who are getting recreation.and environ-
" mental type skills.. . ‘

b think last week in Brooklyn, for example, we had a breakdown
of some of vur secondary waste treatment plants, and.we had to -
close Coney Itand, BrightonBeach for a while. -

»  We think that the type of skills that the participants in these
programs are learning could very €asily be adopted tu working in”
the environmental planning industry which statistics say is going
tu be a growth area in the future, environmental management and
environmental conservation, we feel that these are areas whére
participants in these programs don’t have to, necessarily, become
totally designers And the regulation and administration of the
program, I think, should be reoriented to try to identify career
paths for the participants in these programs, where they will be
able tu work i1n sume of the private tree nurseries, florists or vther
mdustries where environmental or park or recreation type skills
can be utilized. .

I think that that’s our two major-concerns, and in general, our
appruach suggests that’ we should approve the program but not
eliminate it. : x

Finally, I would say also, people that are in these programs, 10
or 15 sears down the road, could very well become the middle, ,
management or even replace Mr. Watt as the top management in
the Natipnal Park Service. I think when this happens, we will
hupefully see a much more progressive and humane series of poli-
cles coming out of the Park Service That also should be considered
as a realistic possibility for the present participants in @ese
programs.

‘ Thank you for'this opportunity to speak. .

Mr. Morrert. I want to thank the panel for its excellent testimo-
ny. It backs up perfectly the testimony we have receivedgfrom the
young people. , :

I think it is obvious here that by the Department’s own admis-
sion, we have good work being done for the taxpayers in parks all
over_the country, national, State, local, and city. They didn’t quar-
rel with the work accomplishment figures presented here today.
These programs are a terrific investment. They provide excellent
work experience, some of which you can quantify and put a dollar
fizure on, bt the experience of learning about the worl[d of work
and all those intangibles and so forth, you can't posdibly put a
dollar value on. . \m’ -

That's one of the great problems$ with the approach that's being
taken in Washington today. Of course we want frugality, we want
. to get out from under these heavy deficits. No one benefits from
those deficits. But what social cest}

I think this is what you were tafking about, Mr. Joshua. We have
always had in this country-at least a modest-sense of social belong-
ing and a belief that the social fabric of our Nation was important.
We seem to be making a Syatement, ‘‘Well,r we'll allow the social
fabric to be ripped apart. We don/t’ care if there’s a sense of social
participation or social belonging i® this society.”

The most disturbing thing is that, as you pointed out, Mr. Dris-
kell, we did riot hear the administration witnesses here today taltk
about improving thesé programs. There was no talk about improv- .
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- . ing the programs. They are not even acknowledgingthat 'the
preblems they see in the programs can be resolved. They are
saying, ‘“This will get taken care.of in the private séctor.” :

Go around the block here and talk to some of the organizations
and ask them if_they think the Reagan economic plan will lead to a
situation where these young people who get thrown out of their
jobs will get picked up in other jobs. The organizations are stared
to death that the Reagan program is putting all the burden on the
private sector and that they will not be able to carry this burden

I want the young people to know that there are some people in
Washington, who are listening, ‘'many Representatives from New
_York, many Congressmen who would, havé liked to have been here,
but Congress is in session today and they could not tome I am
glad, however, that we decided to go ahéad with this hearing
anyway because we had excellent téstimony. . : .

I can promise you, we will continye our investigation into this *
matter. , - ) .

We thank you for your testinfony.

The subcommittee stands-adjourrred.

{Whereupon, at 1 p,mn., the subcomniittee adjournéd, to recon- » _
verne subject to the call of the Chair.} °
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